Table of Contents

Descendants of William Whimpey	1
First Generation	21
Second Generation	25
Third Generation	35
Fourth Generation	69
Fifth Generation	129
Sixth Generation	153
Seventh Generation	155
Name Index	212

1-William Whimpey b. 5 May 1789, Frome, Somerset, England, d. 27 May 1870, Asylum, Frome, Somerset, England							
+Elizabeth Clement b. Abt 1792, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 28 Mar 1860, Bridge Barton, Frome, Somerset, England							
2-Eliza Clements Whimpey b. 1811, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 24 Jul 1874							
+William Edward Edwards b. Abt 1793, Wilton, Wiltshire, England							
2-John Whimpey b. 1817, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 23 Oct 1895, West Street, Brompton Park, South Australia, Australia							
+Caroline Jones b. 1818, Wales, d. 16 Dec 1897, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
3-Elizabeth Whimpey b. 1 Dec 1842, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 30 Mar 1848, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
3-Eliza Whimpey b. 7 Jul 1845, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Dec 1876, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
+Andrew Gordon b. 13 Feb 1847, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 13 May 1932, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
4-Elsie Eliza Gordon b. 24 Dec 1870, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 27 Dec 1951							
+Alfred John Langley b. 12 Jan 1867, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 16 Dec 1960							
5-Stanley Frank Langley b. 25 Jul 1892, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 7 Feb 1962, South Australia, Australia							
+Florence Annie Taylor b. 1892, d. 1981, (Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)							
5-Doris May Langley b. 14 May 1894, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 21 Nov 1989, (Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)							
+Richard Frank Brook b. 1885							
5-Verner Gordon Langley b. 8 Mar 1904, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 25 Aug 1966, South Australia, Australia							
+Laurel May Vawser b. 17 Oct 1914, Petersbury, South Australia, Australia, d. 26 Nov 1998, (Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)							
5-Alma Elsie Langley b. 22 Jun 1910, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 9 Mar 2003							
5-Living							
4-Frank Howard Gordon b. 12 Aug 1873, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 1924, South Australia, Australia							
+Annie Atkinson b. 7 Dec 1873, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, d. 4 Aug 1952, 41 East Parkway, Colonel Light Gardens, South Australia, Australia							
5-Frank Atkinson Gordon b. 17 Jul 1898, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 28 May 1950, South Australia, Australia, Australia							
+Ida Maud Papps b. 2 Sep 1898, Walkerville, South Australia, Australia							
5-John Howard Gordon b. 4 May 1901, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 1979, (Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)							
5-Elsie Mary Gordon b. 22 Aug 1904, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 5 Sep 1973							
+Sidney Marmaduke Cookson b. 1906, d. 14 Apr 1979							
5-Harold Edward Gordon b. 3 May 1906, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 1966, (Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)							
+Lillian Baird b. 1911, d. 11 Jul 2000							
5-Allan Andrew Gordon b. 20 Aug 1908, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 10 Sep 1971							
5-Benjamin Alfred Gordon b. 16 Feb 1910, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
+Avis Audrey Hartmann b. 1909							
5-Osmond Glen Gordon b. 24 May 1913, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 20 Mar 1983							
[_] 5-Robert Lindsay Gordon b. 19 Oct 1916, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 26 Jun 1976							
4-William Andrew Gordon b. 24 Aug 1875, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 17 Apr 1876, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
4-Isaac Gordon b. 24 Dec 1876, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 24 Dec 1876, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, Australia							
3-William Whimpey b. 31 Jan 1848, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 14 Feb 1848, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
3-Sarah Ann Whimpey b. 3 Jun 1849, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 6 Nov 1909, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							
4-William Alfred Whimpey b. 13 Dec 1868, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 4 Feb 1869, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia							

+Edward George Nunn b. 1846, d. 29 Apr 1914, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia

1

- 4-George Nunn b. 1874, d. 2 Sep 1940, 20 Hawkins Place, Flinders Park, South Australia, Australia
 +Margaret Ellen Carter b. 3 Sep 1878, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 8 Dec 1955, South Australia, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Clarence James Nunn b. 7 Feb 1901, Hindmarsh, South Australia, Australia, d. 18 Aug 1976
 - +Gladys Mary Opie b. 1905, Trafalgar, Western Australia, Australia, d. 12 Jul 1992, Sir Charles Gairdner Hospital, Perth, Western Australia, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Edward George Nunn b. 1 Jun 1902, Bowden On The Hill, South Australia, Australia, d. 2 Dec 1902, Bowden On The Hill, South Australia, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Marjorie Nunn b. 11 Dec 1903, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Eileen Holden Nunn b. 5 Oct 1905, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Alfred Harold Nunn b. 26 Oct 1909, Hindmarsh, South Australia, Australia, d. 19 Nov 1990, Acacia Court Nursing Home, Hendon, South Australia, Australia
 - 5-John Leonard Nunn b. 29 Jan 1912, Hindmarsh, South Australia, Australia, d. 14 May 1997, Royal Perth Hospital, Perth, Western Australia, Australia
 - +Gladys Mary Opie b. 1905, Trafalgar, Western Australia, Australia, d. 12 Jul 1992, Sir Charles Gairdner Hospital, Perth, Western Australia, Australia
- 3-Elizabeth Clement Whimpey b. 7 Apr 1852, South Australia, Australia, d. Bef 27 May 1854, (West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia)
- 3-Joseph Whimpey b. 29 Jul 1855, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 26 Feb 1892, Commercial Hotel, High Street, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia
 - +Martha Freeman b. 6 Jan 1856, Mt Barker, South Australia, Australia, d. 15 Apr 1917, Ailsa Street, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia
 - 4-Edith Alice Whimpey b. 10 Apr 1882, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 1885, Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia

4-Eliza Whimpey b. 20 Nov 1883, Kersbrook, South Australia, Australia, d. 26 Aug 1953, Yarram, Victoria, Australia
 +Joseph Daniel McIntosh b. 1876, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 17 Nov 1941, 198 Albert Street, Brunswick East, Victoria, Australia

- $^-$ 5-Grace May McIntosh b. 1906, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 1909, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia
- 5-Ivan Linton McIntosh b. 1913, Korumburra, Victoria, Australia, d. 19 Apr 1970, Seaford, Victoria, Australia
 +Private
- ⁻ 4-Harry Whimpey b. 6 Jul 1885, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 12 Sep 1960, Benalla District Hospital, Benalla, Victoria, Australia
 - +Mary Alice Haw b. 26 Feb 1890, Warragul, Victoria, Australia, d. 24 Nov 1971, Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Clifford Whimpey b. 16 Jan 1918, Tungamah, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Aug 1989, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia
 +Dorothy Olive Culph b. 17 Jun 1923, d. 30 Aug 2014
 - ⁻ 5-Keith Whimpey b. 1919, Tungamah, Victoria, Australia, d. 16 Sep 1974, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia
 +Phyllis Annie Norman b. 28 Oct 1916, Northcote, Victoria, Australia, d. 19 Feb 1990, Toora, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Raymond Whimpey b. 23 Oct 1920, Traralgon, Victoria, Australia, d. 14 May 2008, (Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Joyce King b. 24 Dec 1920, Mornington, Victoria, Australia, d. 27 Aug 2003, (Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - ⁻ 5-Doris Whimpey b. 1923, Traralgon, Victoria, Australia, d. 13 Apr 2006, Goulburn Valley Base Hospital, Shepparton, Victoria, Australia
 - +James Duggan b. Cir 1920, d. 9 Oct 1994
 - 5-Arnold Whimpey b. 17 Feb 1925, Leongatha, Victoria, Australia, d. 26 Jul 2006, (Pinnaroo Cemetery, Bridgeman Downs, Queensland, Australia)
- 4-Jessie Whimpey b. 23 Apr 1887, Birkenhead Street, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia, d. 1902, Mansfield Hospital, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-May Whimpey b. 1889, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia, d. 25 Oct 1953, Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia
 - +Thomas Henry McIntosh b. 7 Oct 1880, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 31 Mar 1941, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia
- 4-Frederick Isaac Whimpey b. Apr 1891, Carlton North, Victoria, Australia, d. Bef 15 Apr 1965, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia
- + Annie McIntosh b. 1893, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia, d. Bef 25 Aug 1975, Victoria, Australia

- 5-Vernon Frederick Whimpey b. 23 Feb 1916, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 30 May 1997, (Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Helen Nancy Rogers b. 1927, d. 17 Jun 1989, (Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
- 5-Nellie May Whimpey b. 1918, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia +Private
- 3-Jacob Whimpey b. 19 Oct 1857, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 28 Dec 1857, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia
- 3-Mary Jane Whimpey b. 21 Jan 1859, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 21 Apr 1909, Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Maude Whimpey b. 6 May 1878, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. Bef 1909
- +Arthur Henry Gregson b. 1853, d. Bef 24 Apr 1939, Carnegie, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Catherine Alice Gregson b. 23 May 1880, Inkerman, South Australia, Australia, d. Bef 14 Jan 1963, Camberwell, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Margaret Gregson b. 17 May 1882, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 10 May 1949, Queensland, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Arthur Henry Gregson b. 19 Aug 1884, Berwick, Victoria, Australia, d. 8 Dec 1958, Traralgon, Victoria, Australia
 +Myrtle Regina Amelia Macey b. 23 Oct 1900, Albert Park, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Living
- ⁻ 4-James Alfred Gregson b. 1886, Berwick, Victoria, Australia, d. 3 Jun 1962, Preston, Victoria, Australia + Annie Harvey b. 1890, d. 15 Sep 1989
- 5-Living
- ⁻ 4-Frank Gregson b. 1888, Berwick, Victoria, Australia
- 4-Mary Eleanor Gregson b. 1890, Berwick, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Apr 1978, Canberra, Australian Capital Territory, Australia
 - +Victor Edmund Mitchell Freame b. 1888, Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 2 Feb 1950, 13 Woodville Ave, Glenhuntly, Victoria, Australia
- 5-Living
- ^{_} 5-Living
- 4-Jessie Una Gregson b. 1893, Nar Nar Goon, Victoria, Australia
- +Athol Douglas Welsh b. 1895, Scone, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1930, Hornsby, New South Wales, Australia
- 4-Emily Bertha Gregson b. 1895, Collingwood, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Phyllis Lillian Gregson b. 1898, Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia
 - +Frederick Pickford b. Abt 1900
 - ^{_} 5-Living
- ⁻ 4-Robert Walter Gregson b. 1901, Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia

2-Joseph Whimpey b. 13 Aug 1819, Frome, Somerset, England, d. 6 May 1902, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia

- +Margaret Price b. 14 Feb 1815, Merthyr Cynog, Breconshire, Wales, d. 31 Jul 1901, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 3-Elizabeth Whimpey b. 9 Dec 1840, Tredegar, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. Between Jun 1841 and Aug 1841
- 3-John Whimpey b. 19 Jun 1843, Richmond, Victoria, Australia, d. 19 Aug 1926, Melbourne Benevolent Asylum, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia
 - +Harriet Justin b. 1849, Clapham, London, England, d. 21 Jun 1931, 41 Wright Street, Middle Park, Victoria, Australia
 - 4-John William Whimpey b. 9 Jun 1870, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 15 Jun 1944, Kenwick, Western Australia, Australia
 - +Nellie Steadman b. Abt 1870
 - 5-Living
- 4-Eliza Whimpey b. 1872, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 19 Dec 1917, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia
- [—] 4-Ada Whimpey b. 1877, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 1879, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Margaret Elizabeth Whimpey b. 1880, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 27 Apr 1949, 32 Ebden Street, Elsternwick, Victoria, Australia
 - +William Henry Harricks b. 29 Jan 1871, Ararat, Victoria, Australia, d. 13 Jul 1945, Middle Park, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Edna Agnes Harricks b. 17 Mar 1906, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 30 Oct 1975, Royal Canberra Hospital, Canberra, Australian Capital Territory, Australia
 - +John Leathley b. 1898, d. 17 Dec 1963, Prince Henry's Hospital, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia

- 5-Harold William Harricks b. 23 Mar 1910, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 6 Jun 1962, Elsternwick, Victoria, Australia
- 3-Elizabeth Whimpey b. 12 Feb 1845, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 2 Aug 1942, 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Joseph Bannister Stow b. 15 May 1831, Margate, Kent, England, d. 13 Aug 1910, Hannell Street, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 - 4-Margaret Elizabeth Stow b. 7 Feb 1869, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 2 Jul 1945, 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Minnie Stow b. 1889, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Robert Woodbine b. 1861, Raymond Terrace, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1936, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Robert Cecil Woodbine b. 1895, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 29 Jun 1961, Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Elizabeth Phoebe Grace Carpenter b. 1894, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Albert T Woodbine b. 1898, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 +Eileen R Toomey b. Abt 1900
 - ⁻ 5-Arthur Joseph Woodbine b. 1900, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1961, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Harry Woodbine b. 1902, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 +Evelyn L Lingard b. Abt 1900
 - 5-Frank Weyman Woodbine b. 1906, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 +Winifred Hazel Symes b. Abt 1910
 - 5-Allen James Stow Woodbine b. Cal Jul 1911, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 20 May 1914, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia
- 4-Rebecca Jane Stow b. 29 Jun 1870, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 1955, New South Wales, Australia
 +William Poole d. Bef 1924
 - +Robert Gray b. Abt 1870, d. Bef 1935

+James Heap b. 1865, Minmi, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1947, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia

- ⁻ 4-Sarah Eliza Stow b. 31 Dec 1871, Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia, d. 25 Apr 1946, Katoomba, New South Wales, Australia
 - +William Armstrong b. 1869, Annfield Plain, Durham, England, d. 1934
 - ⁻ 5-Alma Sarah Armstrong b. 1892, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - +William Robert Fawcett King b. 1892, New Zealand, d. 19 Jul 1973, Tudor House Convalescent Hospital, Burwood, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Ada Elizabeth Armstrong b. 1894, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia +Living
 - 5-Ruby Mary Armstrong b. 1896, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 +Allen Charles Cafe b. 1893, Gulgong, New South Wales, Australia, d. 16 Apr 1971, Lithgow, New South Wales, Australia
 - [—] 5-Chesley William Armstrong b. 1898, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Coral Bessie Armstrong b. 25 Jun 1901, Hannell Street, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 +Living
 - ⁻ 5-Thomas Armstrong b. 1906, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Stanley Joseph Armstrong b. 1909, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Isabella Armstrong b. 1910, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1938, Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Nelson Viney b. Abt 1910
- [–] 4-Alice Maud Stow b. 19 Jan 1874, Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia, d. 24 Aug 1875, Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia
- ⁻ 4-Harriet Ada Stow b. 15 Oct 1875, Campbells Creek, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Jun 1969, Clermont Private Hospital, Ryde, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Ernest Arthur Gregory b. 1876, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia, d. Bef 1969
 - 5-Phyllis Mary Gregory b. 24 Apr 1902, Frederick Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia
 +Robert O Hill b. Abt 1900
 - ⁻ 5-Essie Gregory b. 1904, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia

- ⁻ 5-Ernest James Gregory b. 1908, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 6 Jun 1965, Flat 6, 2 Philip Street, Cronulla, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Thelma C Curby b. Abt 1910
 - +Thelma Clarke b. Abt 1910
- ⁻ 5-Living

+Living

- 4-John Whimpey Stow b. 2 Nov 1877, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 24 May 1878, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
- ⁴-Annie Maud Stow b. 13 Jun 1879, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1948, Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Thomas Henry Featherstone b. 1876, Maitland, New South Wales, Australia, d. 3 May 1952, Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Vera May Featherstone b. 1898, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 11 Oct 1970, Belmont Hospital, Belmont, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Edward Hartland b. 1894, West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1955, West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Thomas Featherstone b. 1900, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1965, New South Wales, Australia +Irene M Carr b. 1899, Adamstown, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Herbert S Featherstone b. 1901, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Margaret E Mowbray b. 1904, Charlestown, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Elsie Melville Featherstone b. 1903, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia
 - +John A Pagett b. 1901, Crookwell, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁵-Mabel E Featherstone b. 1905, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1906, West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Edith Florence Featherstone b. 1907
 - +John Reginald Hall b. Abt 1905
 - ⁻ 5-Doris Irene Featherstone b. 1909
 - +William E Holmes b. Abt 1910
 - 5-Living
 - +Colin J Williams b. Abt 1910
 - 5-Sylvia Maud Featherstone b. 1913, West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1937, Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-Living

+Living

- +Leonard Clyde Bryant b. 1891, Tamworth, New South Wales, Australia
- 4-Eva Caroline Stow b. 5 Jun 1881, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 28 Jul 1960, Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Frederick Loftus Haslam b. 10 Mar 1880, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 14 Jul 1970, Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Cyril Frederick Haslam b. 6 Oct 1900, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 23 Dec 1977, Parramatta, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Florence Jean McNeill b. 1898, Stroud, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1947, Albury, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5-William Keith Haslam b. 2 Mar 1903, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 3 Jul 1981
 +Lillian May Hoole d. 3 Jul 1981
 - 5-Eric Loftus Haslam b. 26 Apr 1905, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 18 Sep 1991, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Ada Essie Mears b. 23 Jan 1904, Maitland West, New South Wales, Australia, d. 23 Jul 2001
 - 5-Aubrey Victor Haslam b. 24 Oct 1907, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia, d. 22 Jan 1993
 - +Alice Idaline N. Thompson b. 1908, Poplar, London, England, d. 9 Jan 1994, Berry, New South Wales, Australia 5-Eva Thelma Haslam b. 16 Mar 1910, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
 - 5 Eva mema masam 6. 10 Mar 1910, newcasie, new South Wates, Mustaha
 - +Allan K Campbell b. 11 Dec 1905, Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia

- 5-Elsa Myra Haslam b. 27 Jun 1912, Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia, d. 5 May 1917, Albury, New South Wales, Australia
- 5-Living
- +Private
- [–] 5-Private
 - +Living
- ⁻ 4-Edith Minnie Stow b. 1 Dec 1883, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1962, New South Wales, Australia + Alexander McInnes b. Abt 1885
 - 5-Living
 - 5-Living
 - +William Whinney b. Abt 1890
- 4-Mabel Florence Stow b. 12 Dec 1885, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1965, New South Wales, Australia
 +Walter Sharp Burnley b. 1886, Lambton, New South Wales, Australia, d. 1941, Parramatta, New South Wales, Australia
 - +Lewis George Burnet b. Abt 1885
- 4-Herbert William Stow b. 19 Oct 1888, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia
- 3-William Whimpey b. 7 Nov 1846, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 18 Nov 1846, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia
 3-Joseph Whimpey b. 10 Jan 1848, Mt Barker, South Australia, Australia, d. 13 Jul 1919, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
- +Sarah Jane Sharp b. 3 Jan 1853, Wakefield, Yorkshire, England, d. 28 Jun 1906, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
 - 4-Jane Elizabeth Whimpey b. 10 Jan 1873, Woodstock On Loddon, Victoria, Australia, d. 29 Jun 1957, Private Hospital, Malvern, Victoria, Australia
 - +Frederick William Nicholls b. 30 Sep 1867, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 30 Jan 1930, Geelong, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Freda Nicholls b. 14 May 1902, Boulder, Western Australia, Australia, d. 13 Jun 1978, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia
 +Raymond Walter Munden b. 7 Feb 1902, Albert Park, Victoria, Australia, d. 11 Oct 1977, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Alma Nicholls b. 4 Sep 1903, 473 Burt Street, Boulder, Western Australia, Australia, d. 11 Aug 1985, Montgomery Hostel, Caulfield Hospital, Caulfield South, Victoria, Australia
 - +Harold Vernon Collings b. 5 Jul 1900, Benalla, Victoria, Australia, d. 14 Nov 1971, 1/15 Gerald Street, Murrumbeena, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁴-Alfred Henry Whimpey b. 2 Apr 1874, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 2 Jan 1933, 13 Fitzgibbon Ave, Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia
 - +Violet Hilda Rielly b. 11 Oct 1885, Goldsborough, Dunolly, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Oct 1974, Kingston Centre, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Edna Hilda Whimpey b. 29 Oct 1911, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
 - +Robert Leslie Lyell Bull b. 4 Dec 1910, Carlton North, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-William Edgar Henry Whimpey b. 12 Sep 1914, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 6 Apr 1951, Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Arthur Claude Whimpey b. 13 Oct 1917, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Feb 1981, Palm Beach, Queensland, Australia
 - +Muriel Adams b. 21 Dec 1918, Richmond, Victoria, Australia, d. 1983, Currumbin, Queensland, Australia
 - 4-Joseph Whimpey b. 17 Jan 1876, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Oct 1954, Private Hospital, Coburg, Victoria, Australia
 - +Margaret Jane Clarke b. 21 Jun 1882, Simpson's Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 20 Jan 1959, Private Hospital, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Madge Whimpey b. 18 Aug 1909, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Oct 1955, Richmond, Victoria, Australia
 +William Baxter Leslie Lees b. 1909, Clifton Hill, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Kenneth Joseph Whimpey b. 21 Aug 1911, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 22 Mar 1915, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
 - ⁻ 5-Stanley Frederick Whimpey b. 14 Jun 1914, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 13 Jul 1995, (Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Jean Florence Schmidt b. 16 Feb 1918, Brisbane, Queensland, Australia, d. 11 Apr 1973, Caritos Christi, Kew, Victoria, Australia

- ⁻ 5-Gwendoline Whimpey b. 9 Jan 1919, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Mar 1990, (Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Douglas Roy Atkins b. 18 Oct 1921, Perth, Western Australia, Australia, d. 6 Jul 1982, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia
- 5-John Joseph Whimpey b. 13 Mar 1921, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia, d. 11 Jun 1925, Infectious Disease Hospital, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia
- 4-Walter Whimpey b. 9 Jun 1879, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 17 Mar 1969, St Elmo's Private Hospital, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia
 - +Ellen Vera Russell b. 1884, Simpson's Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 12 Dec 1956, Parkville, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Vernon Walter Whimpey b. 27 Dec 1908, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Mar 1977, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia
 - +Lillian Irene Dawson b. 1907, Wellington, Wellington, New Zealand, d. 29 Mar 1980, Campbellfield, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Eileen Anna Whimpey b. 29 Oct 1913, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Aug 2004, (Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Patrick James Heffernan b. 1910, Shepparton, Victoria, Australia, d. 14 Feb 1997, (Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
 - 5-Claude Roy Whimpey b. 19 Feb 1918, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 15 Jan 1998, (Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Gwendoline Myrtle Shuey b. 21 Jun 1919, Wandilligong, Victoria, Australia, d. 27 May 1991, (Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
- 5-Meryl Elizabeth Whimpey b. 14 Jul 1924, Victoria, Australia, d. 26 May 2000
- 5-Clarence Joseph Whimpey b. 1927, d. 20 Nov 1941, 5 Hall Street, Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia
- 4-John Ernest Whimpey b. 19 May 1884, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 15 Jul 1960, Box Hill Hospital, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia
 - +Ivy May Harley b. 6 Sep 1890, 33 Hambleton Street, Albert Park, Victoria, Australia, d. 4 Jun 1959, 63 Brown Street, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia
 - 5-Alan Arthur Whimpey b. 26 Apr 1917, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 31 Dec 1990, Bacchus Marsh Hospital, Bacchus Marsh, Victoria, Australia
 - +Living
 - 5-John Harrie Whimpey b. 7 Feb 1919, Albert Park, Victoria, Australia, d. 21 Nov 2002, (Springvale Botanical Cemetery, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Hazel Dawn Stroud b. 27 Feb 1924, Hobart, Tasmania, Australia, d. 10 Nov 2008, (Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia)
 - 5-Keith Harley Whimpey b. 22 Sep 1920, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia, d. 1 Aug 2009, (Springvale Botanical Cemetery, Springvale, Victoria, Australia)
 - +Private
 - +Thelma Violet Davey b. 22 Jan 1926, d. 8 Oct 2010
 - 5-Ivon Walter Whimpey b. 21 Jan 1923, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia, d. 16 Dec 2009, Wonthaggi Hospital, Wonthaggi, Victoria, Australia
 - +Joyce Lillian O'neill b. 31 Jan 1921, Middle Park, Victoria, Australia, d. 18 May 1948, Diamond Valley Community Hospital, Greensborough, Victoria, Australia
 - +Edith Jean Marr b. 11 Jun 1922, Eramosa Road, Somerville, Victoria, Australia, d. 9 Apr 1990, Wonthaggi Hospital, Wonthaggi, Victoria, Australia

5-Living

- +Kenneth Appleton Twiggs b. 3 Nov 1923, Auburn, New South Wales, Australia, d. 20 Aug 2004, (Lilydale Cemetery, Lilydale, Victoria, Australia)
- 4-Emily Whimpey b. 6 Sep 1887, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia, d. 19 Dec 1897, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia
 - 4-Ethelind Hannah Whimpey b. 8 Jul 1889, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 21 Jun 1969, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia
 +George Alexander Wilshusen b. 1891, Shelbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 21 Jun 1969, Perth, Western Australia,
 Australia
 - 5-Rita Whimpey b. 11 Mar 1912, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 14 May 1999, Edithvale, Victoria, Australia
 +Robert Vincent White b. 14 Oct 1904, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia

- 4-William Norman Whimpey b. 26 Dec 1890, Commercial Road, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 4 Apr 1891, Commercial Road, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia 4-Albert Roy Whimpey b. 17 Feb 1892, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 1 Nov 1965, Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia +Phyllis Walsh b. 29 Jan 1896, Roundhay, Leeds, Yorkshire, England, d. 30 Jul 1981, Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia 5-Geoffrey Roy Whimpey b. 30 Nov 1920, Brunswick North, Victoria, Australia, d. 5 Jul 1944, (Ellecourt Communal Cemetery, Seine-Maritime, France) 5-Living +Living 4-William Claude Whimpey b. 26 Jan 1895, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 3 May 1917, (Villers-Bretonneux Memorial, Somme, France) 4-Arthur Edgar Whimpey b. 11 Jul 1896, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Apr 1965 +Ella Mary Alexander b. 15 Nov 1898, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 17 Dec 1987, Mont Albert, Victoria, Australia 5-Peter Gordon Whimpey b. 1937, d. 22 Dec 1964, Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia 4-Herbert Whimpey b. 22 Dec 1897, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 3 Nov 1974, 4 Enterprise Ave, Garden City, Victoria, Australia +Mary Elizabeth Maude Ford b. 1903, Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 1952, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia 5-Herbert Ernest Whimpey b. 20 Mar 1924, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 16 Oct 1984, Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia 5-Ronald Joseph Whimpey b. 1929, d. 3 Mar 1978, Kew, Victoria, Australia 3-Eliza Whimpey b. 18 Feb 1851, Naracoorte, South Australia, Australia, d. 19 Dec 1920, Public Hospital, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia +Frederick Latimer b. 1841, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, d. 1926, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia 4-George Whimpey Latimer b. 3 Apr 1871, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 10 Feb 1953, Camperdown, Victoria, Australia +Isabella Mary Florance b. 1874, d. 1937, Camperdown, Victoria, Australia 4-Eliza Margaret Latimer b. 1873, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 2 May 1958, 50 Blantyre Ave, Chelsea, Victoria, Australia +Robert John Flowerday b. 1862, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia, d. 15 Sep 1922, Kerang, Victoria, Australia 5-Robert Latimer Flowerday b. 1910, Balwyn, Victoria, Australia +Living 5-George Frederic Flowerday b. 5 Oct 1912, Kerang, Victoria, Australia, d. 21 Jan 2004 +Lesley Wade Lorraine Bendle b. 8 Sep 1916, Richmond, Victoria, Australia, d. 11 Feb 1993 5-Alan Henry Flowerday b. 1914, Kerang, Victoria, Australia, d. 20 Feb 1942, (Ambon Memorial, Indonesia) 4-Frederick Sidney Latimer b. 1875, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 28 Nov 1936, Brighton, Victoria, Australia +Annie Mary Chadder Dimond b. 1877, Hotham, North Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, d. 1940, Brighton East, Victoria, Australia 5-Maurice Frederick Samuel Latimer b. 1901, Essendon, Victoria, Australia, d. 1984, Daylesford, Victoria, Australia 5-Leonard Lancaster Latimer b. 1908, Brighton, Victoria, Australia, d. 1982, Daylesford, Victoria, Australia 3-Sarah Ann Whimpey b. 6 Oct 1853, Campbells Creek, Victoria, Australia, d. 20 Jan 1861, Sandy Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia 3-Isaac Whimpey b. 13 Oct 1855, Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia, d. 13 Apr 1886, Inglewood Hospital, Inglewood, Victoria, Australia +Flora McArthur b. 1863, Beechworth, Victoria, Australia, d. 1951, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia 4-Annie Whimpey b. Sep 1885, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia, d. 8 Oct 1959, 8 Mcdonald Street, Northcote, Victoria, Australia +Ernest William Joseph Marsh b. 1885, Greensborough, Victoria, Australia, d. 25 Apr 1919, Exhibition Hospital, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia 5-Ina May Marsh b. 1906, Richmond, Victoria, Australia +Arbon Clyde Alfred Hale b. Abt 1905
 - ⁻ 5-Harold Marsh b. 1909, Richmond, Victoria, Australia, d. 1909, Richmond, Victoria, Australia

- 5-Annie Flora Marsh b. 1910, Richmond, Victoria, Australia +William Harold Glenthorn White b. Abt 1910 5-Gladys Winifred Marsh b. 1912, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 1912, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia 5-Mildred Marsh b. 1913, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 1913, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia 5-Ernest Ronald Marsh b. 1914, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia, d. 17 Nov 1988 +Annie Daphne Hawkins b. 1916, d. 12 May 1995 5-Living +Private 5-Living +Private +John William Smyth b. Abt 1885 (see Annie Whimpey on page 8) 5-John Thomas Joseph Smyth b. 1928, d. 23 Mar 1998 +Lucianne Marie Betty b. 1933, d. 8 Feb 1996 2-Isaac Whimpey b. 1822, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 1824, Frome, Somerset, England 2-Mary Ann Whimpey b. Bef 8 Apr 1822, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 13 Mar 1870, 8 Blewitt Buildings, Saint Bride, London, England +Edward Snelgrove b. 1826, Frome, Somerset, England 3-Mary Ann Snelgrove b. Bef 1 Oct 1847, Frome, Somerset, England +Hornby Hedley b. 1845, Marton, Yorkshire, England 3-Emily Snelgrove b. 1854, Lambeth, London, England +John Griffiths b. 1852, St Brides, Middlesex, England ⁻ 4-John Edward Griffiths b. 1877, Clerkenwell, London, England 4-Alice Hannah Griffiths b. 1879, Clerkenwell, London, England ⁻ 4-William Griffiths b. 1881, Islington, London, England 4-Sophie Emily Griffiths b. 7 Oct 1889, Holborn, London, England 4-Edward Griffiths b. 1892, Clerkenwell, London, England 4-Mary Griffiths b. 1896, Clerkenwell, London, England 4-Emily Kezia Griffiths b. 1900, Newington, Surrey, England, d. 1901, St Saviour Southwark, London, England 2-Elizabeth Clement Whimpey b. Bef 18 Jun 1825, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 26 Dec 1894 +Thomas Prout b. 1822, England, Bur. 21 Jul 1865, St Helier, Jersey 3-Mary Jane Prout b. 18 Oct 1847, St Helier, Jersey +Living 4-John Henry Smith b. 1873 4-Frederick William Smith b. 1875 4-Elizabeth Smith b. 1877 4-Edmund George Smith b. 1879 4-Emily A. Smith b. 1882 4-Louisa M. Smith b. 1885 3-Emma Eliza Prout b. 27 Sep 1849, St Helier, Jersey, d. 23 Dec 1849, St Helier, Jersey 3-Sarah Eliza Prout b. 1 Dec 1850, St Helier, Jersey, d. 7 Jan 1901, St Helier, Jersey +Thomas Baudains b. Cal 1848 4-Arthur Thomas Claud Baudains b. 17 May 1875, St Helier, Jersey +Mary Jane Hafey b. 1877, St Helier, Jersey 4-Sarah Florence Baudains b. 20 Sep 1878, St Helier, Jersey 4-Harold Beauchamp Baudains b. 5 Jan 1887, St Helier, Jersey 3-Elizabeth Prout b. 20 Feb 1853, St Helier, Jersey 3-Emily Prout b. 3 Mar 1855, St Helier, Jersey 3-Margaret Prout b. 5 Sep 1857, St Helier, Jersey +Christopher George Smith b. 1854, Radford, Nottinghamshire, England, d. 1894, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England
 - ⁻ 4-Beatrice M Smith b. 1879, Radford, Nottinghamshire, England

- 3-John Thomas Prout b. 18 Jul 1859, St Helier, Jersey 3-Fanny Prout b. 21 Dec 1862, St Helier, Jersey, d. 24 Mar 1930, St Helier, Jersey +John George Goodenough b. 1858 4-Ernest Goodenough b. 19 Aug 1893, (St Helier, Jersey) 4-Elsie Emily Goodenough b. 27 Dec 1895, (St Helier, Jersey) 4-Living +Living 3-Edmund Wimpey Prout b. 4 Jan 1865, St Helier, Jersey, d. 1937, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England +Mary Louise Cleary b. 1871, Liverpool, Lancashire, England 4-Edmund Charles Prout b. 1890, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England 4-Florence Louise Prout b. 1892, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England, d. 1892, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England 4-Ada Dorothy Prout b. 1894, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England 4-Reuben Thomas Prout b. 1898, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England 4-Alfred George Prout b. 1900, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England 4-William Adolphus Prout b. 1904 4-Annie Evelyn Prout b. 1906 4-Winifred Maud Prout b. 1909 2-Isaac Whimpey b. 6 Jun 1827, Frome, Somerset, England, d. 9 Aug 1912, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States +Mary Lewis b. 20 Jan 1830, Cwmdu, Breconshire, Wales, d. 26 Jun 1869, Leetonia, Columbiana, Ohio, United States 3-Isaac Lewis Whimpey b. 30 Jan 1849, Jones's Row, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. 11 Nov 1914, 1007 Ea 9Th So, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States +Alice Callaway Butt b. 11 Dec 1855, Malvern, Carroll, Ohio, United States, d. 9 Jun 1906, St George's Lds Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States 4-Mary Elizabeth Whimpey b. 11 Feb 1872, Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 24 Dec 1929, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States +Alma Nephi Reese b. 24 Dec 1866, Pennsylvania, United States, d. 3 Jan 1909, 1st North, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States 5---?-- Reese b. 12 Dec 1897, Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 12 Dec 1897 5-Violet May Reese b. 15 Sep 1898, Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 15 Sep 1898 5-Alma Nephi Reese b. 27 Jun 1900, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 17 Dec 1926, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States 5-Sarah Alice Reese b. 31 Aug 1903, Utah, United States, d. 14 May 1961, (American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States) +Alma Summers Adams b. 17 Sep 1886, d. 14 Aug 1955, (American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States) 5-Hazel Reese b. 30 May 1904, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 17 Jun 1904, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States 5-Inez Reese b. 3 Aug 1909, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 3 Sep 1937, Lds Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States 4-Martha Ann Whimpey b. 5 Jan 1874, Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 12 Oct 1961, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States +John Street b. 1 Nov 1870, Rhondda Valley, Glamorgan, Wales, d. 25 Dec 1931, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States 5-Edwin Isaac Street b. 27 May 1892, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 25 Feb 1974, Orem, Utah, Utah, United States +Mabel Annette Peterson b. 28 Dec 1898, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 12 Dec 1966, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States 5-John W. Street b. 4 Oct 1893, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 3 Aug 1963, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States +Olga Pretra Hansen b. 26 Aug 1892, Hyruing, Denmark, d. 18 Mar 1934, Lehi Hospital, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States +Delia Madge Van Wagoner b. 30 May 1902, Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 3 Oct 1983, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Alice Street b. 5 Sep 1895, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States

- +Melvin Adrian Mayberry b. 16 May 1893, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 14 Aug 1915, Eureka, Juab, Utah, United States (see Alice Street on page 10)
- +Living (see Alice Street on page 10)
- 5-Mary Ann Street b. 21 Dec 1897, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 7 Nov 1972, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States)
 - +Lynn Kelsey Duffin b. 29 Aug 1895, Utah, United States, d. 20 Mar 1919, Aberdeen, Bingham, Idaho, United States
 - +Lester C Okey b. 1 Dec 1897, d. 6 May 1965, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States)
- ⁻ 5-Gladys Elizabeth Street b. 1 Nov 1899, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 4 Feb 1994, Magna, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Orald Mathew Bezzant b. 29 Dec 1897, d. Dec 1983
- 5-William Thomas Street b. 16 Jun 1902, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 14 Feb 1962, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Alice Fox b. 3 Sep 1912, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 23 Feb 1992, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Henry Butt Street b. 20 Dec 1904, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 5 Oct 1977, Heber, Wasatch, Utah, United States
 - +Pearl Wilkin b. 30 Jan 1906, Alpine, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 14 Oct 1992, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Violet Street b. 11 Sep 1908, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 28 Oct 1957, Mesa, Maricopa, Arizona, United States
 - +Marshall Earl Fox b. 5 Nov 1904, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 23 Feb 1930, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Rex Merrill Burnham b. 31 May 1905, Cortez, Montezuma, Colorado, United States, d. 1 Mar 1956, Mesa, Maricopa, Arizona, United States
- ⁻ 5-Vivian Street b. 17 Feb 1910, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Lorin A. Walker b. 23 Nov 1889, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Evan Earl Street b. 2 Aug 1912, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 12 Feb 1994, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Elva Kirkman b. 16 Mar 1913, d. 9 Aug 1991
 - +Ann Porter b. 9 Jul 1906, d. 2 Apr 1991
- 5-Living
 - +Private
- [–] 5-Living
 - 5-Living

+Private

- ⁻ 4-Emily Jane Whimpey b. 18 Nov 1875, Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 4 Apr 1969, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Taliesin Thomas Evans b. 21 Apr 1871, Abercanaid, Glamorgan, Wales, d. 4 Nov 1944, Dragerton, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Oscar Whimpey Evans b. 21 Aug 1895, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 14 Apr 1995, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Vivian Marguerite Harris b. 3 Feb 1904, d. 4 May 2002
 - ⁻ 5-Taliesin Whimpey Evans b. 14 Jun 1897, Castle Gate, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 10 Jun 1991, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - +Hannah Naylor b. 1901, Utah, United States
 - +Kirsten Elore Jensen
 - ⁵ 5-Vivian Alice Evans b. 1 May 1899, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 2 Feb 1987, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States
 - +Ray H Naylor b. Abt 1900
 - 5-Isaac Whimpey Evans b. 29 Mar 1901, Clearcreek, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 21 Oct 1973, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - +Olive Rebecca Turner b. Abt 1900
 - 5-Susannah Maude Evans b. 12 Mar 1904, Utah, United States, d. 10 Sep 2000
 +Dewey Wilford McLatchie b. 16 Feb 1898, Wyoming, United States, d. Jul 1955

- ⁻ 5-Ivor Whimpey Evans b. 22 Jun 1907, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 18 Aug 1908, (Scofield Cemetery, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States)
- ⁵-Emily Jane Evans b. 29 Nov 1909, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - +Floyd Oscar Petty b. 6 Mar 1907, Ferron, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 8 Apr 2005, North Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States
- 5-Lucille Evans b. 18 Apr 1913, Castle Dale, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 29 Mar 1994, Oceanside, San Diego, California, United States
 - +Leo Farner Johnson b. 19 Dec 1909, Utah, United States
- 5-Living
- 4-Henry Lewis Whimpey b. 29 Aug 1877, Pigeon Run, Stark, Ohio, United States, d. 6 Jan 1914, St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Christiana Peterson b. 30 Mar 1888, Greenville, Beaver, Utah, United States, d. 15 Sep 1954, 144 South 11Th East, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Henry Earl Whimpey b. 6 Sep 1907, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 26 Aug 1937, 1st South And 1St West, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 5-Lynn Whimpey b. 12 Feb 1909, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 22 Nov 1977, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Edna Emily Williams b. 7 Sep 1911, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 12 Feb 2010, Alva View Hospital, Sandy, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Mary Alice Whimpey b. 27 Feb 1911, Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 14 Sep 1979, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Rice Henry Valpe b. 10 Jul 1900, Santa Clara, Santa Clara, California, United States, d. 18 Feb 1973, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Burt Wesley Whimpey b. 22 Apr 1913, Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 4 Oct 1976, Payson, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Sarah Fern Hales b. 2 Mar 1918, Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States, d. 11 Jun 2002
- ⁴-Cora Alice Whimpey b. 2 Sep 1879, Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 24 Sep 1965, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States
 - +Lawrence S Peterson b. 25 Jan 1878, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 20 Oct 1937, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States
 - ⁻ 5-John Frederick Peterson b. 25 Jun 1899, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 27 Jan 1937, Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States
 - +Florence Valera Frost b. 29 Mar 1905, Utah, United States, d. 15 Dec 1996
 - ⁻ 5-Lillian Alice Peterson b. 3 Feb 1901, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 5-Henry Earl Peterson b. 6 Oct 1902, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 21 Sep 1974
 +Ruth Amanda Johnson b. 1 Aug 1908, d. 31 Jul 1996
 - ⁻ 5-Cora Peterson b. 15 Jan 1905, Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States, d. 27 Jan 1905
 - ⁻ 5-Leroy Whimpey Peterson b. 25 Jul 1907, Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States, d. 13 Jan 1966
 - [—] 5-Lela Elvera Peterson b. 23 Sep 1910, Magrath, Alberta, Canada, d. 16 Dec 1966, Orange, California, United States
 - 5-Myrtle L Peterson b. 24 Jul 1915, Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States, d. 16 Apr 1977
 - 5-Lorin Thomas Peterson b. 23 May 1919, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States, d. 25 Jun 1973
 - 5-Wanda Helen Peterson b. 3 Apr 1921, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States, d. 10 Dec 1976
 - 5-Franklin Milo Peterson b. 14 Dec 1924, Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States, d. 20 Feb 1928, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States
- 4-Hyrum Isaac Whimpey b. 8 Feb 1881, Dellroy, Carroll, Ohio, United States, d. 27 Aug 1952, Utah Valley Hospital, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Myrtle M Kierstead b. 1890, Utah, United States
 - 5-Delos Whimpey b. 28 Oct 1907, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
 - [—] 5-Vera Whimpey b. 29 Oct 1909, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Fanny Smith b. 15 Sep 1876, Hedon, Yorkshire, England, d. 11 Jul 1965, Orem, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 5-Dorothy Whimpey b. 4 Feb 1922, Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 22 Dec 1922, Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States
- 4-John Newbern Whimpey b. 4 Oct 1882, Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States, d. 7 Mar 1969, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States

- +Irene Peterson b. 5 Apr 1884, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 5 Apr 1961, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States (see John Newbern Whimpey on page 12)
- ⁻ 5-Lela Vivian Whimpey b. 8 May 1906, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 26 Nov 1983, American Fork, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Warren Melbourne Russon b. 14 Oct 1905, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 23 Nov 1992, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Donald L Whimpey b. 28 Jul 1907, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 1 Jan 1991, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States
- +Vera Creer b. 5 Oct 1912, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 14 Jan 2009
- ⁻ 5-Leta Elvirah Whimpey b. 20 Jun 1909, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 19 Mar 1910, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- ⁻ 5-Kenneth Ray Whimpey b. 21 Jun 1911, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 19 Aug 1919, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- ⁻ 5-Howard Franklin Whimpey b. 13 Dec 1914, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 22 Mar 1983, Oxnard, Ventura, California, United States
- 5-Allen Dale Whimpey b. 5 Mar 1917, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 25 Jan 1970, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Ruth Whimpey b. 3 Jul 1920, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 3 Dec 2005, Payette, Payette, Idaho, United States
 - +Glen Webb Glover b. 14 Dec 1919, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 16 Sep 2006, Payette, Payette, Idaho, United States
- 5-Living
 - +John Lamar Hutchings b. 4 Apr 1927, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 21 Jan 2007, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States)
- 5-Living

+Private

- 4-Charlotte Callaway Whimpey b. 22 Jan 1886, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 27 Jun 1964, Orem, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Morris Jenkins Martell b. 27 Jul 1886, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 15 May 1924, Wallace, Shoshone, Idaho, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Morris Whimpey Martell b. 22 Oct 1907, Utah, United States, d. 22 Nov 1958, (Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States)
 - +Harriet Lucille King b. 19 Dec 1920, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 29 May 1976, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 5-Wayne Isaac Martell b. 3 Jul 1909, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 17 Sep 1989, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Eleanor Callaway Martell b. 3 Sep 1911, Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 28 Aug 1987
 - ⁻ 5-Melvin Martell b. 1 Jan 1914, Utah, United States, d. 2 Jun 1929, Utah, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Grace Martell b. 19 Apr 1916, Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 5 Jun 1937, (Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States)

- 5-Earl Delos Martell b. 15 Jul 1924, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 30 Jan 1990, (Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States)
- +Frederick Thorne b. 22 Feb 1886, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 10 Dec 1962, Orem, Utah, Utah, United States
- 5-Living
 - +Earl Max Johnson b. 11 Nov 1925, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 7 Mar 2006, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
- 4-Laura Rebecca Whimpey b. 30 Oct 1888, Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 4 Jun 1975, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Irving David West b. 5 Aug 1886, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 6 Jun 1951, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 5-Sytha Mary West b. 1909, Idaho, United States
 - +Lyean Irving Johnson b. 9 May 1904, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States

⁵⁻Living

⁵⁻Living

States

- 5-Alice West b. 13 Jun 1909, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 13 Jun 1909, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States 5-Lloyd Rufus West b. 10 Jun 1910, Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States, d. 22 Jan 1988 +Helen Mae Franz b. Abt 1910 5-Olive Laura West b. 20 Oct 1912, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 6 Jun 1995, San Luis Obispo, San Luis Obispo, California, United States +Carl Lewis Ott b. Abt 1910 5-Irving Glen Williams West b. 2 Sep 1914, Utah, United States, d. 6 Dec 1916, 5 Woodbine Court, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States 5-Living 5-Reva Avelda West b. 23 Nov 1918, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 7 Jan 1978, Heber, Wasatch, Utah, United States 5-Living 5-Katherine Jeanne West b. 8 Sep 1923, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 16 Jan 1987 4-Ruth Whimpey b. 1 Mar 1891, Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 2 Mar 1891, Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States 3-John Whimpey b. 14 Jan 1852, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. 3 Aug 1880, (Beacon Cemetery, Beacon, Mahaska, Iowa, United States) +Maria Lewis b. 1854, Wales, d. 1928, (Beacon Cemetery, Beacon, Mahaska, Iowa, United States) 4-Henry Miles Whimpey b. 4 Aug 1873, Ohio, United States +Elizabeth Richards b. May 1877, Wales 5-Henrietta M Whimpey b. 22 Apr 1897, Iowa, United States, d. Apr 1967 +Abe B. Gantz b. 14 Mar 1892, Humeston, Iowa, United States, d. 19 Apr 1949, Dragerton, Carbon, Utah, United States 5-John Wallaham Whimpey b. 18 Feb 1899, Iowa, United States, d. Jan 1986 5-Harry E Whimpey b. 29 Jan 1901, Illinois, United States, d. 29 Oct 1995 +Private 5-Thelma S Whimpey b. 1904, Iowa, United States 5-Lemuel A Whimpey b. 21 Feb 1905, Iowa, United States, d. Dec 1979 5-Miles William Whimpey b. 12 Jul 1907, Albia, Monroe, Iowa, United States, d. Jan 1980 5-Rachel M Whimpey b. 1910, Iowa, United States 5-Living 5-Living +Edgar A McDonald b. 26 Mar 1919, Rock Island, Rock Island, Illinois, United States, d. 25 Nov 2003, Trinity Medical Centre, West Campus, Rock Island, Rock Island, Illinois, United States 5-Living 5-Living 4-Mary A Whimpey b. 24 Jul 1875, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States +John Reed b. 1873, Brazil, Indiana, United States 5-Ruth Reed b. 1896. Iowa, United States +Earl Vandorn 5-Gladys Reed b. 1903, Iowa, United States 5-Helen R. Reed b. 1906 5-John A. Reed b. 1907 5-Living 5-Living 5-Living 4-Lemuel John Whimpey b. 23 May 1878, Ohio, United States, d. 29 Feb 1932, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States +Eva Pearl Baughman b. 2 Dec 1894, Mahaska, Iowa, United States, d. Mar 1974, Lexington, Mclean, Illinois, United
 - 5-Edwin Lewis Whimpey b. 21 Jun 1918, Obia, Iowa, United States, d. 16 Dec 1934, Danville, Vermilion, Illinois, United States

5-Living	
	e Whimpey b. 29 Mar 1921, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States, d. 29 Apr 1921, Catlin, , Illinois, United States
5-L. Whimpey United St	b. 16 Sep 1922, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States, d. 16 Sep 1922, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois ates
5-Living	
 5-Eva Whimp United St 	ey b. 1 Aug 1925, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States, d. 1 Aug 1925, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois ates
	John" Whimpey b. 10 Aug 1926, Alpha, Illinois, United States, d. 10 Feb 2008 b. 6 Jul 1922, d. Sep 1985
5-Living	
4-Rachel Whimpe	v h 1881
-	mpey b. 17 Apr 1854, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales, d. 1 Dec 1909
•	. 3 Nov 1854, Llenelli, Carmathenshire, Wales, d. Bef 1900
	b. 1873, Ohio, United States, d. 1876
	b. 27 Jun 1877, Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 9 Jul 1879
	ey b. 1 Jan 1880, Ohio, United States, d. 24 Dec 1929, Salt Lake General Hospital, Salt Lake City, Sa
Lake, Utah, U	nited States
Utah, United	
	beth "Libby" Steele b. 16 Jun 1885, Utah, United States, d. 24 Jan 1960, (American Fork Cemetery, k, Utah, Utah, United States)
	npey b. 24 Aug 1903, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, d. 25 Jun 1977, (Santaquin City , Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States)
	b. 25 Jan 1901, Mona, Juab, Utah, United States, d. 23 Jan 1959, (Santaquin City Cemetery, , Utah, Utah, United States)
 5-William Her United St 	ury Whimpey b. 27 Feb 1905, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, d. 13 Mar 1965, Kern, California, ates
+Clotiel Wi	son b. 24 Sep 1905, Utah, United States, d. 31 Jan 1981, Kern, California, United States
— 5-Blaine Lewi Nevada, U	s Whimpey b. 25 Oct 1907, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, d. 15 Nov 1941, Ely, White Pine, Jnited States
+Lorena Sm	ith
+Donna A.	Mickelson b. 14 Mar 1909, Eureka, Juab, Utah, United States
 5-John Whimp United St 	ey b. 30 Nov 1909, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, d. 2 Dec 1909, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, ates
– 5-Amanda Eli Utah, Uni	zabeth Whimpey b. 2 Feb 1911, Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, d. 13 Mar 1989, Provo, Utah, ted States
+Paul Edwa	rd Smith b. Abt 1910
5-Living	
5-Elva Louise	Whimpey b. 31 May 1921, Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 11 Mar 1962
	as Wirthlin b. 3 Nov 1919, d. 11 Mar 1962
4-Cora Elizabeth	Whimpey b. 19 Jun 1885, Green River, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 23 Jul 1975, Salt Lake City, ah, United States
	b. 20 Nov 1887, d. 18 Feb 1975, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States)
	illery b. 3 Apr 1910, Midvale, Utah, United States
-	Noakes b. 1906, Riverton, Utah, United States
5-Living	
– 5-James Willia	um Tillery b. 5 Apr 1912, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 19 Apr 1969, Salt Lake Lake, Utah, United States
-	lery b. 14 Apr 1913, Utah, United States, d. 2 Jan 1915, 14 Hotchkins CT, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake,
5-Living	
•	y b. 1 Sep 1856, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. 3 Feb 1929, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States
	$f = \frac{1}{1}$

- +Lewis Geltz b. 25 Oct 1850, Zoar, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 2 May 1922, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States (see Mary Jane Whimpey on page 15)
- ⁻ 4-John Henry Geltz b. 30 Jul 1880, Ohio, United States, d. 8 Mar 1950, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States
- 4-Child Geltz b. 1882, Ohio, United States, d. 1882
- ⁻ 4-Mary Ann Geltz b. 6 Dec 1885, Ohio, United States
- 4-Isaac Lewis Geltz b. 16 Jun 1887, Ohio, United States, d. 11 Aug 1959, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States
 +Charlotte b. 1899
 - 5-Living
 - 5-Robert Geltz b. 5 Feb 1928, d. May 1978
 - ⁻⁻⁻ 5-Paul Geltz b. 23 Mar 1929, d. May 1987
- 4-William Lemuel Geltz b. 5 Oct 1889, Ohio, United States, d. 4 Jun 1973, Erie, Ohio, United States
 - 4-Neala R Geltz b. 27 Apr 1892, Ohio, United States, d. 5 Mar 1980, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States
 - +Howard H Andreas b. 13 Jun 1888, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 2 Jun 1937 5-Living
 - ^L 5-Dale Isaac Andreas b. 11 Apr 1914, Ohio, United States, d. 12 Sep 2002
- ⁻ 4-Ruthie Martha Geltz b. 20 May 1894, Ohio, United States, d. 10 Jul 1897
- ⁻ 4-Iva Geltz b. Jun 1896, Ohio, United States
- 4-Enos Geltz b. 19 Mar 1900, Ohio, United States, d. Oct 1966
 - +Catherine b. 1904, Ohio, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Harold E Geltz b. 17 Jul 1922, Ohio, United States, d. 7 Mar 2003
 - 5-Living
- 3-Lewis Whimpey b. 12 Oct 1858, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. 6 Jul 1946, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States
 - +Alice Carrie Parks b. 19 Apr 1864, Bolivar, Stark, Ohio, United States, d. 7 Jan 1931, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States
 - 4-John Isaac Whimpey b. 7 May 1885, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 16 Apr 1953, St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Sarah McMullin b. 11 Mar 1891, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 14 Feb 1952, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Douglas Glenwood Whimpey b. 10 May 1909, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. Mar 1966
 +Caroline Leamaster b. 20 Aug 1913, d. Jun 1980
 - 5-Florence Whimpey b. 22 Nov 1910, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 21 Jan 1911, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States
 - 5-Alice Whimpey b. 22 Nov 1910, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 20 Jan 1911, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States
 - 5-John Otho Whimpey b. 12 Nov 1911, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 13 Jul 1913, Hiawatha, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - 5-Donna Maxine Whimpey b. 4 Apr 1914, Hiawatha, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. May 1992
 +John Andrew Hamilton b. Abt 1910
 - 5-Hortense Whimpey b. 7 Dec 1918, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 25 Oct 1988
 - ⁻ 5-Blanch Whimpey b. 24 Aug 1920, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 12 Sep 1995
 - 5-Living
 - +Donna Clara Pettey b. 29 Aug 1931, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 16 Oct 1960, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - 4-Mary Elizabeth Whimpey b. 23 Dec 1887, Utah, United States, d. 9 Nov 1941, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, United States
 - +Joseph H. Conrow b. 1887
- [—] 4-Glenwood O. Whimpey b. 10 Mar 1890, Jefferson, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States
- 4-Carrie Edna Whimpey b. 6 May 1893, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 20 Mar 1962, (Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States)
 - +Raymond Edgar Cowley b. 12 Jun 1885, St George, Washington, Utah, United States, d. 17 Dec 1947, Utah Hotel, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
- ⁻ 4-Ruth Alice Whimpey b. 6 Jan 1896, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 3 Mar 1978

+William Thomas Moran b. 1890, Illinois, United States (see Ruth Alice Whimpey on page 16)

3-Ruth Whimpey b. 10 Aug 1860, Bedwas, Monmouthshire, Wales, d. 15 Aug 1919, Helper, Carbon, Utah, United States

- +Thomas Farish b. 5 May 1857, Spennymoor, Durham, England, d. 1 May 1900, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States
- 4-Maud Verene Farish b. 14 Sep 1880, Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 2 Apr 1888
- 4-Bertha Floy Farish b. 2 Apr 1882, Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States, d. 16 Oct 1956, Carbon, Utah, United States + John Henry James b. 23 Sep 1878, d. 17 Apr 1915, Long Beach, Los Angeles, California, United States
 - 5-Phoeby Mae James b. 12 Oct 1902, Utah, United States
 - [—] 5-Ruth James b. 1905, Utah, United States
 - 5-Charlotte J James b. 9 Dec 1906, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 19 Jan 1988, Boise, Ada, Idaho, United States
 - +Fred Mcclure Reynolds b. 22 Aug 1901, Springville, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 20 Jun 1979, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 5-John Henry James b. 25 May 1908, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 1 Dec 1951, Oakland Hotel, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Beulah James b. 14 Sep 1909, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 21 Jul 1923, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States
 - 5-Living

5-Living

- 4-Mary Elizabeth Farish b. 26 Feb 1884, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- ⁴-Robert Thomas Farish b. 22 Jul 1886, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 1 May 1900, (Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States)
- ⁻ 4-Ruth Ellen Farish b. 26 Jun 1888, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 17 Sep 1967
- +William Jones Johnstone b. 26 Oct 1879, Scotland, d. 26 Nov 1936, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
- 4-Charles Herbert Farish b. 26 Nov 1890, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 16 Jun 1944, St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Myrtle Angus b. Abt 1890
- 4-Essie Farish b. 20 Jan 1893, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 26 Sep 1969
- +Calvin Leroy Bunnell b. 25 Mar 1889, Lawrence, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 29 Jun 1962
- 5-Living
- ⁻ 4-Edward Farish b. 16 Dec 1894, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 2 Nov 1895, (Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States)
- ⁻ 4-John Farish b. 19 Oct 1896, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 9 Apr 1929, 214 24 Street, Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States
- ⁻ 4-Iris Alice Farish b. 30 May 1899, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States, d. 26 Oct 1918
- 3-Rachel Whimpey b. 14 Mar 1863, Glamorgan, Wales, d. 2 Feb 1926, 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Charles Herbert Worthen b. 26 Nov 1860, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 26 May 1950, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 4-Rachel Edna Worthen b. 12 Jun 1884, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 11 Nov 1955, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Alma Arthur Ellis b. 7 Nov 1882, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 24 Oct 1913, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Susan Worthen Ellis b. 9 Sep 1907, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 6 Jul 1986, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 5-Living
 - ⁻ 5-Alma Edna Ellis b. 17 Jan 1914, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 31 Jan 1989, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Otto Walter Haltiner b. 5 Nov 1901, Alstatten, St Gollen, Switzerland, d. 3 Sep 1979, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +George A. Williams
 - 4-Mary Ellen Worthen b. 21 Jan 1886, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 8 Aug 1909, Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States
 - +Alma August Mathew Ek b. 11 Sep 1880, d. 7 Jan 1963, Camarillo, Ventura, California, United States
 - ⁻ 5-Mary M Ek b. 1909, Nevada, United States

- 4-Charles Herbert Worthen Jr b. 23 Feb 1888, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 23 Jul 1963, Draper, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 +Nellie Jane Peck b. 26 Mar 1890, Gentile Valley, Idaho, United States, d. 15 Mar 1949, 3098 So 1765 East Street, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 5-Charles Wayne Worthen b. 1909, Utah, United States
 5-Living
 4-John Isaac Worthen b. 25 Feb 1890, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 22 Sep 1938
 +Marion Crofts b. 3 Mar 1889, Hull, Yorkshire, England
 5-Edna Marion Worthen b. 11 Jun 1911, Salt Lake, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +James Andrus Hoagland b. 28 Apr 1906, Dell, Oregon, United States
 - 5-John W Worthen b. 26 Nov 1912, Utah, United States, d. 23 Dec 1962, San Mateo, San Mateo, California, United States
 - 5-Sidney Eugene Worthen b. 22 Nov 1915, Utah, United States, d. 7 Jan 1996, Santa Clara, Santa Clara, California, United States
 - 5-Living
 - 4-Willard Milton Worthen b. 9 Mar 1894, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 17 Dec 1968, Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States
 - +Jewel M Smith b. 19 May 1895, Indiana, United States, d. Aug 1973

5-Living

5-Living

- 4-Joseph Franklin Worthen b. 19 Dec 1895, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 8 Aug 1980, Connecticut, United States
 - +Leah Burbridge b. 21 Mar 1899, Salt Lake, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
- 4-Ruth Worthen b. 28 Dec 1897, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 6 Sep 1985, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Arthur Joy Sperry b. 4 May 1892, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 14 Jun 1985, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States

[—] 5-Living

- ⁻ 4-Gwenllyan Worthen b. 5 Jun 1900, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 24 Dec 1985, St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - +Laurence Musser Sheets b. 4 Dec 1897, d. Sep 1982

5-Living

- 4-Raymond Whimpey Worthen b. 13 Nov 1902, 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 7 Dec 1902, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
- ⁻ 4-Mabel Whimpey Worthen b. 11 Apr 1905, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 11 Apr 1905, 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
- 3-Lemuel Whimpey b. 3 Jan 1866, Aberbargoed, Breconshire, Wales, d. 26 Aug 1939, Lehi Hospital, Lehi, Utah, United States
 - +Lucy Keisel Britton b. 9 Oct 1875, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 22 Jan 1954, 293 North 2ND East, Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 4-Mary Jane Whimpey b. 18 Jul 1898, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 18 Jul 1898
 - ⁻ 4-Rosa May Whimpey b. 9 May 1899, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States, d. 25 Sep 1988, Orem, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Henry Hope Cowden b. 16 Jan 1896, Airdie, Lanarkshire, Scotland, d. 16 Dec 1965, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 4-Lemuel Isaac Whimpey b. 26 Aug 1901, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 21 Dec 1980, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States
 - 4-Martha Lucy Whimpey b. 26 Dec 1903, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 1 Oct 1962, Pendleton, Umatilla, Oregon, United States
 - +Arthur Clarence Peck b. 2 Jun 1902, Sumpter, Baker, Oregon, United States, d. 23 Oct 1997, Logan, Cache, Utah, United States

5-Living

- 5-Living

- 4-Rachel Whimpey b. 1906, Utah, United States
 - 4-Violet Whimpey b. 1 Dec 1906, Utah, United States, d. 26 Aug 1999, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States)
 - +Clemon Clemix Turner b. 22 Sep 1901, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 27 Aug 1968, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
 - 4-Albert Whimpey b. 29 Aug 1910, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 24 Dec 1989, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
 - +Bertha Thacker b. 10 Jul 1918, Fredericksburg, Virginia, United States, d. 27 Jul 1989, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
- 4-David William Whimpey b. 5 Dec 1913, Utah, United States, d. Nov 1982, Richmond, Henrico, Virginia, United States
- +Susanna M McDaniell b. 25 Feb 1918, d. 19 Mar 2009
- 4-Stillborn Whimpey b. 22 Oct 1916, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 22 Oct 1916, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- 4-Arleen Whimpey b. 14 Jun 1918, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 1 Sep 1919, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- 3-Jesse Whimpey b. 8 Jun 1869, Salem Township, Columbiana, Ohio, United States, d. 20 Aug 1869, Stark, Ohio, United States
- 3-Henry Whimpey b. 8 Jun 1869, Salem Township, Columbiana, Ohio, United States, d. 29 Aug 1869, Leetonia, Columbiana, Ohio, United States
- +Eliza Williams b. 1828, Wales (see Isaac Whimpey on page 10)
- +Elizabeth Callaway b. 8 Jul 1832, Malmesbury, Wiltshire, England, d. 22 Sep 1902, (Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States) (see Isaac Whimpey on page 10)
- 3-Joseph Whimpey b. 22 Oct 1871, Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 11 Nov 1945, North Lehi, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
- 3-Magdalene Whimpey b. 2 Sep 1874, Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 27 Apr 1967, Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States
 - +Alexander Glenn b. 18 Oct 1869, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 8 Mar 1955, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States
 - 4-Maggie Elvera Glenn b. 16 Sep 1895, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 24 Feb 1972, Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States
 - +Joseph Clarence Harker b. 22 Mar 1896, Taylorsville, Utah, United States
 - 5-Living
 - └── 5-Living
 - └── 5-Living
 - ⁻ 4-Albert Alexander Glenn b. 14 Aug 1897, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 6 Feb 1903
 - 4-David Osborne Glenn b. 21 Jun 1899, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 14 Apr 1977, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States
 - 4-Rhoda Irene Glenn b. 27 Jul 1901, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States, d. 24 Jun 1983
 - +Chase W Kimball b. 1892, Idaho, United States
 - [—] 5-Living
 - 5-Living
 - ⁻ 4-Alta May Glenn b. 13 May 1905, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States, d. 21 Jun 1905
 - ⁻ 4-Newbern Isaac Glenn b. 13 Apr 1907, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States, d. 2 Mar 1980, Logan, Cache, Utah, United States
 - ⁻ 4-Joseph Meryl Glenn b. 24 Feb 1910, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States, d. 3 Feb 1950
 - ⁻ 4-Living
 - ⁻ 4-Living
- 3-Elizabeth Ann Whimpey b. 2 Mar 1877, Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, d. 3 May 1964, Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States
 - +George Washington Webb b. 4 Feb 1868, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, d. 14 Dec 1956, Murtaugh, Twin Falls, Idaho, United States
 - ⁻ 4-Wilbert Marles Webb b. 8 Jan 1898, Utah, United States, d. 3 May 1995
 - +Vina Naomi Larsen b. 5 Sep 1899, Utah, United States, d. 20 Mar 1999
 - 5-Living
 - ⁻ 5-Living

5-Living
5-Living
5-Living
4-Sylvia Elizabeth Webb b. 18 Sep 1899, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 11 Oct 1976, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States
+Archie Waldner Nielson b. 28 Apr 1895, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 1 Oct 1974, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States
5-Living
5-Living
5-Living
4-Raymond George Webb b. 14 Sep 1901, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. Feb 1971
4-Joseph Isaac Webb b. 12 Oct 1903, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 3 Aug 1905, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States
4-Clarence Riley Webb b. 15 Jul 1906, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, d. 19 Sep 1983
+Alta Simmons b. 24 Nov 1911, d. 17 Feb 1999
4-Blain Webb b. 1909, Utah, United States
- 4-Living
- 4-Living
- 4-Living
- 4-Living
4-Living
⁻ 2-William Whimpey b. Bef 20 Jun 1829, (Frome, Somerset, England), d. 5 Nov 1874, Baron Coal Level, Troedyrhiw,
Glamorgan, Wales
+Emily Jennings b. 1832, Wales
- 3-William Whimpey b. 1856, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
+Harriet Tucker b. 1857, Pontypridd, Glamorgan, Wales
- 3-Emily Whimpey b. 1857, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
+David Davies b. Abt 1850
4-David Davies b. 1877, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
- 3-Rebecca Whimpey b. 1859, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
+Albert Cottrell b. 1856, Hereford, Herefordshire, England
4-Emma Cottrell b. 1878, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-William J Cottrell b. 1880, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Sarah J Cottrell b. 1882, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Mary Elizabeth Cottrell b. 1884, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Albert Cottrell b. 1885, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Jonah Cottrell b. 1888, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Isaac John Cottrell b. 1890, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Rebecca Cottrell b. 1892
4-Living
⁻ 3-Anne Whimpey b. 1862, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales
+William Blatchley b. 1861, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales
4-Priscilla Blatchley b. 1881, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales
+Thomas Edward Jones
5-Thomas William Jones b. 1900
4-Emma Ann Blatchley b. Cal 1884
4-Edith Maud Blatchley b. Cal 1885
4-William John Blatchley b. Cal 1892
2-Rebecca Whimpey b. Bef 29 Sep 1832, (Frome, Somerset, England), Bur. 10 May 1833, St John The Baptist Parish, Frome, Somerset, England

First Generation

1. William Whimpey, son of **Joseph Whimpey** and **Rebekah Dredge**, was born on 5 May 1789 in Frome, Somerset, England,¹ was christened on 27 Mar 1790 in Frome, Somerset, England,² died on 27 May 1870 in Asylum, Frome, Somerset, England³ at age 81, and was buried on 31 May 1870 in Frome, Somerset, England.⁴

General Notes: A family group sheet for William and Elizabeth, lists his occupation as teamster/weaver.

Before his marriage, William served in the Military, and fought in the Battle of Waterloo. The following records have been found for him (at ancestry.com.au) William Whimpy in the Canada, British Regimental Registers of Service, 1756-1900 Name: William Whimpy Age: 16 Birth Date: abt 1791 Birth Place: Frome. Somerset Military Date: 1 May 1807 32nd Foot Soldiers Unit: Source Citation The National Archives; Kew, Surrey, England; Class Number: WO 25; Class Title: 32 Foot; Piece Number: 366; Piece Title: 32 Foot Source Information Ancestry.com. Canada, British Regimental Registers of Service, 1756-1900 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Original data: War Office and predecessors: Secretary-at-War, Secretary of State for War, and Related Bodies, Registers. WO 25/266-558, 632-634, 677-683, 686-688, 3913-3914, 5411-5516. Records created or inherited by the War Office, Armed Forces, Judge Advocate General, and related bodies. The National Archives, Kew, Surrey, England. William Whimpey in the UK, Military Campaign Medal and Award Rolls, 1793-1949 Name: William Whimpey Campaign or Service: Battle of Waterloo Service Date: 1815 Service Location: Belgium Regiment or Unit Name: W H Toole Company Source Citation WO 100; Piece: 15 Source Information Ancestry.com. UK, Military Campaign Medal and Award Rolls, 1793-1949 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Original data: War Office: Campaign Medal and Award Rolls 1793-1949 (General Series). The National Archives microfilm publication WO 100, 241 rolls. The National Archives of the UK, Kew, Surrey, England. William Whimpey in the UK, British Army Muster Books and Pay Lists, 1812-1817 Name: William Whimpey Start of Muster: 25 Sep 1815 End of Muster: 25 Dec 1815 Stationed or Muster Place: On the Continent Regiment or Unit: 32nd Regiment of Foot, 1st Battalion Source Citation The National Archives of the UK; Kew, Surrey, England; General Muster Books and Pay Lists; Class: WO 12 Source Information Ancestry.com. UK, British Army Muster Books and Pay Lists, 1812-1817 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, 2015. Original data: Commissary General of Musters Office and Successors: General Muster Books and Pay Lists. WO12. The National Archives of the UK, Kew, Surrey, England. The baptismal records for his children show his abode (all were in Frome, Somerset, England) 1818 Keyford

1818 Reyford 1819 Butts 1822 Water Lane 1823 Butts 1827 Butts

1829 Whittox Lane His occupation was listed on all these records as labourer.

The marriage certificate for his son Isaac in 1847, listed his occupation as miner.

William died at Asylum Frome, aged 81 years. He was a general labourer. He died from age.

Noted events in his life were:

- William served in the military on 1 May 1807.⁵
- He appeared on the census in 1841 in Wine Street, Frome, Somerset, England.⁶
- He appeared on the census in 1851 in Fountain Lane, Frome, Somerset, England.⁷
- He appeared on the census in 1861 in Milk Street, Frome, Somerset, England.

William married Elizabeth Clement on 14 Jul 1817 in Frome, Somerset, England.⁴ Elizabeth was born about 1792, was christened on 24 Jun 1853 in Frome, Somerset, England,⁸ died on 28 Mar 1860 in Bridge Barton, Frome, Somerset, England⁹ aged about 68, and was buried on 1 Apr 1860 in Frome, Somerset, England.¹⁰ The cause of her death was pneumonia.

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1841 in Wine Street, Frome, Somerset, England.¹¹
- She appeared on the census in 1851 in Fountain Lane, Frome, Somerset, England.¹²

Children from this marriage were: i. Eliza Clements Whimpey was born in 1811, was christened on 10 Jul 1833 in Frome, Somerset, England, ¹³

2 F

and died on 24 Jul 1874^{14} at age 63.

General Notes: At the time of her baptism she was about 22 years old.

The 1841 England Census shows Eliza Clements Edwards was in the household of William Edward Edwards at 22 Prospect Place, Walcot, Somerset, England. She was age 25 born in county.

The 1851 England Census shows Eliza C. Edwards was in the household of William E. Edwards at Prince Heath, Droxford, Hampshire, England. She was his wife, age 30, married, occupation schoolmistress, birthplace Frome, Somerset.

The 1861 England Census shows Eliza Edwards was in the household of Thomas Spyres at Old Lodge House, North Lopham, Hampshire, England. She was a servant, age 46, married, occupation general servant, birthplace Frome Selwood, Somerset. Also in the household was William Edwards age 68.

The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Eliza Edwards in the household of Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. She was her sister, age 57, retired housekeeper, birthplace England.

Eliza married William Edward Edwards on 10 May 1841 in St Mary's Church, Redcliffe, Bristol, Gloucestershire, England.¹⁵ William was born about 1793 in Wilton, Wiltshire, England.¹⁶

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: William Edwards Edwards Groom's Birth Date: Groom's Birthplace: Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Eliza Clement Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: Bride's Birthplace: Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 10 May 1841 Marriage Place: St. Mary'S Church Redcliffe, Bristol, Gloucester, England Groom's Father's Name: Anthony Edwards Groom's Mother's Name: Bride's Father's Name: William Whimpey Bride's Mother's Name: Groom's Race. Groom's Marital Status: Widowed Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name:

Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M01371-9 System Origin: England-EASy Source Film Number: 1595694 Reference Number: Item 1 pg 147 Collection: England Marriages, 1538-1973

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census in 1841 in 22 Prospect Place, Walcot, Somerset, England.¹⁷
- He appeared on the census in 1851 in Prince Heath, Droxford, Hampshire, England.¹⁶
- He appeared on the census in 1861 in Old Lodge House, North Lopham, Hampshire, England.¹⁸
- + 3 M
 ii. John Whimpey was born in 1817,¹⁹ was christened on 7 Mar 1818 in Frome, Somerset, England,⁴ died on 23 Oct 1895 in West Street, Brompton Park, South Australia, Australia¹⁹ at age 78, and was buried on 25 Oct 1895 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.²⁰
- + 4 M iii. Joseph Whimpey was born on 13 Aug 1819 in Frome, Somerset, England,²¹ was christened on 28 Aug 1819 in Frome, Somerset, England,²² died on 6 May 1902 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²³ at age 82, and was buried on 8 May 1902 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.²³
 - 5 M iv. Isaac Whimpey was born in 1822,²⁴ was christened on 25 Dec 1823 in Frome, Somerset, England,²⁵ died in 1824 in Frome, Somerset, England²⁶ at age 2, and was buried on 28 Nov 1824 in Frome Selwood, Somerset, England.²⁷

General Notes: He died as a child.

It appears that he was buried under the name John as the following burial record was found at http://freereg2.freereg.org.uk/search_records/5510d71ee93790ccb6d05c6c?search_id= 55c984bcf4040b09c000059d

Field VALUE County Somerset Place Frome Church name St John the Baptist Register type PR Register entry number 2211 Burial date 28 Nov 1824 2 Person age Burial person forename John Burial person surname WIMPEY Burial person abode Butts Relationship son of Male relative forename William Notes at Christ Church

- + 6 F v. **Mary Ann Whimpey** was born before 8 Apr 1822, was christened on 8 Apr 1822 in Frome, Somerset, England,²⁸ and died on 13 Mar 1870 in 8 Blewitt Buildings, Saint Bride, London, England.²⁹
- + 7 F vi. Elizabeth Clement Whimpey was born before 18 Jun 1825, was christened on 18 Jun 1825 in Frome, Somerset, England,³⁰ and died on 26 Dec 1894.¹⁴
- + 8 M vii. Isaac Whimpey was born on 6 Jun 1827 in Frome, Somerset, England,³¹ was christened on 30 Jun 1827 in Frome, Somerset, England,³² died on 9 Aug 1912 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States³³ at age 85, and was buried on 12 Aug 1912 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁴
- + 9 M viii. **William Whimpey** was born before 20 Jun 1829, was christened on 20 Jun 1829 in Frome, Somerset, England,³⁵ and died on 5 Nov 1874 in Baron Coal Level, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.³⁶
- 10 F ix. **Rebecca Whimpey** was born before 29 Sep 1832, was christened on 29 Sep 1832 in Frome, Somerset, England,³⁷ and was buried on 10 May 1833 in St John The Baptist Parish, Frome, Somerset, England.

General Notes: The following burial record was found at FreeReg County Somerset Place Frome Church St John the Baptist Pr RegisterNumber BurialDate 10 May 1833

Forename Rebecca Relationship daughter of Rel1MaleForename Wm Rel1FemaleForename Rel1Surname WIMPEY Age 8m Abode Yeoman's Yard Notes Rough Copy Register; XT FileNumber 30571

Second Generation (Children)

3. John Whimpey (*William*¹) was born in 1817,¹⁹ was christened on 7 Mar 1818 in Frome, Somerset, England,⁴ died on 23 Oct 1895 in West Street, Brompton Park, South Australia, Australia¹⁹ at age 78, and was buried on 25 Oct 1895 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.²⁰

General Notes: The 1841 England Census shows John was at Charles Street, Uchlawrcoed, Bedwellty, Monmouthshire. He was age 22, born out of county. Also in the household was Caroline age 22.

John and Caroline came to Australia on the "Ward Chipman" with his brother Joseph and his wife Margaret. They arrived in Melbourne 16 December 1841. John was aged 24 years. He coud both read and write and was from Monmouth. John was listed as a labourer on the Immigration Board List, and farm servant on the Immigration List.

He was listed as a cordwainer on his daughter Elizabeth's baptism record in 1842, and as a shoe maker on his daughter Eliza's baptism record in 1846. Their abode was Melbourne. He was the informant at his son Joseph's birth in 1855. He was living at Currie St Adelaide and his profession was boot & shoe maker.

He was one of the witnesses at his son Joseph's marriage in 1881. He was a bootmaker living at North Adelaide.

At the time of his death he was a boot maker, and was living at West St, Brompton Park. He died from senile decay, and chronic cystitis. The informant was F. G. Downs, Undertaker, Jeffcott St, North Adelaide. Although his death certificate doesn't list parents, John and his wife Caroline were listed on the same census page as Joseph and Margaret on the 1841 Wales Census, John and Caroline came to Australia with Joseph and Margaret on the Ward Chipman in 1841, John and Caroline's daughter Eliza was baptised at the same time as Joseph and Margaret's three children in 1846 at the Parish of St James in Melbourne, and both families later moved to South Australia. Joseph and family returned to Victoria, while John and Caroline remained in South Australia.

Noted events in his life were:

- He immigrated in Dec 1841 to Victoria, Australia.³⁸
- John has conflicting birth information in 1816.³⁹

John married **Caroline Jones** on 10 Jun 1839 in Llanfoist, Monmouthshire, Wales.⁴⁰ Caroline was born in 1818 in Wales,⁴¹ died on 16 Dec 1897 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁴² at age 79, and was buried on 16 Dec 1897 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁴³

Marriage Notes: The marriage certificate shows they were married in the Parish of Lanfoist - this was probably Llanfoist, as Llanfoist is near Abergavenny, which is the district the marriage was registered in.

They were married by William Jones, curate (any relation I wonder?), and the witnesses were Philip Powell and Elizabeth Powell.

John signed his name, but Caroline used a mark.

Children from this marriage were:

- F i. Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 1 Dec 1842 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁴⁴ died on 30 Mar 1848 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁴⁵ at age 5, and was buried on 1 Apr 1848 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁴³
- + 12 F ii. **Eliza Whimpey** was born on 7 Jul 1845 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁴⁶ and died on 28 Dec 1876 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁴⁷ at age 31.
 - 13 M iii. William Whimpey was born on 31 Jan 1848 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁴⁸ died on 14 Feb 1848 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁴⁹ and was buried on 15 Feb 1848 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁰

General Notes: His last place of Abode was Franklin St.

- + 14 F iv. Sarah Ann Whimpey was born on 3 Jun 1849 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵¹ died on 6 Nov 1909 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵² at age 60, and was buried on 8 Nov 1909 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.
 - 15 F v. **Elizabeth Clement Whimpey** was born on 7 Apr 1852 in South Australia, Australia,⁵³ died before 27 May 1854, and was buried on 27 May 1854 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁴³
- + 16 M vi. Joseph Whimpey was born on 29 Jul 1855 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁴ died on 26 Feb 1892 in Commercial Hotel, High Street, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia⁵⁵ at age 36, and was buried on 28 Feb 1892 in Mansfield Cemetery, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁵

- 17 M vii. **Jacob Whimpey** was born on 19 Oct 1857 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁶ and died on 28 Dec 1857 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁷
- + 18 F viii. **Mary Jane Whimpey** was born on 21 Jan 1859 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁸ died on 21 Apr 1909 in Austri Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁵⁹ at age 50, and was buried on 22 Apr 1909 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹

4. Joseph Whimpey (*William*¹) was born on 13 Aug 1819 in Frome, Somerset, England,²¹ was christened on 28 Aug 1819 in Frome, Somerset, England,²² died on 6 May 1902 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²³ at age 82, and was buried on 8 May 1902 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.²³

General Notes: At the time of daughter Elizabeth's birth, Joseph was a collier at Tredegar.

The 1841 Census, which was held in June 1841, shows Joseph and Margaret were living in Charles St Uchlawrcoed, Monmouthshire Wales, with Elizabeth aged 6 months. Also in the household was William Price, age 30. William Price was also a witness at their marriage, so he was possibly Margaret's brother.

Joseph and Margaret came to Australia on the "Ward Chipman", which left Bristol on 21 August. As Elizabeth is not shown on the Immigration lists, she appears to have died between June 1841 (appears on the census) and August 1841 (when they sailed from Bristol). The "Ward Chipman" arrived in Melbourne 16 December 1841. Joe was a labourer aged 22 years. He could both read and write.

In 1846 when his children John, Elizabeth and William were baptized his profession was listed as shoemaker, and their abode was Melbourne.

The Port Phillip Colony Directory (mid to late 1840s) shows a James Whimpey was a shoemaker off Bourke Lane.

The family had moved to Adelaide by 1848 when their son Joseph was born, and returned to Victoria in 1851. Their daughter Eliza was born in 1851 at Narracoorte, and then baptized at Portland.

He was the informant at his daughter Sarah's birth in 1853. He was a storekeeper at Castlemaine. At this time Joseph and Margaret had 2 sons and 2 daughters living and 3 sons and 1 daughter deceased. He was the informant at his son Isaac's birth in 1855. His profession was shoemaker and he was living at Campbell's Creek. At the time Joseph and Margaret had five living and four deceased children.

The children of Joseph and Margaret that we can find records of are Elizabeth b Dec 1840 d Jun-Aug 1841, John b 1843 d 1926, Elizabeth b 1845 d 1942, William b 1846 d 1846, Joseph b 1848 d 1919, Eliza b 1851 d 1920, Sarah b 1853 d 1861 and Isaac b 1855 d 1886. There were therefore 2 sons that died young that we can find no records for. It is possible one was born shortly after their arrival at Port Phillip, and one while they were living in South Australia (between Joseph and Eliza).

The family had moved from Castlemaine to Sandy Creek (the original name for Tarnagulla) by 1861 when daughter Sarah died. Joseph was the informant at her death and was listed at the time as a miner.

His death certificate shows his profession was bootmaker, old age pensioner. He died from general senile degeneration. His father was William Whimpey. The informant was J Whimpey, grandson, Tarnagulla. The undertaker was William Roper. The minister was Charles Lancaster, Wesleyan Minister. He was born in Somersetshire, England and had been in Victoria for about 55 years.

Noted events in his life were:

• He immigrated on the ship "Ward Chipman" on 6 Dec 1841 to Port Phillip Bay, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁰

Joseph married **Margaret Price**, daughter of **John Price** and **Living**, on 15 Jan 1840 in Bedwellty, Monmouthshire, Wales.⁶¹ Margaret was born on 14 Feb 1815 in Merthyr Cynog, Breconshire, Wales,⁶² died on 31 Jul 1901 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁶³ at age 86, and was buried on 1 Aug 1901 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁴

Marriage Notes: Joseph was a bachelor of full age. He was a miner living at Tredegar. His father was William Whimpey, a labourer.

Margaret was a spinster of full age. She was living at Tredegar. Her father was John Price, a farmer.

They were married by John Edwards, Curate, according to the rites and ceremonies of the established church. The witnesses were William Price and Sarah Herbert.

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census in 1841 in Charles Street, Uchlawrcoed, Bedwelty, Monmouthshire, Wales. 65

Children from this marriage were:

19 F i. Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 9 Dec 1840 in Tredegar, Monmouthshire, Wales⁶⁶ and died between Jun 1841 and Aug 1841.⁶⁷

General Notes: The 1841 England Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of Joseph Whimpy at Charles Street, Uchlawrcoed, Bedwellty, Monmouthshire. She was age 6 months, born in Monmouthshire.

- + 20 M
 ii. John Whimpey was born on 19 Jun 1843 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia,⁶⁸ died on 19 Aug 1926 in Melbourne Benevolent Asylum, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹ at age 83, and was buried on 20 Aug 1926 in Brighton Cemetery, Brighton, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹
- + 21 F
 iii. Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 12 Feb 1845 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁰ died on 2 Aug 1942 in 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia⁷¹ at age 97, and was buried on 3 Aug 1942 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.⁷²
 - 22 M iv. William Whimpey was born on 7 Nov 1846 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷³ died on 18 Nov 1846 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁴ and was buried after 18 Nov 1846 in Parish Of St James, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁴

General Notes: His baptism ceremony was performed by A C Thomson, Chaplain. He died aged 11 days.

- + 23 M
 v. Joseph Whimpey was born on 10 Jan 1848 in Mt Barker, South Australia, Australia,⁷⁵ died on 13 Jul 1919 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁷⁶ at age 71, and was buried on 14 Jul 1919 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶
- + 24 F vi. Eliza Whimpey was born on 18 Feb 1851 in Naracoorte, South Australia, Australia,⁷⁷ was christened on 22 Aug 1851 in Presbyterian Church, Portland, Victoria, Australia, died on 19 Dec 1920 in Public Hospital, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸ at age 69, and was buried on 20 Dec 1920 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁹
 - 25 F vii. Sarah Ann Whimpey was born on 6 Oct 1853 in Campbells Creek, Victoria, Australia,⁸⁰ died on 20 Jan 1861 in Sandy Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁸¹ at age 7, and was buried on 21 Jan 1861 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁸¹

General Notes: Sarah died from dysentery, after seventeen days, at Sandy Creek, which was the original name for Tarnagulla. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, a miner, and Margaret Whimpey. The informant was Joseph Whimpey, father, Sandy Creek. The undertaker was Samuel Scott. The witnesses at the burial were William Hart and William Harland.

+ 26 M viii. Isaac Whimpey was born on 13 Oct 1855 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia,⁸² died on 13 Apr 1886 in Inglewood Hospital, Inglewood, Victoria, Australia⁸³ at age 30, and was buried on 15 Apr 1886 in Newbridge Cemetery, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia.⁸³

6. Mary Ann Whimpey (*William*¹) was born before 8 Apr 1822, was christened on 8 Apr 1822 in Frome, Somerset, England,²⁸ and died on 13 Mar 1870 in 8 Blewitt Buildings, Saint Bride, London, England.²⁹

General Notes: The 1841 England Census shows Mary was in the household of William Whimpey at Wine Street, Frome, Somerset. She was age 20, occupation wool picker, born in Somerset.

The 1861 Census shows Mary was living in the household of Edward Snelgrove at Little Whites Alley, Liberty of the Rolls, Middlesex. She was his wife. She was born abt 1824 in Frome. Her occupation was laundress.

At the time of her death her occupation was laundress. She died from bronchitis. The informant was Emily Snelgrove.

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1841 in Wine Street, Frome, Somerset, England.⁸⁴
- Mary has conflicting birth information on 3 May 1822.85

Mary married **Edward Snelgrove** on 1 Oct 1846 in Frome, Somerset, England.⁴ Edward was born in 1826 in Frome, Somerset, England.⁸⁶

Marriage Notes: WHIMPEY R4/359 359 SNELGROVE Edward Mary Ann WHIMPEY Ann WHIMPEY 1391 Reac 1846#180/597

Children from this marriage were:

27 F i. Mary Ann Snelgrove was born before 1 Oct 1847 in Frome, Somerset, England⁸⁷ and was christened on 1 Oct 1847 in Frome, Somerset, England.⁸⁸

General Notes: The 1861 Census shows Mary was living in the household of Edward Snelgrove at Little Whites Alley, Liberty of the Rolls, Middlesex. She was his daughter. She was born abt 1848 in Frome. She

R4

was a scholar.

Possible marriage

London, England, Marriages and Banns, 1754-1921 about Mary Ann Snelgrove Name: <tab>Mary Ann Snelgrove Spouse Name: <tab>Hornby Hedley Spouse Age: <tab>Hornby Hedley Record Type: <tab>Marriage Event Date: <tab>10 Aug 1873 Parish: <tab>Saint John The Evangelist County: <tab>Middlesex Borough: <tab>Lambeth Spouse Father Name: <tab>Ralph Hedley

Source Citation: London Metropolitan Archives, Saint John The Evangelist, Lambeth, Register of marriages, P85/JNA3, Item 071

1871 England Census about Mary Amy Hedley Name: <tab>Mary Amy Hedley Age: <tab>23 Estimated birth year: <tab>abt 1848 Relation: <tab>Wife Spouse's name: <tab>Hornby Gender: <tab>Female Where born: <tab>Frome, Somerset, England Civil parish: <tab>St Dunstan in The West Ecclesiastical parish: <tab>St Dunstan in the West County/Island: <tab>London Country: <tab>England Registration district: <tab>London City Sub-registration district: <tab>St Bride ED, institution, or vessel: <tab>6 Household schedule number: <tab>280 Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age Hornby Hedley <tab>26 Mary Amy Hedley <tab>23

Source Citation: Class: RG10; Piece: 425; Folio: 22; Page: 40; GSU roll: 824633.

1 Hare Place Hornby Hedley head mar 26 house decorator Yorkshire Marston Mary Ann Hedley wife mar 23 laundress Somerset Frome

Mary married **Hornby Hedley** on 10 Aug 1873 in St John's the Evangelist, Lambeth, Surrey, England.⁸⁹ Hornby was born in 1845 in Marton, Yorkshire, England.

+ 28 F ii. **Emily Snelgrove** was born in 1854 in Lambeth, London, England⁸⁶ and was christened on 5 Apr 1854 in Saint Mary At Lambeth, Lambeth, London, England.⁹⁰

7. Elizabeth Clement Whimpey (*William*¹) was born before 18 Jun 1825, was christened on 18 Jun 1825 in Frome, Somerset, England,³⁰ and died on 26 Dec 1894.¹⁴

General Notes: The 1851 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at St Helier, Jersey. She was his wife, born about 1807 in England.

The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his wife, married, age 34, occupation laundress, birthplace England.

The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. She was the head of the household, age 45, laundress, birthplace England. Also in the household was daughter Elizabeth age 18, daughter Maud age 13, daughter

Fanny age 8, son Edmund age 6 and sister Eliza age 57.

The 1881 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth Praut was at High St St Aubins School, St Brelade, Jersey, Channel Islands. She was servant, widowed, female, age 54, birthplace England, occupation cook (domestic servant).

Elizabeth married **Thomas Prout** on 18 Mar 1845 in St Helier, Jersey.⁹¹ Thomas was born in 1822 in England⁹² and was buried on 21 Jul 1865 in St Helier, Jersey.⁹³ The cause of his death was exposure to the cold.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 29 F i. Mary Jane Prout was born on 18 Oct 1847 in St Helier, Jersey⁹⁴ and was christened on 31 Oct 1847 in St Helier, Jersey.⁹⁵
 - 30 F ii. **Emma Eliza Prout** was born on 27 Sep 1849 in St Helier, Jersey,⁹⁶ was christened on 4 Nov 1849 in St Helier, Jersey,⁹⁶ died on 23 Dec 1849 in St Helier, Jersey,⁹⁷ and was buried on 29 Dec 1849 in St Helier, Jersey.⁹⁸

General Notes: Emma didn't appear with the rest of the family on the 1851 census, so she appears to have died young. I haven't been able to find a burial record for her.

- + 31 F
 iii. Sarah Eliza Prout was born on 1 Dec 1850 in St Helier, Jersey,⁹⁹ was christened on 23 Feb 1851 in St Helier, Jersey,¹⁰⁰ died on 7 Jan 1901 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰¹ at age 50, and was buried on 9 Jan 1901 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰¹
 - 32 F iv. Elizabeth Prout was born on 20 Feb 1853 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰² and was christened on 6 Mar 1853 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰³

General Notes: The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, age 8, occupation scholar, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. She was her daughter, unmarried age 18, domestic servant unemployed, birthplace Jersey, St Helier.

She may have married or died between the 1871 and 1881 Censuses.

33 F v. **Emily Prout** was born on 3 Mar 1855 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰⁴ and was christened on 18 Mar 1855 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰⁵

General Notes: The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Emily Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, age 6, occupation scholar, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

She probably died before 1871 as she doesn't appear with the rest of the family on the 1871 census.

- + 34 F vi. **Margaret Prout** was born on 5 Sep 1857 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰⁶ and was christened on 20 Sep 1857 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰⁷
 - 35 M vii. **John Thomas Prout** was born on 18 Jul 1859 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰⁸ and was christened on 24 Aug 1859 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰⁹

General Notes: The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows John J Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. He was his son, age 1, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

He probably died before 1871 as he doesn't appear with the rest of the family on the 1871 census.

- + 36 F viii. **Fanny Prout** was born on 21 Dec 1862 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹⁰ was christened on 11 Feb 1863 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹¹ died on 24 Mar 1930 in St Helier, Jersey at age 67, and was buried on 26 Mar 1930 in St Helier, Jersey.
- + 37 M ix. **Edmund Wimpey Prout** was born on 4 Jan 1865 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹² was christened on 22 Jan 1865 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹³ and died in 1937 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England at age 72.

8. Isaac Whimpey (*William*¹) was born on 6 Jun 1827 in Frome, Somerset, England, ³¹ was christened on 30 Jun 1827 in Frome, Somerset, England, ³² died on 9 Aug 1912 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States³³ at age 85, and was buried on 12 Aug 1912 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁴

General Notes: Isaac grew up in Frome, and as he was a good pen man, he must have had a fair schooling.

The 1841 England Census shows Isaac was in the household of William Whimpey at Wine Street, Frome, Somerset. He was age 15, occupation woollen factory, born in Somerset.

Between 1841 and 1847 Isaac left Frome to work in the coal mines in Wales, and he met his future wife in Wales. At the

time of his marriage to Mary on 5 July 1847 he was living at Twyn Blaenant and he was a miner.

He was baptised into the Latter Day Saint Church in 1849 in Puthcome Wales, by Elder John Morgan, and took an active part in the church in Wales, and in the other places he lived.

At the time of his son Isaac's birth in 1849 he was a miner.

The 1851 Wales Census shows Isaac Whimpey was at Llanelly, Breconshire. He was the head of the household, born about 1828 in Frome, Somerset, England. Also in the household was his wife Mary Whimpey b abt 1830, son Isaac b abt 1849, brother William b abt 1830 and visitor William Watkins b abt 1835.

The 1861 Wales Census shows Isaac was at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. He was the head of the household, born about 1828 in Frome, Somerest, England. Also in the household was his wife Mary b abt 1831, son Isaac b abt 1849, son John b abt 1852, son William b abt 1854, daughter Mary b abt 1857, son Lewis b abt 1859, daughter Ruth b abt 1860.

Isaac Wimpy arrived in New York 6 Jun 1866. He had sailed from Liverpool England on 30 May 1866 on the "John Bright". He was age 39, male, collier. The rest of the family went to the US on the "Siberia".

The 1870 US Census shows Isaac was at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 40, male, occupation mining boss, birthplace England. Also in the household was Eliza age 42, Isaac age 20, John age 17, William age 15, Mary age 14, Lewis age 11, Ruth age 10, Rachel 8 and Lemuel age 4.

The 1880 US Census shows Isaac was at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. He was the head of the household, married, male, white, age 53, birthplace England, occupation coal miner, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 48, daughter Rachael age 17, son Samael age 14, son Jessie age 11, son Joseph age 8, daughter Maggie age 5, daughter Elizabeth age 3.

At the time of his death he was widowed. He was a farmer. His parents were William Whimpey, birthplace England, and Elizabeth Clement, birthplace England. The informant was Joe Whimpey, Lehi. He died from general debility. The undertaker was Anderson Bros, Lehi, Utah.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census in 1841 in Wine Street, Frome, Somerset, England.¹¹⁴
- Arrival: Ship: John Bright, 6 Jun 1866, New York City, New York, New York, United States.¹¹⁵
- Cause of Death: General Debility.¹¹⁵
- He appeared on the Coal Miner census in 1851 in Twyn Blaennant, Llanelly, Brecon, Wales.¹¹⁵
- He appeared on the census in 1861 in Bedwas, Monmouthshire, Wales.¹¹⁵
- He appeared on the Mining Boss census in 1870 in Salem, Columbiana, Ohio, United States.¹¹⁵
- He appeared on the Coal Miner census in 1880 in Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio, United States.¹¹⁵
- Departure: Ship: John Bright, 30 Apr 1866, Liverpool, Lancashire, England.¹¹⁵
- Destination: 6 Jun 1866, New York City, New York, New York, USA.¹¹⁵

Isaac married **Mary Lewis** on 5 Jul 1847 in Llanelly, Breconshire, Wales.¹¹⁶ Mary was born on 20 Jan 1830 in Cwmdu, Breconshire, Wales,¹¹⁷ was christened on 20 Jan 1830 in Breconshire, Wales,¹¹⁸ died on 26 Jun 1869 in Leetonia, Columbiana, Ohio, United States¹¹⁹ at age 39, and was buried in Mapleton Cemetery, Canton, Stark, Ohio, United States.¹²⁰

Marriage Notes: Isaac was a bachelor of full age, profession miner, residence Twyn Blaennant. His father was William Whimpey, miner.

Mary was a spinster of full age, residence Pwll Cwn. Her father was Thomas Lewis, plasterer.

They were married by John Evans. The witnesses were Henry Williams and Geo Howells.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 38 M
 i. Isaac Lewis Whimpey was born on 30 Jan 1849 in Jones's Row, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales,¹²¹ died on 11 Nov 1914 in 1007 Ea 9Th So, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹²² at age 65, and was buried on 15 Nov 1914 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹²³
- + 39 M ii. **John Whimpey** was born on 14 Jan 1852 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹²⁴ died on 3 Aug 1880¹¹⁸ at age 28, and was buried in Beacon Cemetery, Beacon, Mahaska, Iowa, United States.¹²⁵
- + 40 M iii. **William Henry Whimpey** was born on 17 Apr 1854 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales¹²⁶ and died on 1 Dec 1909¹¹⁸ at age 55.

+	41	F	iv.	Mary Jane Whimpey was born on 1 Sep 1856 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales ¹²⁷ and died on 3 Feb 1929 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States ¹²⁸ at age 72.
+	42	Μ	v.	Lewis Whimpey was born on 12 Oct 1858 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹²⁹ died on 6 Jul 1946 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States ¹³⁰ at age 87, and was buried on 10 Jul 1946 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States. ¹³¹
+	43	F	vi.	Ruth Whimpey was born on 10 Aug 1860 in Bedwas, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹³² died on 15 Aug 1919 in Helper, Carbon, Utah, United States ¹³³ at age 59, and was buried on 17 Aug 1919 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States. ¹³⁴
+	44	F	vii.	Rachel Whimpey was born on 14 Mar 1863 in Glamorgan, Wales, ¹³⁵ died on 2 Feb 1926 in 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ¹³⁶ at age 62, and was buried on 7 Feb 1926 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. ¹³⁷
+	45	Μ	viii.	Lemuel Whimpey was born on 3 Jan 1866 in Aberbargoed, Breconshire, Wales, ¹³⁸ died on 26 Aug 1939 in Lehi Hospital, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States ¹³⁹ at age 73, and was buried on 31 Aug 1939 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ¹⁴⁰
	46	Μ	ix.	Jesse Whimpey was born on 8 Jun 1869 in Salem Township, Columbiana, Ohio, United States, ¹⁴¹ died on 20 Aug 1869 in Stark, Ohio, United States, ¹⁴² and was buried in Mapleton Cemetery, Canton, Stark, Ohio, United States. ¹⁴³
				General Notes: Name: Jesse Whimpey Gender: Male Baptism/Christening Date: Baptism/Christening Place: Birth Date: 08 Jun 1869 Birthplace: Salelm Twp., Columbiana, Ohio Death Date: Name Note: Race: Father's Name: Isaac Whimpey Father's Name: Isaac Whimpey Father's Birthplace: Father's Age: Mother's Name: Mary Mother's Birthplace: Mother's Birthplace: Mother's Age: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: C70406-1 System Origin: Ohio-EASy Source Film Number: 931591 Reference Number: v 1 p 318 Collection: Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962
				The Record of deaths at Columbiana County has three records No 66 for Isaac Whimpey died 26 Jun 1869 age 40 years 1 month 20 days, at Stark County, No 67 Henry died 29 Aug 1869 age 2 months 20 days at Leetonia and No 68 Jesse died 20 Aug age 2 months 15 days died at Stark. It appears that the only entry that was correct was Henry's as Henry and Jesse were twins, so if Jesse died 20 Aug he would have been 2 months 11

Also The 1880 US Census shows Jessie Wimpey was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. He was his son, single, male, white, age 11, birthplace Ohio, occupation going to school, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England. Either Jesse didn't die at the same time as his brother Henry, or this entry may have been for Elizabeth Callaway Butt's son Jesse Butt.

47 M x. Henry Whimpey was born on 8 Jun 1869 in Salem Township, Columbiana, Ohio, United States, ¹⁴⁴ died on 29 Aug 1869 in Leetonia, Columbiana, Ohio, United States, ¹⁴⁵ and was buried in Mapleton Cemetery, Canton, Stark, Ohio, United States. ¹⁴⁶

General Notes: The Record of deaths at Columbiana County has three records No 66 for Isaac Whimpey died 26 Jun 1869 age 40 years 1 month 20 days, at Stark County, No 67 Henry died 29 Aug 1869 age 2 months 20 days at Leetonia and No 68 Jesse died 20 Aug age 2 months 15 days died at Stark. It appears that the only entry that was correct was Henry's as Henry and Jesse were twins, so if Jesse died 20 Aug he would have been 2 months 11 days old, and it was their mother Mary who died, not Isaac.

Isaac next married Eliza Williams. Eliza was born in 1828 in Wales.¹⁴⁷

days old, and it was their mother Mary who died, not Isaac.

Isaac next married **Elizabeth Callaway** on 14 Dec 1870 in Near, Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.⁴ Elizabeth was born on 8 Jul 1832 in Malmesbury, Wiltshire, England,¹⁴⁸ was christened on 8 Sep 1832 in West Port Independent Chapel, Malmsbury, Wiltshire, England,¹⁴⁹ died on 22 Sep 1902¹⁵⁰ at age 70, and was buried on 23 Sep 1902 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹⁵¹

Children from this marriage were:

48 M i. **Joseph Whimpey** was born on 22 Oct 1871 in Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ¹⁵² died on 11 Nov 1945 in North Lehi, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States¹⁵³ at age 74, and was buried on 15 Nov 1945 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹⁵⁴

General Notes: From http://freepages.genealogy.rootsweb.com/~barbarar/history.htm#mine

Mineral Point. --Another of the active, energetic and progressive towns of record growth in Tuscarawas County is Mineral City, more generally known as Mineral Point

The 1880 US Census shows Joseph was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. He was his son, single, male, white, age 8, birthplace Ohio, occupation going to schoool, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1930 US Census shows Joseph Whimfrey was at District 24, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 58, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation labourer, industry on farm.

At the time of his death he was living at North Lehi. He had lived at Lehi for 62 years before his death. He was single. He had no occupation. HIs father was Isaac Whimpey, born in Frome, England, and his mother was Elizabeth Calloway, born in England. The informant was John Whimpey, Lehi, Utah. The mortuary was A H Wing. He died from probable acute dilatation of right heart.

- + 49 F
 ii. Magdalene Whimpey was born on 2 Sep 1874 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,¹⁵⁵ died on 27 Apr 1967 in Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States¹⁵⁶ at age 92, and was buried on 1 May 1967 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States.¹⁴⁹
- F iii. Elizabeth Ann Whimpey was born on 2 Mar 1877 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,¹⁵⁷ died on 3 May 1964 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States¹⁴⁹ at age 87, and was buried in May 1964 in Sunset Memorial Park, Twin Falls, Twin Falls, Idaho, United States.¹⁴⁹

9. William Whimpey (*William*¹) was born before 20 Jun 1829, was christened on 20 Jun 1829 in Frome, Somerset, England, ³⁵ and died on 5 Nov 1874 in Baron Coal Level, Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.³⁶

General Notes: The 1841 England Census shows William was in the household of William Whimpey at Wine Street, Frome, Somerset. He was age 14, occupation woollen factory, born in Somerset.

The 1851 Wales Census shows William Whimpey was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Llanelly, Breconshire. He was his brother, born about 1830 in Frome, Somerset, England.

The 1861 Wales Census shows William was at Machen Upper, Monmouthshire. He was the head of the household, married, age 29, occupation collier, born in Frome, Somersetshire. Also in the household was wife Emma, son William, and daughters Emily and Rebecca.

The 1871 Wales Census shows William was at Aberdare, Glamorgan. He was the head of the household, age 41, birthplace Frome, Somerset, England. Also in the household was his wife Emma age 37, son William age 15, daughter Emily age 13, daughter Rebeka age 11, daughter Anne age 9.

He was a collier. He died from accidental death from fall off a top. Information received from G Overton, Coroner for Glamorganshire, inquest held the 7th November 1874.

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census in 1841 in Wine Street, Frome, Somerset, England.¹⁵⁸

William married **Emily Jennings** in 1852 in Crickhowell, Breconshire, Wales. Emily was born in 1832 in Wales.¹⁵⁹ Another name for Emily was Emma.

Children from this marriage were:

51 M i. William Whimpey was born in 1856 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶⁰

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows William was in the household of William Whimpey at Machen Upper, Monmouthshire. He was his son, age 5, born in Troedy Rhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1871 Wales Census shows William was in the household of William Whimpey at Aberdare, Glamorgan. He was his son, age 15, birthplace Troedyrshire, Glamorgan, Wales.

There is a marriage entry for William in 1880 - Apr-May-Jun quarter Merthry Tydfil district volume 11a page 596. On the same page were Esther Evans, Mary Ann Prosser and Enid While.

The 1881 Wales Census shows William Whimpy was living in the household of Thomas Salter at 10 Belle View Terrace, Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales. He was his stepson, single, male, age 25, birthplace Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales, occupation coal miner.

The 1891 Wales Census shows William Whimpy was at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was the head of the household, age 34, birthplace Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. Also in the household was wife Harriet age 34, son Philip age 14, daughter Lizzie age 5.

The 1901 Wales Census shows William Whimpey was at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was age 45, birthplace Troedyrshire, Glamorgan, Wales. Also in the household was wife Harriet age 45, son Philip age 24 and daughter Elizabeth age 15.

1911 Wales Census

William Whimpey head 54 married collier hewer Glam Merthyr Both Harriet Whimpey wife 54 married 20 yrs total children none Glam PontyPridd Both Philip Tucker son 34 single (haulier (under ground) worker Glam Ponty Pridd English Elizabeth Maud Cooper samn? granddaughter 6 single school Glam Pindarrson English

(both - able to speak English and Welsh)

1911 Wales Census about Philip Tucker Name: Philip Tucker Age in 1911: 34 Estimated Birth Year: abt 1877 Relation to Head: Son Gender: Male Pontypridd, Glamorgan, Wales Birth Place: Civil parish: Merthyr Tydfil County/Island: Glamorgan Country: Wales Street Address: 8 Picton Sq Caedraw Merthyr Tydfil Single Marital Status: Occupation: Haulier (below ground) Merthyr Tydfil **Registration district: Registration District Number:** 590 Sub-registration district: Lower Merthyr Tydfil ED, institution, or vessel: 04 Household schedule number: 156 Piece: 32428 Household Members: Name Age William Whimpey 54 Harriet Whimpey 54 Philip Tucker 34 Elizabeth Maud Cooper Samm 6

Source Citation: Class: RG14; Piece: 32428; Schedule Number: 156.

William married **Harriet Tucker** in 1890 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶¹ Harriet was born in 1857 in Pontypridd, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶²

- + 52 F ii. Emily Whimpey was born in 1857 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶⁰
- + 53 F iii. **Rebecca Whimpey** was born in 1859 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶³
- + 54 F iv. Anne Whimpey was born in 1862 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶⁴

Third Generation (Grandchildren)

12. Eliza Whimpey (*John*², *William*¹) was born on 7 Jul 1845 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁴⁶ and died on 28 Dec 1876 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁴⁷ at age 31.

General Notes: Her baptism ceremony was performed by A C Thomson, Chaplain.

The South Australian Register, Friday December 29, 1876

GORDON - On the 28th December, at North Adelaide, Eliza, the beloved wife of Andrew Gordon, in the 31st year of her age.

Noted events in her life were:

• She was baptised on 13 Nov 1846 in Parish Of St James, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.⁴⁶

Eliza married **Andrew Gordon** on 1 Jan 1870 in St Luke's Church, Whitmore Square, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia. Andrew was born on 13 Feb 1847 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁶⁵ and died on 13 May 1932 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁶⁶ at age 85.

Marriage Notes: Eliza was 24 years old and single. Her father was John Whimpey Andrew was 22 years old and single. His father was Andrew Gordon.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 55 F i. Elsie Eliza Gordon was born on 24 Dec 1870 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁶⁷ and died on 27 Dec 1951¹⁶⁸ at age 81.
- + 56 M
 ii. Frank Howard Gordon was born on 12 Aug 1873 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,¹⁶⁹ died in 1924 in South Australia, Australia¹⁷⁰ at age 51, and was buried on 24 Dec 1924 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁴³
 - 57 M iii. William Andrew Gordon was born on 24 Aug 1875 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁷¹ and died on 17 Apr 1876 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.¹⁷²
 - 58 M iv. **Isaac Gordon** was born on 24 Dec 1876 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁷³ and died on 24 Dec 1876 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.¹⁷⁴

General Notes: He died aged 2 hours.

14. Sarah Ann Whimpey (*John*², *William*¹) was born on 3 Jun 1849 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵¹ died on 6 Nov 1909 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵² at age 60, and was buried on 8 Nov 1909 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.

General Notes: The Advertiser (Adelaide,... Monday 8 November 1909, page 2.

THE FRIENDS of Mr. EDWARD GEORGE

NUNN are respectfully informed that the Funeral of his late WIFE (Sarah Ann) will leave

the Adelaide Hospital MONDAY, at 11 a.m., . for the West-terrace Cemetery.

Family Notices

The Advertiser (Adelaide,... Tuesday 9 November 1909, page 6.

NUNN.-On the 6th November, at the Adelaide Hospital, the dearly beloved wife of Edward George Nunn, or Tynte-street, North Adelaide, in her 60th year.

Sarah married someone.

Her child was:

William Alfred Whimpey was born on 13 Dec 1868 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ¹⁷⁵ died on 4 Feb 1869 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ¹⁷⁶ and was buried on 5 Feb 1869 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.¹⁷⁷

General Notes: His last place of abode was North Adelaide.

Sarah married **Edward George Nunn** about 1870. Edward was born in 1846,¹⁷⁸ died on 29 Apr 1914 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁷⁹ at age 68, and was buried on 30 Apr 1914 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁴³

The child from this marriage was:

+ 60 M i. **George Nunn** was born in 1874¹⁸⁰ and died on 2 Sep 1940 in 20 Hawkins Place, Flinders Park, South Australia, Australia¹⁸¹ at age 66.

16. Joseph Whimpey (*John*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Jul 1855 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁴ died on 26 Feb 1892 in Commercial Hotel, High Street, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia⁵⁵ at age 36, and was buried on 28 Feb 1892 in Mansfield Cemetery, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁵

General Notes: He was the informant at his daughter Jessie's birth. He was a bricklayer and living at Birkenhead St North Fitzroy.

At the time of his death he was a bricklayer. An inquiry was held into his death by E Martin, JP at Mansfield on 27 February 1892. It was found he died from an abscess on the brain. His parents were John Whimpey and Caroline Jones. The informant was P Mullan, Senior Constable, Mansfield, Present at inquiry. The undertaker was Alf Drysdale. The minister was Rev J H Fredenick, Wesleyan. He was born in Adelaide and had lived for 30 years in South Australia and 6 years in Victoria.

From the Mansfield Courier Wednesday March 2nd 1892

On Friday morning last a man named Joseph Whimpney arrived at Mansfield from Bonnie Doon, for the purpose of consulting Dr. Reynolds with reference to an illness from which he (Whimpney) was suffering. He proceeded to the hospital, but not finding the doctor there, went as far as the establishment of Mr. Wheeler, chemist, where he was seen by the doctor, who, finding the man very bad indeed, injected morphia.

Whimpney then left for Gardener's Hotel, where he was allowed to lie down. Later on it was noticed by those about the hotel that Whimpney looked ill, and Mr Wheeler was sent for. Upon the arrival of this gentleman he expressed the opinion that the heavy breathing was the effect by the morphia, and that the man would be alright.

At half past eight on Friday evening Whimpney became worse, and medical aid was sought, Dr. Hamilton being in attendance. The man never rallied and expired in a short time, and the body was removed to the morgue.

Dr. Hamilton performed a post mortems examination, and it was ascertained that death resulted from abscess in the head. It would appear that some years ago while at work Whimpney received a severe knock to the head, which has affected him ever since.

So intense has been the sufferings of the unfortunate man at times that he has sunk to his knees in the street, and, in sheer desperation clutched at his head until such time the pain passed off. Occasionally, he has only been able to proceed a few yards, when again compelled to come to a stand still.

He followed the occupation of a plasterer, and was engaged at work on the new police quarters at Bonnie Doon, at which place he arrived from North Fitzroy some five months ago. He was a member of the Independent Order of Racabites, and a man greatly respected.

He was not aware of the abscess which had formed in his head, and thought the violent pains arose from neuralgia His wife received intelligence of the sad event, and just succeeded in reaching Mansfield in time to follow the remains of her husband to the grave in the Mansfield Cemetery on Saturday morning.

Mr. Martin, J.P. held an enquiry into the circumstances of the case, the verdict being that death was caused by abscess in the head.

Joseph married **Martha Freeman** on 12 Feb 1881 in St Luke's Church, Whitmore Square, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia. Martha was born on 6 Jan 1856 in Mt Barker, South Australia, Australia,¹⁸² died on 15 Apr 1917 in Ailsa Street, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia¹⁸³ at age 61, and was buried on 17 Apr 1917 in Mansfield Cemetery, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia.¹⁸³

Marriage Notes: Joseph was a bachelor aged 26 years. He was a mason, and was living in Adelaide. His father was John Whimpey.

Martha was a spinster, aged 26 years. She was living at Kensington. Her father was Thomas Freeman.

They were married by James Pollitt, Incumbent, Saint Lukes Church. The witnesses were John Whimpey, a bootmaker at North Adelaide, and Harriet Sells, living at Adelaide.

Children from this marriage were:

- 61 F i. **Edith Alice Whimpey** was born on 10 Apr 1882 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁸⁴ and died in 1885 in Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia¹⁸⁵ at age 3.
- + 62 F
 ii. Eliza Whimpey was born on 20 Nov 1883 in Kersbrook, South Australia, Australia, ¹⁸⁶ died on 26 Aug 1953 in Yarram, Victoria, Australia¹⁸⁷ at age 69, and was buried on 28 Aug 1953 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹⁸⁸
- + 63 M iii. **Harry Whimpey** was born on 6 Jul 1885 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁸⁹ and died on 12 Sep 1960 in Benalla District Hospital, Benalla, Victoria, Australia¹⁹⁰ at age 75.
 - 64 F iv. **Jessie Whimpey** was born on 23 Apr 1887 in Birkenhead Street, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia¹⁹¹ and died in 1902 in Mansfield Hospital, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia¹⁹² at age 15.

 65 F v. May Whimpey was born in 1889 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹³ died on 25 Oct 1953 in Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia¹⁹⁴ at age 64, and was buried on 27 Oct 1953 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹⁹⁵

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 17 Sutherland St West Brunswick. Her occupation was home duties. She died from subarachnoid haemorrhage, 2 weeks, hypertension, years, aneurysm right internal carotid artery - ? congenital. Her parents were Unknown Whimpy, occupation unknown, and Martha Freeman. The informant was J Chandler, Authorized Agent, Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville. The undertaker was A H Allison and the witnesses to her burial were W B Embury and W McKenzie. She was born in Brunswick Victoria and had lived for 64 years in Victoria. She was the widow of Thomas Henry McIntosh and had no children.

May married **Thomas Henry McIntosh** in 1907 in Victoria, Australia. Thomas was born on 7 Oct 1880 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹⁶ died on 31 Mar 1941 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia¹⁹⁷ at age 60, and was buried after 31 Mar 1941 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.⁹

+ 66 M vi. Frederick Isaac Whimpey was born in Apr 1891 in Carlton North, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹⁸ died before 15 Apr 1965 in Bendigo, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹⁹ and was buried on 15 Apr 1965 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁰

18. Mary Jane Whimpey (*John*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Jan 1859 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁸ died on 21 Apr 1909 in Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁵⁹ at age 50, and was buried on 22 Apr 1909 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹

General Notes: Although her death certificate shows her as Mary Christina, and she was Mary Jane on the birth indexes, her age at death matches Mary Jane's birth year, there was no other Mary Whimpey in Adelaide when her first few children were born, and she was living in Birkenhead St North Fitzroy, which was where Joseph Whimpey, the son of John Whimpey and Caroline Jones, had been living.

At the time of her death she was living at 28 Birkenhead St North Fitzroy. Her professon was wife. She died from cancer of uterus and cachexia, indefinite. Her father's surname was Whimpey, name not known, profession not known. Her mother was not known. The informant was Arthur Henry Gregson, husband, 28 Birkenhead St North Fitzroy. The undertaker was Thos McMahen. The minister was Rev John Catin, Church of England. The witness at her burial was Charles Bowden. She was born in Adelaide, South Australia and had lived in South Australia for 22 years and in Victoria for 27 years.

Mary married someone.

Her child was:

67 F i. **Maude Whimpey** was born on 6 May 1878 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia²⁰¹ and died before 1909.²⁰²

Mary married **Arthur Henry Gregson** in 1877 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia. Arthur was born in 1853,¹⁷⁸ died before 24 Apr 1939 in Carnegie, Victoria, Australia,²⁰³ and was buried on 24 Apr 1939 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁴

Children from this marriage were:

68 F i. Catherine Alice Gregson was born on 23 May 1880 in Inkerman, South Australia, Australia,²⁰⁵ died before 14 Jan 1963 in Camberwell, Victoria, Australia,²⁰⁶ and was buried on 14 Jan 1963 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁷ Another name for Catherine was Alice.

General Notes: Listed at birth as Caroline Alice.

Her funeral notice shows she was Commandant Catherine Alice Gregson. Her funeral service was to be held at Le Pine's Chapel in Camberwell. She was the eldest daughter of Arthur Henry and Mary Christina Gregson and was later of Ballarat.

69 F ii. **Margaret Gregson** was born on 17 May 1882 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia²⁰⁸ and died on 10 May 1949 in Queensland, Australia at age 66.

General Notes:Australia Death Index, 1787-1985 about Margaret GregsonName:Margaret GregsonDeath Date:10 May 1949Death Place:QueenslandFather's Name:Arthur HenryMother's name:Mary Christina WhimpeyRegistration Year:1949

Registration Place:	Queensland
Registration number:	001826
Page Number: 872	

Source Information: Ancestry.com. Australia Death Index, 1787-1985 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Original data: Compiled from publicly available sources.

- + 70 M iii. Arthur Henry Gregson was born on 19 Aug 1884 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia²⁰⁹ and died on 8 Dec 1958 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia²¹⁰ at age 74.
- + 71 M iv. **James Alfred Gregson** was born in 1886 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia²¹¹ and died on 3 Jun 1962 in Preston, Victoria, Australia²¹² at age 76.
 - 72 M v. Frank Gregson was born in 1888 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia.²¹³
- + 73 F vi. Mary Eleanor Gregson was born in 1890 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia,²¹⁴ died on 10 Apr 1978 in Canberra, Australian Capital Territory, Australia²¹⁵ at age 88, and was buried on 12 Apr 1978 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²¹⁶
 - 74 F vii. Jessie Una Gregson was born in 1893 in Nar Nar Goon, Victoria, Australia.²¹⁷

Jessie married **Athol Douglas Welsh** on 3 Apr 1920 in St Luke's Church, Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia. Athol was born in 1895 in Scone, New South Wales, Australia²¹⁸ and died in 1930 in Hornsby, New South Wales, Australia at age 35.

Marriage Notes: Athol was a bachelor, and was born in Scone, NSW. His occupation was builder and he was 25 years old. His usual residence was Scone, NSW, and his present residence was 72 McKean St N Fitzroy. His parents were Herbert Richmond Welsh, builder, and Margaret MacDonnell.

Jessie was a spinster, and was born in Nar Nar Goon. Her occupation was music teacher, and she was 25 years old. Her residence was 28 Birkenhead St North Fitzroy. Her parents were Arthur Henry Gregson, retired public servant, and Mary Whimpie.

They were married by Richard H Brunton Williams, Minister of the Church of England. The witneses were Ivy Frances Willett and Jasper Frusome.

- 75 F viii. Emily Bertha Gregson was born in 1895 in Collingwood, Victoria, Australia.²¹⁹
- + 76 F ix. Phyllis Lillian Gregson was born in 1898 in Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia.²²⁰
 - 77 M x. **Robert Walter Gregson** was born in 1901 in Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia.²²¹ Another name for Robert was Bertie.

20. John Whimpey (*Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 19 Jun 1843 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia,⁶⁸ died on 19 Aug 1926 in Melbourne Benevolent Asylum, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹ at age 83, and was buried on 20 Aug 1926 in Brighton Cemetery, Brighton, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹

General Notes: His baptism ceremony was performed by A C Thomson, Chaplain.

At the time of his death he was a labourer and was living at Middle Park. He died from senile decay and heart failure - 28 days. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a bootmaker, and Margaret Price. The informant was A Beveridge, Authorised Agent, Cheltenham. The undertaker was John Allison. The minister was Fred Hentye, Methodist and the witnesses to his burial were J Scholton and L J Burham. He was born in Richmond and lived in Victoria all years.

http://localhistory.kingston.vic.gov.au/htm/article/129.htm

Melbourne Benevolent Asylum was originally located at North Melbourne. It was moved to the corner of Kingston and Warrigal Roads in 1911, and it's name was then changed in 1924 to Melbourne Benevolent Asylum and Hospital for the Aged and Infirm. In 1949 the name was changed to Melbourne Home and Hospital for the Aged, in 1965 the word Melbourne was changed to Cheltenham and in 1970 it became the Kingston Centre.

Noted events in his life were:

• He was baptised on 13 Nov 1846 in Parish Of St James, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.²²²

John married **Harriet Justin** on 20 Sep 1869 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia. Harriet was born in 1849 in Clapham, London, England²²³ and died on 21 Jun 1931 in 41 Wright Street, Middle Park, Victoria, Australia²²⁴ at age 82.

Marriage Notes: John was a bachelor aged 26. He was born in Melbourne, Victoria. He was living at Newbridge and working as a farmer. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a farmer, and Margaret Price.

Harriet was a spinster, aged 20. She was born in Clapham, England. Her present residence was Tarnagulla, and usual residence Newbridge. Her parents were William Justin, a farmer, and Eliza Whitford.

They were married by James Sole Royce, a Wesleyan Minister. The witnesses were C J Royce and Frederick Nolland.

Noted events in her life were:

• Harriet has conflicting death information on 22 Jun 1931 in Brighton Cemetery, Brighton, Victoria, Australia.²²⁴

Children from this marriage were:

- + 78 M i. John William Whimpey was born on 9 Jun 1870 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²²⁵ died on 15 Jun 1944 in Kenwick, Western Australia, Australia²²⁶ at age 74, and was buried on 16 Jun 1944 in Karrakatta Cemetery, Karrakatta, Western Australia, Australia.²²⁷
 - 79 F ii. Eliza Whimpey was born in 1872 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²²⁸ died on 19 Dec 1917 in South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia²²⁹ at age 45, and was buried on 20 Dec 1917 in Brighton Cemetery, Brighton, Victoria, Australia.²³⁰
 - 80 F iii. Ada Whimpey was born in 1877 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²³¹ and died in 1879 in Victoria, Australia²³² at age 2.

General Notes: She died aged 1 year 3 months.

+ 81 F iv. Margaret Elizabeth Whimpey was born in 1880 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²³³ died on 27 Apr 1949 in 32 Ebden Street, Elsternwick, Victoria, Australia²³⁴ at age 69, and was buried on 28 Apr 1949 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²³⁵

21. Elizabeth Whimpey (*Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 12 Feb 1845 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁰ died on 2 Aug 1942 in 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia⁷¹ at age 97, and was buried on 3 Aug 1942 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.⁷²

General Notes: Her baptism ceremony was performed by A C Thomson, Chaplain.

She died from myocardial failure and generalised senility, 22 hours. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, shoemaker, and Margaret Price. The informant was A J Woodbine, grandson, 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, NS Wales. The undertaker was F Gilbert. The minister was Robt A Bell, Methodist. The witnesses to her baptism were J Gilbert and E J Williams. She was born in Inglewood Victoria. She had 1 female and 1 male deceased child.

Noted events in her life were:

• She was baptised on 13 Nov 1846 in Parish Of St James, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.²³⁶

Elizabeth married **Joseph Bannister Stow** on 15 May 1868 in St Augustine's Church, Inglewood, Victoria, Australia. Joseph was born on 15 May 1831 in Margate, Kent, England,²³⁷ died on 13 Aug 1910 in Hannell Street, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia²³⁸ at age 79, and was buried on 14 Aug 1910 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.²³⁹

Marriage Notes: Joseph was a widower aged 37 years. His first wife died 10 April 1866. He had 3 living and 3 deceased children. He was born in Margate, Kent, England. He was a brewer living at Newbridge. His parents were John Stow, a book binder, and Jane Bannister.

Elizabeth was a spinster aged 23 years. She was born in Western Port, Victoria. She was living at Newbridge. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, a shoemaker, and Margaret Price.

They were married by Henry C M Watson, according to the rites of the Church of England. The witnesses were John Whimpey, Ann Menaden and Joseph Whimpey.

Children from this marriage were:

 + 82 F
 i. Margaret Elizabeth Stow was born on 7 Feb 1869 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁴⁰ died on 2 Jul 1945 in 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia²⁴¹ at age 76, and was buried on 4 Jul 1945 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.²⁴²

83 F ii. Rebecca Jane Stow was born on 29 Jun 1870 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia²⁴³ and died in 1955 in New South Wales, Australia²⁴⁴ at age 85.

Rebecca married **William Poole** in 1889 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia.²⁴⁵ William died before 1924.

Rebecca next married **Robert Gray** in 1924 in Merewether, New South Wales, Australia.²⁴⁶ Robert was born about 1870 and died before 1935.

Rebecca next married **James Heap** on 16 Oct 1935 in District Registrar's Office, 119 Maitland Road, Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia.²⁴⁷ James was born in 1865 in Minmi, New South Wales,

40

Australia²⁴⁷ and died in 1947 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁴⁸ at age 82.

Marriage Notes: James was a carrier living at 14 Gorrick Street Mayfield East N.S.W. He was a widower. He was 70 years old and born at Minmi, N.S.W. His parents were Samuel Heap (deceased), miner, and Lucy Kershaw (deceased).

Rebecca's occupation was domestic duties and she was living at 14 Gorrick Street Mayfield East, N.S.W. She was a widow. She was 65 years old and born at Newbridge Victoria. Her parents were Joseph Bannister Stow (deceased), brewer, and Elizabeth Whimpey.

They were married by M E Gardiner, District Registrar. The witnesses were Margaret E Woodbine and Annie M Bryant.

- + 84 F iii. **Sarah Eliza Stow** was born on 31 Dec 1871 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia²⁴⁹ and died on 25 Apr 1946 in Katoomba, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁰ at age 74.
- 85 F iv. Alice Maud Stow was born on 19 Jan 1874 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia²⁵¹ and died on 24 Aug 1875 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia²⁵² at age 1.
- + 86 F v. Harriet Ada Stow was born on 15 Oct 1875 in Campbells Creek, Victoria, Australia,²⁵³ died on 28 Jun 1969 in Clermont Private Hospital, Ryde, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁴ at age 93, and was buried on 30 Jun 1969 in Northern Suburbs Crematorium, 199 Delhi Road, North Ryde, New South Wales, Australia.²⁵⁴
 - 87 M vi. John Whimpey Stow was born on 2 Nov 1877 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁵ and died on 24 May 1878 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.²⁵⁶
- + 88 F vii. Annie Maud Stow was born on 13 Jun 1879 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁷ and died in 1948 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁸ at age 69.
- + 89 F viii. **Eva Caroline Stow** was born on 5 Jun 1881 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁹ and died on 28 Jul 1960 in Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁶⁰ at age 79.
- F ix. Edith Minnie Stow was born on 1 Dec 1883 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁶¹ and died in 1962 in New South Wales, Australia²⁶² at age 79.
 - 91 F x. **Mabel Florence Stow** was born on 12 Dec 1885 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁶³ and died in 1965 in New South Wales, Australia²⁶⁴ at age 80.

Mabel married **Walter Sharp Burnley** in 1918 in Merewether, New South Wales, Australia. Walter was born in 1886 in Lambton, New South Wales, Australia,²⁶⁵ died in 1941 in Parramatta, New South Wales, Australia²⁶⁶ at age 55, and was buried on 10 Sep 1941 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.²⁶⁷

Mabel next married **Lewis George Burnet** in 1947 in Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia. Lewis was born about 1885.

92 M xi. Herbert William Stow was born on 19 Oct 1888 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.²⁶⁸

23. Joseph Whimpey (*Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 10 Jan 1848 in Mt Barker, South Australia, Australia,⁷⁵ died on 13 Jul 1919 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁷⁶ at age 71, and was buried on 14 Jul 1919 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶

General Notes: At the time of his death his occupation was mail contractor. He died from acute bronchitis and cardiac syncope - 7 days. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a bootmaker, and Margaret Price. The informant was J E Whimpey, son, Heidelberg. The undertaker was James Stafford. The minister was H M Trebilco, Methodist. He was born in Mt Barker, South Australia, and had lived for 2 years in South Australia and 69 years in Victoria.

From The Loddon Valley Courier and Farmers Advocate

Death of Mr J Whimpey Senior

The news that Mr J Whimpey had passed away after a short illness on Sunday last cast quite a gloom over Tarnagulla and District. The grand old man was widely known and universally loved by all as one of those whose kindly influence in this world has done, and is doing, more than sermons to promote that feeling of brotherhood which we all hope some day to find the corner-stone of mundane affairs. The words of Moultrie, when writing of the beautiful life of McCaulay, that he was "pure and simple as a child unbreathed on by the world", comes into our mind when writing of the splendid old man, who has just crossed the Barrier, to be one of the elect of that God in heaven he so faithfully served on earth. For half a century in this district, deceased lived loved by all who knew him as a true Christian gentleman, whose clean, unsophisticated life made him a shining example to all. And now his turn has come to quit this mortal strife, but he had the great privilege of again meeting the three sons who have returned from the front ere the Great Ruler called him hence to meet that other brave son who made the supreme sacrifice on the fields of France. The body was interred in the Tarnagulla Cemetery, Messrs H Chambers, A Comrie, W Kilgour, C Falder, W Newton and D Atkins acting as pall-bearers and, with

Friday July 18 1919

the poet we can say kind hands never lifted a better man into the grave The Rev. Trebilco read the burial service, and the mortuary arrangements were in the hands of Messrs Stafford + Sons, Dunolly.

Joseph married **Sarah Jane Sharp**, daughter of **Henry Sharp** and **Jane Elizabeth Oldroyd**,²⁶⁹ on 27 Mar 1872 in Laanecoorie, Victoria, Australia. Sarah was born on 3 Jan 1853 in Wakefield, Yorkshire, England,²⁷⁰ was christened on 27 Jan 1856 in Wakefield, Yorkshire, England,²⁷¹ died on 28 Jun 1906 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²⁷² at age 53, and was buried on 1 Jul 1906 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.²⁷²

Children from this marriage were:

- + 93 F
 i. Jane Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 10 Jan 1873 in Woodstock On Loddon, Victoria, Australia,²⁷³ died on 29 Jun 1957 in Private Hospital, Malvern, Victoria, Australia²⁷⁴ at age 84, and was buried on 1 Jul 1957 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁷⁵
- + 94 M
 ii. Alfred Henry Whimpey was born on 2 Apr 1874 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁷⁶ died on 2 Jan 1933 in 13 Fitzgibbon Ave, Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia²⁷⁷ at age 58, and was buried on 4 Jan 1933 in New Melbourne General Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁷⁸
- + 95 M iii. Joseph Whimpey was born on 17 Jan 1876 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁷⁹ died on 28 Oct 1954 in Private Hospital, Coburg, Victoria, Australia²⁸⁰ at age 78, and was buried on 29 Oct 1954 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸¹
- + 96 M iv. Walter Whimpey was born on 9 Jun 1879 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁸² died on 17 Mar 1969 in St Elmo's Private Hospital, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia²⁸³ at age 89, and was buried on 19 Mar 1969 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸⁴
- + 97 M
 v. John Ernest Whimpey²⁸⁵ was born on 19 May 1884 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁸⁶ died on 15 Jul 1960 in Box Hill Hospital, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia²⁸⁷ at age 76, and was cremated on 18 Jul 1960 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸⁸
- 98 F vi. **Emily Whimpey** was born on 6 Sep 1887 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia²⁸⁹ and died on 19 Dec 1897 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²⁹⁰ at age 10. Another name for Emily was Totty.
- + 99 F vii. **Ethelind Hannah Whimpey** was born on 8 Jul 1889 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²⁹¹ and died on 21 Jun 1969 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia²⁹² at age 79.
 - 100 M viii. **William Norman Whimpey** was born on 26 Dec 1890 in Commercial Road, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²⁹³ died on 4 Apr 1891 in Commercial Road, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²⁹⁴ and was buried on 16 Apr 1891 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.²⁹⁴ Another name for William was Norman.

General Notes: He died aged 3 months from infantile diarrhoea. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a mail contractor, and Sarah Jane Sharp. The informant was Joseph Whimpey, father, Tarnagulla. The undertaker was P Martins. The witnesses at his burial were H G Bristol and H Smith.

- + 101 M ix. Albert Roy Whimpey was born on 17 Feb 1892 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²⁹⁵ died on 1 Nov 1965 in Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia²⁹⁶ at age 73, and was buried on 4 Nov 1965 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁹⁷
 - 102 M x. William Claude Whimpey was born on 26 Jan 1895 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,²⁹⁸ died on 3 May 1917²⁹⁹ at age 22, and was buried after 3 May 1917 in Villers-Bretonneux Memorial, Somme, France.³⁰⁰ Another name for William was Claude.

General Notes: Claude was killed in action in the First World War. He enlisted on 21 July 1916 at Tarnagulla and was a Private in the 23rd Battalion. His service number was 2013. The Embarkation roll shows that at the time of his enlistment he was 20 years old, groom, living in Tarnagulla.

The Embarkation roll shows that at the time of his enlistment he was 20 years old, groom, living in Tarnagulla. The next of kin was his father Joseph Whimpey of Tarnagulla.

- + 103 M xi. Arthur Edgar Whimpey was born on 11 Jul 1896 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³⁰¹ and died on 10 Apr 1965³⁰² at age 68.
- + 104 M xii. **Herbert Whimpey** was born on 22 Dec 1897 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³⁰³ and died on 3 Nov 1974 in 4 Enterprise Ave, Garden City, Victoria, Australia³⁰⁴ at age 76.

24. Eliza Whimpey (*Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 18 Feb 1851 in Naracoorte, South Australia, Australia,⁷⁷ was christened on 22 Aug 1851 in Presbyterian Church, Portland, Victoria, Australia, died on 19 Dec 1920 in Public Hospital,

Bendigo, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸ at age 69, and was buried on 20 Dec 1920 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁹

General Notes: Presbyterian Baptisms Solemnized in Portland Bay from the ninth day of July 1851 to the twenty seventh day of August 1851

99 Eliza Joseph Whimpey Margaret Price abode Mosquito Plains S. Australia Occupation: tradesman When born 18 Feb 1851 When baptized 22 August 1851 T. E. Richardson

Thomas Elliot Richardson Minister

At the time of her death she was living at 27 Maple St. She was the wife of a gardener. She died from carcenoma of pancreas and gall stone, exhaustion and heart failure - weeks. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, a bootmaker, and Margaret Price. The informant was J R Oakley, Undertaker at funeral, Mundy St Bendigo. The minister was Rev N J Reeve, Church of England Minister, and the witness at her burial was G Redpath. She was born in Narracoorte, South Australia and she had lived for 60 years in Victoria.

Noted events in her life were:

• She was baptised in 1851 in Presbyterian Church, Portland, Victoria, Australia.³⁰⁵

Eliza married **Frederick Latimer** on 23 Jun 1870 in Private Residence, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia. Frederick was born in 1841 in Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,³⁰⁶ died in 1926 in Bendigo, Victoria, Australia³⁰⁷ at age 85, and was buried on 25 Jul 1926 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.³⁰⁸

Children from this marriage were:

105 M i. **George Whimpey Latimer** was born on 3 Apr 1871 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,³⁰⁹ died on 10 Feb 1953 in Camperdown, Victoria, Australia³¹⁰ at age 81, and was buried on 11 Feb 1953 in Camperdown Cemetery, Camperdown, Victoria, Australia.

General Notes: Family Notices

Camperdown Chronicle... Tuesday 17 February 1953, page 5. Family Notices 35 words

... DEATH NOTICE LATIMER— On February 10, at Cressy Street, Camperdown, George Whimpey, lov ed husband" of the late May. Aged 81 years. Interred on February 11, at Camperdown cemetery. Walls and Macqueen Funeral Directors....

George married **Isabella Mary Florance** in 1907 in Victoria, Australia. Isabella was born in 1874¹⁷⁸ and died in 1937 in Camperdown, Victoria, Australia³¹¹ at age 63. Another name for Isabella was Mary.

- + 106 F ii. **Eliza Margaret Latimer** was born in 1873 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³¹² and died on 2 May 1958 in 50 Blantyre Ave, Chelsea, Victoria, Australia³¹³ at age 85.
- + 107 M iii. Frederick Sidney Latimer was born in 1875 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,³¹⁴ died on 28 Nov 1936 in Brighton, Victoria, Australia³¹⁵ at age 61, and was buried on 30 Nov 1936 in Cheltenham Cemetery, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia.³¹⁶

26. Isaac Whimpey (*Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 13 Oct 1855 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia,⁸² died on 13 Apr 1886 in Inglewood Hospital, Inglewood, Victoria, Australia⁸³ at age 30, and was buried on 15 Apr 1886 in Newbridge Cemetery, Newbridge, Victoria, Australia.⁸³

General Notes: At the time of his death Isaac was a labourer. He died from a mediastinal tumour after 6 weeks. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a bootmaker, and Margaret Price. The informant was John Roscoe, Authorised Agent, Inglewood. John Roscoe was the undertaker. The witnesses at his burial were John and Joseph Whimpey. He was born in Castlemaine and had lived in Victoria for 30 years.

Isaac married **Flora McArthur** in 1884 in Salisbury West, Victoria, Australia. Flora was born in 1863 in Beechworth, Victoria, Australia³¹⁷ and died in 1951 in South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia³¹⁸ at age 88.

The child from this marriage was:

+ 108 F

 Annie Whimpey was born in Sep 1885 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,³¹⁹ died on 8 Oct 1959 in 8 Mcdonald Street, Northcote, Victoria, Australia³²⁰ at age 74, and was buried on 9 Oct 1959 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.³²¹

28. Emily Snelgrove (*Mary Ann Whimpey*², *William*¹) was born in 1854 in Lambeth, London, England⁸⁶ and was christened on 5 Apr 1854 in Saint Mary At Lambeth, Lambeth, London, England.⁹⁰

General Notes: The 1861 Census shows Mary was living in the household of Edward Snelgrove at Little Whites Alley, Liberty of the Rolls, Middlesex. She was his daughter. She was born abt 1854 in Lambeth, Surrey, England. She was a scholar.

The only birth found for an Emily Snelgrove was in 1854 in Southampton, Hampshire volume 2c page 14, September quarter. 1891 England Census about Emily Griffiths Name: <tab>Emily Griffiths Age: <tab>36

Estimated birth year: <tab>abt 1855 Relation: <tab>Wife Spouse's name: <tab>John Gender: <tab>Female Where born: <tab>Lambeth, Surrey, England <tab> Civil parish: <tab>Clerkenwell Ecclesiastical parish: <tab>St James County/Island: <tab>London Country: <tab>England <tab> Street Address:

Occupation:

Condition as to marriage:

Education:

Employment status: <tab> View image <tab> Registration district: <tab>Holborn Sub-registration district: <tab>St James Clerkenwell ED, institution, or vessel: <tab>6 Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age John Griffiths <tab>39 Emily Griffiths <tab>36 John E Griffiths <tab>13 Alice H Griffiths <tab>12 William S Griffiths <tab>10 Sophie E Griffiths <tab>1

Source Citation: Class: RG12; Piece: 223; Folio 78; Page 48; GSU roll: 6095333.

7 Bakers Road John Griffiths head m 39 printers warehouseman London City Emily do wife m 36 Surrey Lambeth John E do son 13 London Clerkenwell Alice A do daur 12 do do William S do son 10 do Collarvoy? Sophie E do daur 1 do Clerkenwell

1881 England Census about Emily Griffiths Name: <tab>Emily Griffiths Age: <tab>27 Estimated birth year: <tab>abt 1854 Relation: <tab>Wife Spouse's name: <tab>John Gender: <tab>Female Where born: <tab>Lambeth, Surrey, England <tab> Civil parish: <tab>St Marys Islington County/Island: <tab>London Country: <tab>England <tab> Street Address: <tab>23 Albany Pl Condition as to marriage: <tab>Married

43

Education:

Employment status: <tab> View image Occupation: <tab>Bookfolder <tab> Registration district: <tab>Islington Sub-registration district: <tab>Islington East ED, institution, or vessel: <tab>64b Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age John Griffiths <tab>29 head mar warehouseman Middx St Bride's Emily Griffiths <tab>27 wife do bookfolder Surrey Lambeth John Griffiths <tab>4 son scholar Midx Clerkenwell Alice Griffiths <tab>2 daur do do William Griffiths <tab> son 6 mos do Islington <tab> Source Citation: Class: RG11; Piece: 268; Folio: 106; Page: 35; GSU roll: 1341058.

1901 England Census about Sophia Griffith Name: <tab>Sophia Griffith Age: <tab>11 Estimated birth year: <tab>abt 1890 Relation: <tab>Daughter Father's Name: <tab>John Gender: <tab>Female Where born: <tab>Clerkenwell, London, England <tab> Civil parish: <tab>Newington Ecclesiastical parish: <tab>St Peter County/Island: <tab>London Country: <tab>England <tab> Street Address:

Occupation:

Condition as to marriage:

Education:

Employment status: <tab> View image <tab> Registration district: <tab>St Saviour Southwark Sub-registration district: <tab>St Peter, Walworth ED, institution, or vessel: <tab>18 Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household schedule number: <tab>294 Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age John Griffith <tab>58 Sophia Griffith <tab>11 Edward Griffith <tab>8 Mary Griffith <tab>5 Emily K Griffith <tab>1

Source Citation: Class: RG13; Piece: 378; Folio: 108; Page: 40.

36 runham St John Griffith head wid 58 printers warehouseman worker London clerkenwell Sophia do daur s 11 <tab><tab><tab><tab><tab>do do Edward do son s 8 <tab><tab><tab><tab>do do Mary do daur s 5<tab><tab><tab>do do Emily K do do s 1 <tab><tab><tab>do Newington

Possible death England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1915 about Emily Griffiths Name: Emily Griffiths Estimated birth year: abt 1855 Year of Registration: 1900 Quarter of Registration: Jan-Feb-Mar Age at Death: 45 District: St George Hanover Square County: London, Middlesex Volume: 1a 432 (click to see others on page) Page:

Emily married **John Griffiths** on 14 Nov 1875 in Saint James, Clerkenwell, Middlesex, England.³²² John was born in 1852 in St Brides, Middlesex, England.

Children from this marriage were:

- 109 M i. John Edward Griffiths was born in 1877 in Clerkenwell, London, England ³²³ and was christened on 1 Jul 1877 in St Philip, Clerkenwell, London, England.
- 110 F ii. Alice Hannah Griffiths was born in 1879 in Clerkenwell, London, England³²⁴ and was christened on 16 Feb 1879 in St Peter, Saffron Hill, Middlesex, England.³²⁵
- 111 M iii. William Griffiths was born in 1881 in Islington, London, England. ³²⁶
- 112 F iv. **Sophie Emily Griffiths** was born on 7 Oct 1889 in Holborn, London, England ³²⁷ and was christened on 27 Oct 1889 in St Peter, Saffron Hill, Middlesex, England.³²⁵
- 113 M v. Edward Griffiths was born in 1892 in Clerkenwell, London, England.
- 114 F vi. Mary Griffiths was born in 1896 in Clerkenwell, London, England.
- 115 F vii. **Emily Kezia Griffiths** was born in 1900 in Newington, Surrey, England, was christened on 11 Feb 1900 in St Mark, Walworth, Surrey, England,³²⁸ and died in 1901 in St Saviour Southwark, London, England³²⁹ at age 1.

29. Mary Jane Prout (*Elizabeth Clement Whimpey*², *William*¹) was born on 18 Oct 1847 in St Helier, Jersey⁹⁴ and was christened on 31 Oct 1847 in St Helier, Jersey.⁹⁵

General Notes: The 1851 Channel Islands Census shows Mary Ann Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, born about 1848 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Mary J Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, age 13, occupation scholar, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

The 1871 England census shows a Mary J Prout at Kensington St Mary Abbott. She was a domestic servant in the household of Sarah E. Aubin. Mary was age 21, birthplace St Helier, Jersey.

Mary married Living

Children from this marriage were:

- 116 M i. John Henry Smith was born in 1873.
- 117 M ii. Frederick William Smith was born in 1875.
- 118 F iii. Elizabeth Smith was born in 1877.
- 119 M iv. Edmund George Smith was born in 1879.
- 120 F v. **Emily A. Smith** was born in 1882.
- 121 F vi. Louisa M. Smith was born in 1885.
- 31. Sarah Eliza Prout (Elizabeth Clement Whimpey², William¹) was born on 1 Dec 1850 in St Helier, Jersey,⁹⁹ was

christened on 23 Feb 1851 in St Helier, Jersey,¹⁰⁰ died on 7 Jan 1901 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰¹ at age 50, and was buried on 9 Jan 1901 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰¹

General Notes: The 1851 Channel Islands Census shows Sarah Eliza Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, born about 1850 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Sarah E Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, age 9, occupation scholar, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

There was no Sarah with the rest of the family on the 1871 Census, so she may have married before 1871, or the entry for Elizabeth may have been for Sarah, and Elizabeth may have died before 1871.

The 1881 Channel Islands Census shows Sarah Baudains was at No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey. She was the head of the household, married, female, age 27, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands, occupation laundress. Also in the household was her son Claud Baudains age 5, daughter Florence Baudains age 2, sister Fanny Prout age 17.

The 1891 Channel Islands Census shows Sarah Baindains was at St Helier, Jersey. She was the head of the household, born about 1851 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands. Also in the household was her son Arthur C Baindains b abt 1876, daughter Florence Baindains b abt 1879 and son Harold Baindains b abt 1887.

Sarah married Thomas Baudains on 20 Apr 1874 in St Helier, Jersey.³³⁰ Thomas was born Cal 1848.

Children from this marriage were:

122 M i. Arthur Thomas Claud Baudains was born on 17 May 1875 in St Helier, Jersey³³¹ and was christened on 20 Jun 1875 in St Helier, Jersey.³³² Another name for Arthur was Claud.

General Notes: The 1881 Channel Islands Census shows Claud Baudains was in the household of Sarah Baudains at No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey. He was her son, male, age 5, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands, occupation scholar.

The 1891 Channel Islands Census shows Arthur C Baindains was in the household of Sarah Baindains at St Helier, Jersey. He was her son, born about 1876 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

The 1901 Channel Islands Census shows Arthur Baudains was at St Helier, Jersey. He was the head of the household, born about 1876 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands. Also in the household was his wife Mary b abt 1877.

Arthur Thomas Claud Baudains in the Web: UK, Jersey, Channel Islands, Wills and Testaments, 1663-1948 Go to website Add Alternative Information Report issue Name: Arthur Thomas Claud Baudains Record Date: 13 Sep 1939 Record Place: Jersey, Channel Islands Title: Testament of Mary Jane Hafey wife of Arthur Thomas Claud Baudains, 67, Esplanade, St Helier. Dated 03/12/1926 Language: English Reference: D/Y/A/105/57 Dimensions: 1 Paper testaments, Probate, Judicial Greffe, Law, courts Subject: Geographical Subject: 67, Esplanade Levels of Description: file URL: http://catalogue.jerseyheritag...

Arthur married **Mary Jane Hafey** on 14 Jul 1895 in St Helier, Jersey. Mary was born in 1877 in St Helier, Jersey.³³³

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census in 1901 in St Helier, Jersey.³³³

123 F ii. **Sarah Florence Baudains** was born on 20 Sep 1878 in St Helier, Jersey³³⁴ and was christened on 8 Dec 1878 in St Helier, Jersey.³³⁵

General Notes: The 1881 Channel Islands Census shows Florence Baudains was in the household of Sarah Baudains at No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey. She was her daughter, female, age 2, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

The 1891 Channel Islands Census shows Florence Baindains was in the household of Sarah Baindains at St Helier, Jersey. She was her daughter, born about 1879 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

124 M iii. **Harold Beauchamp Baudains** was born on 5 Jan 1887 in St Helier, Jersey³³⁶ and was christened on 25 Dec 1887 in St Helier, Jersey.³³⁷

General Notes: The 1891 Channel Islands Census shows Harold Baindains was in the household of Sarah Baindains at St Helier, Jersey. He was her son, born about 1887 in St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

34. Margaret Prout (*Elizabeth Clement Whimpey*², *William*¹) was born on 5 Sep 1857 in St Helier, Jersey¹⁰⁶ and was christened on 20 Sep 1857 in St Helier, Jersey.¹⁰⁷

General Notes: The 1861 Channel Islands Census shows Margarette Prout was in the household of Thomas Prout at 43 Great Union Rd District 31 St Helier, Jersey. She was his daughter, age 3, occupation scholar, birthplace St Helier Jersey.

The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Maud was in the household of Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. She was her daughter, unmarried age 13, scholar, birthplace Jersey, St Helier.

The 1881 England Census shows Margaret was in the household of Christopher G Smith at 28 Norton St Radford, Nottingham, England. She was his wife, married, female, age 23, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands.

The 1891 England Census shows Margaret Smith was in the household of Christ Gee Smith at Radford, Nottinghamshire. She was his wife, born about 1859 in St Helens, Jersey, Channel Islands.

Margaret married **Christopher George Smith** on 29 Nov 1877 in St Helier, Jersey.³³⁸ Christopher was born in 1854 in Radford, Nottinghamshire, England³³⁹ and died in 1894 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England³⁴⁰ at age 40.

The child from this marriage was:

125 F i. **Beatrice M Smith** was born in 1879 in Radford, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴¹

General Notes: The 1881 England Census shows Beatrice was in the household of Christopher G Smith at 28 Norton St Radford, Nottingham, England. She was his daughter, female, age 2, birthplace Radford, Nottingham, England.

The 1891 England Census shows Beatrice M Smith was in the household of Christ Gee Smith at Radford, Nottinghamshire. She was his daughter, born about 1879 in Nottinghamshire, England.

36. Fanny Prout (*Elizabeth Clement Whimpey*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Dec 1862 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹⁰ was christened on 11 Feb 1863 in St Helier, Jersey,¹¹¹ died on 24 Mar 1930 in St Helier, Jersey at age 67, and was buried on 26 Mar 1930 in St Helier, Jersey.

General Notes: Although I have found baptisms for the rest of the family, I didn't find a baptism for Fanny.

The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Fanny was in the household of Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. She was her daughter, age 8, scholar, birthplace Jersey, St Helier.

The 1881 Channel Islands Census shows Fanny Prout was in the household of Sarah Baudains at No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey. She was her sister, unmarried female, age 17, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands, occupation scholar.

Fanny married John George Goodenough on 14 Jan 1891 in St Luke's Church, Jersey. John was born in 1858.

Children from this marriage were:

126 M i. Ernest Goodenough was born on 19 Aug 1893 and was christened on 16 Sep 1893 in St Helier, Jersey.

- 127 F ii. Elsie Emily Goodenough was born on 27 Dec 1895 and was christened on 12 Feb 1896 in St Helier, Jersey.
- 128 F iii. Living

Living married Living

37. Edmund Wimpey Prout (*Elizabeth Clement Whimpey*², *William*¹) was born on 4 Jan 1865 in St Helier, Jersey, ¹¹² was christened on 22 Jan 1865 in St Helier, Jersey, ¹¹³ and died in 1937 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England at age 72.

General Notes: The 1871 Channel Islands Census shows Edmund was in the household of Elizabeth Prout at Saint Helier, Jersey. He was her son, age 6, scholar, birthplace Jersey, St Helier.

The 1881 England Census shows Edward W Prout was in the household of Christopher G Smith at 28 Norton St Radford, Nottingham, England. He was his brother in law, unmarried, male, age 16, birthplace St Helier, Jersey, Channel Islands, occupation book finisher (binder).

The 1891 England Census shows Edmund Prout was at Radford, Nottinghamshire. He was the head of the household, age 26, birthplace St Helier, Jersey. Also in the household was his wife Louise age 20 and son Edmund age 6/12.

The 1901 England Cenus shows Edmund Prout was at Nottingham, Nottinghamshire. He was the head of the household, age 35, birthplace Jersey Channel Islands. Also in the household was his wife Louisa age 31, son Edmund age 10, daughter Ada age 7, son Reuben age 3, son Alfred age 6 months.

England & Wales, Death Index, 1916-2006 about Edmund W Prout Name: Edmund W Prout Birth Date: abt 1865 Date of Registration: Jan-Feb-Mar 1937 Age at Death: 72 Registration district: Nottingham Inferred County: Nottinghamshire Volume: 7b Page: 496

Edmund married **Mary Louise Cleary** in 1890 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴² Mary was born in 1871 in Liverpool, Lancashire, England.³⁴³ Another name for Mary was Louise.

Children from this marriage were:

129 M i. Edmund Charles Prout was born in 1890 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England. ³⁴⁴

General Notes: The 1891 England Census shows Edmund C Prout was in the household of Edmund Prout at Radford, Nottinghamshire. He was his son, age 6/12, birthplace Nottinghamshire.

The 1901 England Cenus shows Edmund C Prout was in the household of Edmund Prout at Nottingham, Nottinghamshire. He was his son, age 10, birthplace Nottinghamshire England.

- F ii. Florence Louise Prout was born in 1892 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England³⁴⁵ and died in 1892 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴⁶
- 131 F iii. Ada Dorothy Prout was born in 1894 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴⁷

General Notes: The 1901 England Cenus shows Ada Dorothy Prout was in the household of Edmund Prout at Nottingham, Nottinghamshire. She was his daughter, age 7, birthplace Nottinghamshire England.

132 M iv. Reuben Thomas Prout was born in 1898 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴⁸

General Notes: The 1901 England Cenus shows Reuben F Prout was in the household of Edmund Prout at Nottingham, Nottinghamshire. He was his son, age 3, birthplace Nottinghamshire England.

133 M v. Alfred George Prout was born in 1900 in Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, England.³⁴⁹

General Notes: The 1901 England Cenus shows Alfred J Prout was in the household of Edmund Prout at Nottingham, Nottinghamshire. He was his son, age 6 months, birthplace Nottinghamshire England.

- 134 M vi. William Adolphus Prout was born in 1904.³⁵⁰
- 135 F vii. Annie Evelyn Prout was born in 1906.
- 136 F viii. Winifred Maud Prout was born in 1909.

38. Isaac Lewis Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 30 Jan 1849 in Jones's Row, Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales,¹²¹ died on 11 Nov 1914 in 1007 Ea 9Th So, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹²² at age 65, and was buried on 15 Nov 1914 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.¹²³

General Notes: The 1851 Wales Census shows Isaac Whimpey was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Llanelly, Breconshire. He was his son, born about 1849 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales.

The 1861 Wales Census shows Isaac was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. He was his son, born about 1849 in Brynmanos, Breconshire, Wales.

Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child

Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows Isaac was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 20, male, occupation coal miner, birthplace Wales.

At the time of daughters Martha and Emily's births in 1874 and 1875 Isaac and Alice were living in Jefferson Township, Tuscarawas County, Ohio.

The 1880 US Census shows Isaac was at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was the head of the household, married, male, white, age 30, birthplace Wales, occupation coal miner, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales. Also in the household was his wife Alice age 24, daughter Mary age 8, daughter Martha age 6, daughter Emma age 4, son Henry age 2 and daughter Cora age 10 months.

The 1900 US Census shows Isaac was living at Lehi, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, born Jan 1849, age 51, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, citizenship year of immigration 1867, occupation miner. In his household was wife Alice, sons Henry, Hyrum, and John, daughters Charlotte and Laura, son in law Alma Reese, daughter Mary L Reese. In the next household was John and Martha Street - Martha was another of his children. The 1900 Census also shows he was a boarder at Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah - same details as above, except occupation coal miner.

The 1910 US Census shows Isaac Whimpey was at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, widowed, age 60, birthplace England English, father's birthplace Eng English, mother's birthplace Eng English, occupation miner - coal mine.

At the time of his death he was a widower. He was a miner. His father was Isaac Whimpey, birthplace So Wales, and his mother was Mary Lewis, birthplace So Wales. The informant was John N Whimpey, Lehi, Utah. His cause of death was unknown, but natural. The undertaker was S M Taylor & Co, City.

Isaac married **Alice Callaway Butt** on 12 Mar 1871 in Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.³⁵¹ Alice was born on 11 Dec 1855 in Malvern, Carroll, Ohio, United States,³⁵² died on 9 Jun 1906 in St George's Lds Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵³ at age 50, and was buried on 12 Jun 1906 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁴

Children from this marriage were:

- + 137 F
 i. Mary Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 11 Feb 1872 in Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,³⁵⁵ died on 24 Dec 1929 in Lehi, Utah, United States³⁵⁶ at age 57, and was buried on 29 Dec 1929 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁷
- + 138 F
 ii. Martha Ann Whimpey was born on 5 Jan 1874 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,³⁵⁸ died on 12 Oct 1961 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,³⁵⁹ at age 87, and was buried on 16 Oct 1961 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁶⁰
- + 139 F iii. Emily Jane Whimpey was born on 18 Nov 1875 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,³⁶¹ died on 4 Apr 1969 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 93, and was buried on 8 Apr 1969 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 140 M iv. Henry Lewis Whimpey was born on 29 Aug 1877 in Pigeon Run, Stark, Ohio, United States,³⁶² died on 6 Jan 1914 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁶³ at age 36, and was buried on 9 Jan 1914 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁶⁴
- + 141 F v. **Cora Alice Whimpey** was born on 2 Sep 1879 in Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,³⁶⁵ was christened on 7 Oct 1883,³⁶⁶ died on 24 Sep 1965 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States,³⁶⁶ at age 86, and was buried on 27 Sep 1965 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States.³⁶⁶
- + 142 M vi. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey was born on 8 Feb 1881 in Dellroy, Carroll, Ohio, United States,³⁶⁷ died on 27 Aug 1952 in Utah Valley Hospital, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States³⁶⁸ at age 71, and was buried on 30 Aug 1952 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁶⁹
- + 143 M vii. John Newbern Whimpey was born on 4 Oct 1882 in Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States,³⁷⁰ was christened on 7 Oct 1883,³⁶⁶ died on 7 Mar 1969 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States³⁷¹ at age 86, and was buried on 10 Mar 1969 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁷²
- + 144 F viii. **Charlotte Callaway Whimpey** was born on 22 Jan 1886 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,³⁷³ died on 27 Jun 1964 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States³⁶⁶ at age 78, and was buried after 27 Jun 1964 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁶⁶
- + 145 F ix. Laura Rebecca Whimpey was born on 30 Oct 1888 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States, ³⁷⁴ was

christened on 3 Feb 1889 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States,³⁶⁶ died on 4 Jun 1975 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States³⁷⁵ at age 86, and was buried on 5 Jun 1975 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁷⁶

146 F x. **Ruth Whimpey** was born on 1 Mar 1891 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States³⁶⁶ and died on 2 Mar 1891 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States.³⁶⁶ Another name for Ruth was Ruthie.

39. John Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 14 Jan 1852 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹²⁴ died on 3 Aug 1880¹¹⁸ at age 28, and was buried in Beacon Cemetery, Beacon, Mahaska, Iowa, United States.¹²⁵

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows John was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. He was his son, born about 1852 in Brynmanos, Breconshire, Wales.

Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows John was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 17, male, occupation coal miner, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows John was at Scott, Mahaska, Iowa. He was the head of the household, married, male, white, age 27, birthplace Wales, occupation coal digger, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales. Also in the household was his wife Myria, son Henry age 6, daughter Mary age 5, and Lemuel age 2.

John and Maria appear to have had a fourth child - 1885 Iowa census Henry Wimpey abt 1874 Male 1885 Mahaska Mary Wimpey abt 1876 Female 1885 Mahaska Lemuel Wimpey abt 1879 Male 1885 Mahaska Rachel Wimpey abt 1881 Female 1885 Mahaska

John married **Maria Lewis** on 25 Jul 1871.³⁹ Maria was born in 1854 in Wales,³⁷⁷ died in 1928 at age 74, and was buried in Beacon Cemetery, Beacon, Mahaska, Iowa, United States.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 147 M i. Henry Miles Whimpey was born on 4 Aug 1873 in Ohio, United States.³⁷⁸

- + 148 F ii. Mary A Whimpey was born on 24 Jul 1875 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.³⁷⁹
- + 149 M iii. Lemuel John Whimpey was born on 23 May 1878 in Ohio, United States,³⁸⁰ died on 29 Feb 1932 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States³⁸¹ at age 53, and was buried on 2 Mar 1932 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.³⁸¹
 - 150 F iv. Rachel Whimpey was born in 1881.

40. William Henry Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 17 Apr 1854 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales¹²⁶ and died on 1 Dec 1909¹¹⁸ at age 55.

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows William was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. He was his son, born about 1854 in Merthyr, Glamorgan, Wales.

Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows William was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 15,

male, occupation coal miner, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows William was at Oskaloosa, Mahaska, Iowa. He was the head of the household, married, male, white, age 25, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England Wales, mother's birthplace Wales. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 25 and son John age 5 months.

1900 United States Federal Census about William Whimpey Name: <tab>William Whimpey Home in 1900: <tab>Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah Age: <tab>45 Birth Date: <tab>Apr 1855 Birthplace: <tab>Wales Race: <tab>White Ethnicity: <tab>American Gender: <tab>Male Relationship to Head of House: <tab>Boarder Father's Birthplace: <tab>England Mother's Birthplace: <tab>Wales Marital Status: <tab>Widowed Residence : <tab>Scofield Town, Carbon, Utah Occupation: <tab>View on Image Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age Ruth Farish <tab>39 Bertha Farish <tab>18 Elizabeth Farish <tab>16 Nellie Farish <tab>11 Herbert Farish <tab>9 Essie Farish <tab>7 John Farish <tab>3 Iris Farish <tab>1 John Ryan <tab>36 John McDonald <tab>34 William Whimpey <tab>45 Patrick Quinn <tab>28 John H Whimpey <tab>20 David Haddow <tab>39 Edward Irving <tab>28 John H Williams <tab>23 William Sidwell <tab>58 Lewis Whimpey <tab>42 Isaac L Whimpey <tab>51 Lemuel Whimpey <tab>34 Patrick J O'Carroll <tab>36 George W Sharp <tab>52 James Brady <tab>47 George H Abbott <tab>22 George Williams <tab>20 <tab>

Source Citation: Year: 1900; Census Place: Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah; Roll T623_1682; Page: 19B; Enumeration District: 87.

Ohio death index has an entry for William Whimpy died 28 Dec 1909 Plain Township, Stark Vol 265 File 64, 155. As he isn't listed on either the Utah Death index or Utah Burial database, it is possible he returned to Ohio, where he died. He may have been visiting either his son John's family, or his sister Mary Geltz's family.

William married **Elizabeth Lewis** on 25 Aug 1875 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.³⁸² Elizabeth was born on 3 Nov 1854 in Llenelli, Carmathenshire, Wales³⁸³ and died before 1900.³⁸⁴

Children from this marriage were:				
151 F i. Annie Whimpey was born in 1873 in Ohio, United States ³⁸⁵ and died in 1876 ³⁸⁵ at age 3.				
 152 F ii. Ruth Whimpey was born on 27 Jun 1877 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States³⁸⁴ and died of Jul 1879³⁸⁴ at age 2. 	n 9			
153 M iii. John H. Whimpey was born on 1 Jan 1880 in Ohio, United States, ³⁸⁶ died on 24 Dec 1929 in Salt Lake General Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ³⁸⁷ at age 49, and was buried on 29 Dec 1 Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ³⁸⁸	.929 in			
General Notes: The IGI shows John was born 31 December 1879 at Fishville, Mahaska, Iowa.				
The 1880 US Census shows John was in the household of William Whimpy at Oskaloosa, Mahaska, Iow was his son, single, male, white, age 5 months, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace.				
The 1900 US Census shows John was a boarder at Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah. He was born Jun 188 20, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation coal miner.	0, age			
The WW1 Draft Registration Cards show John H Whimpey dob 31 Dec 1879 registration place not stated Juab, UT.	1,			
The 1910 US Census shows John was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Pct, T Utah. He was his brother, male, single, age 29, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation labourer, cyanide mill.				
The 1920 US Census shows John H Whimpey was in the household of Henry Miller at Silver City Precir Juab, Utah. He was a lodger, male, age 39, single, birthplace Iowa, Utah, father's birthplace United States mother's birthplace United States, occupation miner, industry ore miner.				
At the time of his death he was living at Eureka, Utah. He had been living there 6 months. He was single was a miner. His father was Wm Whimpey, birthplace US, and his mother was Elizabeth Lewis, birthplace The informant was O P Tillery, 423 W 13 So City. He died from pulmonary tuberculosis, 1 year, and bronchitis asthma, 3 years. The undertaker was Intermountain Mortuary, Salt Lake City.				
+ 154 M iv. Lewis Miles Whimpey was born on 12 May 1882 in Fishville, Mahaska, Iowa, United States, ³⁸⁹ died on Sep 1938 in Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States ³⁹⁰ at age 56, and was buried on 2 Oct 1938 in America Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States. ³⁸⁹	29 n Fork			
 + 155 F v. Cora Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 19 Jun 1885 in Green River, Emery, Utah, United States,³⁹¹ died 23 Jul 1975 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 90, and was buried on 28 Jul 1975 Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹ 	on in			
41. Mary Jane Whimpey (<i>Isaac</i> ² , <i>William</i> ¹) was born on 1 Sep 1856 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales ¹²⁷ and died on 3 Feb 1929 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States ¹²⁸ at age 72.				

General Notes: The IGI listed her birthplace as Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan.

The 1861 Wales Census shows Mary Jane Whimpey was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. She was his daughter, born about 1857 in Brynmanos, Breconshire, Wales.

Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. She was age 14, female, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his wife, married, female, white, age 24, birthplace Wales, occupation housekeeping, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1900 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his wife, female, born September 1856, age 45, married, 9 children, 7 living, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, citizenship year of immigration 1867.

The 1910 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his wife, female, married, age 53, birthplace Wales English, father's birthplace Wales English, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation none.

Mary married **Lewis Geltz** on 3 Jul 1873 in Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.³⁹² Lewis was born on 25 Oct 1850 in Zoar, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States³⁹³ and died on 2 May 1922 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States³⁹⁴ at age 71. Another name for Lewis was Louis.

Marriage Notes: Alternate date 30 July 1873

Children from this marriage were:

156 M i. John Henry Geltz was born on 30 Jul 1880 in Ohio, United States³⁹⁵ and died on 8 Mar 1950 in Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States³⁹⁶ at age 69.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows John was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, born July 1880, age 19, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation miner.

The 1910 US Census shows John was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 29, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation labor farm work.

The 1930 US Census shows John was in the household of Isaac Geltz at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was age 50, born about 1879, brother.

- 157 U ii. Child Geltz was born in 1882 in Ohio, United States³⁹⁷ and died in 1882.³⁹⁷
- 158 F iii. Mary Ann Geltz was born on 6 Dec 1885 in Ohio, United States.³⁹⁸ Another name for Mary was Anna.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Annie was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, born December 1886, age 13, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Anna was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 24, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation nurse private family.

- + 159 M iv. Isaac Lewis Geltz was born on 16 Jun 1887 in Ohio, United States³⁹⁹ and died on 11 Aug 1959 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁰ at age 72.
 - 160 M v. William Lemuel Geltz was born on 5 Oct 1889 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰¹ and died on 4 Jun 1973 in Erie, Ohio, United States⁴⁰² at age 83. Another name for William was Willie.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Willie was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, born October 1889, age 10, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

His last residence was New Philadelphia, Tuscarawas, Ohio.

- + 161 F vi. **Neala R Geltz** was born on 27 Apr 1892 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰³ and died on 5 Mar 1980 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁴ at age 87.
 - 162 F vii. **Ruthie Martha Geltz** was born on 20 May 1894 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁵ and died on 10 Jul 1897⁴⁰⁵ at age 3.
 - 163 F viii. **Iva Geltz** was born in Jun 1896 in Ohio, United States.⁴⁰⁶

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Iva was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, born June 1896, age 3, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Iva was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 13, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation none.

+ 164 M ix. Enos Geltz was born on 19 Mar 1900 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁷ and died in Oct 1966⁴⁰⁷ at age 66.

42. Lewis Whimpey (Isaac², William¹) was born on 12 Oct 1858 in Brynmawr, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹²⁹ died on 6

Jul 1946 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States¹³⁰ at age 87, and was buried on 10 Jul 1946 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹³¹

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows Lewis was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Bedwas, Monmouthshire. He was his son, born about 1859 in Brynmanos, Breconshire, Wales.

Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows Lewis was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 11, male, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows a Louis Wympi was in the household of Charles Tolcott at Rendville, Perry, Ohio. He was age 21, born about 1859 in Wales, occupation coal miner, relation to head of household other, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1900 US Census shows Lewis Whimpey was at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was the head of the household, white, male, born Oct 1858, age 42, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, citizenship year 1869, occupation coal miner. Also in the household was his wife Alice age 36, son John age 15, daughter Mary age 12, son Glenwood age 10, daughter Carrie age 7, daughter Ruth age 4. The 1900 Census also shows Lewis was a boarder at Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah. He was born Oct 1857, age 42, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace W

The 1910 US Census shows Lewis Whimpey was at District 43, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 51, birthplace Wales - Welsh, father's birthplace Wales - Welsh, mother's birthplace Wales - Welsh, occupation farmer. Also in the household was wife Alice age 44, daughter Carrie age 17, daughter Ruth age 14. In the next household was John and Sarah Whimpey.

The 1920 US Census shows Lewis Whimpy was at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 61, married, birthplace Wales father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation farmer, industry general farm. Also in the household was his wife Alice age 55.

At the time of his death he was widowed. He was born 12 Oct 1858 at Brynmour Wales. He was a retired farmer. His parents were Isaac Whimpey, birthplace Wales, mother Mary Lewis Whimpey, birthplace Wales. The informant was Carrie Cowley, Cleveland. The mortuary was Witbeck Funeral Home. The funeral director was C L Witbeck. His usual residence was Cleveland, Emery, Utah. He died from diabetes mellitus after 6 years. Other conditions were valvular heart disease and nitral regurgitation, 6 years.

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census in 1880 in Rendville, Perry, Ohio, United States. 408

Lewis married **Alice Carrie Parks** on 16 Jul 1882 in Meigs, Chester, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.⁴⁰⁹ Alice was born on 19 Apr 1864 in Bolivar, Stark, Ohio, United States,⁴¹⁰ died on 7 Jan 1931 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴¹¹ at age 66, and was buried on 11 Jan 1931 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹²

Children from this marriage were:

- + 165 M
 i. John Isaac Whimpey was born on 7 May 1885 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴¹³ died on 16 Apr 1953 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴¹³ at age 67, and was buried on 17 Apr 1953 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹³
 - 166 F ii. Mary Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 23 Dec 1887 in Utah, United States⁴¹⁴ and died on 9 Nov 1941 in Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, United States⁴¹⁵ at age 53.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Mary E Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born Dec 1887, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

At the time of her death her surname was Conrow.

Mary married **Joseph H. Conrow** on 22 Aug 1917 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Joseph was born in 1887.

167 M iii. Glenwood O. Whimpey was born on 10 Mar 1890 in Jefferson, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.⁴¹⁶

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Glenwood was living in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 197 Cleveland, Emery, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born March 1890, age 10, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

An entry on the IGI shows he died 27 April 1892, however the 1900 US Census shows he was 10 years old and at school.

168 F iv. Carrie Edna Whimpey was born on 6 May 1893 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,⁴¹⁷ died on 20 Mar 1962⁴¹⁷ at age 68, and was buried after 20 Mar 1962 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Carrie E Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born May 1893, age 7, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Carrie E Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 43, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 17, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales - Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Carrie was in the household of Raymond E Cowley at Storrs, Carbon, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 26, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Edna Cowley was at District 19 Price, Carbon, Utah. He was a lodger, female, age 36, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation saleslady, industry department store.

Carrie married **Raymond Edgar Cowley** on 21 Dec 1915.⁴¹⁹ Raymond was born on 12 Jun 1885 in St George, Washington, Utah, United States,⁴²⁰ died on 17 Dec 1947 in Utah Hotel, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States⁴²¹ at age 62, and was buried on 20 Dec 1947 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴²²

169 F v. **Ruth Alice Whimpey** was born on 6 Jan 1896 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴²³ and died on 3 Mar 1978⁴²³ at age 82.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Ruth A Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born Jan 1896, age 4, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1910 US Census shows Ruth A Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 43, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 14, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales - Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows a Ruth A Whimpey was in the household of Otis P Tillery at Precinct 2, Salt Lake, Utah. She was a boarder, female, age 22, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none. It is not yet clear if she was the daughter of Lewis and Alice, or whether William and Elizabeth also had a daughter Ruth born in 1898.

The 1930 US Census shows Ruth was at El Paso, El Paso, Texas. She was a boarder, female, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Unknown, mother's birthplace Illinois, occupation saleswoman, industry Department Store.

Her last residence was Long Beach, Los Angeles, California.

Ruth married **William Thomas Moran** on 13 Jun 1921 in Winnemucca, Humboldt, Nevada, United States.⁴²⁴ William was born in 1890 in Illinois, United States.⁴²⁵

43. Ruth Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 10 Aug 1860 in Bedwas, Monmouthshire, Wales, ¹³² died on 15 Aug 1919 in Helper, Carbon, Utah, United States¹³³ at age 59, and was buried on 17 Aug 1919 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹³⁴

General Notes: Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship

was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. She was age 10, female, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Thomas Farish at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his wife, married, female, white, age 19, birthplace Wales, occupation housekeeping, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1900 US Census shows Ruth was at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was the head of the household, white, female, born August 1860, age 39, married, 10 children 7 living, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation keeps boarders. Also in the household was daughter Bertha age 18, daughter Elizabeth age 16, daughter Nellie age 11, son Herbert age 9, daughter Essie age 7, son John age 3, daughter Iris age 1. The 3 deceased children were Maud, Robert and Edward. Her borthers were boarding with her, as well as her nephew John N Whimpey: 1900 United States Federal Census about William Whimpey Name: <tab>William Whimpey Home in 1900: <tab>Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah Age: <tab>45 Birth Date: <tab>Apr 1855 Birthplace: <tab>Wales Race: <tab>White Ethnicity: <tab>American Gender: <tab>Male Relationship to Head of House: <tab>Boarder Father's Birthplace: <tab>England Mother's Birthplace: <tab>Wales Marital Status: <tab>Widowed Residence : <tab>Scofield Town, Carbon, Utah Occupation: <tab>View on Image Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age Ruth Farish <tab>39 Bertha Farish <tab>18 Elizabeth Farish <tab>16 Nellie Farish <tab>11 Herbert Farish <tab>9 Essie Farish <tab>7 John Farish <tab>3 Iris Farish <tab>1 John Ryan <tab>36 John McDonald <tab>34 William Whimpey <tab>45 Patrick Quinn <tab>28 John H Whimpey <tab>20 David Haddow <tab>39 Edward Irving <tab>28 John H Williams <tab>23 William Sidwell <tab>58 Lewis Whimpey <tab>42 Isaac L Whimpey <tab>51 Lemuel Whimpey <tab>34 Patrick J O'Carroll <tab>36 George W Sharp <tab>52 James Brady <tab>47

George H Abbott <tab>22 George Williams <tab>20 <tab>

Source Citation: Year: 1900; Census Place: Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah; Roll T623_1682; Page: 19B; Enumeration District: 87.

The 1910 US Census shows Ruth was at District 65, 27 Pct, Somerset, Gunnison, Colorado. She was the head of the household, female, married, age 49, birthplace Wales Welsh, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none hospital nurse. Also in the household was son Herbert age 19, daughter Essie age 17, son John age 13, daughter Iris age 10.

At the time of her death she was widowed. Her profession was home. Her father was Isaac Whimpey, birthplace Wales, her mother was unknown, birthplace Wales. The informant was Ray Bunnell, Helper, Utah. She died from carcinoma of intestines and liver, 1 year. Her usual residence was Hiawatha, Helper. The undertaker was J E Flynn.

Ruth married **Thomas Farish** on 10 Aug 1879 in Stark, Ohio, United States.⁴²⁶ Thomas was born on 5 May 1857 in Spennymoor, Durham, England,⁴²⁷ died on 1 May 1900 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States⁴²⁸ at age 42, and was buried on 5 May 1900 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴²⁸

Children from this marriage were:

170 F i. **Maud Verene Farish** was born on 14 Sep 1880 in Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States⁴²⁹ and died on 2 Apr 1888⁴³⁰ at age 7.

General Notes: The Utah State Burials database shows her date of birth as 12/16/1894, death date 11/22/00 and she was buried at Cleveland Town Cemetery - A_62_2 mother Ruth Whimpey father Thomas Farish.

- + 171 F
 ii. Bertha Floy Farish was born on 2 Apr 1882 in Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States,⁴³¹ died on 16 Oct 1956 in Carbon, Utah, United States⁴³¹ at age 74, and was buried on 21 Oct 1956 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁴³¹
 - 172 F iii. **Mary Elizabeth Farish** was born on 26 Feb 1884 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴³² Another name for Mary was Elizabeth.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, white, female, born February 1884, age 16, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation waitress.

173 M iv. Robert Thomas Farish was born on 22 Jul 1886 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁴³³ died on 1 May 1900⁴³³ at age 13, and was buried after 1 May 1900 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

General Notes: He was killed in the Scofield Mine Disaster.

174 F v. **Ruth Ellen Farish** was born on 26 Jun 1888 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴³⁴ and died on 17 Sep 1967⁴³⁴ at age 79. Another name for Ruth was Nellie.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Nellie was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, white, female, born June 1889, age 11, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

Ruth married **William Jones Johnstone** on 7 Mar 1905.⁴³⁴ William was born on 26 Oct 1879 in Scotland,⁴³⁵ died on 26 Nov 1936 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States at age 57, and was buried on 29 Nov 1936 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.

175 M vi. Charles Herbert Farish was born on 26 Nov 1890 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,⁴³⁶ died on 16 Jun 1944 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴³⁷ at age 53, and was buried on 18 Jun 1944 in Aultorest Cemetery, Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States.⁴³⁷ Another name for Charles was Herbert.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Herbert was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. He was her son, white, male, born November 1890, age 9, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Herbert was in the household of Ruth Farish at District 65, 27 Pct, Somerset, Gunnison, Colorado. He was her son, male, single, age 19, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation driver.

The 1930 US Census shows Herbert Farish was in the household of Calvin Bunnell at District 17, Ogden, Weber, Utah. He was his brother in law, male, age 39, divorced, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation miner, industry coal mine.

He had been in the hospital 2 weeks before his death. He had been in the community for 19 years. His SSN was 528-22-2821. He was divorced and his wife was Myrtle Angus. He was a coal miner. His father was Thomas Farish, born in England, and his mother was Ruth Whimpey, birthplace Wales. The informant was C L Bunnell, 641 5th St. The mortuary was Lindquist Fernelius Mort. At the time of his death his usual residence was 641 5th St, Ogden, Weber, Utah. He died from bilateral bronchopneumonia, 4 days, and old bronchestasia, marked, 20 years. Other condition: gastric ulcer & comple obstruction, 10 days. Operations; gastric ulder with complete obstruction at pyloxus.

Charles married **Myrtle Angus** on 4 Jun 1911.⁴³⁸ Myrtle was born about 1890.

- + 176 F vii. Essie Farish was born on 20 Jan 1893 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴³⁹ and died on 26 Sep 1969⁴³⁹ at age 76.
 - 177 M viii. Edward Farish was born on 16 Dec 1894 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,⁴⁴⁰ died on 2 Nov 1895,⁴³⁰ and was buried after 2 Nov 1895 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

General Notes: Death date on Cemetery database 11/22/00.

178 M ix. John Farish was born on 19 Oct 1896 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,⁴⁴¹ died on 9 Apr 1929 in 214 24 Street, Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States⁴⁴¹ at age 32, and was buried on 12 Apr 1929 in Ogden City Cemetery, Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States.⁴⁴²

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows John was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. He was her son, white, male, born October 1896, age 3, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows John was in the household of Ruth Farish at District 65, 27 Pct, Somerset, Gunnison, Colorado. He was her son, male, single, age 13, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none.

At the time of his death his residence was Alexandria Hotel. He had lived in Ogden for 10 years. He was single. He was an unemployed miner. His father was Thomas Farish, birthplace England, and his mother was Ruth Whimpey, birthplace Wales. The informant was Mrs C F Bunnell, 215 28th St. He died by a knife wound thru upper left part of his abdomen done by a person found by coroner's jury to have been Mrs Besaret. The undertaker was Intermountain Mortuary Co Ogden, Utah.

179 F x. Iris Alice Farish was born on 30 May 1899 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴⁴³ and died on 26 Oct 1918⁴⁴³ at age 19.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Iris was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, white, female, born May 1899, age 1, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Iris was in the household of Ruth Farish at District 65, 27 Pct, Somerset, Gunnison, Colorado. She was her daughter, female, single, age 10, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none.

44. Rachel Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 14 Mar 1863 in Glamorgan, Wales,¹³⁵ died on 2 Feb 1926 in 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹³⁶ at age 62, and was buried on 7 Feb 1926 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹³⁷

General Notes: Mary Wimpsey arrived in New York on 18 November 1867. She sailed from Liverpool England on the "Siberia", which also picked up passengers at Queenstown, Ireland. Mary was age 38, female, wife. Also on the ship was: Isaac age 15, male, labourer, John age 11, male, child William age 9, male, child Mary 7 female child Lewis 5 male child Ruth 3 female child Rachel 2 female child.

The 1870 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. She was age 8, female, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows Rachael was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 17, birthplace Wales, occupation at home, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1900 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, white, female, born March 1863, age 37, married, 7 children, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, citizenship 1872.

The 1910 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, married, age 47, birthplace England, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, age 54, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

At the time of her death she was living at 256 West 7th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She had lived in the city for 44 years and had been in the United States for 57 years. She was married to Charles H Worthen. Her profession was none at home. Her birthplace was listed as Tennegrag. Her parents were Isaac Whimpey, birthplace England, and Mary Lewis, birthplace Wales. The informant was C H Worthen, 256 West 7th South. She died from diabetes mellitus after 20 years. The undertaker was S M Taylor & Co, City.

Rachel married **Charles Herbert Worthen** on 11 Jan 1883 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴⁴⁴ Charles was born on 26 Nov 1860 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁴⁵ died on 26 May 1950 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁴⁶ at age 89, and was buried on 29 May 1950 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

+	180	F	i.	Rachel Edna Worthen was born on 12 Jun 1884 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁴⁷ died on 11 Nov 1955 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ⁴⁴⁸ at age 71, and was buried on 15 Nov 1955 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. ⁴⁴⁹
+	181	F	ii.	Mary Ellen Worthen was born on 21 Jan 1886 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁵⁰ died on 8 Aug 1909 in Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States ⁴⁴⁹ at age 23, and was buried on 11 Aug 1909 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. ³⁵⁹
+	182	М	iii.	Charles Herbert Worthen Jr was born on 23 Feb 1888 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁵¹ died on 23 Jul 1963 in Draper, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ³⁵⁹ at age 75, and was buried on 26 Jul 1963 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. ³⁵⁹
+	183	Μ	iv.	John Isaac Worthen was born on 25 Feb 1890 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ⁴⁵² and died on 22 Sep 1938 ⁴⁴⁹ at age 48.
+	184	М	v.	Willard Milton Worthen was born on 9 Mar 1894 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ⁴⁵³ and died on 17 Dec 1968 in Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States ⁴⁵⁴ at age 74.
	185	М	vi.	Joseph Franklin Worthen was born on 19 Dec 1895 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁵⁵ died on 8 Aug 1980 in Connecticut, United States ⁴⁵⁶ at age 84, and was buried on 11 Aug 1980 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. ³⁵⁹
				General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Joseph was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born December 1895, age 4, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales.
				The 1910 US Census shows Joseph was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 14, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation apprentice none.
				The 1920 US Census shows Joseph was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, age 24, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.
				The following is from "Staten Island and Its People" JOSEPH FRANKLIN WORTHEN, M. D A native of Utah and a graduate of the Medical School of the University of Pennsylvania, Dr. Worthen, after having served as an interne in two Staten Island hospitals, established himself in the practice of medicine at St. George in the early part of 1927. His thorough medical training has made him a promising addition to the Island's medical profession. Dr. Worthen was born in Salt Lake City, Utah, December 19, 1895, a son of Charles Herbert and Rachel

(Whimpey) Worthen. His father, likewise a native of Salt Lake City, is a prominent building contractor of that western city. His mother, who was born in Wales, Great Britain, died in 1927. Dr. Worthen was first educated in the public and high schools of his native city. He subsequently entered the Medical School of the University of Pennsylvania, and was graduated at the June Commencement of 1925 with the degree of Doctor of Medicine. He then spent one year as an interne at the United States Marine Hospital, Stapleton, and another year in the same capacity at the Staten Island Hospital, New Brighton. Having thus complemented his theoretical studies with extensive and varied practical training,he established himself in the general practice of medicine on April 15, 1927, with offices at No. 107 Central Avenue, St. George. Besides ministering to his growing practice, he is also Attending Physician at the Seaside Hospital. During the World War he was attached to the United States Medical Corps, with Field Hospital, No. 21, and served overseas in France from August 1, 1918, to May, 1919. He is a member of the Richmond County Medical Society, of which he is secretary, the New York State Medical Society, and the American Medical Association, as well as Pi Kappa Alpha, Phi Kappa Phi, Tau Kappa Alpha, and Phi Chi fraternities, the last-named being a medical fraternity. He is also a member of the Kiwanis Club of Staten Island.

Dr. Worthen was married at Salt Lake City, September 6, 1923, to Leah Burbidge, of that city, a daughter of George and Minnie (Brinton) Burbidge.

The Utah Cemetery Inventory lists his birth date as 19 September 1895, and death date 8 September 1880.

Joseph married **Leah Burbridge** on 5 Sep 1923 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Leah was born on 21 Mar 1899 in Salt Lake, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Joseph Franklin Worthen Groom's Birth Date: 19 Dec 1895 Groom's Birthplace: Salt Lake Groom's Age: 28 Bride's Name: Leah Burbidge Bride's Birth Date: 21 Mar 1899 Bride's Birthplace: Salt Lake Bride's Age: 24 Marriage Date: 05 Sep 1923 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Chas. H. Worthen Groom's Mother's Name: Rachel Whimpey Bride's Father's Name: Geo. E. Burbidge Bride's Mother's Name: Minnie Brinton Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74576-1 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429115 Reference Number: 43026 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

- + 186 F vii. Ruth Worthen was born on 28 Dec 1897 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵⁷ died on 6 Sep 1985 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁵⁸ at age 87, and was buried on 9 Sep 1985 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 187 F viii. **Gwenllyan Worthen** was born on 5 Jun 1900 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵⁹ died on 24 Dec 1985 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁶⁰ at age 85, and was buried on 27 Dec 1985 in Wasatch Lawn Memorial Park, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴⁴⁹
 - 188 M ix. Raymond Whimpey Worthen was born on 13 Nov 1902 in 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,³⁵⁹ died on 7 Dec 1902 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁴⁹ and was buried on 8 Dec 1902 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
 - 189 F x. Mabel Whimpey Worthen was born on 11 Apr 1905 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁶¹ died on 11 Apr 1905 in 256 West 7Th South, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁶¹ and was buried on 12 Apr 1905 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴⁶²

General Notes: She died aged 3 hours from non closure for ?. Her father was Charles H Worthen, birthplace

Utah, and her mother was Rachel Whimpey, birthplace England. The informant was C H Worthen, 256 W 7th South. The undertaker was J E Taylor, Salt Lake.

45. Lemuel Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 3 Jan 1866 in Aberbargoed, Breconshire, Wales,¹³⁸ died on 26 Aug 1939 in Lehi Hospital, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States¹³⁹ at age 73, and was buried on 31 Aug 1939 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.¹⁴⁰

General Notes: His death certificate shows he was born in Aberbeeg, Wales. His older siblings were born at Bedwellty, and there is a town just outside Bedwellty called Aberbargoed. It is possibly this town that was meant.

The 1870 US Census shows Lemuel was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Salem, Columbiana, Ohio. He was age 4, male, birthplace Wales.

The 1880 US Census shows Samael was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. He was his son, single, male, white, age 14, birthplace Wales, occupation going to school, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1900 US Census shows Lemuel was a boarder at Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah. He was born January 1866, age 33, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation coal miner.

The 1910 US Census shows Lemuel was at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, married, age 45, birthplace Wales Welsh, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation laborer. Also in the household was his wife Lucy B age 34, daughter A May age 10, son Lemuel I age 8, daughter Martha L age 6, daughter Rachael age 4 and daughter Violet age 3.

The 1920 US Census shows Lemuel was at Lehi Precinct, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 54, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry sugar factory. Also in the household was his wife Lucy age 44, daughter May age 20 and son Lemuel age 18.

The 1930 US Census shows Lemuel was at District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 64, married, birthplace Wales, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation janitor, industry Public building. Also in the household was wife Lucy age 55, daughter Rachel age 24, son Albert age 19, son David age 16.

He had been in Lehi Hospital for 8 days at the time of his death. He had lived in Lehi for 5 years 3 months. At the time of his death he was living at 293 No 2nd East, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He had lived in USA for 72 years. He died from peritonitis following, 10 days, due to rupture of ?. Other condition: senility. His wife was Lucy Keisel Britton, who was 63 years old. He was a day labourer, ? - janitor. His father was Isaac Whimpey, born in Frome, England, and his mother was Mary Lewis, born in Wales. The informant was Mrs Lucy Whimpey, Lehi, Utah. The mortuary was A H Wing.

Lemuel married **Lucy Keisel Britton** on 1 Oct 1896 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴⁶³ Lucy was born on 9 Oct 1875 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁶⁴ died on 22 Jan 1954 in 293 North 2ND East, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁴⁶⁵ at age 78, and was buried on 26 Jan 1954 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁶⁶

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1910 in District 190, 4Wd, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁴⁶⁷
- She appeared on the census in 1920 in Lehi Precinct, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁴⁶⁸
- She appeared on the census in 1930 in District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁴⁶⁹

Children from this marriage were:

- 190 F i. Mary Jane Whimpey was born on 18 Jul 1898 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States⁴⁷⁰ and died on 18 Jul 1898.⁴⁷⁰
- 191 F ii. Rosa May Whimpey was born on 9 May 1899 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁴⁷¹ died on 25 Sep 1988 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States⁴⁷² at age 89, and was buried on 30 Sep 1988 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³ Another name for Rosa was Mae.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows A May Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, single, age 10, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows May was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at Lehi Precinct, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 20, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, none.

The 1930 US Census shows Mae R Whimpey was at District 63, Washington, Washington, District of

Columbia. She was the head of the household, age 30, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation stenographer, industry US Government. Also in the household was her sister Violet.

Her last residence was Orem, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1951.

Rosa married **Henry Hope Cowden** after 1930. Henry was born on 16 Jan 1896 in Airdie, Lanarkshire, Scotland,⁴⁷⁴ died on 16 Dec 1965 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁷⁴ at age 69, and was buried on 20 Dec 1965 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

192 M iii. Lemuel Isaac Whimpey was born on 26 Aug 1901 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁷⁵ died on 21 Dec 1980 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁷⁶ at age 79, and was buried after 21 Dec 1980 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³ Another name for Lemuel was Lennie.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Lemuel I Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, single, age 8, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Lemuel was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at Lehi Precinct, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 18, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation labourer, industry general farm.

The 1930 US Census shows Lemuel Whimpey was at Provo, Utah, Utah. He was an inmate, age 29, born about 1900 in Utah, white.

At the time of his death his residence was Salt Lake City. His SSN was issued in Utah in 1966. The Utah Cemetery index lists his date of birth as 26 October 1901.

- + 193 F iv. Martha Lucy Whimpey was born on 26 Dec 1903 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁷⁷ died on 1 Oct 1962 in Pendleton, Umatilla, Oregon, United States³⁵⁹ at age 58, and was buried on 5 Oct 1962 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
 - 194 F v. **Rachel Whimpey** was born in 1906 in Utah, United States.⁴⁶⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Rachel Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, single, age 4, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 24, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation servant, industry private home.

195 F vi. **Violet Whimpey** was born on 1 Dec 1906 in Utah, United States,⁴⁷⁸ died on 26 Aug 1999⁴⁷⁹ at age 92, and was buried in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁸⁰

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Violet Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, single, age 3, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Violet Whimpey was in the household of Mae R Whimpey at District 63, Washington, Washington, District of Columbia. She was her sister, age 23, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation artist, industry photographs.

At her death her name was Violet Whimpey Turner Cluff. The Obituary Daily Times at Rootsweb shows the following for Violet

CLUFF, Violet (WHIMPEY) (TURNER); 92; Provo UT; Deseret News; 1999-8-28; kwday CLUFF, Violet (WHIMPEY) (TURNER); 92; Provo UT; Salt Lake Tribune; 1999-8-28; kwday The Lehi Cemetery index shows her date of birth as 2 December 1906. Her last residence was Provo, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Violet married **Clemon Clemix Turner** after 1930. Clemon was born on 22 Sep 1901 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁸¹ died on 27 Aug 1968 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States⁴⁸¹ at age 66, and was buried on 31 Aug 1968 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁸²

196 M vii. Albert Whimpey was born on 29 Aug 1910 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁸³ died on 24 Dec 1989 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 79, and was buried after 24 Dec 1989 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Albert was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 25,

Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 19, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Albert married **Bertha Thacker** on 10 Dec 1942 in Washington, District Of Columbia, District Of Columbia, United States. Bertha was born on 10 Jul 1918 in Fredericksburg, Virginia, United States,⁴⁸⁴ died on 27 Jul 1989 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁸⁴ at age 71, and was buried after 27 Jul 1989 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States,⁴⁷³ Another name for Bertha was Beth.

197 M viii. **David William Whimpey** was born on 5 Dec 1913 in Utah, United States⁴⁸⁵ and died in Nov 1982 in Richmond, Henrico, Virginia, United States⁴⁸⁶ at age 68.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows David was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 16, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of his death he was living at Richmond, Virginia. His SSN was issued in Virginia before 1951.

David married **Susanna M McDaniell**. Susanna was born on 25 Feb 1918⁴⁸⁷ and died on 19 Mar 2009⁴⁸⁷ at age 91.

198 M ix. Stillborn Whimpey was born on 22 Oct 1916 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, died on 22 Oct 1916 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁸⁸ and was buried on 23 Oct 1916 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁸⁹

General Notes: The death certificate shows his date of birth as 23 October 1916, but date of death 22 October 1916 and date of burial 23 October 1916. His parents were Lemuel Whimpey, birthplace Wales, and Lucy Britton, birthplace Lehi, Utah. The informant was Lucy Britton Whimpey, Lehi, Utah. The cause of death was stillborn.

199 F x. Arleen Whimpey was born on 14 Jun 1918 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁴⁹⁰ died on 1 Sep 1919 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁴⁹¹ at age 1, and was buried on 2 Sep 1919 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁹²

General Notes: At the time of her death her residence was 2nd Ward Lehi. Her father was Lemuel Whimpey, birthplace Aberbeigh Wales, and her mother was Lucy Britton, birthplace Lehi, Utah. The informant was Fran Butt, Lehi, Utah. She died from empyema

49. Magdalene Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 2 Sep 1874 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ¹⁵⁵ died on 27 Apr 1967 in Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States, ¹⁵⁶ at age 92, and was buried on 1 May 1967 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States.¹⁴⁹ Another name for Magdalene was Maggie.

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Maggie was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 5, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1920 US Census shows Maggie was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 45, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation none

The 1930 US Census shows Magdaline was in the household of Alexander Glenn at District 16, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 55, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation none.

Magdalene married **Alexander Glenn** on 16 Nov 1894.⁴⁹³ Alexander was born on 18 Oct 1869 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁹⁴ died on 8 Mar 1955 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁴⁹³ at age 85, and was buried on 11 Mar 1955 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States.⁴⁹³

Children from this marriage were:

- + 200 F
 i. Maggie Elvera Glenn was born on 16 Sep 1895 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁹⁵ died on 24 Feb 1972 in Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States⁴⁹⁶ at age 76, and was buried on 28 Feb 1972 in Shelley, Bingham, Idaho, United States.⁴⁹³
 - 201 M ii. Albert Alexander Glenn was born on 14 Aug 1897 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁴⁹³ and died on 6 Feb 1903⁴⁹³ at age 5.
 - 202 M iii. David Osborne Glenn was born on 21 Jun 1899 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁹⁷ died on 14 Apr 1977 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁴⁹⁸ at age 77, and was buried on 16 Apr 1977 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States.⁴⁹³

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows David was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 20, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's

birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

- + 203 F iv. **Rhoda Irene Glenn** was born on 27 Jul 1901 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁴⁹⁹ and died on 24 Jun 1983⁵⁰⁰ at age 81.
 - 204 F v. Alta May Glenn was born on 13 May 1905 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁴⁹³ and died on 21 Jun 1905.⁴⁹³
 - 205 M vi. Newbern Isaac Glenn was born on 13 Apr 1907 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States,⁵⁰¹ died on 2 Mar 1980 in Logan, Cache, Utah, United States⁵⁰² at age 72, and was buried on 6 Mar 1980 in Montpelier, Bear Lake, Idaho, United States.⁴⁹³

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Newbern was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Newbern was in the household of Alexander Glenn at District 16, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 23, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer, industry farm.

206 M vii. **Joseph Meryl Glenn** was born on 24 Feb 1910 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁵⁰³ and died on 3 Feb 1950⁴⁹³ at age 39.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Meryl was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Meryl was in the household of Alexander Glenn at District 16, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 20, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

207 F viii. Living

208 F ix. Living

50. Elizabeth Ann Whimpey (*Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 2 Mar 1877 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ¹⁵⁷ died on 3 May 1964 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States, ¹⁴⁹ at age 87, and was buried in May 1964 in Sunset Memorial Park, Twin Falls, Twin Falls, Idaho, United States.¹⁴⁹

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of Isaac Wimpey at Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 3, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England.

The 1920 US Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of George W Webb at American Fork, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 43, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Elizabeth was in the household of George A Webb at District 30, Twin Falls, Twin Falls, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 63, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation housework, industry farm.

Elizabeth married **George Washington Webb** on 13 Jul 1897 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁵⁰⁴ George was born on 4 Feb 1868 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁵⁰⁵ died on 14 Dec 1956 in Murtaugh, Twin Falls, Idaho, United States,⁵⁰⁴ at age 88, and was buried on 18 Dec 1956 in Sunset Memorial Park, Twin Falls, Twin Falls, Idaho, United States.⁵⁰⁴

Children from this marriage were:

- + 209 M i. Wilbert Marles Webb was born on 8 Jan 1898 in Utah, United States⁵⁰⁶ and died on 3 May 1995⁵⁰⁷ at age 97.
- + 210 F
 ii. Sylvia Elizabeth Webb was born on 18 Sep 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁵⁰⁸ died on 11 Oct 1976 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States⁵⁰⁸ at age 77, and was buried on 13 Oct 1976 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
 - 211 M iii. **Raymond George Webb** was born on 14 Sep 1901 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁵⁰⁹ and died in Feb 1971⁵¹⁰ at age 69.

General Notes: The IGI shows his birthdate was 4 November 1901.

The 1920 US Census shows Raymond was in the household of George W Webb at American Fork, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 18, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry general farm.

His last residence was Havre, Hill, Montana. His SSN was issued in Idaho before 1951.

212 M iv. Joseph Isaac Webb was born on 12 Oct 1903 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁵¹¹ died on 3 Aug 1905 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁵¹² at age 1, and was buried on 4 Aug 1905 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁵¹¹

General Notes: The informant at his death was George W Webb, Lehi. He died from gastroenteritis and contributory was whooping cough.

213 M v. **Clarence Riley Webb** was born on 15 Jul 1906 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁵⁰⁵ and died on 19 Sep 1983⁵⁰⁴ at age 77.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Clarnece was in the household of George W Webb at American Fork, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 13, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Clarence was in the household of George A Webb at District 30, Twin Falls, Twin Falls, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 23, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry brickwork.

The Family Data Collection - Individual Records at Ancestry.com shows Clarence married Alta Webb. The 1930 US Census also shows a Clarence Webb at Independence Madison Idaho with wife Alta S Webb. Clarence was age 23, born about 1906 in Utah, head of household, white. Alta was age 18, born 1911.

Clarence married **Alta Simmons** about 1930. Alta was born on 24 Nov 1911⁵¹³ and died on 17 Feb 1999⁵¹³ at age 87.

214 M vi. **Blain Webb** was born in 1909 in Utah, United States.⁵¹⁴

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Blain was in the household of George W Webb at American Fork, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 11, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

- 215 M vii. Living
- 216 M viii. Living
- 217 M ix. Living
- 218 F x. Living
- 219 M xi. Living
- 52. Emily Whimpey (William², William¹) was born in 1857 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶⁰

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows Emily was in the household of William Whimpey at Machen Upper, Monmouthshire. She was his daughter, age 4, born in Troedy Rhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1871 Wales Census shows Emily was in the household of William Whimpey at Aberdare, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 13, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1881 Census shows Emily Davies was living in the household of Thomas Salter at 10 Belle View Terrace, Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales. She was listed as his stepsister (should be stepdaughter), married, female, age 23, birthplace Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.

Emily married **David Davies** in 1874 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁵ David was born about 1850.

The child from this marriage was:

220 M i. **David Davies** was born in 1877 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1881 Census shows David Davies was living in the household of Thomas Salter at 10 Belle View Terrace, Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales. He was his grandson, unmarried, male, age 4, birthplace Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.

53. Rebecca Whimpey (William², William¹) was born in 1859 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶³

General Notes: The 1861 Wales Census shows Rebecca was in the household of William Whimpey at Machen Upper, Monmouthshire. She was his daughter, age 1, born in Troedy Rhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1871 Wales Census shows Rebeka was in the household of William Whimpey at Aberdare, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 11, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1881 Wales Census shows Rebecca Cotteral was in the household of Albert Cotteral at 8 Danyderi, Merthyr Tydfil,

Glamorgan. She was his wife, born about 1861 in Troedyrhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1891 Wales Census shows Rebecca Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. She was his wife, age 30, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

1901 Wales Census about Rebecca CottrellName:Rebecca CottrellAge in 1901:40Estimated Birth Year:abt 1861Relation:WifeSpouse's Name:Albert CottrellGender:FemaleWhere born:Glam, Troedyrhied

Civil parish: Merthyr Tydfil Ecclesiastical parish: Merthyr Tydfil Town: Merthyr Vale County/Island: Glamorgan Country: Wales

Street Address:View imageCondition as to marriage:View imageEducation:View imageEmployment status:View imageOccupation:View image

Registration district: Merthyr Tydfil Sub-registration district: Lower Merthyr Tydfil ED, institution, or vessel: 35 View others on page Neighbors: Household schedule number: 108 Piece: 5027 Folio: 74 Page Number: 21 Household Members: Name Age Albert Cottrell 43 Rebecca Cottrell 40 William Cottrell 21 Mary E Cottrell 17 Albert Cottrell 15 Jonah Cottrell 13 Isaac J Cottrell 11 Rebecca Cottrell 9 Ellen A Cottrell 2

Source Citation: Class: RG13; Piece: 5027; Folio: 74; Page: 21.

Rebecca married **Albert Cottrell** in 1877 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁶ Albert was born in 1856 in Hereford, Herefordshire, England.⁵¹⁷

Children from this marriage were:

221 F i. Emma Cottrell was born in 1878 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁷

General Notes: The 1881 Wales Census shows Emma Cotteral was in the household of Albert Cotteral at 8 Danyderi, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, born about 1879 in Troedyrhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1891 Wales Census shows Emma Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 13, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

222 M ii. William J Cottrell was born in 1880 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁷

General Notes: The 1881 Wales Census shows William Cotteral was in the household of Albert Cotteral at 8 Danyderi, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was his son, born about 1880 in Troedyrhew, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1891 Wales Census shows William J Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was his son, age 11, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

223 F iii. Sarah J Cottrell was born in 1882 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁷

General Notes: The 1891 Wales Census shows Sarah J Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 9, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

224 F iv. Mary Elizabeth Cottrell was born in 1884 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁸

General Notes: The 1891 Wales Census shows Mary E Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 7, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

225 M v. Albert Cottrell was born in 1885 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵¹⁹

General Notes: The 1891 Wales Census shows Albert Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was his son, age 5, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

An Albert Cottrell was married in March quarter 1910 at Merthyr Tydfil - volume 11a page 1361. On the same page was Mary A Evans.

226 M vi. Jonah Cottrell was born in 1888 in Troedyrhiw, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁰

General Notes: The 1891 Wales Census shows Jonah Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was his son, age 3, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

Jonah Cottrell was married at Merthyr Tydfil in June quarter 1909 - volume 11a page 1274 - on the same page were Mary Ann Johns and Blanche Morfydd Michael.

227 M vii. Isaac John Cottrell was born in 1890 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²¹

General Notes: The 1891 Wales Census shows Isaac J Cottrell was in the household of Albert Cottrell at Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan. He was his son, age 1, birthplace Troedphin Glamorgan.

- 228 F viii. Rebecca Cottrell was born in 1892.
- 229 F ix. Living
- 54. Anne Whimpey (William², William¹) was born in 1862 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.¹⁶⁴

General Notes: The 1871 Wales Census shows Annie was in the household of William Whimpey at Aberdare, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 9, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan, Wales.

The 1881 Wales Census shows Ann Bletchley was in the household of William Bletchley at Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales. She was his wife, born about 1859 in Merthyr Tydfil.

The 1891 Wales Census shows Annie Blatchley was in the household of William Blatchley at Llantristant, Glamorgan. She was his wife, age 26, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan.

The 1901 Wales Census shows Annie Blatchley was in the household of William Blatchley at Ystradyfodwg Glamorgan. She was his wife, age 37, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan.

Anne married **William Blatchley** in 1880 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²² William was born in 1861 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²³

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census in 1881 in Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁴
- He appeared on the census in 1891 in Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²³
- He appeared on the census in 1901 in Ystradyfodwg, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁵

Children from this marriage were:

- + 230 F i. **Priscilla Blatchley** was born in 1881 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁶
 - 231 F ii. Emma Ann Blatchley was born Cal 1884.
 - 232 F iii. Edith Maud Blatchley was born Cal 1885.
 - 233 M iv. William John Blatchley was born Cal 1892.

Fourth Generation (Great-Grandchildren)

55. Elsie Eliza Gordon (*Eliza Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 24 Dec 1870 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁶⁷ and died on 27 Dec 1951¹⁶⁸ at age 81.

Elsie married **Alfred John Langley** on 24 Jun 1891 in Baptist Church, North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia. Alfred was born on 12 Jan 1867 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia⁵²⁷ and died on 16 Dec 1960⁵²⁸ at age 93.

Marriage Notes: Elsie was 20 years old and single, Alfred was 23 years old and single. Her father was Andrew Gordon and his father was John Glover Langley.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 234 M
 i. Stanley Frank Langley was born on 25 Jul 1892 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, ⁵²⁹ died on 7 Feb 1962 in South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁰ at age 69, and was buried after 7 Feb 1962 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³¹
- + 235 F
 ii. Doris May Langley was born on 14 May 1894 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia,⁵³² died on 21 Nov 1989⁵³¹ at age 95, and was cremated after 21 Nov 1989 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵³¹
 - 236 M iii. Verner Gordon Langley was born on 8 Mar 1904 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³³ died on 25 Aug 1966 in South Australia, Australia⁵³⁴ at age 62, and was buried about 1966 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

Verner married **Laurel May Vawser** on 28 Mar 1936 in Church Of Christ Chapel, Naracoorte, South Australia, Australia. Laurel was born on 17 Oct 1914 in Petersbury, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁵ died on 26 Nov 1998⁵³¹ at age 84, and was buried after 26 Nov 1998 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia. ⁵³¹

Marriage Notes: Verner was 32 years old and single. Laurel was 21 years old and single. His father was Alfred John Langley and her father was William Hayden Vawser.

237 F iv. Alma Elsie Langley was born on 22 Jun 1910 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia⁵³⁶ and died on 9 Mar 2003⁵³¹ at age 92.

General Notes: She was living at Walkerville.

238 F v. Living

56. Frank Howard Gordon (*Eliza Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 12 Aug 1873 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ¹⁶⁹ died in 1924 in South Australia, Australia¹⁷⁰ at age 51, and was buried on 24 Dec 1924 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁴³

General Notes: At the time of his death his residence was Wellington Square North Adelaide.

Frank married **Annie Atkinson** on 16 Feb 1898 in St Saviours Church, Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia. Annie was born on 7 Dec 1873 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁷ died on 4 Aug 1952 in 41 East Parkway, Colonel Light Gardens, South Australia, Australia⁵³⁸ at age 78, and was buried on 5 Aug 1952 in West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁸

Marriage Notes: Frank was 24 years old and single. His father was Andrew Gordon. Annie was 24 years old and single. Her father was Benjamin Atkinson.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 239 M
 i. Frank Atkinson Gordon was born on 17 Jul 1898 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁹ died on 28 May 1950 in South Australia, Australia⁵⁴⁰ at age 51, and was buried on 30 May 1950 in North Road Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁴¹
 - 240 M ii. **John Howard Gordon** was born on 4 May 1901 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁴² died in 1979⁵³¹ at age 78, and was buried in 1979 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹
 - 241 F iii. **Elsie Mary Gordon** was born on 22 Aug 1904 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁴³ and died on 5 Sep 1973⁵³¹ at age 69.

Elsie married **Sidney Marmaduke Cookson** on 29 Mar 1930 in Methodist Church, Unley, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁴⁴ Sidney was born in 1906⁵⁴⁴ and died on 14 Apr 1979⁵³¹ at age 73.

Marriage Notes: Sidney was 24 years old and single, Elsie was 25 years old and single. His father was James Nicholas Cookson and her father was Frank Howard Gordon.

Noted events in his life were:

• Sidney was cremated after 14 Apr 1979 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

242 M iv. **Harold Edward Gordon** was born on 3 May 1906 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia,⁵⁴⁵ died in 1966 at age 60, and was buried in 1966 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

Harold married **Lillian Baird** on 20 Mar 1937 in Holy Trinity Church, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁴⁶ Lillian was born in 1911¹⁷⁸ and died on 11 Jul 2000⁵³¹ at age 89.

Marriage Notes: Harold was 30 years old and single. Lillian was 26 years old and single. His father was Frank Howard Gordon. Her father was George Alexander Baird.

Noted events in her life were:

• Lillian was cremated after 11 Jul 2000 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

243 M v. Allan Andrew Gordon was born on 20 Aug 1908 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁴⁷ and died on 10 Sep 1971⁵³¹ at age 63.

General Notes: His residence was Port Adelaide.

244 M vi. Benjamin Alfred Gordon was born on 16 Feb 1910 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁴⁸

Benjamin married Avis Audrey Hartmann on 21 Nov 1936 in Methodist Church, Unley, South Australia, Australia.⁵⁴⁹ Avis was born in 1909.⁵⁴⁹

Marriage Notes: Benjamin was 26 years old and single. Avis was 27 years old and single. His father was Frank Howard Gordon and her father was Carl Frederick Ernest Hartmann.

- 245 M vii. **Osmond Glen Gordon** was born on 24 May 1913 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁵⁰ and died on 20 Mar 1983⁵³¹ at age 69.
- 246 M viii. **Robert Lindsay Gordon** was born on 19 Oct 1916 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁵¹ and died on 26 Jun 1976⁵³¹ at age 59.

60. George Nunn (*Sarah Ann Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in 1874¹⁸⁰ and died on 2 Sep 1940 in 20 Hawkins Place, Flinders Park, South Australia, Australia¹⁸¹ at age 66.

George married **Margaret Ellen Carter** on 21 May 1900 in Res Of E Pittman, Hindmarsh, South Australia, Australia.¹⁸⁰ Margaret was born on 3 Sep 1878 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia⁵⁵² and died on 8 Dec 1955 in South Australia, Australia⁵⁵³ at age 77.

Marriage Notes: George was age 26 years, single. Margaret was age 22 years. His father was Edward George Nunn and her father was James Carter.

Children from this marriage were:

247 M i. Clarence James Nunn was born on 7 Feb 1901 in Hindmarsh, South Australia, Australia⁵⁵⁴ and died on 18 Aug 1976⁵³¹ at age 75.

General Notes: Late of Flat 7 Bridges St Osborne, and formerly Salvay Road Osborne. Died at a Private Hospital.

From The Advertiser Thurs August 19 1976

NUNN The friends of the late Mr Clarence James Nunn (formerly of Salvay near Osborne) and late of Flat 7 Bridges St Osborne and SAHB ex 2-23rd Battalion 2nd AIF and Members of the Taperoo Aged and Invalid Pensioners Association are invited to attend his Funeral Service which will be held in the W.A. Norman Memorial Chapel Centennial Crematorium on Friday afternoon at 4 pm

Floral tributes may be left at the parlor until 2.30 pm or the crematorium please Sidney Harrison 169-173 Park Rd Queenstown Stop 34 Phone 47 1255

1949 Electoral rolls New South Wales Eden Monaro Eden Nunn Clarence James Eden carpenter Nunn Evelyn Jane, Eden, home duties

1931 Perth East Perth Nunn Clarence James, 20 Saunders St, truck driver Nunn, Gladys Mary, 20 Saunders St, home duties

Check out Getting the most out of new search for more tips and tricks. Australian Electoral Rolls, 1903-1954

1900s Censuses

248 M

249 F

250 F

251 M

252 M

ii.

iii.

iv.

V.

vi.

62. Eliza Whimpey (Joseph³, John², William¹) was born on 20 Nov 1883 in Kersbrook, South Australia,

Australia,¹⁸⁶ died on 26 Aug 1953 in Yarram, Victoria, Australia¹⁸⁷ at age 69, and was buried on 28 Aug 1953 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹⁸⁸ Another name for Eliza was Dutch.

Eliza married **Joseph Daniel McIntosh** in 1903 in Victoria, Australia. Joseph was born in 1876 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁶⁷ died on 17 Nov 1941 in 198 Albert Street, Brunswick East, Victoria, Australia⁵⁶⁸ at age 65, and was buried on 18 Nov 1941 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹⁸⁸

Children from this marriage were:

- 253 F i. Grace May McIntosh was born in 1906 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia⁵⁶⁹ and died in 1909 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷⁰ at age 3.
- 254 M ii. Ivan Linton McIntosh was born in 1913 in Korumburra, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁷¹ died on 19 Apr 1970 in Seaford, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷² at age 57, and was buried on 22 Apr 1970 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁷³

General Notes: One of his death notices shows he worked for CF Rojo & Sons for 30 years. At the time of his death he was living at 21 Lucerne Ave Alphington. His funeral service was held at the WG Apps & Sons Funeral Home in Heidelberg.

Ivan married Private

63. Harry Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 6 Jul 1885 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia¹⁸⁹ and died on 12 Sep 1960 in Benalla District Hospital, Benalla, Victoria, Australia¹⁹⁰ at age 75.

General Notes: Harry served in Army in the Second World War. His date of birth was listed on his service record as 6 July 1886. He enlisted 21 March 1942 at Broadford. At the time he was living at Broadford. His next of kin was Mary Whimpey. He was discharged 1 October 1945. He was a private in the 16 Battalion Volunteer Defence Corps. His service number was V371549.

At the time of his death he was living at 38A Smythe St Benalla and working as a shop assistant. He died from uraemia, weeks, diabetes, generalised arteriosclerosis and coronary occlusion. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, bricklayer, and Martha Freeman. The informant was E A Abbott, Authorised Agent, Benalla. E A Abbott was the undertaker. The minister was Rev John D Wade, Methodist clergyman. He was born in Adelaide, South Australia, and had lived for 60 years in Victoria and 14 years in South Australia.

His funeral was held at 38A Smythe St Benalla.

Noted events in his life were:

• Harry was cremated on 14 Sep 1960 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁷⁴

Harry married **Mary Alice Haw** on 26 Feb 1917 in Wilby, Victoria, Australia. Mary was born on 26 Feb 1890 in Warragul, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷⁵ and died on 24 Nov 1971 in Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷⁶ at age 81. Another name for Mary was Sist.

Noted events in her life were:

• Mary was cremated on 26 Nov 1971 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁷⁷

Children from this marriage were:

255 M
 i. Clifford Whimpey was born on 16 Jan 1918 in Tungamah, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷⁸ and died on 28 Aug 1989 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁵⁷⁹ at age 71.

General Notes: He enlisted in the Army on 24 June 1940 at Caulfield. His locality on enlistment was East Coburg, Vic. His next of kin was H Whimpey. He was discharged 13 February 1946. He was a Sergeant and his posting at discharge was 2/3 Tank Attack Regiment. His service number was VX40501.

He was in the 4th Anti-tank Regiment. He was a member of the North and West Melbourne RSL. His funeral was held at the Cordell Chapel, Fawkner Crematorium. The undertaker was Tobin Brothers, North Melbourne.

Clifford married **Dorothy Olive Culph** on 2 Mar 1946 in Flemington, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁸⁰ Dorothy was born on 17 Jun 1923⁵⁸¹ and died on 30 Aug 2014⁵⁸¹ at age 91.

- + 256 M ii. **Keith Whimpey** was born in 1919 in Tungamah, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸² and died on 16 Sep 1974 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸³ at age 55.
- + 257 M iii. **Raymond Whimpey** was born on 23 Oct 1920 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁸⁴ died on 14 May 2008 at age 87, and was cremated on 17 May 2008 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.
- + 258 F iv. **Doris Whimpey** was born in 1923 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸⁵ and died on 13 Apr 2006 in Goulburn Valley Base Hospital, Shepparton, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸⁶ at age 83.
 - 259 M v. **Arnold Whimpey** was born on 17 Feb 1925 in Leongatha, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁸⁷ died on 26 Jul 2006 at age 81, and was buried in Pinnaroo Cemetery, Bridgeman Downs, Queensland, Australia.

General Notes: WHIMPEY<tab>Arnold<tab>Death notice<tab>26JUL2006<tab>Death<tab>81 <tab>at Royal Brisbane Hospital<tab>Courier Mail (Brisbane)<tab>28JUL2006<tab>

BillionGraves:https://billiongraves.com/grave/A-Whimpey/14277675

Pinnaroo Lawn Cemetery and Crematorium

VX151902 CPL A. WHIMPEY HQ 1 AUST. ARMY 26.7.2006 AGE 81

66. Frederick Isaac Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in Apr 1891 in Carlton North, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹⁸ died before 15 Apr 1965 in Bendigo, Victoria, Australia,¹⁹⁹ and was buried on 15 Apr 1965 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁰

General Notes: He was the informant at his mother's death in 1917. He was living in Mansfield.

Frederick married **Annie McIntosh** on 24 Mar 1915 in St Francis Xavier Church, Mansfield, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁸⁸ Annie was born in 1893 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁸⁹ died before 25 Aug 1975 in Victoria, Australia,⁵⁹⁰ and was buried on 25 Aug 1975 in Bendigo Cemetery, Bendigo, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹¹

Marriage Notes: Frederick was a bachelor, aged 23, born in Carlton. He worked as a storeman in Mansfield. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, bricklayer, and Martha Freeman.

Annie was a spinster, aged 22, born in Mansfield. She was performing domestic duties in Mansfield. Her parents were Edward McIntosh, labourer, and Julia Ann Redfern.

They were married by Francis A Werner, a Catholic Priest. The witnesses were Arthur Nicholson and Ethel White.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 260 M i. Vernon Frederick Whimpey was born on 23 Feb 1916 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁹² died on 30 May 1997⁵⁹³ at age 81, and was buried on 4 Jun 1997 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁴

261 F ii. Nellie May Whimpey was born in 1918 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁵

General Notes: Ryerson Death Index WHIMPEY Nellie May 03DEC2008

see HIGGINS, Nellie May Bendigo Advertiser

Nellie married Private

70. Arthur Henry Gregson (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 19 Aug 1884 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia²⁰⁹ and died on 8 Dec 1958 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia²¹⁰ at age 74.

Arthur married **Myrtle Regina Amelia Macey** in 1918 in Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁶ Myrtle was born on 23 Oct 1900 in Albert Park, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁷

The child from this marriage was: 262 M i. Living

71. James Alfred Gregson (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in 1886 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia²¹¹ and died on 3 Jun 1962 in Preston, Victoria, Australia²¹² at age 76.

General Notes: At the time of his death he was living at 51 Pender St Preston. His death notice shows he was the husband of Annie.

Noted events in his life were:

• James was cremated on 6 Jun 1962 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁴

James married Annie Harvey in 1911 in Victoria, Australia. Annie was born in 1890¹⁷⁸ and died on 15 Sep 1989²⁰⁴ at age 99.

Noted events in her life were:
Annie was cremated on 19 Sep 1989 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁴

The child from this marriage was: 263 F i. Living

73. Mary Eleanor Gregson (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in 1890 in Berwick, Victoria, Australia,²¹⁴ died on 10 Apr 1978 in Canberra, Australian Capital Territory, Australia²¹⁵ at age 88, and was buried on 12 Apr 1978 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²¹⁶ Another name for Mary was Nellie.

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 6 Pascoe St Mawson, ACT.

Mary married **Victor Edmund Mitchell Freame** in 1917 in Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁸ Victor was born in 1888 in Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁵⁹⁹ and died on 2 Feb 1950 in 13 Woodville Ave, Glenhuntly, Victoria, Australia⁶⁰⁰ at age 62.

Noted events in his life were:

• Victor was cremated on 3 Feb 1950 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁰¹

Children from this marriage were:

264 M i. Living265 F ii. Living

76. Phyllis Lillian Gregson (Mary Jane Whimpey³, John², William¹) was born in 1898 in Fitzroy North, Victoria, Australia.²²⁰

Phyllis married Frederick Pickford in 1919 in Victoria, Australia.⁶⁰² Frederick was born about 1900.

The child from this marriage was: 266 M i. Living

78. John William Whimpey (*John*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 9 Jun 1870 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²²⁵ died on 15 Jun 1944 in Kenwick, Western Australia, Australia²²⁶ at age 74, and was buried on 16 Jun 1944 in Karrakatta Cemetery, Karrakatta, Western Australia, Australia²²⁷ Another name for John was William.

General Notes: At the time of his father's death in 1926 he was living in Western Australia.

Summary Of Record Information

First Names Last Name Application Number WILLIAM WHIMPEY KB00074852 Names are only recorded in capitals See legend for application code details Aged (Years) Date of Death Suburb 15/06/1944 **KENWICK** 74 Grave Location KARRAKATTA CEMETERY WESLEYAN HA 0348 Cemetery Area or Denomination Section Gravesite Grant Number Grantee Grant Status Expiry K0038959 GWEN TAYLOR EXPIRED 20/07/1994

John married Nellie Steadman in 1912 in Boulder, Western Australia, Australia.⁹ Nellie was born about 1870.

The child from this marriage was: 267 F i. Living

81. Margaret Elizabeth Whimpey (John³, Joseph², William¹) was born in 1880 in Tarnagulla, Victoria,

Australia,²³³ died on 27 Apr 1949 in 32 Ebden Street, Elsternwick, Victoria, Australia²³⁴ at age 69, and was buried on 28 Apr 1949 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²³⁵

General Notes: At the time of her father's death in 1926 she was living at 41 Wright St Middle Park.

Margaret married **William Henry Harricks**, son of **Henry Dudley Harricks** and **Martha Truesdale**, on 21 Jun 1905 in 70 Hambleton Street, South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. William was born on 29 Jan 1871 in Ararat, Victoria, Australia,⁶⁰³ died on 13 Jul 1945 in Middle Park, Victoria, Australia⁶⁰⁴ at age 74, and was buried on 17 Jul 1945 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.

Children from this marriage were:

268 F i. **Edna Agnes Harricks** was born on 17 Mar 1906 in South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁶⁰⁶ and died on 30 Oct 1975 in Royal Canberra Hospital, Canberra, Australian Capital Territory, Australia⁶⁰⁷ at age 69.

General Notes: Her funeral notice shows a memorial service was to be held at St John's Methodist Church, Mount Waverley on 3 November 1975, and she was to be cremated in Canberra on 31 October. The undertaker was M H O'Rourke Funerals, Canberra, Queanbeyan.

Edna married **John Leathley** on 15 Jun 1935 in Methodist Parsonage, North Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. John was born in 1898,¹⁷⁸ died on 17 Dec 1963 in Prince Henry's Hospital, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁶⁰⁸ at age 65, and was buried on 18 Dec 1963 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁰⁹

269 M ii. Harold William Harricks was born on 23 Mar 1910 in South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁶¹⁰ died on 6 Jun 1962 in Elsternwick, Victoria, Australia⁶¹¹ at age 52, and was buried on 8 Jun 1962 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁶¹²

82. Margaret Elizabeth Stow (Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 7 Feb 1869 in Newbridge, Victoria,

Australia,²⁴⁰ died on 2 Jul 1945 in 8 Selwyn Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia²⁴¹ at age 76, and was buried on 4 Jul 1945 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.²⁴²

General Notes: She died from cardiac failure, hours, and had suffered from bronchial asthma for years. Her parents were Joseph Bannister Stow, a brewer, and Elizabeth Whimpey. The informant was Arthur Joseph Woodbine, son, 8 Selwyn St, Merewether, NS Wales. The undertaker was J Gilbert, of the firm of Frank B Gilbert and Son. The minister was H C Fullerton, Methodist. The witnesses to the burial were D Swan and R J Swan. She was born in Newbridge, Victoria. She had 1 deceased male child.

Margaret married someone.

Her child was:

270 F i. Minnie Stow was born in 1889 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶¹³

Margaret married **Robert Woodbine** on 15 May 1894 in Primitive Methodist Church, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶¹⁴ Robert was born in 1861 in Raymond Terrace, New South Wales, Australia,⁶¹⁵ died in 1936 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia⁶¹⁶ at age 75, and was buried on 5 Sep 1936 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia.²⁶⁷

Marriage Notes: Robert was a bachelor. He was aged 32 and was born at Raymond Terrace, N S Wales. He was a warder at the Hospital for Insane, Newcastle, N.S.Wales. His parents were Thomas Woodbine, labourer, and Mary Ann Cross. Margaret was a spinster. She was aged 25 and was born at Newbridge, Victoria. She was a nurse at the Hospital for Insane, Newcastle, N.S.Wales. Her parents were Joseph Bannister Stow, brewer, and Elizabeth Whimpey.

They were married by Samuel Harrison, Officiating Minister. The witnesses were William Armstrong and Harriet Ada Stow.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 271	М	i.	Robert Cecil Woodbine was born in 1895 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, ⁶¹⁷ died on 29 Jun 1961 in Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia ⁶¹⁸ at age 66, and was buried on 30 Jun 1961 in Beresfield Crematorium, Beresfield, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶¹⁸
272	М	ii.	Albert T Woodbine was born in 1898 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶¹⁹
			Albert married Eileen R Toomey in 1928 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. Eileen was born about 1900.
273	Μ	iii.	Arthur Joseph Woodbine was born in 1900 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia ⁶²⁰ and died in 1961 in New South Wales, Australia ⁶²¹ at age 61.
			General Notes: He was the informant at his grandmother Elizabeth Whimpey Stow's death in 1942, and his mother's death in 1945. He was living at 8 Selwyn St Merewether, NS Wales.
274	М	iv.	Harry Woodbine was born in 1902 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶²²
			Harry married Evelyn L Lingard in 1926 in Merewether, New South Wales, Australia. Evelyn was born about 1900.
275	М	v.	Frank Weyman Woodbine was born in 1906 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶²³
			Frank married Winifred Hazel Symes in 1936 in Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia. Winifred was born about 1910.
276	М	vi.	Allen James Stow Woodbine was born Cal Jul 1911 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia, ⁶²⁴ died on 20 May 1914 in Merewether, New South Wales, Australia ⁶²⁵ aged about 2, and was buried on 21 May 1914 in Methodist Cemetery, Sandgate, New South Wales, Australia. ²⁶⁷
			General Notes: From the Newcastle Morning Herald and Miner's Advocate Thursday, May 21, 1914 WOODBINE - Relatives and Friends of Mr and Mrs ROBERT WOODBINE and family are invited to attend

the Funeral of their late beloved infant son and brother. To move from their residence, Selwyn-st, THIS AFTERNOON, at 2.30 o'clock, for Methodist Cemetery Sandgate per tram. DAVID LLOYD Undertaker WOODBINE - Died May 20th 1914 at his parent's residence, Selwyn Street, Glebe, Allan James Stow, dearly loved son of Robert and Maggie Woodbine; aged 2 years 10 months. A little sufferer at rest.

84. Sarah Eliza Stow (*Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 31 Dec 1871 in Castlemaine, Victoria, Australia²⁴⁹ and died on 25 Apr 1946 in Katoomba, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁰ at age 74.

General Notes: She was the informant at her daughter Coral's birth in 1901. She was living at Hannell St Wickham.

Advertising (1946, May 3). Newcastle Morning Herald and Miners' Advocate (NSW : 1876 - 1954) , p. 10. Retrieved January 3, 2017, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article140617766 IN THE SUPREME COURT OF NEW

SOUTH WALES.-PROBATE JURISDIC TION.-IN THE WILL of SARAH ELIZA ARMSTRONG late of Katoomba in the State of New South Wales Widow de caase .-- APPLICATION will be made ofter efourteen days from the publica lion hereof that Probate of the last Will and Tetament dated 11th Septem ber 1935 of the abovenamed deceased may be granted to CHESLEY WILLIAM ARMSTRONG and ALMA SARAH KING the Executor and Executrix named in the said Will and all notices may be served at the undermentioned address. All creditors in the estate of the de ceased are hereby required to send in particulars of their claims to the undersigned. MESSIEURS REID & REID, Solicitors, 61 King.street. New castle. By: MESSIEURS J. H. STAM. EILL & CO., Solicitors. 104 Hunter-street, Fix this textSydney. 245

Sarah married **William Armstrong** on 5 Aug 1891 in Primitive Methodist Church, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶²⁶ William was born in 1869 in Annfield Plain, Durham, England⁶²⁷ and died in 1934 at age 65.

Marriage Notes: William was a bachelor. He was a miner at Wickham. Sarah was a spinster. She was living with her parents at Wickham.

They were married by J Blanksby, Minister, with the consent of Joseph Bannister Stow, father of the Bride who was under the age of twenty one years. The witnesses were Martin Armstrong and Maggie Stow.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 277 F i. Alma Sarah Armstrong was born in 1892 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶²⁸

- 278 F ii. Ada Elizabeth Armstrong was born in 1894 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶²⁹ General Notes: The NSW BDM website shows a marriage of Ada E Armstrong to John Green in 1922 in Burwood (registration no 10641/1922). It is yet to be confirmed that this was our Ada. Ada married Living
 + 279 F iii. Ruby Mary Armstrong was born in 1896 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³⁰
- 280 M iv. Chesley William Armstrong was born in 1898 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³¹
 General Notes: The NSW indexes show a Chesley W Armstrong married Elsie Cameron in 1925 in Newcastle (15819/1925).
 - 281 F v. Coral Bessie Armstrong was born on 25 Jun 1901 in Hannell Street, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶²⁷

Coral married Living

- 282 M vi. Thomas Armstrong was born in 1906 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³²
- 283 M vii. Stanley Joseph Armstrong was born in 1909 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³³
- + 284 F viii. **Isabella Armstrong** was born in 1910 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia⁶³⁴ and died in 1938 in Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia⁶³⁵ at age 28.

86. Harriet Ada Stow (*Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 15 Oct 1875 in Campbells Creek, Victoria, Australia,²⁵³ died on 28 Jun 1969 in Clermont Private Hospital, Ryde, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁴ at age 93, and was buried on 30 Jun 1969 in Northern Suburbs Crematorium, 199 Delhi Road, North Ryde, New South Wales, Australia.²⁵⁴

General Notes: She was the informant at her daughter Phyllis' birth. She was living at Frederick St Merewether.

At the time of her death she was living at 2 Clermont Street Ryde. She died from cerebral thrombosis, 6 days, athero sclerosis, 20 years. Her parents were Joseph Lyon, brewer, and Elizabeth Whimpey. The informant was P M Hill, daughter, 2 Clermont Street Ryde. The undertaker was J W R Rennie, Superintendent. The minister was B Noble,

Methodist. The witness at her burial was W Taylor.

Harriet married **Ernest Arthur Gregory** on 3 Apr 1901 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³⁶ Ernest was born in 1876 in Merewether, New South Wales, Australia⁶³⁷ and died before 1969.²⁵⁴

Children from this marriage were:

285 F i. **Phyllis Mary Gregory** was born on 24 Apr 1902 in Frederick Street, Merewether, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³⁸

Phyllis married Robert O Hill in 1930 in Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Robert was born about 1900.

- 286 F ii. Essie Gregory was born in 1904 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³⁹
- 287 M iii. Ernest James Gregory was born in 1908 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia,⁶⁴⁰ died on 6 Jun 1965 in Flat 6, 2 Philip Street, Cronulla, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴¹ at age 57, and was buried on 8 Jun 1965 in Woronora Crematorium, Linden Street, Sutherland, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴¹

General Notes: He was a labourer. He died from coronary occlusion, 1 hour, and arteriosclerosis, 5 years. His parents were Ernest Arthur Gregory, watchman, and Harriet Ada Stowe. The informant was Thelma Gregory, widow, Flat 6, 2 Phillip St Cronulla. The undertaker was C T Smith, Superintendent. The minister was W Coates, Methodist. The witness at his burial was J Brock.

Ernest married **Thelma C Curby** in 1935 in Rockdale, New South Wales, Australia. Thelma was born about 1910.

Ernest next married **Thelma Clarke** in 1960 in Burwood, New South Wales, Australia. Thelma was born about 1910.

288 M iv. Living

Living married Living

88. Annie Maud Stow (*Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 13 Jun 1879 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁷ and died in 1948 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁸ at age 69.

Annie married **Thomas Henry Featherstone** on 29 Mar 1898 in Primitive Methodist Church, Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴² Thomas was born in 1876 in Maitland, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴³ and died on 3 May 1952 in Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴⁴ at age 76.

Marriage Notes: Thomas was a bachelor and was born at Greta, NS Wales. He was a miner, age 22, residence Wickham. His parents were Thomas Featherstone, miner, and Emma Shelly.

Annie was a spinster and was born at Wickham, NS Wales. She was a domestic servant, age 18, residence Wickham. Her parents were Joseph Bannister Stow, brewer, and Elizabeth Whimpey.

They were married with the consent of Joseph Bannister Stow, father of the bride, as Annie was under 21 years old The minister was Theophilus Parr. The witnesses were William Edward Thomas and Ada Stow.

Noted events in his life were:

• Thomas was cremated on 6 May 1952 in Beresfield Crematorium, Beresfield, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴⁴

Children from this marriage were:

- + 289 F
 i. Vera May Featherstone was born in 1898 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia,⁶⁴⁵ died on 11 Oct 1970 in Belmont Hospital, Belmont, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴⁶ at age 72, and was buried on 14 Oct 1970 in Beresfield Crematorium, Beresfield, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴⁶
 - 290 M ii. **Thomas Featherstone** was born in 1900 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴⁷ and died in 1965 in New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴⁸ at age 65.

Thomas married **Irene M Carr** in 1925 in Lambton, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴⁹ Irene was born in 1899 in Adamstown, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵⁰

291 M iii. Herbert S Featherstone was born in 1901 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵¹

Herbert married **Margaret E Mowbray** in 1922 in Waratah, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵² Margaret was born in 1904 in Charlestown, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵³

292 F iv. Elsie Melville Featherstone was born in 1903 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵⁴

Elsie married **John A Pagett** in 1922 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵⁵ John was born in 1901 in Crookwell, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁵⁶

F v. Mabel E Featherstone was born in 1905 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁵⁷ and died in 1906 in West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁵⁸ at age 1.

2	94	F	vi.	Edith Florence Featherstone was born in 1907. ⁶⁴⁴
				Edith married John Reginald Hall in 1929 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶⁵⁹ John was born about 1905.
2	95	F	vii.	Doris Irene Featherstone was born in 1909. ⁶⁴⁴
				Doris married William E Holmes in 1930 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶⁶⁰ William was born about 1910.
2	96	F	viii.	Living
				Living married Colin J Williams. Colin was born about 1910.
2	97	F	ix.	Sylvia Maud Featherstone was born in 1913 in West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁶¹ and died in 1937 in Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁶² at age 24.
2	98	Μ	x.	Living
				Living married Living

Annie next married **Leonard Clyde Bryant** on 29 Sep 1928 in Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁶³ Leonard was born in 1891 in Tamworth, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁶³

89. Eva Caroline Stow (*Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 5 Jun 1881 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁵⁹ and died on 28 Jul 1960 in Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia²⁶⁰ at age 79.

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 14 Gorrick St Mayfield.

Eva married **Frederick Loftus Haslam** on 22 Nov 1899 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia. Frederick was born on 10 Mar 1880 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁶⁴ and died on 14 Jul 1970 in Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁶⁵ at age 90.

CO + 1000 * W/ 11

1 337 1

ът

1. 666

1 1 1

22

Children from this marriage were:

299	M	1.	Dec 1977 in Parramatta, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁶⁷ at age 77.
			Cyril married Florence Jean McNeill in 1927 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. Florence was born in 1898 in Stroud, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁶⁸ and died in 1947 in Albury, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁶⁹ at age 49.
300	М	ii.	William Keith Haslam was born on 2 Mar 1903 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁷⁰ and died on 3 Jul 1981 ⁶⁶⁷ at age 78. Another name for William was Keith.
			William married Lillian May Hoole in 1925 in Young, New South Wales, Australia. Lillian died on 3 Jul 1981. ⁶⁷¹
+ 301	М	iii.	Eric Loftus Haslam was born on 26 Apr 1905 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁷² and died on 18 Sep 1991 in Sydney, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁷³ at age 86.
302	М	iv.	Aubrey Victor Haslam was born on 24 Oct 1907 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁷⁴ and died on 22 Jan 1993 ⁶⁷⁵ at age 85.
			General Notes: He was late of Sanctuary Point.
			Aubrey married Alice Idaline N. Thompson in 1931 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia. Alice was born in 1908 in Poplar, London, England ⁶⁷⁶ and died on 9 Jan 1994 in Berry, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁷⁷ at age 86.
303	F	v.	Eva Thelma Haslam was born on 16 Mar 1910 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶⁷⁸
			Eva married Allan K Campbell in 1932 in Maitland West, New South Wales, Australia. Allan was born on 11 Dec 1905 in Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia. ⁶⁷⁹
304	F	vi.	Elsa Myra Haslam was born on 27 Jun 1912 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁸⁰ and died on 5 May 1917 in Albury, New South Wales, Australia ⁶⁸¹ at age 4.
305	F	vii.	Living
			Living married Private
306	F	viii.	Private
			Private married Living

90. Edith Minnie Stow (Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 1 Dec 1883 in Newcastle, New South Wales,

79

Australia²⁶¹ and died in 1962 in New South Wales, Australia²⁶² at age 79.

Edith married Alexander McInnes in 1911 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia. Alexander was born about 1885.

Children from this marriage were: 307 F i. Living

308 F ii. Living

Edith next married William Whinney in 1944 in Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia. William was born about 1890.

93. Jane Elizabeth Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 10 Jan 1873 in Woodstock On Loddon, Victoria, Australia,²⁷³ died on 29 Jun 1957 in Private Hospital, Malvern, Victoria, Australia²⁷⁴ at age 84, and was buried on 1 Jul 1957 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁷⁵

General Notes: She was the informant at her brother William Norman's birth in 1891. She was living at Tarnagulla. She was the informant at her daughter Alma's birth in 1903. She was living at 473 Burt St Boulder, Western Australia.

Her funeral was held at the Chapel of R McKenzie in Carnegie.

Jane married **Frederick William Nicholls** on 29 Jul 1901 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia. Frederick was born on 30 Sep 1867 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,⁶⁸² died on 30 Jan 1930 in Geelong, Victoria, Australia⁶⁸³ at age 62, and was buried on 1 Feb 1930 in Eastern Cemetery, Geelong, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁸⁴

Marriage Notes: Frederick was a bachelor, aged 33 years. He was born in Tarnagulla. He was a blacksmith and was living at Tarnagulla. His parents were William Nicholls, a mining manager, and Emily Treloar. Jane was a spinster, aged 28 years. She was born in Woodstock. Her profession was home duties, and she was living at Tarnagulla. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, a contractor, and Sarah Jane Sharp.

They were married by Charles Lancaster, a Wesleyan Minister. The witnesses were Alfred Henry Whimpey and Joseph Whimpey.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 309 F i. **Freda Nicholls** was born on 14 May 1902 in Boulder, Western Australia, Australia⁶⁸⁵ and died on 13 Jun 1978 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia⁶⁸⁶ at age 76.
- + 310 F
 ii. Alma Nicholls was born on 4 Sep 1903 in 473 Burt Street, Boulder, Western Australia, Australia, ⁶⁸⁷ died on 11 Aug 1985 in Montgomery Hostel, Caulfield Hospital, Caulfield South, Victoria, Australia⁶⁸⁸ at age 81, and was buried on 13 Aug 1985 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia. ⁶⁸⁹

94. Alfred Henry Whimpey (Joseph³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 2 Apr 1874 in Newbridge, Victoria,

Australia,²⁷⁶ died on 2 Jan 1933 in 13 Fitzgibbon Ave, Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia²⁷⁷ at age 58, and was buried on 4 Jan 1933 in New Melbourne General Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁷⁸

General Notes: Alfred and his brothers Joseph and Walter were operating a cyanide works at Tarnagulla in 1917-18.

His death certificate shows his occupation was printer's labourer. He died from bronchial asthma, 20 years, myocarditis, cardiac failure 1 day. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, mail contractor, and Jane Elizabeth Sharp. The informant was Jos Allison, Authorised Agent, Sydney Road, Brunswick. The undertaker was Joseph Allison and the witnesses at his burial were T Allen and D Kennedy. He was buried at New Melbourne General Cemetery.

Alfred married **Violet Hilda Rielly** on 24 Nov 1910 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹⁰ Violet was born on 11 Oct 1885 in Goldsborough, Dunolly, Victoria, Australia,⁶⁹¹ died on 10 Oct 1974 in Kingston Centre, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹² at age 88, and was buried on 14 Oct 1974 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹³ Another name for Violet was Hilda.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 311 F i. Edna Hilda Whimpey was born on 29 Oct 1911 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹⁴
 - 312 M ii. **William Edgar Henry Whimpey** was born on 12 Sep 1914 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹⁵ and died on 6 Apr 1951 in Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹⁶ at age 36.

General Notes: He enlisted in the Army on 17 March 1941 at Brunswick. He was living at West Brunswick. His next of kin was H Whimpey. He was discharged 29 January 1942. He was a Private in 6 BN (R M R). His service number was V69326.

He was the son of Violet and Alfred Whimpey of 13 Fitzgibbon Ave West Brunswick, and the brother of Arthur and Edna (Mrs Bull). At the time of his death he was living at 13 Fitzgibbon Ave. His funeral service

was to be held at the Parlors of undertakers Joseph Allison North Brunswick on 9 April 1951.

313 M iii. Arthur Claude Whimpey was born on 13 Oct 1917 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹⁷ and died on 28 Feb 1981 in Palm Beach, Queensland, Australia⁶⁹⁸ at age 63.

General Notes: Arthur enlisted in the Army on 23 August 1940 at West Brunswick. At the time he was living in Brunswick. His next of kin was Violet Whimpey. He was a Gunner in the 2 Medium Regiment.

Arthur married **Muriel Adams** on 12 Apr 1941 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Muriel was born on 21 Dec 1918 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia⁶⁹⁹ and died in 1983 in Currumbin, Queensland, Australia⁷⁰⁰ at age 65.

95. Joseph Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 17 Jan 1876 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁷⁹ died on 28 Oct 1954 in Private Hospital, Coburg, Victoria, Australia²⁸⁰ at age 78, and was buried on 29 Oct 1954 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸¹

General Notes: He was the informant at his brother Arthur's birth in 1896. He was living at Tarnagulla.

Joseph appears to have been with his sister Jane and her husband Frederick at 473 Burt St Boulder for a time, as he is listed on the 1901 Western Australian Electoral roll living at that address. He was a labourer.

Joseph and his brothers Alfred and Walter were operating a cyanide works at Tarnagulla in 1917-18.

He was the informant at his son Kenneth's birth in 1911. He was working as a cyanider in Tarnagulla. He was the informant at his son Kenneth's death in 1915. He was sstill living in Tarnagulla, but he was working as a contractor.

Joseph married **Margaret Jane Clarke**, daughter of **Joseph Clarke** and **Emily Chamberlain**, on 12 May 1908 in Arnold, Victoria, Australia. Margaret was born on 21 Jun 1882 in Simpson's Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁰¹ died on 20 Jan 1959 in Private Hospital, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia⁷⁰² at age 76, and was buried on 23 Jan 1959 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁰³

Children from this marriage were:

314 F

 Madge Whimpey was born on 18 Aug 1909 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁰⁴ died on 28 Oct 1955 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia⁷⁰⁵ at age 46, and was buried on 31 Oct 1955 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁰⁶

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 4 Denbigh Rd Armadale. Her funeral service was held at Sleights Funeral Home, St Kilda Rd, Melbourne.

Madge married **William Baxter Leslie Lees** on 29 Nov 1941 in Methodist Church, Moreland, Victoria, Australia. William was born in 1909 in Clifton Hill, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁰⁷

Marriage Notes: William was a bachelor. He was born at Clifton Hill and was 32 years old. He was working as a confectioner. His present residence was 4 Denbigh St Armadale and his usual residence was 14 Armstrong St Middle Park. His parents were William Baxter Lees, woodworker, and Cecelia Williams. Madge was a spinster. She was born at Tarnagulla and was 32 years old. She was working as a textile worker and living at 57 Reynard St Coburg. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, caretaker, and Margaret Jane Clarke.

They were married by Alfred William Guy, a Minister of the Methodist Church. The witnesses were G Whimpey and D Dawson.

315 M ii. **Kenneth Joseph Whimpey** was born on 21 Aug 1911 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁰⁸ died on 22 Mar 1915 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁷⁰⁹ at age 3, and was buried on 23 Mar 1915 in Tarnagulla Cemetery, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁰⁹

General Notes: Kenneth was an infant. He died from acute laringitis and heart failure, 6 hours. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a contractor, and Margaret Jane Clarke. The informant was Jos Whimpey, father, Tarnagulla. The undertaker was James Stafford. The minister was J F Field, Methodist.

316 M iii. Stanley Frederick Whimpey was born on 14 Jun 1914 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷¹⁰ died on 13 Jul 1995⁷¹¹ at age 81, and was buried on 18 Jul 1995 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷¹²

General Notes: He enlisted in the Australian Army on 23 July 1942 in the field. His locality on enlistment was Coburg, Vic. His next of kin was Joseph Whimpey. He was discharged on 2 April 1946. He was a Driver with the 152 General Transport Company. His service number was VX87685 (V49139).

His funeral was held at the Chapel of the undertakers Joseph Allison in Brunswick

Stanley married **Jean Florence Schmidt** on 23 Feb 1946 in Brisbane, Queensland, Australia. Jean was born on 16 Feb 1918 in Brisbane, Queensland, Australia,⁷¹³ died on 11 Apr 1973 in Caritos Christi, Kew, Victoria,

Australia⁷¹⁴ at age 55, and was buried on 13 Apr 1973 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷¹⁵

317 F

F iv. **Gwendoline Whimpey** was born on 9 Jan 1919 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷¹⁶ died on 10 Mar 1990⁷¹⁷ at age 71, and was buried on 15 Mar 1990 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷¹⁸

General Notes: Her funeral was held at the Blair Chapel, Necropolis Springvale. The undertaker was Tobin Brothers Doncaster.

Gwendoline married **Douglas Roy Atkins** on 15 Dec 1951. Douglas was born on 18 Oct 1921 in Perth, Western Australia, Australia,⁷¹⁹ died on 6 Jul 1982 in Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁷²⁰ at age 60, and was buried on 9 Jul 1982 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷²¹

318 M v. John Joseph Whimpey was born on 13 Mar 1921 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia,⁷²² died on 11 Jun 1925 in Infectious Disease Hospital, Fairfield, Victoria, Australia⁷²³ at age 4, and was buried on 12 Jun 1925 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷²⁴

General Notes: At the time of his death his usual residence was 162 Donald St East Brunswick. He died from laryngeal diptheria and cardiac failure, about 3 days. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a motor driver, and Margaret Jane Clarke. The informant was N Wheel, Authorised Agent, Infectious Disease Hospital, Fairfield. The undertaker was Joseph Allison. The witnesses at his burial were J A Matthews and A H Allison.

96. Walter Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 9 Jun 1879 in Newbridge, Victoria, Australia,²⁸² died on 17 Mar 1969 in St Elmo's Private Hospital, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia²⁸³ at age 89, and was buried on 19 Mar 1969 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸⁴

General Notes: Walter operated a cyanide works with his brothers Alfred and Joseph in 1917-18.

At the time of his death he was living at 13 Wattle Glen St Craigieburn.

Walter married **Ellen Vera Russell**, daughter of **Charles Russell** and **Elizabeth Chamberlain**, on 7 Aug 1907 in Methodist Church, Inglewood, Victoria, Australia. Ellen was born in 1884 in Simpson's Creek, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷²⁵ died on 12 Dec 1956 in Parkville, Victoria, Australia⁷²⁶ at age 72, and was buried on 14 Dec 1956 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷²⁷ Another name for Ellen was Nell.

Marriage Notes: Walter was a bachelor aged 28 years. He was born in Newbridge. He was a labourer living in Tarnagulla. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, a mail contractor, and Sarah Jane Sharp. Ellen was a spinster, aged 23 years. She was born in Simpson's Creek. Her profession was private, and she was living at

Arnold's Bridge. Her parents were Charles Russell, labourer, and Elizabeth Chamberlain.

They were married by John Polkinghorne, a Methodist Minister. The witnesses were Jos Whimpey, Agnes Cockayne and Hannah Chamberlain.

Children from this marriage were:

 319 M
 i. Vernon Walter Whimpey was born on 27 Dec 1908 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷²⁸ died on 10 Mar 1977 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia⁷²⁹ at age 68, and was buried on 15 Mar 1977 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁰

General Notes: Vernon served in the Second World War in the Royal Australian Air Force. He enlisted 8 April 1941 at Melbourne. He was living at East Brunswick. His next of kin was Lillian Whimpey. He was discharged 18 December 1945. He was a Leading Aircraftman in 3 Reserve Personnel Pool. His service number was 13979.

At the time of his death he was living at 36 Donald St Brunswick. An inquest was held into his death - reference no 1663. His funeral was held at the Chapel of Joseph Allison PL North Brunswick.

Vernon married **Lillian Irene Dawson** on 4 Sep 1937 in Presbyterian Church, Brunswick, Victoria, Australia.⁷³¹ Lillian was born in 1907 in Wellington, Wellington, New Zealand, ⁷³² died on 29 Mar 1980 in Campbellfield, Victoria, Australia⁷³³ at age 73, and was buried on 1 Apr 1980 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁴

Marriage Notes: Vernon was a bachelor. Hhe was born in Tarnagulla. Vernon was an insurance agent, aged 28, and living at 5 Hall St Brunwick. His parents were Walter Whimpey, a driver, and Ellen Vera Russell. Lillian was divorced 6 May 1936 and she had one child. She was born in Wellington, New Zealand. She was an armiture winder, age 29, and living at 49 Breese St Brunswick. Her parents were Charles Robert Dawson, a baker, and Nellie Amelia Dean.

They were married by John McDougall Forsyth, a minister of the Presbyterian Church. The witnesses were

Arthur Charles Dawson and Maria Frances Parlon

- + 320 F ii. Eileen Anna Whimpey was born on 29 Oct 1913 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷³⁵ died on 10 Aug 2004²⁰⁴ at age 90, and was buried on 13 Aug 2004 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁶
- + 321 M iii. **Claude Roy Whimpey** was born on 19 Feb 1918 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷³⁷ died on 15 Jan 1998⁷³⁸ at age 79, and was buried on 20 Jan 1998 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁹
 - 322 F iv. Meryl Elizabeth Whimpey was born on 14 Jul 1924 in Victoria, Australia⁷⁴⁰ and died on 26 May 2000²⁰⁴ at age 75.

General Notes: At the time of her death her surname was Kneebone. Funeral conducted by Le Pine Funeral Services Greensborough.

323 M v. Clarence Joseph Whimpey was born in 1927,¹⁷⁸ died on 20 Nov 1941 in 5 Hall Street, Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia⁷⁴¹ at age 14, and was buried on 21 Nov 1941 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁴²

General Notes: His funeral was held at his parents' residence 5 Hall St West Brunswick.

97. John Ernest Whimpey²⁸⁵ (Joseph³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 19 May 1884 in Newbridge, Victoria,

Australia,²⁸⁶ died on 15 Jul 1960 in Box Hill Hospital, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia²⁸⁷ at age 76, and was cremated on 18 Jul 1960 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁸⁸

General Notes: His funeral was held at the Methodist Church, Heidelberg.

Noted events in his life were:

• He had an estate probated on 11 Oct 1960 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁴³

John married **Ivy May Harley**, daughter of **Alexander Alexander Harley** and **Henrietta Louisa Russell**, on 22 Sep 1914 in Methodist Church, Kilcunda, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁴⁴ Ivy was born on 6 Sep 1890 in 33 Hambleton Street, Albert Park, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁴⁵ died on 4 Jun 1959 in 63 Brown Street, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁷⁴⁶ at age 68, and was cremated on 5 Jun 1959 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁴⁷

Marriage Notes: Methodist Church Kilcunda 22nd Sep 1914 John Ernest Whimpey bachelor Newbridge grocer 30 Tarnagulla Tarnagulla Joseph Whimpey mail contractor Sarah Jane Whimpey M. N. Sharp Ivy May Harley spinster Albert Park home duties 24 Woolamai Woolamai Alexander Alexander Harley farmer Henrietta Louisa Harley (M. N. Russell)

William Ellis Lancaster Methodist Minister Dalyston Married by licence Witnesses H M Harding H Wisewould Registration no 6992

Children from this marriage were:

- + 324 M
 i. Alan Arthur Whimpey was born on 26 Apr 1917 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁴⁸ died on 31 Dec 1990 in Bacchus Marsh Hospital, Bacchus Marsh, Victoria, Australia⁷⁴⁹ at age 73, and was buried on 3 Jan 1991 in Maddinley Lawn Cemetery, Bacchus Marsh, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵⁰
- + 325 M ii. **John Harrie Whimpey** was born on 7 Feb 1919 in Albert Park, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁵¹ died on 21 Nov 2002⁷⁵² at age 83, and was buried in Springvale Botanical Cemetery, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵³
 - 326 M iii. **Keith Harley Whimpey** was born on 22 Sep 1920 in Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁵⁴ died on 1 Aug 2009⁷⁵⁵ at age 88, and was cremated on 7 Aug 2009 in Springvale Botanical Cemetery, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵⁶

Keith married Private

Keith next married Thelma Violet Davey. Thelma was born on 22 Jan 1926 and died on 8 Oct 2010 at age 84.

- + 327 M iv. Ivon Walter Whimpey was born on 21 Jan 1923 in Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁵⁷ died on 16 Dec 2009 in Wonthaggi Hospital, Wonthaggi, Victoria, Australia⁷⁵⁸ at age 86, and was buried on 21 Dec 2009 in Box Hill Cemetery, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵⁹
 - 328 F v. Living

Living married **Kenneth Appleton Twiggs**. Kenneth was born on 3 Nov 1923 in Auburn, New South Wales, Australia,⁷⁶⁰ died on 20 Aug 2004⁷⁶¹ at age 80, and was buried after 20 Aug 2004 in Lilydale Cemetery,

Lilydale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶²

99. Ethelind Hannah Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 8 Jul 1889 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia²⁹¹ and died on 21 Jun 1969 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia²⁹² at age 79. Another name for Ethelind was Ethel.

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 179 Page St Middle Park. Her funeral was held at the R McKenzie Memorial Chapel, South Melbourne. The undertaker was R McKenzie.

Noted events in her life were:

• Ethelind was cremated on 24 Jun 1969 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶³

Ethelind married **George Alexander Wilshusen**, son of **Henrich Wilshusen** and **Grace Spedding**, on 26 Apr 1915 in Bride's Residence, Commercial Road, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia. George was born in 1891 in Shelbourne, Victoria, Australia⁷⁶⁴ and died on 21 Jun 1969 in Perth, Western Australia, Australia⁷⁶⁵ at age 78.

Marriage Notes: George was a bachelor aged 23 years. He was born at Shelbourne. He was in the military and was with 6th Brigade Australian Expeditionary force. His usual residence was Tarnagulla. His parents were Henry Wilshusen, a farmer who was deceased, and Grace Spedding.

Ethel was a spinster, aged 25 years. She was born at Tarnagulla and was living at Tarnagulla. Her profession was home duties. Her parents were Joseph Whimpey, a mail contractor, and Sarah Jane Sharp.

They were married by Cyril French Phillips, a Presbyterian Clergyman. They were married with written permission of James Edward Duggan J.P. The witnesses were Albert Roy Whimpey and Jane E Nicholls.

The child from this marriage was:

+ 329 F

Rita Whimpey was born on 11 Mar 1912 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁶⁶ died on 14 May 1999 in Edithvale, Victoria, Australia⁷⁶⁷ at age 87, and was buried on 20 May 1999 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶⁸

101. Albert Roy Whimpey (Joseph³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 17 Feb 1892 in Tarnagulla, Victoria,

Australia,²⁹⁵ died on 1 Nov 1965 in Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia²⁹⁶ at age 73, and was buried on 4 Nov 1965 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁹⁷ Another name for Albert was Roy.

General Notes: Albert served in the 1st World War. He enlisted 20 January 1916. He was a Private in 57th Battalion and returned to Australia 15 May 1919. His service number was 2535.

Albert married **Phyllis Walsh** on 14 Apr 1919 in Wakefield, Yorkshire, England. Phyllis was born on 29 Jan 1896 in Roundhay, Leeds, Yorkshire, England⁷⁶⁹ and died on 30 Jul 1981 in Austin Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁷⁷⁰ at age 85.

Noted events in her life were:

• Phyllis was cremated on 3 Aug 1981 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁷¹

Children from this marriage were:

330 M i. **Geoffrey Roy Whimpey** was born on 30 Nov 1920 in Brunswick North, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁷² died on 5 Jul 1944⁷⁷³ at age 23, and was buried in Ellecourt Communal Cemetery, Seine-Maritime, France.³⁰⁰

General Notes: Geoffrey enlisted in the Australian Army on 2 June 1941 at Heidelberg. His locality on enlistment was Heidelberg. His next of kin was Albert Whimpey. He was discharged 18 November 1942. He was a private in 21 Aust Army Fd Coy RAE. His service number was V21191.

He then enlisted in the RAAF on 19 November 1942 at Melbourne. His locality was Heidelberg. His next of kin was Albert Whimpey. Geoffrey was a Flight Sergeant, Air Gunner in 463 Squadron, Royal Australian Air Force. His service number was 434299. He was the son of Albert Roy and Phyllis Whimpey, of Heidelberg West, Victoria, Australia. He was killed in action in a flying battle over NW Europe.

The San Francisco Passenger lists shows Geoffrey arrived in San Francisco from Brisbane Queensland on the SS Matsonia in September 1943. He was age 22, single, Royal Australian Air Force, able to read and write, Australian, place of birth Brunswick Australia, in transit to Canada or England, last permanent residence Melbourne.

He was awarded the British Empire Medal for "after crashing rendering service in releasing crew". As he was deceased, the medal was awarded to his next of kin, Albert Roy Whimpey, father. ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE

HONOURS AND AWARDS

BRITISH EMPIRE MEDAL

No. 434299 FLIGHT SERGEANT WHIMPEY, GEOFFREY ROY.

CITATION:

<u>

</u>
 One night in May, 1944, Flight Sergeant WHIMPEY was rear gunner of a Stirling aircraft which crashed and caught fire after travelling at an altitude of 300 feet.

Five of the crew were killed, but this airman was in his turret which was torn from the aircraft and flung some distance from it.

Flight Sergeant WHIMPEY was thrown out of the turret and, although he was uninjured, he suffered badly from shock. Despite this experience, he was one of the first to enter the blazing wreckage and rendered most valuable service in extricating other members of the crew.

Throughout the rescue work, there was con-siderable danger from exploding ammunition and fuel tanks blew up with an explosion which shook buildings two miles distant.

Flight Sergeant WHIMPEY continued to render assistance courageously until the medical officer ordered him to go to the ambulance.

PRIVATE ADDRESS: 26 Munich Street, HEIDELBERG WEST, Vic

Commonwealth Gazette - 31st Aug, 1944 London 22nd " "

The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848-1954) (about)

< Saturday 1 September 1945 > http://newspapers.nla.gov.au/ndp/del/article/966679

WHIMPEY.-On July 6, 1944, Fllght-Sgt. Geoff. Whimpey, B.E.M., 434299, Squadron 463, R.A.A.F., previously reported missing over France, now presumed to have lost his life on that date, beloved elder son of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Whimpey, and loved brother ol Louis (Heidelberg), also loved fiance of Pte. Jean Diprose, A.A.M.W.S. - Beautiful memories of a devoted son. Until we meet again. Aged 24 years.

+ 331 M ii. Living

103. Arthur Edgar Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 11 Jul 1896 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³⁰¹ and died on 10 Apr 1965³⁰² at age 68.

General Notes: He enlisted in the Army on 23 January 1916. He was a private in 57th Battalion. He returned to Australia on 15 May 1919. His service number was 5234.

His funeral service was held at the Presbyterian Church West Heidelberg. The undertaker was Fadhurst Funeral Kew.

Noted events in his life were:

• Arthur was cremated on 13 Apr 1965 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁷⁴

Arthur married **Ella Mary Alexander** on 29 Sep 1923 in Presbyterian Church, Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia. Ella was born on 15 Nov 1898 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia⁷⁷⁵ and died on 17 Dec 1987 in Mont Albert, Victoria, Australia⁷⁷⁶ at age 89.

Marriage Notes: Arthur was a bachelor aged 27 years. He was born in Tarnagulla. He was a carpenter living at 162 Donald St Brunswick. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, deceased, and Sarah Jane Sharp. Ella was a spinster aged 24 years. She was born in Tarnagulla. She was a music teacher and was living at Tarnagulla. Her parents were James Hamilton Alexander, a carpenter, and Julia Mary Lummis.

They were married by John Alexander Sowter, a Minister of the Presbyterian Church. The witnesses were Alexander McDaniell and Jean Victoria Alexander.

Noted events in her life were:

• Ella was cremated on 21 Dec 1987 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.777

The child from this marriage was:

332 M i. **Peter Gordon Whimpey** was born in 1937¹⁷⁸ and died on 22 Dec 1964 in Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia⁷⁷⁸ at age 27.

General Notes: His funeral was held at West Heidelberg Presbyterian Church.

104. Herbert Whimpey (*Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 22 Dec 1897 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³⁰³ and died on 3 Nov 1974 in 4 Enterprise Ave, Garden City, Victoria, Australia³⁰⁴ at age 76.

General Notes: The informant at his birth was his brother J Whimpey of Tarnagulla. This could have been either his brother Joseph, or his brother John.

He served in the First World war. He enlisted 2 March 1917. He was a strapper in the 8th Light Horse. He returned to Australia on 16 March 1919. His service number was 19255.

He also served in the Second World war. He enlisted 26 June 1940 at Royal Park. He was living at Port Melbourne. His next of kin was Mary Whimpey. He was discharged 12 October 1945. He was a Corporal in the 24 Maint Platoon Rae. His service number was V85478.

His funeral was held at the R McKenzie Memorial Chapel in South Melbourne.

Noted events in his life were:

• Herbert was cremated on 6 Nov 1974 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁷⁹

Herbert married **Mary Elizabeth Maude Ford** on 25 Dec 1922 in Baptist Church, Ross Street, Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁸⁰ Mary was born in 1903 in Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸¹ and died in 1952 in South Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸² at age 49.

Marriage Notes: Herbert was a bachelor aged 25 and born in Tarnagulla. He was a joiner and living at 11 Florence Place Port Melbourne. His parents were Joseph Whimpey, mail contractor, and Sarah Jane Sharp. Mary was a spinster, aged 19, and born in Port Melbourne. She was a machinist living at 11 Florence Place Port Melbourne. Her parents were William Ford, labourer, deceased, and Mary Elizabeth Maude Yandell. They were married by Edward Chapman Harris, member of the Baptist Church, with the written consent of Mary Elizabeth Maude Ford, mother of the bride. The witnesses were A E Whimpey and A Ford.

Children from this marriage were:

333 M
 i. Herbert Ernest Whimpey was born on 20 Mar 1924 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁸³ died on 16 Oct 1984 in Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸⁴ at age 60, and was buried on 18 Oct 1984 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁸⁵

General Notes: He enlisted in the Army on the 13 April 1943 at Broadmeadows. He was living at Port Melbourne. His next of kin was Mary Whimpey. He was discharged 15 July 1946. He was a Private in the 22 Australian Infantry Battalion. His service number was VX126841.

He was a member of the Preston RSL.

334 M ii. **Ronald Joseph Whimpey** was born in 1929¹⁷⁸ and died on 3 Mar 1978 in Kew, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸⁶ at age 49.

106. Eliza Margaret Latimer (*Eliza Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1873 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia³¹² and died on 2 May 1958 in 50 Blantyre Ave, Chelsea, Victoria, Australia³¹³ at age 85.

General Notes: She died at her son's home at 50 Blantyre Ave. Her funeral service was held at the Parlor of W D Rose & Son, Cheltenham.

Eliza married **Robert John Flowerday** in 1909 in Victoria, Australia. Robert was born in 1862 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁸⁷ died on 15 Sep 1922 in Kerang, Victoria, Australia⁷⁸⁸ at age 60, and was buried on 17 Sep 1922 in Kerang Cemetery, Kerang, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁸⁹

Children from this marriage were:

- + 335 M i. Robert Latimer Flowerday was born in 1910 in Balwyn, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁹⁰
 - 336 M ii. **George Frederic Flowerday** was born on 5 Oct 1912 in Kerang, Victoria, Australia⁷⁹¹ and died on 21 Jan 2004⁷⁹² at age 91. Another name for George was Fred.

George married **Lesley Wade Lorraine Bendle** in 1942 in Victoria, Australia. Lesley was born on 8 Sep 1916 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁹³ died on 11 Feb 1993⁷⁹⁴ at age 76, and was buried on 15 Feb 1993.⁷⁹⁴

337 M iii. Alan Henry Flowerday was born in 1914 in Kerang, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁹⁵ died on 20 Feb 1942³⁰⁰ at age 28, and was buried after 20 Feb 1942 in Ambon Memorial, Indonesia.³⁰⁰

General Notes: Alan was a private in the A.I.F. 2/21 Btn, Australian Infantry. His service number was

VX61968. He was the son of Robert John and Eliza Margaret Flowerday, of South Yarra, Victoria, Australia.

107. Frederick Sidney Latimer (*Eliza Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1875 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,³¹⁴ died on 28 Nov 1936 in Brighton, Victoria, Australia³¹⁵ at age 61, and was buried on 30 Nov 1936 in Cheltenham Cemetery, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia.³¹⁶ Another name for Frederick was Sid.

General Notes: His funeral was held at his home "Ballara", 72 Dendy St, Middle Brighton. The undertaker was J Monkhouse & Son Funeral Directors, Brighton. He was a member of the Loyal Prince Alfred Lodge No. 5426. He was the late secretary of the lodge.

Frederick married **Annie Mary Chadder Dimond** in 1899 in Victoria, Australia. Annie was born in 1877 in Hotham, North Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁹⁶ died in 1940 in Brighton East, Victoria, Australia⁷⁹⁷ at age 63, and was buried on 28 Feb 1940 in Cheltenham Cemetery, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia.³¹⁶

Children from this marriage were:

- Maurice Frederick Samuel Latimer was born in 1901 in Essendon, Victoria, Australia⁷⁹⁸ and died in 1984 in Daylesford, Victoria, Australia⁷⁹⁹ at age 83.
- 339 M ii. Leonard Lancaster Latimer was born in 1908 in Brighton, Victoria, Australia⁸⁰⁰ and died in 1982 in Daylesford, Victoria, Australia⁸⁰¹ at age 74.

108. Annie Whimpey (*Isaac*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in Sep 1885 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,³¹⁹ died on 8 Oct 1959 in 8 Mcdonald Street, Northcote, Victoria, Australia³²⁰ at age 74, and was buried on 9 Oct 1959 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.³²¹

General Notes: Annie was married twice, firstly to Ernest Marsh, and then to John Smyth. After her father's death, her mother remarried twice, firstly to Charles Hunter, and then to Frank Yates. Annie's death notice shows she was the sister of Florence Helehan and Lily Hocking and Norman. Norman was deceased at the time of her death in 1959. A search of the BDM indexes show Lily was the child of Flora and Frank Yates, and Florence and Norman were Flora and Charles Hunter's children.

At the time of her death she was living at 8 McDonald St Northcote. Her occupation was home duties. She died from congestive heart failure, 1 month, coronary atheroma, 5 years, and chronic bronchitis, 5 years. Her parents were William Whimpey, a boot repairer, and Flora Macarthur. The informant was J Ferguson, Authorized Agent, 8 Darling Road, East Malvern. The undertaker was J Ferguson & Son and the witnesses at her burial were L Bangsund and T Sayer. She was born at Newbridge and lived all her life in Victoria. Her death certificate shows she married Ernest Marsh at the age of 21 in Brunswick, Victoria. Her funeral was held at her home.

Annie married **Ernest William Joseph Marsh** on 21 Feb 1906 in 101 Gore Street, Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia. Ernest was born in 1885 in Greensborough, Victoria, Australia,⁸⁰² died on 25 Apr 1919 in Exhibition Hospital, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia⁸⁰³ at age 34, and was buried on 28 Apr 1919 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.⁸⁰⁴

Children from this marriage were:

340 F i. **Ina May Marsh** was born in 1906 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia.⁸⁰⁵

Ina married Arbon Clyde Alfred Hale in 1934 in Victoria, Australia. Arbon was born about 1905.

341 M ii. **Harold Marsh** was born in 1909 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia,⁸⁰⁶ died in 1909 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia,⁸⁰⁷ and was buried on 3 Jun 1909 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁸⁰⁸

General Notes: He died aged 3 days.

342 F iii. Annie Flora Marsh was born in 1910 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia.⁸⁰⁹

Annie married **William Harold Glenthorn White** in 1935 in Victoria, Australia. William was born about 1910.

343 F iv. **Gladys Winifred Marsh** was born in 1912 in Fairfield, Victoria, Australia,⁸¹⁰ died in 1912 in Fairfield, Victoria, Australia,⁸¹¹ and was buried on 23 Sep 1912 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁴

General Notes: She died aged 2 months 14 days.

344 F v. **Mildred Marsh** was born in 1913 in Fairfield, Victoria, Australia,⁸¹² died in 1913 in Fairfield, Victoria, Australia,⁸¹³ and was buried on 5 Jul 1913 in Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia.⁸¹⁴

General Notes: He died aged 3 days.

345 M vi. Ernest Ronald Marsh was born in 1914 in Fairfield, Victoria, Australia⁸¹⁵ and died on 17 Nov 1988²⁰⁴ at age 74. Another name for Ernest was Ronald.

General Notes: His funeral Service was conducted by Ern Jensen & Son.

Ernest married **Annie Daphne Hawkins** in 1937 in Victoria, Australia. Annie was born in 1916¹⁷⁸ and died on 12 May 1995²⁰⁴ at age 79. Another name for Annie was Daph.

Noted events in her life were:

• Annie was cremated on 16 May 1995 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.²⁰⁴

346 F vii. Living

Living married Private

347 M viii. Living

Living married Private

Annie next married John William Smyth in 1927 in Alphington, Victoria, Australia. John was born about 1885.

The child from this marriage was:

348 M i. John Thomas Joseph Smyth was born in 1928³²⁰ and died on 23 Mar 1998²⁰⁴ at age 70.

General Notes: The Funeral Service was conducted by O'connor Funerals.

John married Lucianne Marie Betty about 1950. Lucianne was born in 1933¹⁷⁸ and died on 8 Feb 1996²⁰⁴ at age 63.

Noted events in her life were:

• Lucianne was cremated on 12 Feb 1996 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁸¹⁶

137. Mary Elizabeth Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 11 Feb 1872 in Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States,³⁵⁵ died on 24 Dec 1929 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁶ at age 57, and was buried on 29 Dec 1929 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁷

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 8, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1900 US Census shows Mary E Reese was living in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. She was his daughter, female, born Feb 1872, age 26, married with 1 child, living, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Mary E Reese was at District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was the head of the household, female, widowed, age 39, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wa Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation plain sewing at home. Also in the household was her son Alma age 9, daughter Sarah and daughter Inez.

The 1920 US Census shows Mary E Reese was at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was the head of the household, female, age 48, widowed, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none. Also in the household was her son Alma age 19, daughter Sarah age 17, and daughter Inez age 12.

At the time of her death she was living at Lehi, Utah. She had lived there for 37 years. She was widowed. Her husband was Alma Reese. Her profession was at home. Her father was Isaac L Whimpey, birthplace Wales, and her mother was Alice Butt, birthplace Ohio. The informant was Inez Newman, Riverton Utah. She died from apoplexy after 1 day. The undertaker was A H Wing, Lehi, Utah.

Mary married **Alma Nephi Reese** on 3 Dec 1891 in Scofield, Emery, Utah, United States.⁸¹⁷ Alma was born on 24 Dec 1866 in Pennsylvania, United States,⁸¹⁸ died on 3 Jan 1909 in 1st North, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States⁸¹⁹ at age 42, and was buried on 6 Jan 1909 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁸²⁰

Noted events in his life were:

• Alma has conflicting birth information on 28 Dec 1866 in Pittsburgh, Allegheny, Pennsylvania, United States.⁸²¹

Children from this marriage were:

- 349 U i. --?-- Reese was born on 12 Dec 1897 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States⁴³⁰ and died on 12 Dec 1897.⁴³⁰
- 350 F ii. Violet May Reese was born on 15 Sep 1898 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States⁴³⁰ and died on 15 Sep 1898.⁴³⁰
- 351 M iii. Alma Nephi Reese was born on 27 Jun 1900 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸²² died on 17 Dec 1926 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 26, and was buried on 19 Dec 1926 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi,

Utah, Utah, United States.359

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Alma Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was her son, male, single, age 9, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Pennsylvania, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Alma N Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was her son, male, age 19, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry farm.

352 F iv. **Sarah Alice Reese** was born on 31 Aug 1903 in Utah, United States,⁸²³ died on 14 May 1961⁸²⁴ at age 57, and was buried after 14 May 1961 in American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Sarah A Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was her daughter, female, single.

The 1920 US Census shows Sarah A Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 17, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation chemist, industry sugar factory.

Sarah married **Alma Summers Adams** about 1930. Alma was born on 17 Sep 1886,⁸²⁴ died on 14 Aug 1955⁸²⁴ at age 68, and was buried after 14 Aug 1955 in American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

353 F v. Hazel Reese was born on 30 May 1904 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸²⁵ died on 17 Jun 1904 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸²⁵ and was buried on 17 Jun 1904 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸²⁵

General Notes: Her parents were Alma Reese, occupation miner, birthplace Pittsburg, Penns, and Mary Whimpey, birthplace Stark Co, Ohio. The informant was E B Fryreen, Winter Quarters, Utah. She died from premature birth.

354 F vi. Inez Reese was born on 3 Aug 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸²⁶ died on 3 Sep 1937 in Lds Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁸²⁶ at age 28, and was buried on 5 Sep 1937 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁸²⁶

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Inez Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was her daughter, female, single.

The 1920 US Census shows Inez Reese was in the household of Mary E Reese at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

At the time of her death she was living at Riverton, Utah. She was married to William Paul Newman. Her profession was at home. Her father was Alma Reese, born at Philadelphia, Penns, and her mother was Mary E Whimpey, birthplace Canal Dover, Ohio. The informant was Wm P Newman, Riverton, Utah. The undertaker was A H Wing, Lehi, Ut. She died from acute nephritis and hypertension, duration several years.

138. Martha Ann Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 5 Jan 1874 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ³⁵⁸ died on 12 Oct 1961 in Lehi, Utah, United States, ³⁵⁹ at age 87, and was buried on 16 Oct 1961 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁶⁰

General Notes: Her birth certificate shows she was born in Jefferson Township. The village of Stone Creek is located in central Jefferson Township.

The 1880 US Census shows Martha was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 6, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1900 US Census shows Martha was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, born Jan 1875, age 25, married, 5 children 5 living, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1910 US Census shows Martha was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, married age 38, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Martha was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 47, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Martha was in the household of John Street at District 26, Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his wife,

female, age 56, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

Noted events in her life were:

• Her obituary was published in The Salt Lake Tribune on 13 Oct 1961 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸²⁷

Martha married **John Street** on 8 Jul 1891 in Manti, Sanpete, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ John was born on 1 Nov 1870 in Rhondda Valley, Glamorgan, Wales,⁸²⁸ died on 25 Dec 1931 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, Utah, Utah, Utah States⁸²⁸ at age 61, and was buried on 27 Dec 1931 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁹

Children from this marriage were:

- + 355 M
 i. Edwin Isaac Street was born on 27 May 1892 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸³⁰ died on 25 Feb 1974 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 81, and was buried on 28 Feb 1974 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 356 M
 ii. John W. Street was born on 4 Oct 1893 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸³⁰ died on 3 Aug 1963 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 69, and was buried on 7 Aug 1963 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 357 F iii. Alice Street was born on 5 Sep 1895 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁸³¹
- + 358 F iv. **Mary Ann Street** was born on 21 Dec 1897 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸³² died on 7 Nov 1972⁴⁸² at age 74, and was buried after 7 Nov 1972 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States,⁴⁸²
- + 359 F
 v. Gladys Elizabeth Street was born on 1 Nov 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³³ and died on 4 Feb 1994 in Magna, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³⁴ at age 94.
 - 360 M vi. William Thomas Street was born on 16 Jun 1902 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, ⁸³⁵ died on 14 Feb 1962 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁸³⁶ at age 59, and was buried on 17 Feb 1962 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows William was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 7, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows William was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 17, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

William married **Alice Fox** about 1930. Alice was born on 3 Sep 1912 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸³⁷ died on 23 Feb 1992 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³⁸ at age 79, and was buried on 26 Feb 1992 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

- + 361 M vii. Henry Butt Street was born on 20 Dec 1904 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³⁹ and died on 5 Oct 1977 in Heber, Wasatch, Utah, United States⁸⁴⁰ at age 72.
- + 362 F viii. **Violet Street** was born on 11 Sep 1908 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸⁴¹ died on 28 Oct 1957 in Mesa, Maricopa, Arizona, United States³⁵⁹ at age 49, and was buried on 1 Nov 1957 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
 - 363 F ix. Vivian Street was born on 17 Feb 1910 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸⁴²

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Vivian was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 3/12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Vivian was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Vivian married **Lorin A. Walker** on 31 Mar 1927 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁴³ Lorin was born on 23 Nov 1889 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Lorin A. Walker Groom's Birth Date: 23 Nov 1899 Groom's Birthplace: Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah Groom's Age: 27 Bride's Name: Vivian Street Bride's Birth Date: 17 Feb 1910 Bride's Birthplace: Lehi, Utah, Utah Bride's Age: 17 Marriage Date: 31 Mar 1927 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: S. F. Walker

Groom's Mother's Name: Nettie Shipley Bride's Father's Name: John Street Bride's Mother's Name: Martha Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Divorced Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74614-2 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429126 Reference Number: An51693 Ln51693 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

364 M x. **Evan Earl Street** was born on 2 Aug 1912 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁴⁴ and died on 12 Feb 1994 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁴⁵ at age 81.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Evan was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 7, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Evan was in the household of John Street at District 26, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 19, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

His last residence was Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Evan married **Elva Kirkman** on 20 Aug 1934.⁸⁴⁶ Elva was born on 16 Mar 1913⁸⁴⁶ and died on 9 Aug 1991⁸⁴⁶ at age 78.

Evan next married Ann Porter in 1968.⁴³⁰ Ann was born on 9 Jul 1906⁸⁴⁷ and died on 2 Apr 1991⁸⁴⁷ at age 84.

365 F xi. Living

Living married Private

- 366 M xii. Living
- 367 F xiii. Living

Living married Private

139. Emily Jane Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 18 Nov 1875 in Stone Creek, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ³⁶¹ died on 4 Apr 1969 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 93, and was buried on 8 Apr 1969 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: Her birth certificate shows she was born in Jefferson Township. The village of Stone Creek is located in central Jefferson Township.

The 1880 US Census shows Emma was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 4, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1920 US Census shows Emily Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 44, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Emily Evans was in the household of Talliasin at District 1, Castle Dale, Emery, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 54, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The SSN death index shows she died 15 April 1969. Her last residence was Pleasant Grove. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1965.

Emily married **Taliesin Thomas Evans** on 16 Jan 1895 in Salt Lake Temple, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁴⁸ Taliesin was born on 21 Apr 1871 in Abercanaid, Glamorgan, Wales,⁸⁴⁹ died on 4 Nov 1944 in Dragerton, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁸⁵⁰ at age 73, and was buried on 7 Nov 1944 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸⁵¹

Children from this marriage were:

- + 368 M
 i. Oscar Whimpey Evans was born on 21 Aug 1895 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸⁵² died on 14 Apr 1995 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁵² at age 99, and was buried on 19 Apr 1995 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 369 M
 ii. Taliesin Whimpey Evans was born on 14 Jun 1897 in Castle Gate, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁵³ died on 10 Jun 1991 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁵³ at age 93, and was buried on 14 Jun 1991 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States,³⁵⁹
- + 370 F
 iii. Vivian Alice Evans was born on 1 May 1899 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁵⁴ died on 2 Feb 1987 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁴ at age 87, and was buried on 4 Feb 1987 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- + 371 M iv. **Isaac Whimpey Evans** was born on 29 Mar 1901 in Clearcreek, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁵ and died on 21 Oct 1973 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁶ at age 72.
 - 372 F v. **Susannah Maude Evans** was born on 12 Mar 1904 in Utah, United States⁸⁵⁷ and died on 10 Sep 2000⁸⁵⁸ at age 96. Another name for Susannah was Maude.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Maude Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 15, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Maude S McLatchie was at District 406 (Districts 251-500), Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. She was his wife, female, age 26, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Her last residence was North Hollywood, Los Angeles, California. Her SSN was issued in California in 1960.

Susannah married **Dewey Wilford McLatchie** about 1930. Dewey was born on 16 Feb 1898 in Wyoming, United States⁸⁵⁹ and died in Jul 1955⁸⁶⁰ at age 57.

- 373 M vi. Ivor Whimpey Evans was born on 22 Jun 1907 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁶¹ died on 18 Aug 1908³⁵⁹ at age 1, and was buried after 18 Aug 1908 in Scofield Cemetery, Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- 374 F vii. Emily Jane Evans was born on 29 Nov 1909 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁸⁶²

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Emily Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 9, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Emily married **Floyd Oscar Petty** on 17 Feb 1931 in Monroe, Utah, United States.⁸⁶³ Floyd was born on 6 Mar 1907 in Ferron, Emery, Utah, United States,⁸⁶³ died on 8 Apr 2005 in North Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States⁸⁶³ at age 98, and was buried on 11 Apr 2005 in North Ogden Cemetery, North Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States.⁸⁶³

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Floyd Oscar Petty Groom's Birth Date: 06 Mar 1907 Groom's Birthplace: Ferrin, Utah Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Emily Jane Evans Bride's Birth Date: 29 Nov 1909 Bride's Birthplace: Winter Quarters Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 17 Feb 1931 Marriage Place: , Sevier, Utah Groom's Father's Name: George A. Petty Groom's Mother's Name: Anna Anderson Bride's Father's Name: Talisian T. Evans Bride's Mother's Name: Emily Jane Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Unknown Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Unknown Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74665-0 System Origin: Utah-EASy

Source Film Number: 482248 Reference Number: CN 1663 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

375 F viii. Lucille Evans was born on 18 Apr 1913 in Castle Dale, Emery, Utah, United States⁸⁶⁴ and died on 29 Mar 1994 in Oceanside, San Diego, California, United States⁸⁶⁵ at age 80.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Lucile Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Lucile Evans was in the household of Talliasin Evans at District 1, Castle Dale, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 16, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Her last residence was Oceanside, San Diego, California. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1957.

Lucille married **Leo Farner Johnson** on 25 Jun 1930 in Salt Lake Temple, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁶⁶ Leo was born on 19 Dec 1909 in Utah, United States.⁸⁶⁷

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Leo Farner Johnson Groom's Birth Date: 19 Dec 1909 Groom's Birthplace: Lake Tounet Groom's Age: 20 Bride's Name: Lucile Evans Bride's Birth Date: 28 Apr 1913 Bride's Birthplace: Castledale Bride's Age: 17 Marriage Date: 25 Jun 1930 Marriage Place: Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: E.M. Johnson Groom's Mother's Name: Cora Farner Bride's Father's Name: Tollison Evans Bride's Mother's Name: Emily J. Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74589-7 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429137 Reference Number: Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

376 M ix. Living

140. Henry Lewis Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Aug 1877 in Pigeon Run, Stark, Ohio, United States,³⁶² died on 6 Jan 1914 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁶³ at age 36, and was buried on 9 Jan 1914 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁶⁴

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Henry was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, single, male, white, age 2, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1900 US Census shows Henry was living in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was the his son, male, born Aug 1877, age 22, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation miner.

The 1910 US Census shows Henry L Whimpey was at District 190 Lehi, Utah. Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 33, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wa Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer - odd jobs. Also in the household was his wife Christie age 23, son Henry age 3 and son Lynn age 3/12.

At the time of his death he was married. He was a coal miner. His father was Isaac L Whimpey, birthplace Wales, and his mother was Alice C Butt, birthplace Ohio. The informant was Christina Whimpey, 856 So 7th Ea. He died from intestinal obstruction, 3 days, and peritonitis, 2 days. The undertaker was S M Taylor & Co City.

From Genealogy Bank website: Take Body To Lehi Date: January 09, 1914 Location: Utah Paper: Salt Lake Telegram Article type: News Article

The Body of Henry Lewis whimpey, coal miner, who died Wednesday as a result of injuries sustained about one month ago, while he was working at Sunnyside, will be taken to Lehi for burial. The services will be held Sunday.

Henry married **Christiana Peterson** on 26 Jul 1907 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. Christiana was born on 30 Mar 1888 in Greenville, Beaver, Utah, United States,⁸⁶⁸ died on 15 Sep 1954 in 144 South 11Th East, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁸⁶⁹ at age 66, and was buried on 18 Sep 1954 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁸⁷⁰

Children from this marriage were:

377 M
 i. Henry Earl Whimpey was born on 6 Sep 1907 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁸⁷¹ died on 26 Aug 1937 in 1st South And 1St West, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁷² at age 29, and was buried on 29 Aug 1937 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁸⁷³

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Henry Whimpey was in the household of Henry L Whimpey at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 3, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 Census shows Harry E Whimpey was in the household of Lynn Whompey at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his brother in law, age 21, born in 1908.

At the time of his death his residence was 164 E 3rd So St. He had lived there for 1 year 3 months. He was married to Catherine Biale Whimpey. He was a lineman for the Power & Light Company Utah. He had last worked on 26 August 1937, and had been in the occupation for 4 years. His parents were Henry Lewis Whimpey, birthplace Ohio, and Christiane Peterson, birthplace Utah. The informant was Mrs H E Whimpey, 164 E 3rd So Provo. The undertaker was Berg Mortuary. He died from electrocution after contact with wire 220 volts while working on light pole.

- + 378 M ii. Lynn Whimpey was born on 12 Feb 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁷⁴ and died on 22 Nov 1977 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴³⁰ at age 68.
 - 379 F iii. Mary Alice Whimpey was born on 27 Feb 1911 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, ⁸⁷⁵ died on 14 Sep 1979 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁸⁷⁶ at age 68, and was buried on 17 Sep 1979 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows May A Volpe was in the household of Huey Volpe at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, age 19, born about 1910.

Mary married **Rice Henry Valpe** on 9 Jun 1928 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁷⁷ Rice was born on 10 Jul 1900 in Santa Clara, Santa Clara, California, United States,⁸⁷⁸ died on 18 Feb 1973 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁸⁷⁸ at age 72, and was buried on 21 Feb 1973 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Hkenry Valpe Groom's Birth Date: 10 Jul 1901 Groom's Birthplace: , , Cal. Groom's Age: 26 Bride's Name: Mary Alice Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: 27 Feb 1911 Bride's Birthplace: Sunnyside, , Utah Bride's Age: 17 Marriage Date: 09 Jun 1928 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Joseph Groom's Mother's Name: Susie Bride's Father's Name: Henry Bride's Mother's Name: Christie Peterson Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single

Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74614-3 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429125 Reference Number: an 54617 ln 54617 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

380 M iv. **Burt Wesley Whimpey** was born on 22 Apr 1913 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁷⁹ and died on 4 Oct 1976 in Payson, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁸⁰ at age 63.

General Notes: At the time of his death he was living at Salem, Utah, UT. His SSN was issued in California before 1951.

Burt married **Sarah Fern Hales** on 2 Mar 1936 in Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, United States.⁸⁸¹ Sarah was born on 2 Mar 1918 in Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States⁸⁸² and died on 11 Jun 2002⁸⁸³ at age 84. Another name for Sarah was Fern.

141. Cora Alice Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 2 Sep 1879 in Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States, ³⁶⁵ was christened on 7 Oct 1883, ³⁶⁶ died on 24 Sep 1965 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States ³⁶⁶ at age 86, and was buried on 27 Sep 1965 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States. ³⁶⁶

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Cora was in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 10 months, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1920 US Census shows Cora A Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 40, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Un, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Cora A Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 50, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace England, occupation none.

Cora married **Lawrence S Peterson** on 9 Dec 1898 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸⁸⁴ Lawrence was born on 25 Jan 1878 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁸⁵ and died on 20 Oct 1937 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States⁴³⁰ at age 59.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 381 M i. **John Frederick Peterson** was born on 25 Jun 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁸⁶ and died on 27 Jan 1937 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States⁴³⁰ at age 37.
 - 382 F ii. Lillian Alice Peterson was born on 3 Feb 1901 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸⁸⁷

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Lillian A Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 19, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

383 M iii. Henry Earl Peterson was born on 6 Oct 1902 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁸⁸ and died on 21 Sep 1974⁸⁸⁹ at age 71.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Henry E Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 17, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer, industry home farm.

The 1930 US Census shows Henry E Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 28, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry ?.

His last residence was Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. His SSN was issued in Arizona before 1951.

Henry married **Ruth Amanda Johnson** about 1930. Ruth was born on 1 Aug 1908⁸⁹⁰ and died on 31 Jul 1996⁸⁹⁰ at age 87.

- 384 F iv. **Cora Peterson** was born on 15 Jan 1905 in Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States⁴³⁰ and died on 27 Jan 1905.⁴³⁰
- 385 M v. Leroy Whimpey Peterson was born on 25 Jul 1907 in Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States⁸⁸⁵ and died on 13 Jan 1966⁴³⁰ at age 58.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Le Roy W Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah,

mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Le Roy W Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 25, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

386 F vi. Lela Elvera Peterson was born on 23 Sep 1910 in Magrath, Alberta, Canada⁸⁹¹ and died on 16 Dec 1966 in Orange, California, United States⁸⁹² at age 56.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Lela B Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 8, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Wilkinson.

387 F vii. **Myrtle L Peterson** was born on 24 Jul 1915 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States⁸⁹³ and died on 16 Apr 1977⁸⁹⁴ at age 61.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Myrtle L Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 4 1/2, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Myrtle Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 14, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Bennett. Her last residence was Moreland, Bingham, Idaho. Her SSN was issued in Idaho before 1951.

388 M viii. Lorin Thomas Peterson was born on 23 May 1919 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States⁸⁹⁵ and died on 25 Jun 1973⁸⁹⁶ at age 54.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Lorin Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 8/12, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer, industry general farm.

The 1930 US Census shows Lorin F Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

His last residence was Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. His SSN was issued in Idaho before 1951.

389 F ix. Wanda Helen Peterson was born on 3 Apr 1921 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States⁸⁹⁷ and died on 10 Dec 1976⁸⁹⁸ at age 55.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Wanda E Peterson was in the household of Lawrence S Peterson at District 4, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 8, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Sillin. Her last benefit was at Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. Her SSN was issued in Idaho before 1951.

390 M x. **Franklin Milo Peterson** was born on 14 Dec 1924 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States,⁴³⁰ died on 20 Feb 1928 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States⁸⁹⁹ at age 3, and was buried on 22 Feb 1928 in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho, United States.⁹⁰⁰

142. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis³*, *Isaac²*, *William¹*) was born on 8 Feb 1881 in Dellroy, Carroll, Ohio, United States,³⁶⁷ died on 27 Aug 1952 in Utah Valley Hospital, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States³⁶⁸ at age 71, and was buried on 30 Aug 1952 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁶⁹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Hyrum was living in the household of Isaac Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was the his son, male, born Feb 1881, age 19, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer.

The 1910 US Census shows Hyrum was living at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 29, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales - Welsh, mother's birthplace, Ohio, occupation miner goldmine. In his household was wife Myrtle, son Delos and daughter Vera.

The 1920 US Census shows Hyrum was living in the household of John W Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was his brother,

male, age 40, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation farmer, industry gen farm.

The 1930 US Census shows Hyrum was living at District 20, Price, Carbon, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 40, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation manager, industry restaurant. Also in the household was his wife Fanny.

At the time of his death he was living at 242 North 3rd East, Provo, Utah. He was married, and his wife was Fanny Smith. His occupation was miner. His father was Isaac L Whimpey, birthplace Wales, and his mother was Alice B Butt, birthplace Ohio. The informant was Mrs Fanny Whimpey. He died from myocardial infarction, duration 3-4 days, and pulmonary tb, duration ?. The Funeral Director was Lynn B Walker, Berg Mortuary, Provo, Utah.

Hyrum married Myrtle M Kierstead about 1905. Myrtle was born in 1890 in Utah, United States.⁹⁰¹

Children from this marriage were:

391 M i. **Delos Whimpey** was born on 28 Oct 1907 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹⁰²

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Delos was living in the household of Hyrum Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele. He was his son, male, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace, Utah, occupation none.

392 F ii. Vera Whimpey was born on 29 Oct 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹⁰³

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Vera was living in the household of Hyrum Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele. She was his daughter, female, single, age 6/12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace, Utah, occupation none.

In 1920, Vera was living with her mother Myrtle, and step father Carl Mueller in Los Angeles.

Hyrum next married **Fanny Smith** on 1 Nov 1920 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Fanny was born on 15 Sep 1876 in Hedon, Yorkshire, England,⁹⁰⁴ died on 11 Jul 1965 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States⁹⁰⁵ at age 88, and was buried on 14 Jul 1965 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁹⁰⁶

The child from this marriage was:

393 F i. **Dorothy Whimpey** was born on 4 Feb 1922 in Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁹⁰⁷ died on 22 Dec 1922 in Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁹⁰⁸ and was buried on 24 Dec 1922 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹⁰⁹

General Notes: At the time of her death her residence was Rains, 2nd Ward Lehi. Her father was Hyrum Whimpey, birthplace Ohio, her mother was Fanny Smith, birthplace England. The informant was Hyrum M Whimpey, Rains Utah. She died from acute broncho-pneumonia, 5 days, and bronchitis, 7 days. The undertaker was J E Flynn, Price, Utah.

143. John Newbern Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis³*, *Isaac²*, *William¹*) was born on 4 Oct 1882 in Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States, ³⁷⁰ was christened on 7 Oct 1883, ³⁶⁶ died on 7 Mar 1969 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States³⁷¹ at age 86, and was buried on 10 Mar 1969 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ³⁷²

General Notes: Name: John Newbern Whimpey Gender: Male Baptism/Christening Date: Baptism/Christening Place: Birth Date: 04 Oct 1883 Birthplace: Sugar Creek, Stark, Ohio Death Date: Name Note: Race: Father's Name: Isaac Whimpey Father's Birthplace: Father's Age: Mother's Name: Alice Butt Mother's Birthplace: Mother's Age: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: C04235-7 System Origin: Ohio-EASy Source Film Number: 897619 Reference Number: v 3 p 294 Collection: Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962

The 1900 US Census shows John N Whimpey was in the household of Isaac L Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was his son, male, born Oct 1882, age 17, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer.

The 1910 US Census shows John N Whimpey was at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 26, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wa Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer - general farm. Also in the household was his wife Irene age 25, daughter Lela age 4 and son Donald age 2.

The 1920 US Census shows John was living at Lehi, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 39, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation farm manager, industry gen farm. Also in the household was wife Rena, daughter Lela, son Don, son Howard, daughter Dale and brother Hyrum.

The 1930 US Census shows John was living at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 47, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer, industry own farm. Also in the household was his wife Irene age 46, son Don age 22, son Howard age 15, son Dale age 13, daughter Ruth age 9, daughter Madge age 5 and daughter LaRae age 3.

At the time of his death he was living at Lehi, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

John married **Irene Peterson** on 6 Jun 1905 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States. Irene was born on 5 Apr 1884 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹⁰ died on 5 Apr 1961 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁶¹ at age 77, and was buried on 8 Apr 1961 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

394 F

i. **Lela Vivian Whimpey** was born on 8 May 1906 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹¹ died on 26 Nov 1983 in American Fork, Utah, United States⁴⁷³ at age 77, and was buried on 29 Nov 1983 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Lela Whimpey was in the household of John N Whimpey at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 4, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Lela was living in the household of John W Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 14, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Lela Russon was in the household of Warren M Russon at District 106, Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 23, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The Social Security Death Index shows Lela Russon born 14 Oct 1905 died Nov 1983. Last residence Lehi, Utah, SSN 528-62-9310 issued in Utah in 1961.

A family group sheet prepared by Lela's sister LaRae shows her date of birth as 8 May 1906, which is the same date of birth as on the Utah Cemetery Inventory. As Lela's husband Warren's date of birth was 14 October 1905, it appears the SSDI has his date of birth instead of hers.

Lela married **Warren Melbourne Russon** on 13 Jan 1926 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁹¹² Warren was born on 14 Oct 1905 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹³ died on 23 Nov 1992 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States⁹¹³ at age 87, and was buried on 28 Nov 1992 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Warren Melbourne Russon Groom's Birth Date: 16 Oct 1905 Groom's Birthplace: Lehi, Utah, Utah Groom's Age: 20 Bride's Name: Lela Vivian Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: 08 May 1906 Bride's Birthplace: Lehi, Utah, Utah Bride's Age: 19 Marriage Date: 13 Jan 1926 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Lott Russon Groom's Mother's Name: Sarah Eunice Titcomb Bride's Father's Name: Jno. N. Whimpey Bride's Mother's Name: Irene Peterson Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single

Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74611-4 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429123 Reference Number: an48854 ln48854 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

- + 395 M
 ii. Donald L Whimpey was born on 28 Jul 1907 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹⁴ died on 1 Jan 1991 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States⁹¹⁵ at age 83, and was buried on 5 Jan 1991 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹¹⁶
 - 396 F iii. Leta Elvirah Whimpey was born on 20 Jun 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹⁷ died on 19 Mar 1910 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹¹⁸ and was buried on 21 Mar 1910 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹¹⁹

General Notes: Her parents were John N Whimpey, birthplace Iowa, US, and Irene Peterson, birthplace Utah. The informant was W S Hasler, Lehi, Utah. The undertaker was Henry Lewis, Lehi, Utah. She died from gastritis after 15 days. Contributory - duodeo iliocolitis, 12 days.

- 397 M iv. Kenneth Ray Whimpey was born on 21 Jun 1911 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁴³⁰ died on 19 Aug 1919 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁹²⁰ at age 8, and was buried on 21 Aug 1919 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹
- 398 M v. Howard Franklin Whimpey was born on 13 Dec 1914 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹²¹ died on 22 Mar 1983 in Oxnard, Ventura, California, United States⁹²¹ at age 68, and was buried on 24 Mar 1983 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Howard was living in the household of John W Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was his son, male, age 4, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Howard was living in the household of John Whimpey at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 15, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of his death he was living at Oxnard, Ventura, California. His SSN was issued before 1951 in Utah.

The following may have been Howard's wife Name: Whimpey, Helen K. Birth Date: 23 June 1915 Birth Place: Tooele, Ut Death Date: 14 August 1992 Death Place: Tooele, Ut Burial Date: 18 August 1992 **Cemetery:** Tooele City Cemetery Source: Sexton Records / Grant Grave Location: 9-109-2 Relatives: Mother Fexis, Celia Father Kokinakis, Harry Spouse Whimpey, Howard SSDI Whimpey Helen 1915 June 23 1992 August 14 84074 (Tooele, Tooele,

349-05-6110

UT) (No location given)

Family group sheets from the family in the States indicate this was also a wife of Howard WhimpeyMary J. 13 April 1925 7 Jun 2001 93033 (Oxnard, Ventura, CA) 93033 (Oxnard, Ventura, CA) 168-22-9254 Pennsylvania

Illinois (Before 1951)

399 M vi. Allen Dale Whimpey was born on 5 Mar 1917 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹²² died on 25 Jan 1970 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States⁹²³ at age 52, and was buried after 25 Jan 1970 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³ Another name for Allen was Dale.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Dale was living in the household of John W Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was listed as being his daughter, female, age 2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Dale was in the household of John Whimpey at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 13, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of his death he was living at Lehi, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

- + 400 F vii. **Ruth Whimpey** was born on 3 Jul 1920 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁹²⁴ and died on 3 Dec 2005 in Payette, Payette, Idaho, United States⁹²⁵ at age 85.
 - 401 F viii. Living

Living married **John Lamar Hutchings**. John was born on 4 Apr 1927 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁹²⁶ died on 21 Jan 2007⁹²⁶ at age 79, and was buried on 25 Jan 2007 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹²⁶

+ 402 F ix. Living

144. Charlotte Callaway Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 22 Jan 1886 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States, ³⁷³ died on 27 Jun 1964 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States ³⁶⁶ at age 78, and was buried after 27 Jun 1964 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States. ³⁶⁶ Another name for Charlotte was Lottie.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Charlotte C Whimpey was in the household of Isaac L Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. She was his daughter, female, born Jan 1886, age 14, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Lottie Martell was in the household of Morris Martell at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele, Utah. She was his wife, female, married, age 24, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Charlotte W Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Charlotte was in the household of Fredrick Thorne at Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 44, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Charlotte married **Morris Jenkins Martell** on 23 Jan 1907 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ Morris was born on 27 Jul 1886 in Spanish Fork, Utah, United States⁹²⁷ and died on 15 May 1924 in Wallace, Shoshone, Idaho, United States⁹²⁸ at age 37.

Children from this marriage were:

403 M i. **Morris Whimpey Martell** was born on 22 Oct 1907 in Utah, United States, ⁹²⁹ died on 22 Nov 1958⁸²⁴ at age 51, and was buried after 22 Nov 1958 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Morris W Martell was in the household of Morris Martell at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Morris W Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Morris married **Harriet Lucille King** before 1958. Harriet was born on 19 Dec 1920 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹³⁰ died on 29 May 1976 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹³⁰ at age 55, and was buried on 2 Jun 1976 in Provo City Cemetery, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹³⁰

404 M ii. **Wayne Isaac Martell** was born on 3 Jul 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹³¹ died on 17 Sep 1989 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹³² at age 80, and was buried on 21 Sep 1989 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Wayne Martell was in the household of Morris Martell at District 176, Mercur Precinct, Tooele, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 3/2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Wayne I Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction,

Idaho. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

405 F iii. Eleanor Callaway Martell was born on 3 Sep 1911 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States⁹²⁷ and died on 28 Aug 1987⁹²⁸ at age 75.

General Notes: Listed as Wayne Callaway on David Stephens' tree.

The 1920 US Census shows Eleanor C Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 8, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

406 M iv. **Melvin Martell** was born on 1 Jan 1914 in Utah, United States,⁹²⁹ died on 2 Jun 1929 in Utah, Utah, United States⁹³³ at age 15, and was buried after 2 Jun 1929 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Melvin Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

407 F v. **Grace Martell** was born on 19 Apr 1916 in Rains, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁹³⁴ died on 5 Jun 1937⁸²⁴ at age 21, and was buried after 5 Jun 1937 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Grace Martell was in the household of Morris J Martell at Lemhi Junction, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 3 1/2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Grace Martell was in the household of Fredrick Thorne at Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. She was his stepdaughter, female, age 14, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

- 408 M vi. Living
- 409 M vii. Living
- 410 M viii. **Earl Delos Martell** was born on 15 Jul 1924 in Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹³⁵ died on 30 Jan 1990⁹³⁶ at age 65, and was buried after 30 Jan 1990 in Spanish Fork Cemetery, Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Earl Martell was in the household of Fredrick Thorne at Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. He was his stepson, male, age 5, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Charlotte next married **Frederick Thorne** on 4 Apr 1927.⁴³⁰ Frederick was born on 22 Feb 1886 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States⁹³⁷ and died on 10 Dec 1962 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States⁹³⁸ at age 76.

The child from this marriage was:

411 F i. Living

Living married **Earl Max Johnson**. Earl was born on 11 Nov 1925 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States⁹³⁹ and died on 7 Mar 2006 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁹³⁹ at age 80.

145. Laura Rebecca Whimpey (*Isaac Lewis³*, *Isaac²*, *William¹*) was born on 30 Oct 1888 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States,³⁷⁴ was christened on 3 Feb 1889 in Pleasant Valley, Emery, Utah, United States,³⁶⁶ died on 4 Jun 1975 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,³⁷⁵ at age 86, and was buried on 5 Jun 1975 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,³⁷⁶

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Laura R Whimpey was in the household of Isaac L Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. She was his daughter, female, born Oct 1888, age 11, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

The 1920 US Census shows Laura West was in the household of Irving D West at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 31, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Laura R West was in the household of Irving D West at District 1350, South Gate, Los Angeles, California. She was his wife, female, age 41, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation none.

Her last residence was Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Laura married **Irving David West** on 10 Apr 1907 in Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States.⁹⁴⁰ Irving was born on 5 Aug 1886 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹⁴¹ died on 6 Jun 1951 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹⁴² at age 64, and was buried on 9 Jun 1951 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,⁹⁴³

Marriage Notes: Matrimony Notice Date: 1907-04-16 Paper Idaho Falls Times

Record of Marriage Licenses Issued

Permits to Wed Granted for Week Ending Saturday, April 13, 1907 Irving D. West, 21, and Laura R. Whimpey, 18, both of Lincoln

Groom's Name: Irving D. West Groom's Birth Date: Groom's Birthplace: Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Laura R Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: Bride's Birthplace: Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 10 Apr 1907 Marriage Place: , Bingham, Idaho Groom's Father's Name: Groom's Mother's Name: Bride's Father's Name: Bride's Mother's Name: Groom's Race: Groom's Marital Status: Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: Bride's Marital Status: Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M59200-2 System Origin: Idaho-EASy Source Film Number: 1420880 Reference Number: Collection: Idaho Marriages, 1878-1898; 1903-1942

Children from this marriage were:

412 F i. Sytha Mary West was born in 1909 in Idaho, United States.⁹⁴⁴

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Sytha West was in the household of Irving D West at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 11, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Sytha married **Lyean Irving Johnson** on 7 Nov 1925 in Farmington, Davis, Utah, United States.⁹⁴⁵ Lyean was born on 9 May 1904 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Lyean Irving Johnson Groom's Birth Date: 09 May 1904 Groom's Birthplace: Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Sytha Mary West Bride's Birth Date: 17 Feb 1907 Bride's Birthplace: Lincoln, Bonneville, Idaho Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 07 Nov 1925 Marriage Place: Farmington, Davis, Utah Groom's Father's Name: J. I. Johnson Groom's Mother's Name: Mary Emma Roberts Bride's Father's Name: Irving D. West Bride's Mother's Name: Laura Whimpey

Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M73489-5 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 484359 Reference Number: cn 5209 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

413 F
 ii. Alice West was born on 13 Jun 1909 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁹⁴⁶ died on 13 Jun 1909 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁹⁴⁶ and was buried on 14 Jun 1909 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁹⁴⁶

General Notes: The informant at her death was Irving West, Pleasant Grove. She died from premature birth. The undertaker was Sexton, Pleasant Grove.

414 M iii. Lloyd Rufus West was born on 10 Jun 1910 in Lincoln, Bingham, Idaho, United States ⁹⁴⁷ and died on 22 Jan 1988⁹⁴⁸ at age 77.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Lloyd West was in the household of Irving D West at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, age 9, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Loyd R West was in the household of Irving D West at District 1350, South Gate, Los Angeles, California. He was his son, male, age 19, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Lloyd married **Helen Mae Franz** on 19 Jun 1937 in Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, United States.⁹⁴⁹ Helen was born about 1910.

415 F iv. **Olive Laura West** was born on 20 Oct 1912 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁹⁵⁰ and died on 6 Jun 1995 in San Luis Obispo, San Luis Obispo, California, United States⁹⁵⁰ at age 82.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Olive West was in the household of Irving D West at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 7, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Olive L West was in the household of Irving D West at District 1350, South Gate, Los Angeles, California. She was his daughter, female, age 17, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Her last residence was Nipomo, San Luis Obispo, California. Her SSN was issued in California before 1951.

Olive married **Carl Lewis Ott** on 17 Dec 1930 in South Gate, Los Angeles, California, United States.⁹⁵¹ Carl was born about 1910.

 416 M v. Irving Glen Williams West was born on 2 Sep 1914 in Utah, United States,⁹⁵² died on 6 Dec 1916 in 5 Woodbine Court, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁹⁵³ at age 2, and was buried after 6 Dec 1916 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.⁹⁵²

General Notes: The informant at his death was Irving D West, 5 Woodbine Court. He died from general septicemia. Contributory from broken ankle? in foot. The undertaker was A W Taylor & Co, City.

- 417 M vi. Living
- 418 F vii. **Reva Avelda West** was born on 23 Nov 1918 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁹⁵⁴ and died on 7 Jan 1978 in Heber, Wasatch, Utah, United States⁴³⁰ at age 59.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Reva West was in the household of Irving D West at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 1/2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Reva West was in the household of Irving D West at District 1350, South Gate, Los Angeles, California. She was his daughter, female, age 11, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah,

mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

419 F viii. Living

420 F ix. Katherine Jeanne West was born on 8 Sep 1923 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁹⁵⁵ and died on 16 Jan 1987⁹⁵⁶ at age 63.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Jeanne K West was in the household of Irving D West at District 1350, South Gate, Los Angeles, California. She was his daughter, female, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Her last residence and benefit was at Florence, Lane, Oregon. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

147. Henry Miles Whimpey (John³, Isaac², William¹) was born on 4 Aug 1873 in Ohio, United States.³⁷⁸

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Henry was in the household of John Whimpey was at Scott, Mahaska, Iowa. He was his son, single, male, white, age 6, birthplace Ohio, occupation at home, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1900 US Census shows Henry M Whimpey was living at Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois. He was the head of the household, male, born August 1873, age 26, married, children 4, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation coal miner. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 23, daughter Henrietta age 3, son John age 1.

The 1910 US Census shows Henry M Whimpey was living at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 36, birthplace Ohio, father's place Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation miner coal mine. Also in the household was wife Elizabeth age 33, daughter Henrietta age 13, son John age 11, son Henry age 8, daughter Thelma age 7, son Lemuel age 5, son William age 3 and daughter Rachel age 6/12.

World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 Military <u> </u>Name: <tab>Henry Miles Whimpey Birth: <tab>4 Aug 1873 Residence: <tab>Not Stated, Monroe, Iowa Other: <tab>Monroe County

The 1920 US Census shows Henry M Whimpey was living at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He was the head of the household, male, age 46, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation miner, industry coal mine. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 42, daughter Henrietta age 22, son John age 20, son Harry age 18, daughter Thelma age 16, son Lemuel age 14, son William age 12, daughter Rachel age 10, daughter Genevieve age 7, daughter Frances age 9 5/12, and daughter Shirley age 2 2/12.

The 1930 US Census shows Henry M Whimpey was living at District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois. He was the head of the household, male, age 56, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry coal mine. Also in the household was his wife Elizebeth Whimpey age 52, son John W Whimpey age 36, son Harry E Whimpey age 29 and Miler W Whimpey age 22, daughter Genevive L Whimpey age 17, daughter Francis E Whimpey age 14, daughter Shirley A Whimpey age 12, daughter Ruth B Whimpey age 9.

1940 United States Federal Census about Henry Whimpey Name: Henry Whimpey Age: 66 Estimated Birth Year: abt 1874 Gender: Male Race: White Birthplace: Ohio Marital Status: Married Relation to Head of House: Head Home in 1940: Oxford, Henry, Illinois View Map Farm: No Inferred Residence in 1935: Oxford, Henry, Illinois Residence in 1935: Same House Resident on farm in 1935: No

Sheet Number: 5B Number of Household in Order of Visitation: 118 Occupation: Miner House Owned or Rented: Owned Value of Home or Monthly Rental if Rented: 1000 Attended School or College: No Highest Grade Completed: Elementary school, 4th grade Hours Worked Week Prior to Census: 30 Class of Worker: Wage or salary worker in private work Weeks Worked in 1939: 24 Income: 485 Income Other Sources: Yes Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Henry Whimpey 66 Ohio Elizabeth Whimpey 62 Wales

Source Citation: Year: 1940; Census Place: Oxford, Henry, Illinois; Roll: T627_812; Page: 5B; Enumeration District: 37-48.

On same page Whimpey John Head M W 41 M Iowa same place 30 miner coal miner Frances wife F w 36 M Iowa same place school teacher public school Dennis son m w 3 s No Illinois

Whimpey William head M W 32 M Iowa same place machinist tractor factory Helen wife F w 33 M Illinois same place teacher public school

Henry married **Elizabeth Richards** on 20 May 1896 in Monroe, Iowa, United States.⁹⁵⁷ Elizabeth was born in May 1877 in Wales.⁹⁵⁸

Marriage Notes: Name: Henry M. Whimpey Birth Date: Birthplace: Age: Spouse's Name: Elizabeth Richards Spouse's Birth Date: 1877 Spouse's Birthplace: Spouse's Age: 19 Event Date: 20 May 1896 Event Place: Foster Father's Name: Mother's Name: Spouse's Father's Name: Spouse's Mother's Name: Race: Marital Status: Previous Wife's Name: Spouse's Race: Spouse's Marital Status: Spouse's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M58911-4 System Origin: Iowa-VR GS Film number: 81242 Reference ID: 2:39NBWFH Citing this Record

"Iowa, Marriages, 1809-1992," index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XJG6-4LH : accessed 21 Mar 2013), Henry M. Whimpey and Elizabeth Richards, 20 May 1896.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 421 F i. Henrietta M Whimpey was born on 22 Apr 1897 in Iowa, United States⁹⁵⁹ and died in Apr 1967⁹⁶⁰ at age 70.
 - 422 M ii. John Wallaham Whimpey was born on 18 Feb 1899 in Iowa, United States⁹⁶¹ and died in Jan 1986⁹⁶² at age 86.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows John N Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois. He was his son, male, born February 1899, age 1, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows John W Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 11, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none.

World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 Military <u> </u>Name: <tab>John Wallaham Whimpey Birth: <tab>19 Feb 1899 Residence: <tab>Not Stated, Monroe, Iowa Other: <tab>Monroe County

The 1920 US Census shows John W Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He was his son, male, age 20, single, birthplace Illinois, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows John W Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois. He was his son, male, age 36, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry oil station.

His last residence was Harrington Park, Bergen, New Jersey. His SSN was issued in Illinois before 1951.

- + 423 M iii. Harry E Whimpey was born on 29 Jan 1901 in Illinois, United States⁹⁶³ and died on 29 Oct 1995⁹⁶⁴ at age 94.
- 424 F iv. Thelma S Whimpey was born in 1904 in Iowa, United States.⁹⁶⁵

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Thelma Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 7, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh.

The 1920 US Census shows Thelma Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. She was his daughter, female, age 16, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

425 M v. Lemuel A Whimpey was born on 21 Feb 1905 in Iowa, United States⁹⁶⁶ and died in Dec 1979⁹⁶⁷ at age 74.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Lemuel A Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 5, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh.

The 1920 US Census shows Lemuel Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He was his son, male, age 14, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

His last residence was Coal Valley (or Moline), Rock Island, Illinois. His last benefit was at Alpha, Henry, Illinois. His SSN was issued in Illinois before 1951.

426 M vi. **Miles William Whimpey** was born on 12 Jul 1907 in Albia, Monroe, Iowa, United States⁹⁶⁸ and died in Jan 1980⁹⁶⁹ at age 72.

General Notes: Iowa, Births and Christenings Index, 1857-1947 about William Miles WhimpeyName:William Miles WhimpeyBirth Date:12 Jul 1907Birth Place:Albia, Monroe, IowaFather's Name:Henry WhimpeyMother's name:Elizabeth RichardsFHL Film Number:981251

Source Information:

Ancestry.com. Iowa, Births and Christenings Index, 1857-1947 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011.

The 1910 US Census shows William M Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 3, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh.

The 1920 US Census shows William

M Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Miles W Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois. He was his son, male, age 22, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry coal mine.

His last residence was Alpha, Henry, Illinois. His SSN was issued in Illinois.

427 F vii. Rachel M Whimpey was born in 1910 in Iowa, United States.⁹⁶⁵

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Rachel M Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 6/12, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh.

The 1920 US Census shows Rachel M Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. She was his daughter, female, age 10, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

428 F viii. Living

429 F ix. Living

Living married **Edgar A McDonald**. Edgar was born on 26 Mar 1919 in Rock Island, Rock Island, Illinois, United States⁹⁷⁰ and died on 25 Nov 2003 in Trinity Medical Centre, West Campus, Rock Island, Rock Island, Illinois, United States⁹⁷⁰ at age 84. Another name for Edgar was Mac.

+ 430 F x. Living

431 F xi. Living

148. Mary A Whimpey (John³, Isaac², William¹) was born on 24 Jul 1875 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.³⁷⁹

General Notes: She was listed on the IGI as Margaret, but the census records show her as Mary

The 1880 US Census shows Mary was in the household of John Whimpey was at Scott, Mahaska, Iowa. She was his daughter, single, female, white, age 5, birthplace Ohio, occupation at home, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales.

Appears to have married John Reed/Reid 1925 Iowa census A Mary Reid [A Mary Whimpey] abt 1876 Female White 1925 Boone Wife John Whimpey, Maire Lewis, M John Reed

1920 United States Federal Census about Mary Reid Name: Mary Reid [Mary Reed] Home in 1920: Dodge, Boone, Iowa Age: 44 years Estimated birth year: abt 1876 Birthplace: Ohio Relation to Head of House: Wife Spouse's name: John Father's Birth Place: United States of America Mother's Birth Place: Wales Marital Status: Married

Race: White Sex: Female Able to read: Yes Able to Write: Yes Image: 364 Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age John Reid 46 b abt 1874 Indiana Head father's birthplace Scotland mother's canada married white male own home able to read yes able to write yes Mary Reid 44 John Reid 13 b abt 1907 Iowa son father John birthplace Indiana mother Mary birthplace Ohio single white male read yes write yes Clifford Reid 8 abt 1912 Iowa son John Indiana Mary Ohio single white male read write Darrel Reid 7 abt 1913 iowa son John Indiana Mary Ohio single white male Francis N Reid 4/12 abt 1919 Iowa daughter John Indiana Mary Ohio single white female

Source Citation: Year: 1920;Census Place: Dodge, Boone, Iowa; Roll T625_479; Page: 5A; Enumeration District: 16; Image: 364.

1910 United States Federal Census about Mary A Reid Name: Mary A Reid Age in 1910: 34 Estimated birth year: abt 1876 Birthplace: Ohio Relation to Head of House: Wife Father's Birth Place: Pennsylvania Mother's Birth Place: Wales Spouse's name: John M Home in 1910: Dodge, Boone, Iowa Marital Status: Married Race: White Gender: Female Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age John M Reid 37 Mary A Reid 34 Ruth R Reid 14 Gladys G Reid 7 Helen R Reid 4 John A Reid 3

Source Citation: Year: 1910; Census Place: Dodge, Boone, Iowa; Roll T624_392; Page: 1B; Enumeration District: 13; Image: 1377

Mary married **John Reed** on 25 Dec 1894 in Ottumwa, Wapello, Iowa, United States.⁹⁷¹ John was born in 1873 in Brazil, Indiana, United States.⁹⁷²

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: John Reed Groom's Birth Date: 1873 Groom's Birthplace: Brazil, In Groom's Age: 21 Bride's Name: Mary Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: 1875 Bride's Birthplace: Tuscarogas, Oh Bride's Age: 19 Marriage Date: 25 Dec 1894 Marriage Place: Ottumwa, Wapello, Iowa Groom's Father's Name: Andrew Reed Groom's Mother's Name: Ann Baird Bride's Father's Name: John Whimpey Bride's Mother's Name: Maria Lewis Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Groom's Previous Wife's Name:

Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M02537-1 System Origin: Iowa-EASy Source Film Number: 979596 Reference Number: p 103 Collection: Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992

Children from this marriage were:

- + 432 F i. **Ruth Reed** was born in 1896 in Iowa, United States.
- 433 F ii. **Gladys Reed** was born in 1903 in Iowa, United States.

General Notes: Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925 about Gladys Reed Name: Gladys Reed Birth Year: abt 1903 Birth Place: Iowa Gender: Female Race: White Marital Status: Single Census Date: 1 Jan 1925 Residence State: Iowa Residence County: Polk Locality: Des Moines Ward 2 Relation to Head: Sister-in-law Mother: Mary Whimpey Mother's Birth Year: abt 1876 Mother's Birthplace: Ohio Father: John Reed Father's Birth Year: abt 1873 Father's Birthplace: Indiana Marriage Place: Foster IA Roll: IA1925_1892 Line: 13 Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Earl Vandorn 37 Ruth Vandorn 29 Reed Vandorn 9 Grant Vandorn 8 Vandorn 6 Delbert Vandorn 3 Gladys Reed 22 Helen Reed 19

Ancestry.com. Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2007. Original data: Microfilm of Iowa State Censuses, 1856, 1885, 1895, 1905, 1915, 1925 as well various special censuses from 1836-1897 obtained from the State Historical Society of Iowa via Heritage Quest.

- 434 F iii. Helen R. Reed was born in 1906.
- 435 M iv. John A. Reed was born in 1907.
- 436 M v. Living
- 437 M vi. Living
- 438 F vii. Living

149. Lemuel John Whimpey (*John*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 23 May 1878 in Ohio, United States,³⁸⁰ died on 29 Feb 1932 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States ³⁸¹ at age 53, and was buried on 2 Mar 1932 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.³⁸¹

General Notes: The 1880 US Census shows Lemuel was in the household of John Whimpey was at Scott, Mahaska, Iowa. He was his son, single, male, white, age 2, birthplace Ohio, occupation at home, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census has an entry for Lem Whimpey at Iowa State Penitentiary Washington Township District 79 1wd Madison Lee, Iowa. He was single, age 32, birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer.

World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918

Name:Lemuel John WhimpeyBirth:28 May 1878Residence:Not Stated, Monroe, IowaOther:Monroe County

The 1920 US Census shows Lem Whimpey was living at Pleasant, Monroe, Iowa. He was the head of the household, male, age 42, married, birthplace United States, father's birthplace United States, mother's birthplace United States, occupation miner, occupation coal mine. Also in the household was wife Pearl age 27, son Edwin age 12.

The 1930 US Census shows Lenord Whimpey was living at District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois. He was the head of the household, male, age 51, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry coal mine. Also in the household was his wife Eva age 32, son Edwin was 12, daughter Mary age 10, daughter Leona age 6, son William age 3, son Harry age 1.

At the time of his death he was a coal miner.

Lemuel married **Eva Pearl Baughman** on 14 Nov 1917 in Albia, Monroe, Iowa, United States.⁹⁷³ Eva was born on 2 Dec 1894 in Mahaska, Iowa, United States⁹⁷⁴ and died in Mar 1974 in Lexington, Mclean, Illinois, United States⁹⁷⁵ at age 79. Another name for Eva was Evey.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Lemuel J. Whimpey Groom's Birth Date: 1878 Groom's Birthplace: Pigson Re..., Ohio Groom's Age: 39 Bride's Name: Eva Pearl Boughman Bride's Birth Date: 1893 Bride's Birthplace: Whatcheer, Iowa Bride's Age: 24 Marriage Date: 14 Nov 1917 Marriage Place: Albia, Monroe, Iowa Groom's Father's Name: John Whimpey Groom's Mother's Name: Marie Lewis Bride's Father's Name: W. S. Boughman Bride's Mother's Name: Mary Mailon Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M02724-4 System Origin: Iowa-EASy Source Film Number: 1887842 Reference Number: p 257 cn 10221 Collection: Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1920 in Pleasant, Monroe, Iowa, United States.⁹⁷⁶
- She appeared on the census in 1930 in District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States. ⁹⁷⁷

Children from this marriage were:

439 M
 i. Edwin Lewis Whimpey was born on 21 Jun 1918 in Obia, Iowa, United States,⁹⁷⁸ died on 16 Dec 1934 in Danville, Vermilion, Illinois, United States⁹⁷⁹ at age 16, and was buried on 18 Dec 1934 in Jones Cemetery, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.⁹⁷⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Edwin Whimpey was in the household of Lem Whimpey at Pleasant, Monroe, Iowa. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace US, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Edwin Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation none.

At the time of his death he was a student living at Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois.

- 440 F ii. Living
- 441 F iii. **Vivian Jennie Whimpey** was born on 29 Mar 1921 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States⁹⁸⁰ and died on 29 Apr 1921 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.⁹⁸⁰
- 442 M iv. L. Whimpey was born on 16 Sep 1922 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States ⁹⁸¹ and died on 16 Sep 1922 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.⁹⁸¹

443 F v. Living

- 444 F vi. **Eva Whimpey** was born on 1 Aug 1925 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States⁹⁸² and died on 1 Aug 1925 in Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois, United States.⁹⁸²
- 445 M vii. William J. "John" Whimpey was born on 10 Aug 1926 in Alpha, Illinois, United States⁹⁸³ and died on 10 Feb 2008⁹⁸⁴ at age 81. Another name for William was John.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows William J Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois. He was his son, male, age 3 1/2, single, birthplace Illinois, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation none.

United States Obituary Collection about John "Papa" Whimpey Name of Deceased: <tab>John "Papa" Whimpey Age at Death: <tab>81 Death Date: <tab>2 Oct 2008 Obituary Date: <tab>13 Feb 2008 Newspaper Title: <tab>Commercial-News Newspaper Location: <tab>Danville, IL, Us Birth Date: <tab>8 Oct 1926 Locations Mentioned in Obituary: <tab>Danville, Urbana. Alpha, IL Other Persons Mentioned in Obituary: <tab>Carol Root Allison Whimpey Nicole Harry Whimpey (Betty) Cheryle Holt Lynn Eva Whimpey David Whimpey Leona (John) Lemuel James Blue

Source Citation: Newspaper: Commercial-News; Publication Date: 13 Feb 2008; Publication Place: Danville , IL , Us..

John 'Papa' Whimpey

— John ?Papa? Whimpey, 81, of Danville, passed away Sunday, Feb. 10, 2008, at Heritage Nursing Home and Rehabilitation Center in Urbana.

John was born Aug. 10, 1926, in Alpha, Ill., son of Lemuel and Eva Whimpey. He married Carol Root on Oct. 12, 1956. She preceded him in April of 1985. He is survived by two children, David Whimpey and Cheryle Lynn Holt; one granddaughter, Allison Nicole Whimpey; brother, Harry (Betty) Whimpey; sisters, Leona (John) Lagowski and Rachel (Richard) Thomas; and several nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by his parents, two sisters, a brother, a daughter and a granddaughter.

John worked as a millwright at General Motors, retiring after 27 years. He enjoyed trout fishing, hunting, traveling, woodcarving, leatherworking, making lead soldiers, beadworking and making latch-hook rugs. John rode Brahma bulls in the rodeo for several years. He was a member of the Civil War Club and loved doing the

re-enactments, which he did for almost 30 years.

A celebration of John's life will be at 10:30 a.m. Thursday, Feb. 14, 2008, at Sunset Funeral Home & Cremation Center, 3940 N. Vermilion St. in Danville with Pastor James Blue officiating. Visitation will be from 5-8 p.m. Wednesday, Feb. 13 at the funeral home. He will be laid to rest at Sunset Memorial Park in Danville.

Condolences may be sent to the family at www.sunsetfuneralhome.com.

William married **Carol Root** on 12 Oct 1956. Carol was born on 6 Jul 1922⁹⁸⁵ and died in Sep 1985⁹⁸⁵ at age 63.

446 M viii. Living

154. Lewis Miles Whimpey (*William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 12 May 1882 in Fishville, Mahaska, Iowa, United States,³⁸⁹ died on 29 Sep 1938 in Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States,³⁹⁰ at age 56, and was buried on 2 Oct 1938 in American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States,³⁸⁹ Another name for Lewis was Louis.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Lewis Wheimpey was in the household of John Butt at Lehi, Utah. He was his nephew, born May 1882, age 18, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace England, occupation farm labourer.

The 1910 US Census shows Lewis Whimpey was at District 176, Mercur Pct, Tooele, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 28, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation foreman, cyanide mill. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 25, daughter Evelyn age 6, son William age 5, son Blaine age 2 and brother John age 29.

The WW1 Draft Registration Cards has an entry for Lewis Milles Whimpey dob 17 May 1882, registration place Not Stated, Juab, UT. His gravestone also shows his dob as 17 May 1882, and his name as Lewis Miles. However, his death certificate lists him as Louis Miles Whimpey, dob 12 May 1882.

The 1920 US Census shows Louis was at Silver City, Juab, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 37, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Iowa, occupation labourer, industry smelter. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 34, daughter Evelin age 16, son William age 14, son Blain age 12, daughter Amanda age 9 and daughter Myra age 4 1/2.

The 1930 US Census shows Lewis was at Eureka, Juab, Utah. He was the head of the household, age 47, married, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation milling, industry mill. Also in the household was his wife Elizabeth age 44, son Blaine age 22, daughter Amanda age 19, daughter Myra age 14, and daughter Louise age 8.

He was married to Libbie Steele. He was a mill foreman, Tinlic Standard. His father was William Henry Whimpey, birthplace England, and Elizabeth Lewis, birthplace Wales. The informant was Blain Whimpey, Santaquin Utah. The undertaker was Anderson Bros American Fork, Utah. He died from gastric ulcer with fever and with asthma.

Lewis married **Amanda Elizabeth ''Libby'' Steele** about 1900. Amanda was born on 16 Jun 1885 in Utah, United States, ⁹⁸⁶ died on 24 Jan 1960⁸²⁴ at age 74, and was buried after 24 Jan 1960 in American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States.⁸²⁴ Another name for Amanda was Libbie.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 447 F i. **Evelyn Whimpey** was born on 24 Aug 1903 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁸⁷ died on 25 Jun 1977⁹⁸⁸ at age 73, and was buried on 28 Jun 1977 in Santaquin City Cemetery, Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸
- + 448 M ii. William Henry Whimpey was born on 27 Feb 1905 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States⁹⁸⁹ and died on 13 Mar 1965 in Kern, California, United States⁹⁹⁰ at age 60.
- + 449 M iii. Blaine Lewis Whimpey was born on 25 Oct 1907 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁹¹ died on 15 Nov 1941 in Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States⁸²⁴ at age 34, and was buried on 21 Nov 1941 in Santaquin City Cemetery, Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸
 - 450 M iv. **John Whimpey** was born on 30 Nov 1909 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁹² died on 2 Dec 1909 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁹² and was buried on 2 Dec 1909 in American Fork Cemetery, American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁹⁹²

General Notes: He died aged 2 days. His father was Lew Whimpey, birthplace Ohio, and his mother was Libby Steele, birthplace Utah. The informant was Lew Whimpey, Mercur. The undertaker was Lynn Watt, Mercur. He died from congenital defect.

451 F v. **Amanda Elizabeth Whimpey** was born on 2 Feb 1911 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁹³ died on 13 Mar 1989 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States⁹⁹³ at age 78, and was buried after 13 Mar 1989 in Santaquin,

Utah, Utah, United States.994

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Amanda was in the household of Louis Whimpey at Silver City, Juab, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 9, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Amanda was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Eureka, Juab, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 19, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was May. Her last residence was Santaquin, Utah.

Amanda married **Paul Edward Smith** on 13 Oct 1935 in Long Beach, Los Angeles, California, United States.⁹⁹⁴ Paul was born about 1910.

452 F vi. Living

453 F

vii. **Elva Louise Whimpey** was born on 31 May 1921 in Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States⁹⁹⁵ and died on 11 Mar 1962 at age 40. Another name for Elva was Louise.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Louise was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Eureka, Juab, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 8, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Salt Lake Tribune The (Salt Lake City, Utah), 17 October 1964. Lake Victim Identified As Idahoan

Special to the Tribune

TOOELE - Sheriff Fay Gillette of Tooele County Friday night announced that the body found Wednesday on a beach of Carrington Island in Great Salt Lake is definitely that of Mrs. Elva Louise Whimpey Wirthlin, 40, Jerome, Idaho.

HE SAID members of the family had idenitfied a wedding band and engagement ring as belonging to Mrs. Wirthlin and two dentists had confirmed that dental charts and teeth in the body "matched identically".

The sheriff said that no new widespread search is planned, but that periodic searches of the island will be kept up in hope of recovering the body of the victim's husband, Rex, 42.

Both have been missing since March 11, 1962 when they disappeared on a flight from Twin Falls to Las Vegas in a Cessnam 190 Mr. Wirthlin was flying.

THE WOMAN'S body was washed ashored some time this spring, officials surmised, then partially buried under beach sand and silt.

The late includes parts of Tooele, Box Elder, Weber, Davis and Salt Lake counties and if the plane went down in the lake officers from these counties might conduct searches.

HOWEVER, since the craft was reported missing two years, seven months ago and since a two-week search was conducted at the time, no official Friday indicated that a new and expensive search would be conducted.

From Google newspapers https://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=336&dat=19641017 &id=i8NNAAAAIBAJ&sjid=jkkDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2490,3894528&hl=en

The Deseret News Oct 17 1964

Rings Confirm Body's Identity

By Joseph T. Liddell

Desered News Staff Writer

TOOELE - Wedding rings from a finger of the body of a woman found on Carrington Island in Great Salt Lake proved Friday to be those of Mrs. Elva Louise Whimpey Wirthlin, 40, wife of a Jerome, Idaho, auto dealer. Two daughters, Mrs. Weldon K Clark and Ann Wirthlin, Etna, Wyo., positively identified the rings as those of their mother, said Sheriff Fay Gillette.

"The yellow and white Cessna 180 airplane carrying the Jerome couple on a flight over Utah in 1962 must have crashed in the late," Sheriff Gillette said.

"Some time next week the Tooele County Jeep Patrol and volunteers will go over the 30 miles of lakeshore in Tooele County", he said. "We hope to locate the body of Mrs. Wirthlin's husband, Rex Douglas Wirthlin, 42, and the wreckage of their plane.

"A parachute turned in to us this week probably didn't figure in the Wirthlin crash." Sheriff Gillette continued. The daughters told the sheriff their father never carried a parachute.

Mrs. Wirthlin was born May 31, 1921, at Santaquin, a daughter of Lewis Miles and Elizabeth Steele Whimpey. She lived her early life in Utah Valley She married Mr. Wirthlin in 1939. The couple living in Nephi, Spanish Fork and Wyoming beofre moving to Jerome in 1960 where Mr. Wirthlin operated Wirthlin Ford Sales Co. Surviving are a son, Rex Lee, San Francisco Calif.; two daughters, Mrs. Weldon K. (Elizabeth) Clark and Ann,

Etna, Wyo./ three grandchildren; a brother William Whimpey, Taf, Calif., and three sisters, Mrs. Paul (Amanda) Smith, Long Beach, Calif.' Mrs. Myra McConnell Washington, and Mrs Evelyn Kay, Santaquin. Mr. Wirthlin was born Nov 3, 1919, at Eureka, a son of William Henry and Mary Elizabeth Douglas Wirthlin. A brother, Bill D., lives in Salt Lake City.

Elva married **Rex Douglas Wirthlin** Rex was born on 3 Nov 1919 and died on 11 Mar 1962 at age 42.

155. Cora Elizabeth Whimpey (*William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 19 Jun 1885 in Green River, Emery, Utah, United States,³⁹¹ died on 23 Jul 1975 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 90, and was buried on 28 Jul 1975 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Cora E Tillery was in the household of Otis P Tillery at Precinct 2, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Cora Tillery was in the household of Otis P Tillery at Precinct 2, Salt Lake, Utah. She was age 42, born about 1887, wife.

Cora married **Otis P Tillery** on 18 Jan 1909 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Otis was born on 20 Nov 1887,⁹⁹⁶ died on 18 Feb 1975³⁵⁹ at age 87, and was buried on 22 Feb 1975 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

454 F i. Shirley C. Tillery was born on 3 Apr 1910 in Midvale, Utah, United States.

Shirley married **Charles S. Noakes** on 3 Jun 1927 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Charles was born in 1906 in Riverton, Utah, United States.⁹⁹⁷

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Charles S. Noakes Groom's Birth Date: 1906 Groom's Birthplace: Riverton, Ut. Groom's Age: 21 Bride's Name: Shirley C. Tillery Bride's Birth Date: 03 Apr 1910 Bride's Birthplace: Midvale Bride's Age: 17 Marriage Date: 03 Jun 1927 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Chas. S. Noakes Groom's Mother's Name: Sarah E. Shores Bride's Father's Name: O.P. Tillery Bride's Mother's Name: Cora Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74611-2 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429127 Reference Number: LN52063 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

455 F ii. Living

456 M iii. James William Tillery was born on 5 Apr 1912 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁹⁹⁸ died on 19 Apr 1969 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 57, and was buried on 23 Apr 1969 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows James W Tillery was in the household of Otis P Tillery at Precinct 2, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, age 7, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Colorado, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows James W Tillery was in the household of Otis P Tillery at Precinct 2, Salt Lake, Utah. He was age 18, born about 1911, son.

The IGI lists his death date as 6 April 1969.

457 M iv. **Robert P Tillery** was born on 14 Apr 1913 in Utah, United States,⁹⁹⁹ died on 2 Jan 1915 in 14 Hotchkins CT, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹⁰⁰⁰ at age 1, and was buried on 5 Jan 1915 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁰⁰

General Notes: He died aged 1 year 8 months age 18 days. He had no occupation. His father was Otis P Tillery, birthplace Lislo, and his mother was Cora Whimpey, birthplace Utah. The informant was Otis P Tillery, 14 Hotchkins Ct. He died from pneumonia (lobar) after 30 days. The contributory cause was acute nephritis, 3 days. His residence was Salt Lake City, Utah. The undertaker was S M Taylor & Co, City.

His death certificate shows his birth date was 14 April 1913 and the Utah Cemetery Inventory shows his birth date was 18 August 1913.

458 M v. Living

159. Isaac Lewis Geltz (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 16 Jun 1887 in Ohio, United States³⁹⁹ and died on 11 Aug 1959 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁰ at age 72.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Isaac was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, born June 1887, age 12, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Isaac was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 22, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation ? rolling? .

Isaac enlisted 23 February 1918 at New Philadelphia, Ohio. His residence was Canal St, Dover.

The 1930 US Census shows Isaac was at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was age 42, born about 1887 in Ohio, head of the household, white. Also in the household was wife Charlotte age 30, daughter Dorothy age 4, son Robert age 2, son Paul age 1 and brother John age 50.

Isaac married Charlotte about 1920. Charlotte was born in 1899.¹⁰⁰¹

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census in 1930 in Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States. ¹⁰⁰¹

Children from this marriage were:

- 459 F i. Living
- 460 M ii. Robert Geltz was born on 5 Feb 1928^{1002} and died in May 1978^{1003} at age 50.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Robert was in the household of Isaac Geltz at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was age 2, born about 1927, son.

His last residence was Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio.

461 M iii. Paul Geltz was born on 23 Mar 1929^{1004} and died in May 1987^{1005} at age 58.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Paul was in the household of Isaac Geltz at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was age 1, born about 1928, son.

His last residence was Texas.

161. Neala R Geltz (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 27 Apr 1892 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰³ and died on 5 Mar 1980 in Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁴ at age 87.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Noala was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, born April 1892, age 8, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Nial was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 17, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows she was in the household of Howard Andreas at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was age 27, born about 1893, mother's birthplace Wales, father's birthplace Ohio.

The 1930 US Census shows Neola was in the household of Howard H Andreas at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was born about 1893, wife.

Her last residence was Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio.

Neala married **Howard H Andreas** on 28 May 1910.¹⁰⁰⁶ Howard was born on 13 Jun 1888 in Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States¹⁰⁰⁶ and died on 2 Jun 1937¹⁰⁰⁶ at age 48.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census in 1920 in Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.¹⁰⁰⁷
- He appeared on the census in 1930 in Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.¹⁰⁰⁸

Children from this marriage were:

462 F i. Living

463 M ii. **Dale Isaac Andreas** was born on 11 Apr 1914 in Ohio, United States¹⁰⁰⁹ and died on 12 Sep 2002¹⁰¹⁰ at age 88.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Dale was in the household of Howard Andreas at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was born about 1914 in Ohio.

The 1930 US Census shows Dale was in the household of Howard H Andreas at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was born about 1915, son.

His last residence was Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio.

164. Enos Geltz (*Mary Jane Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 19 Mar 1900 in Ohio, United States⁴⁰⁷ and died in Oct 1966⁴⁰⁷ at age 66.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Enos was in the household of Louis Geltz at Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, born March 1900, age 2/12, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Enos was in the household of Lewis Geltz at District 112, 3wd Canal Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 10, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales English, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Enos was at District 9 Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was the head of the household, male, age 30, married, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation craneman, industry steel mill. Also in the household was his wife Catherine age 25, son Harold age 7 and daughter Marjorie age 5.

His last residence was New Philadelphia, Tuscarawas, Ohio. His SSN was issued in Ohio before 1951.

Enos married Catherine about 1920. Catherine was born in 1904 in Ohio, United States. ¹⁰¹¹

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census in 1930 in District 9, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, United States.¹⁰¹¹

Children from this marriage were:

464 M i. Harold E Geltz was born on 17 Jul 1922 in Ohio, United States¹⁰¹² and died on 7 Mar 2003¹⁰¹³ at age 80.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Harold was in the household of Enos Geltz at District 9 Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, age 7, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

His last residence was Ford City, Armstrong, Pennsylvania.

465 F ii. Living

165. John Isaac Whimpey (*Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 7 May 1885 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁴¹³ died on 16 Apr 1953 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴¹³ at age 67, and was buried on 17 Apr 1953 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.⁴¹³

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows John O Whimpey was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born May 1885, age 15, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows John I Whimpey was at District 43, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 25, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales - Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer. Also in the household was wife Sarah age 18, son Douglas age 1. In the previous household was Lewis and Alice Whimpey.

WW1 Draft Registration Cards show John Isaac Whimpey, dob 7 May 1885, registration place not stated, Emery, Ut. Nearest relative Sadie Whimpey.

The 1920 US Census shows John was living at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 34, male, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer. Also in the household was wife Sarah, son Douglas, and daughters Donna and Hortense.

The 1930 US Census shows John S Whimpey was living at District 38, Consumers, Carbon, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 44, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry coal miner. Also in the household were boarders LeRoy M Strong and David Richd.

At the time of his death he was living at Cleveland, Emery, Utah. He was widowed. His occupation was mining and farming. His parents were Lewis Whimpey, birthplace Wales, and Alice C Park, birthplace Ohio. His SSN was 528-05-7356. The informant was Clem Whimpey, Huntington, Utah. He died from coronary thrombosis, 12 days. Other significant condition, post transurethral prostatectomy. Major finding of operation, benign prostatic hyperplasia. The funeral director was A Fitbeck, Castle Dale, Utah.

John married **Sarah McMullin** on 18 Nov 1908 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹⁰¹⁴ Sarah was born on 11 Mar 1891 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹⁰¹⁵ died on 14 Feb 1952 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰¹⁵ at age 60, and was buried after 14 Feb 1952 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹⁰¹⁵

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: John Whimpey Groom's Birth Date: Groom's Birthplace: Of Cleveland, Emery, Utah Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Sadie Mcmullen Bride's Birth Date: 1891 Bride's Birthplace: Of Cleveland, Emery, Utah Bride's Age: 17 Marriage Date: 18 Nov 1908 Marriage Place: Cleveland, Emery, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Groom's Mother's Name: Bride's Father's Name: Bride's Mother's Name: Groom's Race: Groom's Marital Status: Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: Bride's Marital Status: Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M73486-1 System Origin: Utah-VR Source Film Number: 483518 Reference Number: 2:3WDGHK7 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

Children from this marriage were:

466 M
 i. Douglas Glenwood Whimpey was born on 10 May 1909 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰¹⁶ and died in Mar 1966¹⁰¹⁶ at age 56.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Douglas G Whimpey was in the household of John I Whimpey at District 43, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 1, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows he was living in the household of John I Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah,

occupation none.

Douglas married **Caroline Leamaster**. Caroline was born on 20 Aug 1913¹⁰¹⁷ and died in Jun 1980¹⁰¹⁷ at age 66.

467 F ii. **Florence Whimpey** was born on 22 Nov 1910 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,¹⁰¹⁸ died on 21 Jan 1911 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,¹⁰¹⁹ and was buried on 22 Jan 1911 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹⁰¹⁸

General Notes: Her parents were John I Whimpey, birthplace Lehi, Utah, and Sarah McMullin, birthplace St George Utah. The informant was Alice Whimpey, Cleveland. The undertaker was Joseph Y Larsen, Cleveland. She died from pneumonia.

An entry on the IGI shows her birth date as 25 Nov 1910 and death date 13 Jan 1911.

468 F iii. Alice Whimpey was born on 22 Nov 1910 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,¹⁰²⁰ died on 20 Jan 1911 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,¹⁰²¹ and was buried on 22 Jan 1911 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹⁰²⁰

General Notes: Her parents were John I Whimpey, birthplace Lehi, Utah, and Sarah McMullin, birthplace St George Utah. The informant was Alice Whimpey, Cleveland. The undertaker was Joseph J Larsen, Cleveland. She died from pnemonia after 5 days.

469 M iv. John Otho Whimpey was born on 12 Nov 1911 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States,¹⁰²² died on 13 Jul 1913 in Hiawatha, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹⁰²² at age 1, and was buried on 16 Jul 1913 in Cleveland Cemetery, Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States.¹⁰²²

General Notes: His parents were John I Whimpey, born in Lehi, Utah, and Sarah McMullin, born in St George Utah. The informant was Mrs J Whimpey, Hiawatha UT. He died from pneumonia (lobular), 3 days. Contributory - measles, 4 days. The undertaker was J J Whimpey, acting, Hiawatha UT.

470 F v. **Donna Maxine Whimpey** was born on 4 Apr 1914 in Hiawatha, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰²³ and died in May 1992¹⁰²⁴ at age 78.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows she was living in the household of John I Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 5, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace, occupation none.

At the time of her death she was living at Price, Carbon, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Donna married **John Andrew Hamilton** on 12 Nov 1950 in South Gate, Los Angeles, California, United States. John was born about 1910.

471 F vi. Hortense Whimpey was born on 7 Dec 1918 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States¹⁰²⁵ and died on 25 Oct 1988¹⁰²⁶ at age 69.

General Notes: At the time of her death her surname was Chapman. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1973.

The 1920 US Census shows Hortense was living in the household of John I Whimpey at Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 1 1/2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

- 472 F vii. **Blanch Whimpey** was born on 24 Aug 1920 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States¹⁰²⁷ and died on 12 Sep 1995¹⁰²⁷ at age 75.
- 473 M viii. Living

Living married **Donna Clara Pettey**. Donna was born on 29 Aug 1931 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹⁰²⁸ died on 16 Oct 1960 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰²⁸ at age 29, and was buried on 19 Oct 1960 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰²⁸

171. Bertha Floy Farish (*Ruth Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 2 Apr 1882 in Justus, Stark, Ohio, United States,⁴³¹ died on 16 Oct 1956 in Carbon, Utah, United States⁴³¹ at age 74, and was buried on 21 Oct 1956 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁴³¹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Bertha was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, white, female, born April 1882, age 18, single, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation waitress.

The 1920 US Census shows Bertha was living at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was the head of the household, female, age 37, widowed, birthplace Ohio, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales. Also in the household was her daughter Mae, daughter Ruth, daughter Charlotte, son John, daughter Beulah, daughter Mary and daughter Della.

The 1930 US census shows Bertha was living at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was the head of the household, white, age 47, born about 1882 in Ohio.

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1920 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States. ¹⁰²⁹
- She appeared on the census in 1930 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁰

Bertha married **John Henry James** on 3 Mar 1902 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³¹ John was born on 23 Sep 1878,¹⁰³² died on 17 Apr 1915 in Long Beach, Los Angeles, California, United States¹⁰³² at age 36, and was buried on 22 Apr 1915 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³²

Children from this marriage were:

474 F i. **Phoeby Mae James** was born on 12 Oct 1902 in Utah, United States.¹⁰³³ Another name for Phoeby was Mae.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Mae was in the household of Bertha James at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 17, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Utah.

475 F ii. **Ruth James** was born in 1905 in Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁴

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Bertha James at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 15, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Utah.

476 F
 iii. Charlotte J James was born on 9 Dec 1906 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, ¹⁰³⁵ died on 19 Jan 1988 in Boise, Ada, Idaho, United States¹⁰³⁶ at age 81, and was buried on 22 Jan 1988 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States. ¹⁰³⁶

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Charlotte J James was in the household of Bertha James at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 13, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Utah.

Utah Cemetery Inventory about Charlotte James Reynolds Name: <tab>Charlotte James Reynolds Birth Date: <tab>9 Dec 1906 Birth Place: <tab>UT, Carbon, Scofield Death Date: <tab>19 Jan 1988 Death Place: <tab>Idaho, Boise Burial Date: <tab>22 January 1988 Cemetery: <tab>Price City Cemetery Source: <tab>Sexton / Grant Grave Location: <tab>1-M-302-06 Relatives: <tab>Mother James, Bertha Farrish Father James, John

Charlotte married **Fred Mcclure Reynolds** on 15 Jun 1929 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁷ Fred was born on 22 Aug 1901 in Springville, Utah, Utah, United States,¹⁰³⁷ was christened on 1 Dec 1901 in Springville, Utah, Utah, United States,¹⁰³⁷ died on 20 Jun 1979 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰³⁷ at age 77, and was buried on 25 Jun 1979 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁷

477 M iv. John Henry James was born on 25 May 1908 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹⁰³³ died on 1 Dec 1951 in Oakland Hotel, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹⁰³⁸ at age 43, and was buried on 3 Dec 1951 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁸

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows John W James was in the household of Bertha James at Price, Carbon, Utah. He was her son, male, age 11, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Utah.

478 F
 v. Beulah James was born on 14 Sep 1909 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States, ¹⁰³³ died on 21 Jul 1923 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹⁰³⁹ at age 13, and was buried on 23 Jul 1923 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹⁰³⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Beulah was in the household of Bertha James at Price, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, female, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Utah.

Beulah died from chronic valvular heart aortic insufficiency. The informant was Lew Evans, Price, Utah. She

was a student. Her death certificate shows she was born 4 Sep 1909.

479 F vi. Living

480 F vii. Living

176. Essie Farish (*Ruth Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 20 Jan 1893 in Cleveland, Emery, Utah, United States⁴³⁹ and died on 26 Sep 1969⁴³⁹ at age 76.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Essie was in the household of Ruth Farish at Winter Quarters Precinct, Carbon, Utah. She was her daughter, white, female, born June 1893, age 7, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Essie was in the household of Ruth Farish at District 65, 27 Pct, Somerset, Gunnison, Colorado. She was her daughter, female, single, age 17, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England English, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Elsie Bunnell was in the household of Calvin Bunnell at Ogden, Weber, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 26, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Essie Bunnell was in the household of Calvin Bunnell at District 17, Ogden, Weber, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

Essie married **Calvin Leroy Bunnell** on 29 Mar 1915.⁴³⁹ Calvin was born on 25 Mar 1889 in Lawrence, Emery, Utah, United States¹⁰⁴⁰ and died on 29 Jun 1962¹⁰⁴⁰ at age 73.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census in 1920 in Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States. ¹⁰⁴¹
- He appeared on the census in 1930 in Ogden, Weber, Utah, United States. ¹⁰⁴²

The child from this marriage was: 481 M i. Living

180. Rachel Edna Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 12 Jun 1884 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁴⁷ died on 11 Nov 1955 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁴⁸ at age 71, and was buried on 15 Nov 1955 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁴⁹ Another name for Rachel was Edna.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Rachel was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born June 1883, age 16, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation student.

The 1910 US Census shows Edna Ellis was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, married, age 26, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation telephone operator

The 1920 US Census shows Rachel Ellis was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, age 35, widowed, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation operator, industry telephone.

Certificate of death lists date of death as Dec. 11. 1955, however the date received by local reg. was 11-14-55 and the date of burial was Nov.15 1955. Name: Edna Worthen Ellis Williams Titles & Terms: Death Date: 11 Dec 1955 Death Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States Birthdate: 12 Jun 1884 Estimated Birth Year: Birthplace: Salt Lake City, Utah Death Age: 71 years Gender: Female Marital Status: Married Race or Color: Caucasian Spouse's Name: George A. Williams Father's Name: Charles H. Worthen Father's Titles & Terms:

Mother's Name: Rachel Whimpey Mother's Titles & Terms: Film Number: Digital GS Number: 4093834 Image Number: 0065 Certificate Number: 5503370 Collection: Utah Death Certificates, 1904-1956

She died from arterio sclerosis and heart disease.

Rachel married **Alma Arthur Ellis** on 27 Jun 1906 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁴³ Alma was born on 7 Nov 1882 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁴⁴ died on 24 Oct 1913 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 30, and was buried on 24 Oct 1913 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

482 F i. Susan Worthen Ellis was born on 9 Sep 1907 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁴⁵ died on 6 Jul 1986 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 78, and was buried on 10 Jul 1986 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Susan Ellis was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his granddaughter, female, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Susan Ellis was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his grandchild, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Christensen.

483 M ii. Living

484 F iii. **Alma Edna Ellis** was born on 17 Jan 1914 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁴⁶ died on 31 Jan 1989 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹⁰⁴⁷ at age 75, and was buried on 3 Feb 1989 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Alma Ellis was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his grandchild, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Haltiner.

Alma married **Otto Walter Haltiner** on 4 Jan 1937 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁴⁸ Otto was born on 5 Nov 1901 in Alstatten, St Gollen, Switzerland,¹⁰⁴⁹ died on 3 Sep 1979 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹⁰⁴⁹ at age 77, and was buried on 6 Sep 1979 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁵⁰

Marriage Notes: His father was Ulrich, and his mother was Emma Hakberle

Rachel next married George A. Williams.

181. Mary Ellen Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Jan 1886 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵⁰ died on 8 Aug 1909 in Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States⁴⁴⁹ at age 23, and was buried on 11 Aug 1909 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born December 1885, age 14, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation student.

Mary married **Alma August Mathew Ek** on 12 Jun 1907.¹⁰⁴³ Alma was born on 11 Sep 1880,¹⁰⁵¹ died on 7 Jan 1963 in Camarillo, Ventura, California, United States¹⁰⁵² at age 82, and was buried on 12 Jan 1963 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

The child from this marriage was:

485 F i. Mary M Ek was born in 1909 in Nevada, United States.¹⁰⁵³

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Mary Ek was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his granddaughter, female, single, age 10/12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Mary M Ek was in the household of Charles Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his grandchild, age 10, single, birthplace Nevada, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

182. Charles Herbert Worthen Jr (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 23 Feb 1888 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵¹ died on 23 Jul 1963 in Draper, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 75, and was buried on 26 Jul 1963 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Charles was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born December 1887, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Charles was at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, married, age 22, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation mason. Also in the household was his wife Nellie age 20, son Charles age 8/12.

The 1920 US Census shows Charles was at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 31, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation mason, industry brick. Also in the household was his wife Nellie age 24, son Wayne age 10 and daughter Jean age 6.

The 1930 US Census shows Charles was at District 104, Precinct 3, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 42, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation brick ?, industry ?. Also in the household was his wife Nellie age 45, son Jean age 16 and son Richard age 9

Charles married **Nellie Jane Peck** in Sep 1908.¹⁰⁴³ Nellie was born on 26 Mar 1890 in Gentile Valley, Idaho, United States,¹⁰⁵⁴ died on 15 Mar 1949 in 3098 So 1765 East Street, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹⁰⁵⁵ at age 58, and was buried on 18 Mar 1949 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁵⁵

Children from this marriage were:

486 M i. Charles Wayne Worthen was born in 1909 in Utah, United States.¹⁰⁵⁶

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Charles was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 8/12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Idaho, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Wayne was in the household of Charles H Worthen at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Idaho, occupation none.

487 F ii. Living

488 M iii. Living

183. John Isaac Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 25 Feb 1890 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁵² and died on 22 Sep 1938⁴⁴⁹ at age 48.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows John was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born February 1890, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows John was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 20, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation apprentice machine ?.

US Passport Applications 1795-1925 (database at ancestry.com) shows the following information:

John I Worthen birth date 25 Feb 1890 Salt Lake City, Utah Male Residence Salt Lake City, Utah, Passport Issue Date 12 Nov 1918 father's name Charles Herbert Worthen father's birth location Salt Lake City, Utah Father's residence Salt Lake City, Utah Spouse Name Marion Croft Worthen

Passport Applications January 2 1906 - March 31 1925(M1490)

The Passport Application shows his wife Marion was born in England., and mentions daughter Edna age 8 born in Salt Lake, sons John age 5 and Sidney 3 ½ born in Salt Lake. It shows he had resided out of the US in Chile South America from August 5, 1915 to Sept 5 1918. His occupation was machinist.

Passport required to travel to Chile to the master mechanic of Braden Copper Company of US. Intend to leave US from New Orleans, on board United Fruit Cos line on or before 12 Nov 1918. Last passport was obtained from Santiago Chile on July 27 1918 and was cancelled by Collector of Customs, San Francisco.

The California Passenger and Crew Lists shows the following entries for John:

John I Worthen, arrival date 31 Jul 1921, age 31 years 5 months, birth date 26 Feb 1890 Salt Lake City, United States, Ship name Anyo Maru Port of arrival San Pedro, California port of departure Valparaiso, Chile

John I Worthen arrival date 4 Sep 1918 age 28 years 6 months b abt 1890 Salt Lake City ship name Nippon Maru, port of Arrival San Francisco California port of departure Valparaiso Chile

John Isaac Worthen arrival date 4 Jul 1930 age 40 b abt 1890 Salt Lake City Ship name Ginyo Maru, port of arrival Los Angeles, California port of departure Iquique.

John Isaac Worthen arrival date 1 Jun 1933 born 25 Feb 1889 Salt Lake City Ship name Heiyo Maru port of arrival Los Angeles California port of departure Iquique Chile

John Isac Worthen arrival date 19 Aug 1926 age 37 born 25 Feb 1889 Salt Lake City ship name Anyo Maru port of arrival Los Angeles, California Port of departure Valparaiso, Chile

SS Anyo Maru sailing from Valperaiso Chile 28th June 1921 Arriving at Port of San Pedro Calf. July 31 1921 Family Name Given name Age yr Mo Sex Marital status If native of US date and place of birth If naturalised name and date of court Address in US Worthen John I 31 5 M M Feb 25/1890 salt Lake City USA 256 West 7th South Salt Laken Worthen Coft Marion 32 4 F M Mar/3/1889 Haul England " Worthen Edna 10 1 F S June/11/1911 Salt Lake " Worthen John 8 8 M S Nov/26/1913 do " Worthen Sydney 5 8 M S Nov/22/1916 do " Worthen Lucile 0 6 F S Jan26/1921 do (date of birth crossed out and comment written in naturalization details - daur of ? possibly Chile)

California, San Francisco Area Funeral Home Records, 1895-1985 about John Worthen Name: John Worthen Gender: Male Race: Caucasian (White) 25 Feb 1890 Birth Date: Salt Lake City, Utah Birth Place: Age: 48 Death Date: 22 Sep 1938 Spouse: Marion Worthen Father: Chas Herbert Worthen Mother: Rachel Wimpey Funeral Home: N. Gray and Company Source Information: Ancestry.com. California, San Francisco Area Funeral Home Records, 1895-1985 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Original data:

San Francisco Area Funeral Home Records, 1895-1985. Microfilm publication, 1129 rolls. Researchity. San Francisco, California.

http://search.ancestry.com.au/iexec?htx=View&r=5544&dbid=2118&iid=B020081-00670 &fn=John&ln=Worthen&st=r&ssrc=&pid=442714

John Worthen place of death Central Emergency Hospital Home Address 605 Jones St. Apt. 35 Married to Marion Worthen born 25 Feb 1890 Occupation Mech. engineer. Working for self. last worked Jul7 1938, 20 years spent in occupation born Salt Lake City Utah Father Chas. Herbert Worthen born Salt Lake City Utah Mother Rachel Wimpey born Salt Lake City Utah had living in California 1 year 15 days Informant Marion Worthen 605 Jones St. Apt. 35 Buried Cypress Lawn Sept 26 1938 Died Sep 22 1938 an autopsy was performed He died from shock and hemorrhage following gunshot wound of head

Nauture of injury. R. B. Hess, Asst. 650 Merchant St. Coronoer Thos. B. W. Leland, San Francisco Husband of Marion Worthen Father of Mrs. Edna Hoagland, John, Sydney, Lucille and Bishop Charles H. Worthen and the late Rachel Worthen

John married Marion Crofts. Marion was born on 3 Mar 1889 in Hull, Yorkshire, England.

Children from this marriage were:

489 F i. Edna Marion Worthen was born on 11 Jun 1911 in Salt Lake, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁵⁷

General Notes: Possible entry on SSDI Social Security Death Index about Edna Hoagland Name: Edna Hoagland SSN: 526-53-1847 Last Residence: 84123 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States of America Born: 11 Jun 1911 Died: May 1984 State (Year) SSN issued: Arizona (1975)

Edna married **James Andrus Hoagland** on 11 Aug 1930 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. James was born on 28 Apr 1906 in Dell, Oregon, United States.

- 490 M ii. **John W Worthen** was born on 26 Nov 1912 in Utah, United States⁹⁹⁰ and died on 23 Dec 1962 in San Mateo, San Mateo, California, United States¹⁰⁵⁸ at age 50.
- 491 M iii. **Sidney Eugene Worthen** was born on 22 Nov 1915 in Utah, United States⁴¹⁵ and died on 7 Jan 1996 in Santa Clara, Santa Clara, California, United States¹⁰⁵⁹ at age 80.
- 492 F iv. Living

184. Willard Milton Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 9 Mar 1894 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁵³ and died on 17 Dec 1968 in Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States⁴⁵⁴ at age 74.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Willard was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, white, male, born March 1894, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Willard was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 16, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation apprentice mail clerk, Wagon Co.

The 1930 US census shows Willard M Worthen was at District 1829 (Districts 1751-1976), Chicago, Cook, Illinois. He was a roomer, male, age 36, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation salesman, industry banking. Also in the household was his wife Jewel M, daughter Shirley E and son Willard M jnr.

His last residence was Sacramento, Sacramento, California. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Willard married **Jewel M Smith** on 8 Dec 1923.¹⁰⁴³ Jewel was born on 19 May 1895 in Indiana, United States¹⁰⁶⁰ and died in Aug 1973¹⁰⁶¹ at age 78.

Children from this marriage were:

493 F i. **Living**

494 M ii. Living

186. Ruth Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 28 Dec 1897 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵⁷ died on 6 Sep 1985 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁵⁸ at age 87, and was buried on 9 Sep 1985 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 12 Ward 2 Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, white, female, born December 1897, age 2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation apprentice none.

The 1920 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of Arthur Sperry at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, age 22, married, born in Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The Utah Cemetery inventory shows she died 9 June 1985 - this was probably supposed to have been 6 September.

Ruth married **Arthur Joy Sperry** on 5 Jun 1918 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁴³ Arthur was born on 4 May 1892 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁶² died on 14 Jun 1985 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹ at age 93, and was buried on 19 Jun 1985 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

The child from this marriage was: 495 M i. Living

187. Gwenllyan Worthen (*Rachel Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 5 Jun 1900 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States, ⁴⁵⁹ died on 24 Dec 1985 in St Mark's Hospital, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴⁶⁰ at age 85, and was buried on 27 Dec 1985 in Wasatch Lawn Memorial Park, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴⁴⁹ Another name for Gwenllyan was Gwen.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Gwenllyan was in the household of Charles Worthen at District 119 2 ward Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 9, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace England, occupation none

The 1920 US Census shows Gwenilyan was living in the household of Lawrence M Sheets at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, age 19 years, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

Gwenllyan married Laurence Musser Sheets. Laurence was born on 4 Dec 1897¹⁰⁶³ and died in Sep 1982¹⁰⁶³ at age 84.

The child from this marriage was: 496 M i. **Living**

193. Martha Lucy Whimpey (*Lemuel*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 26 Dec 1903 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁴⁷⁷ died on 1 Oct 1962 in Pendleton, Umatilla, Oregon, United States ³⁵⁹ at age 58, and was buried on 5 Oct 1962 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Martha L Whimpey was in the household of Lemuel Whimpey at District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, single, age 6, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Martha W Peck was in the household of Arthur C Peck at Baker City, Baker, Oregon. She was age 25, born about 1904, wife.

Martha married **Arthur Clarence Peck** about 1925. Arthur was born on 2 Jun 1902 in Sumpter, Baker, Oregon, United States, ¹⁰⁶⁴ died on 23 Oct 1997 in Logan, Cache, Utah, United States ¹⁰⁶⁴ at age 95, and was buried on 29 Oct 1997 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

497 F i. **Living**

498 F ii. Living

200. Maggie Elvera Glenn (*Magdalene Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 16 Sep 1895 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,⁴⁹⁵ died on 24 Feb 1972 in Idaho Falls, Bonneville, Idaho, United States⁴⁹⁶ at age 76, and was buried on 28 Feb 1972 in Shelley, Bingham, Idaho, United States.⁴⁹³ Another name for Maggie was Elvera.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Elvera was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 24, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Elvera M Harker was in the household of Clarence J Harker at District 27, Shelley, Bingham, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 34, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Her last residence was Shelley, Bingham, ID. Her SSN was issued in Idaho in 1953.

Maggie married **Joseph Clarence Harker** on 29 Mar 1922 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁶⁵ Joseph was born on 22 Mar 1896 in Taylorsville, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁶⁶

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Joseph Clarence Harker Groom's Birth Date: 22 Mar 1896 Groom's Birthplace: Taylorsville, Ut. Groom's Age: 21

Bride's Name: Maggie Elvera Glenn Bride's Birth Date: 16 Jan 1895 Bride's Birthplace: Salt Lake Bride's Age: 21 Marriage Date: 29 Mar 1922 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Jos. H. Harker Groom's Mother's Name: Emily E. Oberg Bride's Father's Name: Alex Glenn Bride's Mother's Name: Maggie Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74544-3 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429111 Reference Number: cn 39311 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

Children from this marriage were:

- 499 F i. Living500 M ii. Living
- 501 F iii. Living

203. Rhoda Irene Glenn (*Magdalene Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 27 Jul 1901 in Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho, United States⁴⁹⁹ and died on 24 Jun 1983⁵⁰⁰ at age 81.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Rhoda was in the household of Alexander Glenn at Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho. She was his daughter, female, age 18, single, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Rhoda was in the household of Chase W Kimball at District 7, Labelle, Jefferson, Idaho. She was his wife, female, age 25, married, birthplace Idaho, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Her last residence was Nampa, Canyon, ID. Her SSN was issued in Idaho 1957.

Rhoda married **Chase W Kimball** on 18 Nov 1925 in Logan, Cache, Utah, United States.¹⁰⁶⁷ Chase was born in 1892 in Idaho, United States.¹⁰⁶⁸

Children from this marriage were:

502 F i. Living

503 M ii. Living

209. Wilbert Marles Webb (*Elizabeth Ann Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 8 Jan 1898 in Utah, United States⁵⁰⁶ and died on 3 May 1995⁵⁰⁷ at age 97.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Wilbert was at Precinct 9, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 22, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer, industry general farm. Also in the household was his wife Vina age 20, and son Wilbert age 2/12.

The 1930 US Census shows Wilbert was at District 121, Herriman, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer, industry general farm. Also in the household was his wife Vina age 30, son Wilbert age 10, daughter Naomi age 7, son Calvin age 5, daughter Caroline age 3 1/2 and son Reed age 7/12.

Wilbert married **Vina Naomi Larsen** about 1920. Vina was born on 5 Sep 1899 in Utah, United States¹⁰⁶⁹ and died on 20 Mar 1999¹⁰⁷⁰ at age 99.

Children from this marriage were:

504	Μ	i.	Living
505	F	ii.	Living
506	Μ	iii.	Living
507	F	iv.	Living
508	Μ	v.	Living

210. Sylvia Elizabeth Webb (*Elizabeth Ann Whimpey*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 18 Sep 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁵⁰⁸ died on 11 Oct 1976 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁵⁰⁸ at age 77, and was buried on 13 Oct 1976 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, ³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Sylvia was in the househld of Arch W Nielson at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 20, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Sylvia was in the househld of Archie Nielson at District 37, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 36, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace New Jersey, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Her last residence was Springville, Utah, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Sylvia married **Archie Waldner Nielson** on 12 Jun 1918 in Utah, United States.¹⁰⁷¹ Archie was born on 28 Apr 1895 in Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁷² died on 1 Oct 1974 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States,¹⁰⁷³ at age 79, and was buried on 4 Oct 1974 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

- 509 M i. **Living**
- 510 F ii. Living
- 511 M iii. Living

230. Priscilla Blatchley (Anne Whimpey³, William², William¹) was born in 1881 in Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁶

General Notes: The 1881 Wales Census shows Precilla Bletchley was in the household of William Bletchley at Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales. She was his daughter, born about 1881 in Merthyr Tydfil.

The 1891 Wales Census shows Primla Blatchley was in the household of William Blatchley at Llantristant, Glamorgan. She was his daughter, age 10, birthplace Merthyr, Glamorgan.

Priscilla Blatchley was married June quarter 1899 in Pontypridd, Glamorgan, volume 11a page 740. Also on the page were Alfred Edward B Evans, Edward Llewellyn John or Thomas Edward Jones.

I couldn't find Priscilla on the 1901 census until I went looking at the page her parents were on 1901 Wales Census about Annie Blatchley Name: <tab>Annie Blatchley Age in 1901: <tab>37 Estimated birth year: <tab>abt 1864 Relation: <tab>Wife Spouse's name: <tab>William Gender: <tab>Female Where born: <tab>Merthyr, Glamorgan, Wales <tab> Civil parish: <tab>Ystradyfodwg Ecclesiastical parish: <tab>Llantrisant County/Island: <tab>Glamorgan Country: <tab>Wales <tab> Street Address: <tab>View image Condition as to marriage: <tab>View image Education: <tab>View image Employment status: <tab>View image Occupation: <tab>View image

<tab>

Registration district: <tab>Pontypridd Sub-registration district: <tab>Llantrisant ED, institution, or vessel: <tab>Llantrisant Edits Stab>View others on page Household schedule number: <tab>14 Household Members: <tab>14 Household Members: <tab>Name <tab>Age William Blatchley <tab>46 Annie Blatchley <tab>46 Annie Blatchley <tab>47 Edith Maud Blatchley <tab>17 Edith Maud Blatchley <tab>16 William John Blatchley <tab>9 <tab> Source Citation: Class: RG13; Piece: 5009; Folio: 84; Page: 4.

Graigddu? Road William Blatchley head m 46 ? road ? worker Glam Merthyr Annie " wife m 37 <tab><tab><tab><tab>do do Emma Ann " daur s 17 <tab><tab><tab>do Snits? Edith Maud " do s 16<tab><tab><tab>do do William John son s 9 <tab><tab><tab>do do

Further down the page Grangadu ? Cottage Thos Ed Jones head m 28 groom domestic worker do Flosfodon? Pricilla " wife m 20<tab><tab><tab>do Troegrhiw English Thomas Wm Jones son s 7 mos <tab><tab>--

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census in 1881 in Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²⁴
- She appeared on the census in 1891 in Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales.⁵²³

Priscilla married Thomas Edward Jones.

The child from this marriage was:

512 M i. Thomas William Jones was born in 1900.

General Notes: Possible birth for Thomas

England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index, 1837-1915 about Thomas William Jones Name: <tab>Thomas William Jones Year of Registration: <tab>1900 Quarter of Registration: <tab>Jul-Aug-Sep District: <tab>Pontypridd County: <tab>Glamorgan, Mid Glamorgan Volume: <tab>11a Page: <tab>566 (click to see others on page)

Fifth Generation (Great Great-Grandchildren)

234. Stanley Frank Langley (*Elsie Eliza Gordon*⁴, *Eliza Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 25 Jul 1892 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia, ⁵²⁹ died on 7 Feb 1962 in South Australia, Australia⁵³⁰ at age 69, and was buried after 7 Feb 1962 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³¹

Stanley married **Florence Annie Taylor** on 11 Mar 1916 in Methodist Parsonage, Sydenham Road, Norwood, South Australia, Australia.¹⁰⁷⁴ Florence was born in 1892,¹⁰⁷⁴ died in 1981 at age 89, and was buried in 1981 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

Marriage Notes: Stanley was 25 years old and single. Florence was 25 years old and single His father was Alfred John Langley and her father was John Taylor.

Children from this marriage were:

513 M i. Kenneth Douglas Langley was born on 11 Apr 1917 in New Tusmore, South Australia, Australia¹⁰⁷⁵ and died on 2 Dec 1997⁵³¹ at age 80.

General Notes: He was living at Norwood.

514 F ii. **Elwyn Joan Langley** was born on 16 Mar 1919 in Kensington, South Australia, Australia, ¹⁰⁷⁶ died on 30 Jan 2004⁵³¹ at age 84, and was buried after 30 Jan 2004 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

General Notes: She was from Campbelltown.

515 M iii. Living

235. Doris May Langley (*Elsie Eliza Gordon*⁴, *Eliza Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 14 May 1894 in Glen Osmond, South Australia, Australia,⁵³² died on 21 Nov 1989⁵³¹ at age 95, and was cremated after 21 Nov 1989 in Centennial Park, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia.⁵³¹

Doris married **Richard Frank Brook** on 16 Aug 1919 in Baptist Church, Parkside, South Australia, Australia.¹⁰⁷⁷ Richard was born in 1885.¹⁰⁷⁷

Marriage Notes: Richard was 34 years old and single. Doris was 25 years old and single. His father was Frank Brook. Her father was Alfred John Langley.

Children from this marriage were:

- 516 F i. Living
- 517 F ii. Living

239. Frank Atkinson Gordon (*Frank Howard Gordon*⁴, *Eliza Whimpey*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 17 Jul 1898 in North Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵³⁹ died on 28 May 1950 in South Australia, Australia⁵⁴⁰ at age 51, and was buried on 30 May 1950 in North Road Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, ⁵⁴¹

General Notes: At the time of his death he was living at 2a Sherriff St Underdale. The undertaker was Alfred James & Sons Unley. The Rev CJ Whitfield officiated at his funeral service

Frank married **Ida Maud Papps** on 16 Apr 1923 in St Mary Presbytery, Glenelg, South Australia, Australia.¹⁰⁷⁸ Ida was born on 2 Sep 1898 in Walkerville, South Australia, Australia.¹⁰⁷⁹

Marriage Notes: Frank was 24 years old and single. Ida was 24 years old and single. His father was Frank Howard Gordon. Her father was Frederick Henry Papps.

Children from this marriage were:

518 M i. Living

519 F ii. Living

256. Keith Whimpey (*Harry*⁴, *Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in 1919 in Tungamah, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸² and died on 16 Sep 1974 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸³ at age 55.

General Notes: At the time of his death he was living at 395 Albion St West Brunswick. He was a member of the West Melbourne Lodge No 253, A F & A Masons of Victoria. His funeral was held at the Chapel of R R Penn Pty Ltd Coburg.

Noted events in his life were:

• Keith was cremated on 18 Sep 1974 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁸⁰

Keith married **Phyllis Annie Norman** in 1940 in Eltham, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁸¹ Phyllis was born on 28 Oct 1916 in Northcote, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁸² and died on 19 Feb 1990 in Toora, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁸³ at age 73.

Noted events in her life were:

• Phyllis was cremated on 21 Feb 1990 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁸⁴

Children from this marriage were:

+ 520 F i. Living

- 521 M ii. Lindsay Stuart Whimpey was born in 1950¹⁷⁸ and died in 1950 in Brunswick East, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁸⁵ General Notes: He died aged 3 days.
- 522 M iii. **Bruce Leonard Whimpey** was born on 27 Oct 1940, died on 15 May 2009 at age 68, and was buried on 22 May 2009 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.

257. Raymond Whimpey (*Harry*⁴, *Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 23 Oct 1920 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁸⁴ died on 14 May 2008 at age 87, and was cremated on 17 May 2008 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.

General Notes: WHIMPEYRaymond Probate notice 06JUN2008 Publication late of Rowville, Victoria The Age (Melbourne) 06JUN2008

Raymond married **Joyce King** on 15 Nov 1947. Joyce was born on 24 Dec 1920 in Mornington, Victoria, Australia, ¹⁰⁸⁶ died on 27 Aug 2003¹⁰⁸⁷ at age 82, and was cremated on 2 Sep 2003 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁸⁸

Children from this marriage were:

523 M i. **Grant Raymond Whimpey** was born on 12 Sep 1950,¹⁰⁸⁹ died on 19 Sep 1971 in Emerald, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁹⁰ at age 21, and was buried on 21 Sep 1971 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁹¹

General Notes: He played football with Emerald Football Club and cricket with Emerald Cricket Club.

He died when a car he was a passenger in hit a tree near Emerald. At the time he was living at Lea Road Mulgrave. Also killed was the driver, Colin Bastow. An inquest was held ino his death on 14 January 1972 - reference 47

524 M ii. Andrew James Whimpey was born on 2 Sep 1959¹⁰⁸⁷ and died on 28 Aug 1982 in Moe, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁹² at age 22.

General Notes: An inquest was held into his death on 29 June 1983 (reference no 988).

258. Doris Whimpey (*Harry*⁴, *Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born in 1923 in Traralgon, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸⁵ and died on 13 Apr 2006 in Goulburn Valley Base Hospital, Shepparton, Victoria, Australia⁵⁸⁶ at age 83.

Doris married **James Duggan** about 1945. James was born circa 1920¹⁰⁹³ and died on 9 Oct 1994 aged about 74. Another name for James was Jim.

Children from this marriage were:

- 525 M i. **Barry Raymond Duggan** was born in 1945¹⁷⁸ and died in 1981 in Nagambie, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁹⁴ at age 36.
- 526 M ii. Glenn James Duggan was born in 1950^{178} and died in 1970 in Officer, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁹⁵ at age 20.
- 527 M iii. **Robert Gordon Duggan** was born in 1952¹⁷⁸ and died before 17 Apr 1953 in Ferntree Gully, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁹⁶ Another name for Robert was Gordon.

260. Vernon Frederick Whimpey (*Frederick Isaac*⁴, *Joseph*³, *John*², *William*¹) was born on 23 Feb 1916 in Mansfield, Victoria, Australia,⁵⁹² died on 30 May 1997⁵⁹³ at age 81, and was buried on 4 Jun 1997 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁵⁹⁴

General Notes: the Argus Melbourne Vic Friday 16 June 1933 Page 6 GROCER'S ASSISTANT MISSING.

Nothing has been heard of Bernard Whimpey, aged 17 years, grocer's assistant of Albert Park, since he left the shop of John Glen Pty Ltd., grocers of Collins street, city, about a quarter past 5 o'clock on Monday afternoon to go to the Spencer street railway station on a message. He was wearing a white coat and apron, and it is believed that he had only a few pence in his pocket. His father, who is employed by the same company, believes that the youth had no reason for running away. The description of the missing youth is as follows -Aged 17 years, about 5ft 6 in., or 5ft 7 in. in height, medium build, swarthy complexion, dark brown hair.

The Argus Melbourne Vic Saturday 17 June 1933 Page 22 GROCER'S ASSISTANT MISSING.

No news has been heard of Vernon Whimpey, grocer's assistant, aged 17 years, who has been missing since he left his place

of employment, 610 Collins street, Melbourne, at a quarter past 5 o'clock on Monday evening. He did not return to his home at 10 Finlay street Albert Park. His parents desire that anyone knowing where he is should communicate with them or téléphone to his employer (Mr J. Glen, FX300) Whimpey was wearing a white coat and apron, a dark pullover, brown trousers, and tan shoes.

He served in the 2nd world war in the 2/40 Battalion. His service number was VX27531. His service record gives his date of birth as 12 Feb 1916. He enlisted on 27 June 1940 at Caulfield, Vic. His locality on enlistment was South Yarra, Vic. His next of kin was Annie Whimpey. He was discharged on 19 February 1946. He was a Corporal in 2/40 Australian Infantry Battalion. He was a Prisoner of War. His service number was VX27531.

He was a member of the Oakleigh RSL. Funeral prayers were held at Sacred Heart Catheral Church Oakleigh on 4 June. The undertaker was Le Pine Oakleigh.

Vernon married **Helen Nancy Rogers** about 1950. Helen was born in 1927, ¹⁷⁸ died on 17 Jun 1989¹⁰⁹⁷ at age 62, and was buried on 22 Jun 1989 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹⁰⁹⁸

The child from this marriage was:

528 M i. **Christopher John Whimpey** died before 29 Dec 1982 in Chadstone, Victoria, Australia¹⁰⁹⁹ and was buried on 31 Dec 1982 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁰⁰

General Notes: A Requiem Mass was held at St Peter's Church Clayton on 31 December 1982. The undertaker was A Manning AFDA. An inquest was held into his death on 13 July 1983 (reference no 1068).

271. Robert Cecil Woodbine (*Margaret Elizabeth Stow*⁴, *Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1895 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia,⁶¹⁷ died on 29 Jun 1961 in Royal Newcastle Hospital, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia,⁶¹⁸ at age 66, and was buried on 30 Jun 1961 in Beresfield Crematorium, Beresfield, New South Wales, Australia.⁶¹⁸

General Notes: At the time of his death he was living at Awaba Road Toronto. He was a poultry farmer. He died from acute myocardial failure. His parents were Robert Woodbine, warder, and Margaret Stowe. The informant was A Woodbine, son, Awaba Road, Toronto. The undertaker was John J Sleightholm, Superintendent. The minister was R A Munro, Church of England. The witness to his burial was H Pearson.

Robert married **Elizabeth Phoebe Grace Carpenter** in 1918 in Hamilton, New South Wales, Australia. Elizabeth was born in 1894 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹⁰¹

Children from this marriage were:

- 529 M i. Cecil R Woodbine died in 1928 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹⁰²
- 530
 F
 ii.
 Living

 531
 F
 iii.
 Living
- 532 M iv. Living

277. Alma Sarah Armstrong (Sarah Eliza Stow⁴, Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born in 1892 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia.⁶²⁸

Alma married **William Robert Fawcett King** in 1916 in Redfern, New South Wales, Australia. William was born in 1892 in New Zealand,¹¹⁰³ died on 19 Jul 1973 in Tudor House Convalescent Hospital, Burwood, New South Wales, Australia¹¹⁰⁴ at age 81, and was buried on 23 Jul 1973 in Northern Suburbs Crematorium, 199 Delhi Road, North Ryde, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹⁰⁴

Children from this marriage were:

- + 533 F i. Living
- + 534 F ii. Norma Mary King was born in 1926^{1104} and died in 1961 at age 35.
- + 535 M iii. John "Jack" King was born in 1923 and died in 1961^{1105} at age 38.
 - 536 M iv. William King died in 1969.¹¹⁰⁶

General Notes: In 1949 was living with his parents at 44 Cumming Stret, Concord. He was a painter.

537 F v. **Coral Bessie King** was born in 1921 and died in 1937 in Newtown, New South Wales, Australia¹¹⁰⁷ at age 16.

279. Ruby Mary Armstrong (*Sarah Eliza Stow*⁴, *Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1896 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia.⁶³⁰

General Notes: The NSW indexes show a Ruby M Armstrong married Allen C Cafe in Redfern in 1917 (7393/1917).

Ruby married **Allen Charles Cafe** in 1917 in Redfern, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹⁰⁸ Allen was born in 1893 in Gulgong, New South Wales, Australia¹¹⁰⁹ and died on 16 Apr 1971 in Lithgow, New South Wales, Australia¹¹¹⁰ at age 78.

The child from this marriage was:

538 M i. Cyril Allen Cafe died in 1937 in Bowral, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹¹¹

284. Isabella Armstrong (*Sarah Eliza Stow*⁴, *Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1910 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia⁶³⁴ and died in 1938 in Mayfield, New South Wales, Australia⁶³⁵ at age 28.

Isabella married Nelson Viney in 1927 in Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia. Nelson was born about 1910.

The child from this marriage was:

539 M i. William Viney died in 1930 in Adamstown, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹¹²

289. Vera May Featherstone (Annie Maud Stow⁴, Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born in 1898 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia,⁶⁴⁵ died on 11 Oct 1970 in Belmont Hospital, Belmont, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁴⁶ at age 72, and was buried on 14 Oct 1970 in Beresfield Crematorium, Beresfield, New South Wales, Australia.⁶⁴⁶

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 12 Queens Ave Cardiff. She died from carcinomatosis, months, primary carcinoma of colon, 3 years, pleural effusion, left sided, months. Her parents were Thomas Henry Featherstone, coal miner, and Annie Maud Stow. The informant was S J Savvery, daughter, Lot 1 Tomaree Road Shoal Bay. The undertaker was T J Morris, Superintendent. The minister was Roy A Waters, Methodist. The witness at her burial was P Davey.

Vera married **Edward Hartland** in 1918 in West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia. Edward was born in 1894 in West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia¹¹¹³ and died in 1955 in West Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia¹¹¹⁴ at age 61.

Children from this marriage were:

- 540 M i. Living
- 541 M ii. Keith Edward Hartland died in 1966 in Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹¹⁵

General Notes: 5168/1942 <tab> HARTLAND <tab> KEITH EDWARD <tab> MILGATE <tab> LILIAN MARY AMELIA <tab> WALLSEND

- 542 F iii. Living
- 543 M iv. Living
- 544 F v. Living

545 F vi. Shirley B Hartland died in 1934 in Wallsend, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹¹⁶

301. Eric Loftus Haslam (*Eva Caroline Stow*⁴, *Elizabeth Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 26 Apr 1905 in Wickham, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁷² and died on 18 Sep 1991 in Sydney, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁷³ at age 86.

General Notes: He was late of Eastwood.

Eric married **Ada Essie Mears** in 1924 in Maitland West, New South Wales, Australia. Ada was born on 23 Jan 1904 in Maitland West, New South Wales, Australia¹¹¹⁷ and died on 23 Jul 2001¹¹¹⁸ at age 97. Another name for Ada was Mardie.

Noted events in her life were:

 Ada was cremated on 27 Jul 2001 in Northern Suburbs Crematorium, 199 Delhi Road, North Ryde, New South Wales, Australia.¹¹¹⁹

The child from this marriage was:

546 M i. **Eric Raymond Haslam** was born on 5 Oct 1924 in Maitland West, New South Wales, Australia⁶⁶⁷ and died on 5 Apr 2000 in Wagga Wagga, New South Wales, Australia¹¹²⁰ at age 75.

General Notes: His father's death notice doesn't show that he was deceased, but his mother's death notice does, so he probably died between 1991 and 2001.

309. Freda Nicholls (*Jane Elizabeth Whimpey*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 14 May 1902 in Boulder, Western Australia, Australia⁶⁸⁵ and died on 13 Jun 1978 in Fitzroy, Victoria, Australia⁶⁸⁶ at age 76.

General Notes: Her funeral was held at the Chapel of Joseph Allison Pty Ltd at North Brunswick.

Noted events in her life were:

• Freda was cremated on 15 Jun 1978 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹²¹

Freda married **Raymond Walter Munden** on 27 Nov 1926 in Methodist Church, Middle Park, Victoria, Australia. Raymond was born on 7 Feb 1902 in Albert Park, Victoria, Australia¹¹²² and died on 11 Oct 1977 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia¹¹²³ at age 75.

Noted events in his life were:

• Raymond was cremated on 14 Oct 1977 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹²⁴

Children from this marriage were:

547 M i. Living

Living married **Thelma Hilda Trice**. Thelma was born on 15 Jun 1932 in Queen Victoria Hospital, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,¹¹²⁵ died on 3 Nov 1992 in 65 Hilton Street, Mount Waverley, Victoria, Australia¹¹²⁶ at age 60, and was buried on 6 Nov 1992 in Cheltenham Public Cemetery, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia.

548 M ii. **Maxwell Frederick Munden** was born on 1 Dec 1930¹¹²⁷ and died on 14 Oct 1978 in Alfred Hospital, Prahran, Victoria, Australia¹¹²⁸ at age 47.

General Notes: His funeral was held at the Chapel of Joseph Allison Pty Ltd in North Brunswick.

310. Alma Nicholls (*Jane Elizabeth Whimpey*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 4 Sep 1903 in 473 Burt Street, Boulder, Western Australia, Australia,⁶⁸⁷ died on 11 Aug 1985 in Montgomery Hostel, Caulfield Hospital, Caulfield South, Victoria, Australia⁶⁸⁸ at age 81, and was buried on 13 Aug 1985 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁸⁹

General Notes: She was Treasurer of the Royal Children's Hospital Transit Ladies' Auxiliary.

Alma married **Harold Vernon Collings** on 28 Feb 1928 in Middle Park, Victoria, Australia.¹¹²⁹ Harold was born on 5 Jul 1900 in Benalla, Victoria, Australia,¹¹³⁰ died on 14 Nov 1971 in 1/15 Gerald Street, Murrumbeena, Victoria, Australia¹¹³¹ at age 71, and was buried on 16 Nov 1971 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹¹³²

Marriage Notes: Harold was a bachelor, aged 27, and born in Benalla. He was a railway employee living in Malvern. His parents were Henry Collings, a railway employee, and Georgina Jelly.

Alma was a spinster, aged 24, and born in Boulder City Western Australia. She was a milliner living in Albert Park. Her parents were Frederick William Nicholls, a labourer, and Jane Elizabeth Whimpey.

They were married by William Herbert Guard, a minister of the Methodist Church. The witnesses were J Collings and F W Nicholls.

Children from this marriage were:

549 F i. **Private**

Private married **Raymond Charles Pinnick**. Raymond was born on 3 Jun 1929 in Port Melbourne, Victoria, Australia,¹¹³³ died on 13 Jan 2000 in Richmond, Victoria, Australia¹¹³³ at age 70, and was buried on 18 Jan 2000 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.¹¹³⁴

550 F ii. Valma Elizabeth Collings was born on 10 Feb 1940^{1135} and died on 21 Apr 1999^{1135} at age 59.

311. Edna Hilda Whimpey (*Alfred Henry*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Oct 1911 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia.⁶⁹⁴

General Notes: 1954 Lalor Essendon North Bull Edna Hilda 17 Birdwood St, home duties

Bull Robert Leslie Lyell 17 Birdwood St tel. mechanic

Edna married **Robert Leslie Lyell Bull** on 21 Dec 1935 in Brunswick, Victoria, Australia.¹¹³⁶ Robert was born on 4 Dec 1910 in Carlton North, Victoria, Australia.¹¹³⁷

Marriage Notes: Robert was a bachelor. He was born in Carlton, and was 24 years old. His occupation was electrical mechanic. He was living at 22 Wallace St West Brunswick. His parents were Robert Bull, postal employee, and Caroline Moxom.

Edna was a spinster. She was born in Tarnagulla, and was 24 years old. Her occupation was a machinist, and she was living at 13 Fitzgibbon Ave West Brunswick. Her parents were Alfred Henry Whimpey, deceased, and Violet Hilda Rielly.

They were married by W E Featonby, being a Minister of the Methodist Church. The witnesses were Eileen Anna

Whimpey and William Edgar Henry Whimpey.

The child from this marriage was:

551 F
 i. Lorraine Irene Bull was born on 22 Apr 1941,¹¹²⁷ died on 11 Dec 1944 in Brunswick West, Victoria, Australia¹¹³⁸ at age 3, and was buried on 12 Dec 1944 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹³⁹

General Notes: She died at her Nana Whimpey's home.

320. Eileen Anna Whimpey (*Walter*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Oct 1913 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷³⁵ died on 10 Aug 2004²⁰⁴ at age 90, and was buried on 13 Aug 2004 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁶

General Notes: The undertaker was Tobin Brothers (Ringwood).

Eileen married **Patrick James Heffernan** in 1938 in Victoria, Australia. Patrick was born in 1910 in Shepparton, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁴⁰ died on 14 Feb 1997²⁰⁴ at age 87, and was buried on 18 Feb 1997 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴¹

The child from this marriage was:

552 F i. Patricia Ellen Heffernan was born on 20 Feb 1942,¹¹²⁷ died on 14 Feb 1959 in Sacred Heart Hospital, Moreland, Victoria, Australia¹¹⁴² at age 16, and was buried on 17 Feb 1959 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴³

General Notes: At the time of her death the family were living at 26 Gladstone St East Coburg. A Requiem Mass was held at St Bernard's Church East Coburg. The undertaker was Joseph Allison Pty Ltd North Brunswick.

321. Claude Roy Whimpey (*Walter*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 19 Feb 1918 in Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷³⁷ died on 15 Jan 1998⁷³⁸ at age 79, and was buried on 20 Jan 1998 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.⁷³⁹

General Notes: Claude enlisted in the Australian Army on 26 June 1944 in the field. His locality on enlistment was West Brunswick, Vic. His next of kin was Gwenoyne Whimpey. He was discharged on 7 January 1946. He was a gunner in 2 Aust Fld Regt. His service no was VX148969 (V33234).

He died at home. His funeral was held at the Church of Christ West Preston. The undertaker was Syd Peek & Daughter Funeral Services Kew.

Claude married **Gwendoline Myrtle Shuey** on 3 Nov 1943 in 99 Highett Street, Richmond, Victoria, Australia. Gwendoline was born on 21 Jun 1919 in Wandilligong, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁴⁴ died on 27 May 1991¹¹⁴⁵ at age 71, and was buried on 31 May 1991 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴⁶

Marriage Notes: Claude was a bachelor aged 25 years. His usual occupation was hosiery topper but at the time he was a soldier. His present residence was V. 33234 Gnr C R Whimpey, D Troop, 5th Batt, 2nd Aust Field Regt. Aust. His usual residence was 5 Hall St West Brunswick. His parents were Walter Whimpey, a timber cutter, and Ellen Rusell. Gwendoline was a spinster age 24. She was born in Bright and her occupation was home duties. Her usual residence was Bright, and her present residence was Kahlyn Hospital, 70 Bambra Rd Caulfield. Her parents were Christopher Shuey, a farmer who was deceased, and Sarah Miller.

They were married by Archibald Ebert Newton, a minister of the Methodist Church. The witnesses were Eleanor Hamilton and Grace Shuey.

Children from this marriage were:

- + 553 F i. **Joan Gladys Whimpey** was born on 27 Sep 1946 in Vaucluse Hospital, Moreland, Victoria, Australia,⁹ died on 31 Dec 1997¹¹⁴⁷ at age 51, and was buried on 5 Jan 1998 in Mornington Cemetery, Mornington, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴⁸
- + 554 F ii. Living
- + 555 F iii. Living

324. Alan Arthur Whimpey (John Ernest⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹) was born on 26 Apr 1917 in Tarnagulla,

Victoria, Australia,⁷⁴⁸ died on 31 Dec 1990 in Bacchus Marsh Hospital, Bacchus Marsh, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁴⁹ at age 73, and was buried on 3 Jan 1991 in Maddinley Lawn Cemetery, Bacchus Marsh, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵⁰

General Notes: His funeral was held at St Andrew's Uniting Church Bacchus Marsh.

Alan married Living

The child from this marriage was: + 556 F i. **Living**

325. John Harrie Whimpey (*John Ernest*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 7 Feb 1919 in Albert Park, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁵¹ died on 21 Nov 2002⁷⁵² at age 83, and was buried in Springvale Botanical Cemetery, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵³

Noted events in his life were:

• John was cremated on 25 Nov 2002 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴⁹

John married **Hazel Dawn Stroud** on 17 Mar 1945 in Albert Park, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁵⁰ Hazel was born on 27 Feb 1924 in Hobart, Tasmania, Australia,¹¹⁵⁰ died on 10 Nov 2008¹¹⁵¹ at age 84, and was buried on 13 Nov 2008 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁵²

The child from this marriage was: + 557 F i. **Living**

327. Ivon Walter Whimpey (*John Ernest*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Jan 1923 in Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁵⁷ died on 16 Dec 2009 in Wonthaggi Hospital, Wonthaggi, Victoria, Australia⁷⁵⁸ at age 86, and was buried on 21 Dec 2009 in Box Hill Cemetery, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁵⁹ The cause of his death was cardiovascular arrest/massive hematemasis.

Ivon married **Joyce Lillian O'neill** on 4 Nov 1944 in East Ivanhoe Methodist Church, East Ivanhoe, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁵³ Joyce was born on 31 Jan 1921 in Middle Park, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁵⁴ died on 18 May 1948 in Diamond Valley Community Hospital, Greensborough, Victoria, Australia¹¹⁵⁵ at age 27, and was buried on 20 May 1948 in Warringal Cemetery, Heidelberg, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁵⁶

Children from this marriage were:

558 F i. Living

559 F ii. Living

Ivon next married **Edith Jean Marr**, daughter of **Wilfred Palmer Marr** and **Edith Meriden Docwra**, on 20 Dec 1952 in Brougham St Methodist Church, North Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁵⁷ Edith was born on 11 Jun 1922 in Eramosa Road, Somerville, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁵⁸ died on 9 Apr 1990 in Wonthaggi Hospital, Wonthaggi, Victoria, Australia¹¹⁵⁹ at age 67, and was buried on 12 Apr 1990 in Box Hill Cemetery, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁶⁰ The cause of her death was cerebral embolus/diabetes mellitus type 2.

Noted events in her life were:

• She had a residence on 10 Dec 1962 in 9 Beaufort Street, Mitcham, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁶¹

Children from this marriage were:

560 F i. Living

Living married Private

- 561 F ii. Living
- 562 F iii. Lynda Carol Whimpey was born on 17 Jan 1957 in Royal Women's Hospital, Carlton, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁶² died on 31 May 1957 in Royal Children's Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁶³ and was buried on 3 Jun 1957 in Box Hill Cemetery, Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁶³

General Notes: Her usual place of residence was 5 Power St Balwyn. She had no occupation. She died from congenital heart disease (hole in the heart) after 4 months.

- 563 F iv. Living
- 564 F v. Living
- + 565 F vi. Living

329. Rita Whimpey (*Ethelind Hannah Whimpey*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 11 Mar 1912 in

Tarnagulla, Victoria, Australia,⁷⁶⁶ died on 14 May 1999 in Edithvale, Victoria, Australia⁷⁶⁷ at age 87, and was buried on 20 May 1999 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁶⁸

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 10 Northcliffe Rd Edithvale. Her occupation was home duties

and she was never married. Her parents were George Wilshusen, occupation unknown, and Ethel Lena Hannah Whimpey, occupation home duties. She died from sudden myocardial infarction. She suffered from peripheral vascular disease for 1 year and multi-infarct dementia. The undertaker was P Goullet: Le Pine Funeral Services. The informant was J Atkinson, 11/8 Taylors Sq Parkdale, daughter.

Rita married Robert Vincent White. Robert was born on 14 Oct 1904 in Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁶⁴

Children from this marriage were:

566 M i. Brian Robert Whimpey was born on 2 Sep 1934^{1165} and died on 22 Feb 2005^{1166} at age 70.

567 F
 ii. Noel Whimpey was born on 25 Dec 1937 in Royal Women's Hospital, Carlton, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁶⁷ died on 26 Dec 1937 in Royal Women's Hospital, Carlton, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁶⁷ and was buried on 5 Jan 1938 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁶⁸

General Notes: His usual residence was listed as 92 Barkly St Carlton. He died aged 16 hours from prematurity. The informant was C F Holdsworth, Authorized Agent, Lygon St, Carlton. The undertaker was Arthur Josiah Holdsworth and the witnesses to his burial were N J Holdsworth and Robert S Milner.

331. Living (Albert Roy⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Living

The child from this marriage was:

568 M i. Living

Living married Jan Miller. Jan was born on 15 Jun 1945¹¹⁶⁹ and died on 26 Aug 2006¹¹⁶⁹ at age 61.

335. Robert Latimer Flowerday (*Eliza Margaret Latimer*⁴, *Eliza Whimpey*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born in 1910 in Balwyn, Victoria, Australia.⁷⁹⁰

Robert married Living

The child from this marriage was:

569 M i. **Geoffrey Alan Flowerday** was born in 1948,¹⁷⁸ died in 1948 in Prahran, Victoria, Australia,¹¹⁷⁰ and was buried on 30 Aug 1948 in Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia.²⁹⁷

General Notes: He died aged 1 day.

355. Edwin Isaac Street (*Martha Ann Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 27 May 1892 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸³⁰ died on 25 Feb 1974 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 81, and was buried on 28 Feb 1974 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Edwin was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, born May 1892, age 8, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation at school.

The 1910 US Census shows Edwin was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 17, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer.

The 1920 US Census shows Edwin was at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 27, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry general farm. Also in the household was his wife Mabel, daughter Dela age 5, daughter Leli age 4, son Leo age 7/12.

The 1930 US Census shows Edward Street was at District 26, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 37, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation labourer, industry farm. Also in the household was his wife Mable age 37, daughter Delia age 15, son Lyla age 14, son Len age 11, son Boyd age 8, daughter Helen age 5, son Don age 3 1/2, son Keith age 11/12.

Edwin married **Mabel Annette Peterson** on 26 Mar 1913 in Salt Lake Temple, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ Mabel was born on 28 Dec 1898 in Lehi, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁷¹ died on 12 Dec 1966 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 67, and was buried on 15 Dec 1966 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

- 570 F i. **Living**
- 571 M ii. Living
- 572 M iii. Living

200	•	••••			107
57	3	М	iv.	Living	
574	4	F	v.	Mabel Helen Street was born on 20 Sep 1924 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁷² died on 23 Jan 1954 in 288 West Main, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States ¹¹⁷² at age 29, and was buried on 27 Jan 1954 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ¹¹⁷³	n
				General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Helen Street was in the household of Edward Street at District 2 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 5, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.	26,
				At the time of her death she was living at 288 West Main St, Lehi, Utah. Her occupation was housewife. The informant was I Joseph Kolan, Lehi, Utah. She died from accidental shooting in her home - accidental discharge of gun. The funeral director was Alva R Wing, Lehi, Utah.	he
				Mabel married Private	
57	5	Μ	vi.	Living	
57	6	М	vii.	Keith Jiggs Street was born on 12 May 1929 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁷⁴ died on 29 Sep 1975 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ³⁵⁹ at age 46, and was buried on 2 Oct 1975 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States. ³⁵⁹	n
				General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Keith Street was in the household of Edward Street at District 2 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 11/12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother birthplace Utah, occupation none.	
				The SSDI shows he died February 1976.	
Carbon,	U	tah, U	Jnite	et (Martha Ann Whimpey ⁴ , Isaac Lewis ³ , Isaac ² , William ¹) was born on 4 Oct 1893 in Scofield, d States, ⁸³⁰ died on 3 Aug 1963 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States ³⁵⁹ at age 69, and was buried thi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ³⁵⁹	1
	so	on, m	ale, l	tes: The 1900 US Census shows John was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his born October 1893, age 6, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Ohio, at school.	
The 1910 US Census shows John was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 16, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer.					
The 1920 US Census shows John was living at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 26, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry general farm. Also in the household was his wife Olga age 28 and son Ralph age 5.					ied, 1
	30 A	6, ma Iso ii	rried	US Census shows John was living at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, a l, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farmer, industry own farm. household was his wife Olga age 38, son Ralph age 15, son Glenn age 10, son Dean age 8, daughter Madge a hter Donna age 6/12.	
Mar	19	34 in	l Leh	ga Pretra Hansen between 1910 and 1920. Olga was born on 26 Aug 1892 in Hyruing, Denmark, ¹¹⁷⁵ died on i Hospital, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States ¹¹⁷⁵ at age 41, and was buried on 21 Mar 1934 in Lehi City Cemet, United States. ¹¹⁷⁶	n 18 æry,
Child 57				s marriage were: Living	
	-				

578 M ii. Living
579 M iii. Living
580 F iv. Living
581 F v. Living

John next married **Delia Madge Van Wagoner** on 6 Jul 1935 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹¹⁷⁷ Delia was born on 30 May 1902 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁷⁸ died on 3 Oct 1983 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹¹⁷⁸ at age 81, and was buried on 6 Oct 1983 in Provo City Cemetery, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States.¹¹⁷⁹ Another name for Delia was Madge.

The child from this marriage was:

582 M i. Van W Street was born on 11 Mar 1938 in Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,³⁵⁹ died on 2 Jan 1996 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States³⁵⁹ at age 57, and was buried on 6 Jan 1996 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

357. Alice Street (Martha Ann Whimpey⁴, Isaac Lewis³, Isaac², William¹) was born on 5 Sep 1895 in Scofield, Carbon, Utah, United States.831

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Alice was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, born September 1895, age 4, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1910 US Census shows Alice was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 14, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Alice Mayberry was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 24, widowed, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation nurse, industry private family.

Alice married Melvin Adrian Mayberry about 1910. Melvin was born on 16 May 1893 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, 473 died on 14 Aug 1915 in Eureka, Juab, Utah, United States⁴⁷³ at age 22, and was buried on 17 Aug 1915 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

The child from this marriage was:

- 583 F
- i. Neola Mayberry was born on 27 Mar 1915 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³¹ and died on 25 Mar 1970⁴³⁰ at age 54.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Neola Mayberry was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his granddaughter, female, age 5, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Alice next married Living

358. Mary Ann Street (*Martha Ann Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Dec 1897 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸³² died on 7 Nov 1972⁴⁸² at age 74, and was buried after 7 Nov 1972 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁸²

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Mary was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah, She was his daughter, female, born December 1897, age 2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1910 US Census shows Mary was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Mary was in the household of Mary E Okey at Alpine, Utah, Utah. She was her daughter in law, female, age 22, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Okey and formerly Duffin.

Mary married Lynn Kelsey Duffin on 5 Mar 1916 in Utah, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ Lynn was born on 29 Aug 1895 in Utah, United States,³⁵⁹ died on 20 Mar 1919 in Aberdeen, Bingham, Idaho, United States,³⁵⁹ at age 23, and was buried on 23 Mar 1919 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Children from this marriage were:

584 F i. Living

ii. Lynn Street Duffin was born before 24 Mar 1919 in Aberdeen, Bingham, Idaho, United States,³⁵⁹ died on 24 585 M Mar 1919 in Aberdeen, Bingham, Idaho, United States, 359 and was buried on 26 Mar 1919 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

Mary next married Lester C Okey on 23 Oct 1919 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States. Lester was born on 1 Dec 1897,⁴⁸⁰ died on 6 May 1965⁴⁸⁰ at age 67, and was buried after 6 May 1965 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.480

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Lester C. Okey Groom's Birth Date: 01 Dec 1898

Groom's Birthplace: Alpine, Ut. Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Mary A. Duffin Bride's Birth Date: 21 Dec 1897 Bride's Birthplace: Winter Quarters, Ut. Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 23 Oct 1919 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake Co., Ut. Groom's Father's Name: Edwin E. Okey Groom's Mother's Name: Mary E. Clark Bride's Father's Name: John Street Bride's Mother's Name: Martha A. Whimpey Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Divorced Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Divorced Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Duffin Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74544-2 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429103 Reference Number: 33113 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

359. Gladys Elizabeth Street (*Martha Ann Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 1 Nov 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³³ and died on 4 Feb 1994 in Magna, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³⁴ at age 94.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Gladys was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, born November 1899, age 7/12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace England, mother's birthplace Ohio.

The 1910 US Census shows Gladys was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 10, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Gladys Bezzant was in the household of Orald M Bezzant at District 106, Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah. She was his wife, female, age 30, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Her last residence was Magna, Salt Lake, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1952.

Gladys married **Orald Mathew Bezzant** on 28 Jun 1918.⁴³⁰ Orald was born on 29 Dec 1897¹¹⁸⁰ and died in Dec 1983¹¹⁸⁰ at age 86.

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census in 1930 in District 106, Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹¹⁸¹

Children from this marriage were:

586 M i. Living

587 M ii. Living

588 M iii. Living

589 F iv. Living

361. Henry Butt Street (*Martha Ann Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 20 Dec 1904 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸³⁹ and died on 5 Oct 1977 in Heber, Wasatch, Utah, United States⁸⁴⁰ at age 72.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Henry was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 5, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Henry was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 15, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Henry was living at District 106, Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 25, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation labourer, industry copper smelter. Also in the household was his wife Pear age 24 and daughter Norma age 1 1/2.

His last residence was American Fork, Utah, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Henry married **Pearl Wilkin** on 22 Apr 1925 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ Pearl was born on 30 Jan 1906 in Alpine, Utah, Utah, United States¹¹⁸² and died on 14 Oct 1992 in Utah, Utah, United States¹¹⁸² at age 86.

Children from this marriage were:

590 M

i. **Henry Grant Street** was born on 23 Feb 1926 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States¹¹⁸³ and died on 29 May 1994¹¹⁸³ at age 68.

General Notes: His last residence was Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

591 F ii. Living

362. Violet Street (*Martha Ann Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 11 Sep 1908 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁸⁴¹ died on 28 Oct 1957 in Mesa, Maricopa, Arizona, United States³⁵⁹ at age 49, and was buried on 1 Nov 1957 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Violet was in the household of John Street at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales Welsh, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Violet was in the household of John Street at Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Violet Fox was in the household of John Street at District 26, Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 22, widowed, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation none.

Violet married **Marshall Earl Fox** on 23 Mar 1927 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁴³⁰ Marshall was born on 5 Nov 1904 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,⁴⁷³ died on 23 Feb 1930 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹¹⁸⁴ at age 25, and was buried on 26 Feb 1930 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

The child from this marriage was:

592 M i. Living

Violet next married **Rex Merrill Burnham** on 1 Jan 1932.⁴³⁰ Rex was born on 31 May 1905 in Cortez, Montezuma, Colorado, United States,⁸⁶¹ died on 1 Mar 1956 in Mesa, Maricopa, Arizona, United States³⁵⁹ at age 50, and was buried after 1 Mar 1956 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

The child from this marriage was:

593 M
 i. Rex Merrill Burnham was born on 8 Jul 1938 in Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States,¹¹⁸⁵ died on 25 Jul 1972 in Orem, Utah, Utah, United States¹¹⁸⁵ at age 34, and was buried on 29 Jul 1972 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: His SSN was issued in Arizona in 1955.

368. Oscar Whimpey Evans (*Emily Jane Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 21 Aug 1895 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁸⁵² died on 14 Apr 1995 in American Fork, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁸⁵² at age 99, and was buried on 19 Apr 1995 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah, United States, ³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Oscar Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 23, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation driver, industry coal mine.

The 1930 US census shows Oscar W Evans was at District 6, Castle Gate, Carbon, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 33, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation postmaster, industry US Mail service. Also in the household was wife Vivian age 25 and daughter Delna age 2/12.

His last residence was Lindon, Utah, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Oscar married Vivian Marguerite Harris about 1920. Vivian was born on 3 Feb 1904¹¹⁸⁶ and died on 4 May 2002¹¹⁸⁶ at age 98.

The child from this marriage was: 594 F i. Living

369. Taliesin Whimpey Evans (*Emily Jane Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 14 Jun 1897 in Castle Gate, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁵³ died on 10 Jun 1991 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁵³ at age 93, and was buried on 14 Jun 1991 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹ Another name for Taliesin was Tally.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Tally W Evans was at District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah. He was the head of the household, male, age 32, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation miner, industry coal mine. Also in the household was his wife Hannah age 29, daughter Catherine age 10, daughter Hannah age 8, son Norman age 5 and son Gerald age 3 1/2.

His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Taliesin married **Hannah Naylor** on 14 Aug 1918 in Salt Lake Temple, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁶⁶ Hannah was born in 1901 in Utah, United States.¹¹⁸⁷

Children from this marriage were:

 595 F
 i. Catherine Evans was born on 18 Nov 1919 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹¹⁸⁸ died on 15 Aug 1999 in Castleview Hospital, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹¹⁸⁸ at age 79, and was buried on 19 Aug 1999 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹¹⁸⁹

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Catherine Evans was in the household of Tally W Evans at District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 10, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Her last residence was Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah in 1968.

Catherine married **Wade F Turner** on 9 Feb 1938 in Castle Dale, Emery, Utah, United States.¹¹⁹⁰ Wade was born about 1918 and died on 9 Jan 1945¹¹⁹⁰ aged about 27.

596 F ii. **Hannah Evans** was born on 19 May 1922 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States¹¹⁹¹ and died on 27 May 1984 in Cairo, Nebraska, United States¹¹⁹² at age 62.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Hannah Evans was in the household of Tally W Evans at District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 8, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

At the time of her death her surname was Roberts. Her last benefit was at Cairo, Hall, Nebraska. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Living married Arlys Jean Butler. Arlys was born on 9 Apr 1927¹¹⁹³ and died on 31 Oct 2002¹¹⁹³ at age 75.

598 M iv. Gerald Naylor Evans was born on 23 Nov 1926 in Columbia, Carbon, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁹⁴ died on 3 Mar 1983 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹¹⁹⁵ at age 56, and was buried after 3 Mar 1983 in Price City Cemetery, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Gerald N Evans was in the household of Tally W Evans at District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah. He was his son, male, age 3 1/2, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

His last residence and benefit were at East Carbon, Carbon, Utah. His SSN was issued at RR before 1951.

Taliesin next married Kirsten Elore Jensen on 28 Aug 1956.¹¹⁹⁶

370. Vivian Alice Evans (*Emily Jane Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 1 May 1899 in Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah, United States,⁸⁵⁴ died on 2 Feb 1987 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁴ at age 87, and was buried on 4 Feb 1987 in Pleasant Grove City Cemetery, Pleasant Grove, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

General Notes: Her last residence was Provo, Utah. Her SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Vivian married **Ray H Naylor** on 28 Aug 1918 in Salt Lake Temple, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.⁸⁶⁶ Ray was born about 1900.

Children from this marriage were:

599 F
 i. Beth Elaine Naylor was born on 11 Dec 1920 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States¹¹⁹⁷ and died on 25 May 1995 in Orange, California, United States¹¹⁹⁸ at age 74.

General Notes: Her last residence was Long Beach, Los Angeles, California. Her SSN was 529123132. It was

⁵⁹⁷ M iii. Living

issued in Utah before 1951. At the time of her death her surname was Eldridge.

600 M
 ii. Glenwood Ray Naylor was born on 22 Aug 1926 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States, ¹¹⁹⁹ died on 29 May 1960 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹¹⁹⁹ at age 33, and was buried on 2 Jun 1960 in Provo City Cemetery, Provo, Utah, Utah, United States.³⁵⁹

371. Isaac Whimpey Evans (*Emily Jane Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Mar 1901 in Clearcreek, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁵ and died on 21 Oct 1973 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States⁸⁵⁶ at age 72.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Isaac Evans was in the household of Taliesien Evans at Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 18, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Wales, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation driver, industry coal mine.

His last residence was Price, Carbon, Utah. His SSN was issued in Utah before 1951.

Isaac married Olive Rebecca Turner on 5 Apr 1920 in Price, Carbon, Utah, United States.⁸⁶⁶ Olive was born about 1900.

601 M
 i. Clyde Turner Evans was born on 24 May 1922 in Sunnyside, Carbon, Utah, United States,¹²⁰⁰ died on 3 Sep 1942 in Price City Hospital, Price, Carbon, Utah, United States¹²⁰¹ at age 20, and was buried on 6 Sep 1942 in Wellington, Carbon, Utah, United States.¹²⁰⁰

General Notes: At the time of his death he was single. He was a clerk with Columbia Steel Co. His parents were Isaac W Evans, birthplace Clear Creek, Utah, and Olive Turner, birthplace Smithville, Tenn. The informant was Isaac Evans, Wellington Utah. The mortuary was Mitchell Funeral Home, Price, Utah. He died from intra cranial hemorrhage after fracture of skull, duration 1 1/2 hours. He died after an automobile accident on Highway 50, 2 miles north of Wellington, Utah.

378. Lynn Whimpey (*Henry Lewis*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 12 Feb 1909 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁷⁴ and died on 22 Nov 1977 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States⁴³⁰ at age 68.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Lynn Whimpey was in the household of Henry L Whimpey at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 3/12, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 Census shows Lynn Whompey was at Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah. He was the head of the household, age 21, born in 1908 in Utah.

Lynn married **Edna Emily Williams** about 1930. Edna was born on 7 Sep 1911 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹²⁰² and died on 12 Feb 2010 in Alva View Hospital, Sandy, Salt Lake, Utah, United States¹²⁰² at age 98.

The child from this marriage was:

602 F i. Edna Rosa Whimpey was born on 4 Jun 1930 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹²⁰³ died on 4 Jun 1930 in 314 West 3Rd North, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States,¹²⁰⁴ and was buried on 5 Jun 1930 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹²⁰⁵

General Notes: Her parents were Lynn Whimpey, birthplace Utah, and Edna E Williams, birthplace Utah. The informant was Lynn Whimpey, 314 West 3rd North. She died from prematurity (6 months baby). The undertaker was Deseret Mortuary Co, 36 E 7th South.

381. John Frederick Peterson (*Cora Alice Whimpey*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 25 Jun 1899 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁸⁸⁶ and died on 27 Jan 1937 in Burley, Cassia, Idaho, United States⁴³⁰ at age 37.

General Notes: The 1920 US Census shows Fred J Peterson was in the household of Ellis Peterson in Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho. He was his son, male, age 20, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Ohio, occupation farm labourer, industry general farm.

The 1930 US Census shows Fred Peterson was living at District 14, Burley, Cassia, Idaho. He was the head of the household, male, age 30, married, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation mechanic, industry sugar factory. Also in the household was his wife Florence age 25, daughter Ramona age 5, and son Len age 2 1/2.

Name: John Fredrick Peterson Titles & Terms (original): Titles & Terms (standardized): Date of Death: 28 Jan 1937 Place of Death: Nampa, Canyon, Idaho Gender: Male Race (on document): white

The child from this marriage was:

Race (standardized): White Age at Death: 37 Estimated Date of Birth: Date of Birth: 25 Jun 1899 Place of Birth: Lehi, Utah Marital Status: Married Spouse's Name: Florence Valera Peterson Spouse's Name: Titles & Terms (original): Spouse's Name: Titles & Terms (standardized): Father's Name: L. S. Peterson Father's Name: Titles & Terms (original): Father's Name: Titles & Terms (standardized): Father's Place of Birth: Lehi, Utah Mother's Name: Cora Alice Whimpey Mother's Name: Titles & Terms (original): Mother's Name: Titles & Terms (standardized): Mother's Place of Birth: Ohio Occupation: Mechanic, Amalg. Sugar Co Street Address: Place of Residence: Burley, Idaho Cemetery: Place of Burial: Hayburn, Ida. Date of Burial: 31 Jan 1937 Funeral Home: Informant: Additional Relatives: GSU Film Number: 1531012 Volume/Page/Certificate Number: cn 102861 #7 Collection: Idaho Death Certificates, 1911-1937

John married **Florence Valera Frost** about 1925. Florence was born on 29 Mar 1905 in Utah, United States ¹²⁰⁶ and died on 15 Dec 1996¹²⁰⁷ at age 91.

Children from this marriage were:

- 603 F i. Living
- 604 M ii. Living

395. Donald L Whimpey (*John Newbern*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 28 Jul 1907 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁹¹⁴ died on 1 Jan 1991 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States, ⁹¹⁵ at age 83, and was buried on 5 Jan 1991 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ⁹¹⁶ Another name for Donald was Don.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Donald Whimpey was in the household of John N Whimpey at District 190 Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Don was living in the household of John W Whimpey at Lehi, Utah. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Utah, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Don was in the household of John Whimpey at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. He was his son, male, age 22, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation farmer, industry father's farm.

Donald married **Vera Creer** on 30 Oct 1931 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹²⁰⁸ Vera was born on 5 Oct 1912 in Spanish Fork, Utah, Utah, United States¹²⁰⁹ and died on 14 Jan 2009¹²¹⁰ at age 96.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Don L. Whimpey Groom's Birth Date: 28 Jul 1908 Groom's Birthplace: Lehi, Utah Groom's Age: Bride's Name: Vera Creer Bride's Name: Vera Creer Bride's Birth Date: 05 Oct 1912 Bride's Birthplace: Spanish Fork, Utah Bride's Age: Marriage Date: 30 Oct 1931 Marriage Place: Utah Co., Utah

Groom's Father's Name: John M. Whimpey Groom's Mother's Name: Irene Petersen Bride's Father's Name: Roy Creer Bride's Mother's Name: Roy Creer Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74698-8 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 482950 Reference Number: 5001 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

Children from this marriage were:

Kenneth D Whimpey was born on 1 Mar 1932 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States,¹²¹¹ died on 15 Dec 1986 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States¹²¹¹ at age 54, and was buried after 15 Dec 1986 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

606 M ii. Living

Living married **Judith Peck**. Judith was born on 27 Jul 1937 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ¹²¹² died on 26 Aug 2004 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States¹²¹² at age 67, and was buried on 30 Aug 2004 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹²¹³

400. Ruth Whimpey (*John Newbern*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 3 Jul 1920 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States⁹²⁴ and died on 3 Dec 2005 in Payette, Payette, Idaho, United States⁹²⁵ at age 85.

General Notes: The 1930 US Census shows Ruth was in the household of John Whimpey at District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 9, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Obit dated 6 Dec 2005 available www.Idahostatesman.com. Ruth, 7th of 9, daughter of John Newburn and Irene Peterson Whimpey; survivors include her husband, Glen W. Glover and children; also surviving are 2 sisters, LaRae and Madge.

 $<\!\!u\!\!>\!\!\dot{tttp://genforum.genealogy.com/cgi-bin/pageload.cgi?whimpey::ut::2574.html>$

</u>

From The Idaho Statesman December 5 2005

Ruth W. Glover, 85, Payette, died Saturday at home. Services will be conducted at 10 a.m

<u><http://nl.newsbank.com/nl-search/we/Archives?

 $s_site=idahostatesman\&f_site=idahostatesman\&f_sitename=Idaho+Statesman\&2C+The+\%28Boise\%2C+ID\%29$

 $\label{eq:product} \ensuremath{\&p_theme=gannett} \ensuremath{\&p_product=IDSB} \ensuremath{\&p_action=search} \ensuremath{\&p_field_base-0=} \ensuremath{\&p_text_base-0} \e$

 $= ruth + glover \& Search \& p_perpage = 10 \& p_maxdocs = 200 \& p_query name = 700 \\$

 $\label{eq:search_type=keyword&p_sort=_rank_%3AD&p_field_date=0=YMD_date&p_params_date=0=date%3AB\% 2CE&p_text_date=0></u>=$

The above webpage has since been removed.

Noted events in her life were:

• Her obituary was published in the "Argus Observer" on 6 Dec 2005 in Ontario, Oregon, United States.¹²¹⁴

Ruth married **Glen Webb Glover** on 23 Jan 1939 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.¹²¹⁵ Glen was born on 14 Dec 1919 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States and died on 16 Sep 2006 in Payette, Payette, Idaho, United States at age 86.

Noted events in his life were:

• His obituary was published in the "Argus Observer" on 20 Sep 2006 in Ontario, Oregon, United States.¹²¹⁵

Children from this marriage were:

607 M i. Private

Private married Private

608 F ii. Private

Private married Private

402. Living (John Newbern⁴, Isaac Lewis³, Isaac², William¹)

Living married Private

The child from this marriage was:

609 M
 i. Richard Paul Eddington was born on 27 Nov 1947 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ¹²¹⁶ died on 23 Oct 1956 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States ¹²¹⁶ at age 8, and was buried on 27 Oct 1956 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States. ¹²¹⁷

General Notes: He died from acute dilatation of heart, cardiac failure, sudden, due to induction several months, due to cerebral palsy -m?roicpho?, since birth. The informant was Dr. E. Eddington.

421. Henrietta M Whimpey (*Henry Miles*⁴, *John*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 22 Apr 1897 in Iowa, United States⁹⁵⁹ and died in Apr 1967⁹⁶⁰ at age 70.

General Notes: The 1900 US Census shows Henrietta Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois. She was his daughter, female, born April 1897, age 3, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales.

The 1910 US Census shows Henrietta M Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. She was his daughter, female, single, age 13, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Henrietta Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. She was his daughter, female, age 22, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation teacher, industry public school.

Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925 about Henrietta Gantz Name: <tab>Henrietta Gantz [Henrietta Whimpey] Birth Year: <tab>abt 1897 Birth Place: <tab>Iowa Gender: <tab>Female Race: <tab>White Marital Status: <tab>Married Census Date: <tab>1 Jan 1925 Residence State: <tab>Iowa Residence County: <tab>Monroe Locality: <tab>Troy Relation to Head: <tab>Wife Mother: <tab>Elizabeth Richards Mother's Birth Year: <tab>abt 1879 Mother's Birthplace: <tab>Wales Father: <tab>Henry Whimpey Father's Birth Year: <tab>abt 1875 Father's Birthplace: <tab>Illinois Marriage Place: <tab>Beaon IA Spouse Name: <tab>A B Gantz Roll: <tab>IA1925_1856 Line: <tab>2 Neighbors: <tab>View others on page Household Members: <tab> Name <tab>Age A B Gantz <tab>33 b abt 1892 Iowa male white married Census 1 Jan 1925 Troy, Monroe, Iowa head of household mother Mora Stclair mother's birthplace Ohio father H C Gantz born abt 1857 New York marriage place Ohio spouse Henrietta Gantz <tab>28 Barbara G Gantz <tab>3 b abt 1922 Iowa female white single <tab> Source Information: Ancestry.com. Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2007. Original data: Microfilm of Iowa State Censuses, 1856, 1885, 1895, 1905, 1915, 1925 as well various special

censuses from 1836-1897 obtained from the State Historical Society of Iowa via Heritage Quest.

HENRIETTA GANTZ <tab>date of birth 22 Apr 1897date of death<tab>Apr 1967 last residence<tab>85016 (Phoenix, Maricopa, AZ)<tab>(none specified)<tab>529-28-3814<tab>Utah

Henrietta married **Abe B. Gantz** on 2 Jan 1920 in Albia, Monroe, Iowa, United States.¹²¹⁸ Abe was born on 14 Mar 1892 in Humeston, Iowa, United States,¹²¹⁹ died on 19 Apr 1949 in Dragerton, Carbon, Utah, United States¹²²⁰ at age 57, and was buried on 22 Apr 1949 in Salt Lake Memorial Mausoleum, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹²²⁰

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: A. B. Gantz Groom's Birth Date: 1893 Groom's Birthplace: Humiston, Iowa Groom's Age: 27 Bride's Name: Henrietta Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: 1897 Bride's Birthplace: Given, Iowa Bride's Age: 23 Marriage Date: 02 Jan 1920 Marriage Place: Albia, Monroe, Iowa Groom's Father's Name: H. H. Gantz Groom's Mother's Name: Norah St. Clair Bride's Father's Name: Henry M. Whimpey Bride's Mother's Name: Elizabeth A. Richards Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M02724-4 System Origin: Iowa-EASy Source Film Number: 1887842 Reference Number: p 74 cn 10679 Collection: Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992

The child from this marriage was: 610 F i. **Living**

423. Harry E Whimpey (*Henry Miles*⁴, *John*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 29 Jan 1901 in Illinois, United States⁹⁶³ and died on 29 Oct 1995⁹⁶⁴ at age 94.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Henry E Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio. He was his son, male, single, age 8, birthplace Iowa, father's place Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales Welsh.

The 1920 US Census shows Harry E Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He was his son, male, age 18, single, birthplace Iowa, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Harry E Whimpey was in the household of Henry M Whimpey at District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois. He was his son, male, age 29, single, birthplace Illinois, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Wales, occupation labourer, industry coal mine.

His last residence was Galesburg, Knox, Illinois.

Harry married Private

The child from this marriage was:

611 F i. **Eva Whimpey** was born on 30 Jun 1944 in Galesburg, Knox, Illinois, United States¹²²¹ and died on 30 Jun 1944 in Galesburg, Knox, Illinois, United States.¹²²¹

430. Living (Henry Miles⁴, John³, Isaac², William¹)

Living married someone.

432. Ruth Reed (Mary A Whimpey⁴, John³, Isaac², William¹) was born in 1896 in Iowa, United States.

General Notes: 1920 United States Federal Census about Ruth Vandorn Name: Ruth Vandorn [Ruth Van Dorn] Home in 1920: Des Moines Ward 1, Polk, Iowa Age: 24 years Estimated birth year: abt 1896 Birthplace: Iowa Relation to Head of House: Wife Spouse's name: Earl A Father's Birth Place: Indiana Mother's Birth Place: Ohio Marital Status: Married Race: White Sex: Female Able to read: Yes Able to Write: Yes Image: 982 Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Earl A Vandorn 32 Ruth Vandorn 24 Reed Vandorn 4 1/12 Grant Vandorn 2 11/12 Dorothy Vandorn 11/12

Source Citation: Year: 1920;Census Place: Des Moines Ward 1, Polk, Iowa; Roll T625_507; Page: 4A; Enumeration District: 85; Image: 982.

Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925 about Gladys Reed Name: Gladys Reed Birth Year: abt 1903 Birth Place: Iowa Gender: Female Race: White Marital Status: Single Census Date: 1 Jan 1925 Residence State: Iowa Residence County: Polk Locality: Des Moines Ward 2 Relation to Head: Sister-in-law Mother: Mary Whimpey Mother's Birth Year: abt 1876 Mother's Birthplace: Ohio Father: John Reed Father's Birth Year: abt 1873 Father's Birthplace: Indiana Marriage Place: Foster IA Roll: IA1925_1892 Line: 13 Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Earl Vandorn 37 Ruth Vandorn 29 Reed Vandorn 9 Grant Vandorn 8 Vandorn 6 Delbert Vandorn 3 Gladys Reed 22 Helen Reed 19

Inc, 2007. Original data: Microfilm of Iowa State Censuses, 1856, 1885, 1895, 1905, 1915, 1925 as well various special censuses from 1836-1897 obtained from the State Historical Society of Iowa via Heritage Quest. 1920 United States Federal Census about Ruth Vandorn Name: Ruth Vandorn [Ruth Van Dorn] Home in 1920: Des Moines Ward 1, Polk, Iowa Age: 24 years Estimated birth year: abt 1896 Birthplace: Iowa Relation to Head of House: Wife Spouse's name: Earl A Father's Birth Place: Indiana Mother's Birth Place: Ohio Marital Status: Married Race: White Sex: Female Able to read: Yes Able to Write: Yes Image: 982 Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Earl A Vandorn 32 Ruth Vandorn 24 Reed Vandorn 4 1/12 Grant Vandorn 2 11/12

Source Citation: Year: 1920;Census Place: Des Moines Ward 1, Polk, Iowa; Roll T625_507; Page: 4A; Enumeration District: 85; Image: 982.

1930 United States Federal Census about Ruth Van Dorn Name: Ruth Van Dorn Home in 1930: Des Moines, Polk, Iowa View Map Age: 34 Estimated birth year: abt 1896 Birthplace: Iowa Relation to Head of House: Head Race: White Occupation:

Dorothy Vandorn 11/12

Education:

Military service:

Rent/home value:

Age at first marriage:

Parents' birthplace: View image Neighbors: View others on page Household Members: Name Age Ruth Van Dorn 34 Reid Van Dorn 14 Grant Van Dorn 13 Dorathy Van Dorn 11 Helen Reid 24 Clifford D Reid 19 Darrell Reid 18

Source Citation: Year: 1930; Census Place: Des Moines, Polk, Iowa; Roll 674; Page: 17A; Enumeration District: 18;

Image: 552.0.

Ruth married Earl Vandorn.

Children from this marriage were:

612 M i. Living
613 M ii. Living
614 F iii. Living
615 M iv. Living

447. Evelyn Whimpey (*Lewis Miles*⁴, *William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 24 Aug 1903 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States, ⁹⁸⁷ died on 25 Jun 1977⁹⁸⁸ at age 73, and was buried on 28 Jun 1977 in Santaquin City Cemetery, Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Evelyn was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Pct, Tooele, Utah. She was his daughter, female, single, age 6, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Evelin was in the household of Louis Whimpey at Silver City, Juab, Utah. She was his daughter, female, age 16, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

Her last residence was Santaquin, Utah.

Evelyn married **Owen Kay** on 27 Feb 1924 in Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹²²² Owen was born on 25 Jan 1901 in Mona, Juab, Utah, United States,⁴¹⁸ died on 23 Jan 1959⁴¹⁸ at age 57, and was buried on 27 Jan 1959 in Santaquin City Cemetery, Santaquin, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Owen Kay Groom's Birth Date: 25 Jan 1901 Groom's Birthplace: Mona, Ut. Groom's Age: 23 Bride's Name: Evelyn Whimpey Bride's Birth Date: 24 Aug 1903 Bride's Birthplace: Mercur, Ut. Bride's Age: 20 Marriage Date: 27 Feb 1924 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Delbert Kay Groom's Mother's Name: Lydia Newton Bride's Father's Name: Louis M. Whimpey Bride's Mother's Name: Elizabeth Steel Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74574-1 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429117 Reference Number: 44138 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

The child from this marriage was:

616 M i. **Owen Don Kay** was born on 14 Oct 1926 in Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States¹²²³ and died on 19 Mar 2004 in Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States¹²²³ at age 77.

448. William Henry Whimpey (*Lewis Miles*⁴, *William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 27 Feb 1905 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States⁹⁸⁹ and died on 13 Mar 1965 in Kern, California, United States⁹⁹⁰ at age 60.

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows William was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Pct, Tooele, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 5, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows William was in the household of Louis Whimpey at Silver City, Juab, Utah. He was his son, male, age 14, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows he was living at District 1075 Long Beach, Los Angeles, California. He was the head of the household, male, age 25, married born about 1904 in Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation mechanical engineer, industry oil ca?, white. Also in the household was wife Clotiel and daughter Joyce.

William married **Clotiel Wilson** on 25 Jun 1925 in Salt Lake City Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, United States.¹²²⁴ Clotiel was born on 24 Sep 1905 in Utah, United States¹²²⁵ and died on 31 Jan 1981 in Kern, California, United States¹²²⁵ at age 75.

Marriage Notes: Groom's Name: Wm.Henry Whimpey Groom's Birth Date: 27 Feb 1904 Groom's Birthplace: Mercur, Utah Groom's Age: 21 Bride's Name: Clotiel Wilson Bride's Birth Date: 24 Sep 1905 Bride's Birthplace: Payson, Utah Bride's Age: 18 Marriage Date: 25 Jun 1925 Marriage Place: Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah Groom's Father's Name: Lewis M. Whimpey Groom's Mother's Name: Elizabeth Steele Bride's Father's Name: Thos. H. Wilson Jr. Bride's Mother's Name: Amanda Caldwell Groom's Race: White Groom's Marital Status: Single Groom's Previous Wife's Name: Bride's Race: White Bride's Marital Status: Single Bride's Previous Husband's Name: Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M74576-0 System Origin: Utah-EASy Source Film Number: 429121 Reference Number: 47433 Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966

The child from this marriage was: 617 F i. **Living**

449. Blaine Lewis Whimpey (*Lewis Miles*⁴, *William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 25 Oct 1907 in Mercur, Tooele, Utah, United States,⁹⁹¹ died on 15 Nov 1941 in Ely, White Pine, Nevada, United States⁸²⁴ at age 34, and was buried on 21 Nov 1941 in Santaquin City Cemetery, Santaquin, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴¹⁸

General Notes: The 1910 US Census shows Blaine was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at District 176, Mercur Pct, Tooele, Utah. He was his son, male, single, age 2, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1920 US Census shows Blain was in the household of Louis Whimpey at Silver City, Juab, Utah. He was his son, male, age 12, single, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Ohio, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation none.

The 1930 US Census shows Blaine was in the household of Lewis Whimpey at Eureka, Juab, Utah. He was his son, male, age 22, widowed, birthplace Utah, father's birthplace Iowa, mother's birthplace Utah, occupation labourer, industry garage.

Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index Birth, Marriage & Death <tab> Name: <tab>(Infant of Blaine and Lorena) Whimpey Birth: <tab>6 Feb 1941 Death: <tab>8 Feb 1941

http://archives.state.ut.us/cgi-bin/indexesresults.cgi?RUNWHAT=IDXFILES&KEYPATH=IDX208420181422 Record Series: <tab>81448

Person Who Died Name: <tab>WHIMPEY, INFANT Alternate Spelling: <tab> Death Date: <tab>08 February 1941 Sex: <tab>FEMALE Age: <tab>000 County: <tab>UTAH

Utah Burials Results Burial Information: Whimpey, Baby

Birth:<tab>2/6/1941 Death:<tab>2/8/1941 Burial:<tab>2/12/1941 Place of Birth:<tab>Payson Utah Place of Death:<tab> Cause of Death:<tab> Grave Location:<tab>Santaquin City Cemetery , LOT 0017 BLOCK 0000H GRV 0000 Source:<tab>Sexton / Grant

The Millenium File has an entry for a Blaine Lewis Whimpey who died 15 November 1941 at Ely, White Pine, Nevada.

The Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index at Ancestry.com has an entry for Blaine Lewis Whimpey born 25 Oct 1907 death 15 Nov 1941.

Blaine married Lorena Smith.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 618 F
 i. Carma Lynn Whimpey was born on 29 Dec 1933 in Genola, Utah, United States¹²²⁶ and died on 18 Jan 2007 in Wales, Sanpete, Utah, United States¹²²⁶ at age 73.

619 M ii. Infant Whimpey was born on 6 Feb 1941^{1227} and died on 8 Feb $1941^{.1227}$

Blaine next married **Donna A. Mickelson** on 14 Aug 1929 in Utah, United States.¹²²⁸ Donna was born on 14 Mar 1909 in Eureka, Juab, Utah, United States.¹²²⁸

Sixth Generation (3rd Great-Grandchildren)

520. Living (Keith⁵, Harry⁴, Joseph³, John², William¹)

Living married Living

Children from this marriage were:

620 M i. **Raymond Leonard Ketchell** was born on 27 May 1957,¹²²⁹ died on 18 Mar 1973 in Greensborough, Victoria, Australia¹²³⁰ at age 15, and was buried on 22 Mar 1973 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹²³¹

General Notes: His funeral was held at W G Apps & Son Funeral Home Heidelberg.

621 F ii. Raelene Ketchell was born on 28 Jul 1970,¹²²⁹ died on 26 Oct 1989 in Royal Melbourne Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia¹²³² at age 19, and was buried on 31 Oct 1989 in Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹²³³

General Notes: Her funeral was held at the Joyce Chapel at Fawkner Crematorium. The undertaker was Mulqueen Pty Ltd Coburg.

533. Living (Alma Sarah Armstrong⁵, Sarah Eliza Stow⁴, Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Private

534. Norma Mary King (Alma Sarah Armstrong⁵, Sarah Eliza Stow⁴, Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born in 1926¹¹⁰⁴ and died in 1961 at age 35.

Norma married Private

535. John "Jack" King (Alma Sarah Armstrong⁵, Sarah Eliza Stow⁴, Elizabeth Whimpey³, Joseph², William¹) was born in 1923 and died in 1961¹¹⁰⁵ at age 38.

553. Joan Gladys Whimpey (*Claude Roy*⁵, *Walter*⁴, *Joseph*³, *Joseph*², *William*¹) was born on 27 Sep 1946 in Vaucluse Hospital, Moreland, Victoria, Australia,⁹ died on 31 Dec 1997¹¹⁴⁷ at age 51, and was buried on 5 Jan 1998 in Mornington Cemetery, Mornington, Victoria, Australia.¹¹⁴⁸

General Notes: Her occupation was listed as home duties on her son Mark's death certificate.

Her funeral service was held at Frankston Forest Baptist Church in North Frankston.

Joan married Living

The child from this marriage was:

Mark Stephen Ware was born on 28 Nov 1968 in Sacred Heart Hospital, Moreland, Victoria, Australia,¹²³⁴ died on 11 Nov 1991 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia¹²³⁵ at age 22, and was buried on 15 Nov 1991 in Mornington Cemetery, Mornington, Victoria, Australia.¹²³⁵

General Notes: He had lived all his life in Australia and at the time of his death he was living at 24 Gattinara Drive Frankston. He was a storeman, and had never married. He died from multiple injuries received in a fall. An investigation was held by the State Coroner H. R. Hallenstein. and autopsy was held under Section 27 of the Coroners Act 1985. The undertaker was R. Swinn: John Allison Monkhouse. The minister was I Lenzing, Baptist. The informant was his father.

554. Living (Claude Roy⁵, Walter⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Living

The child from this marriage was:

623 F i. **Belinda Sue Mace** was born in 1973¹⁷⁸ and died in 1973 in Box Hill, Victoria, Australia.¹²³⁶

555. Living (Claude Roy⁵, Walter⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Living

The child from this marriage was:

624 F i. Unnamed Female Lindsay was born in 1981¹⁷⁸ and died in 1981 in Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹²³⁷

556. Living (Alan Arthur⁵, John Ernest⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Private

The child from this marriage was:

625 M i. Christopher Luke McNulty was born on 11 Jul 1984 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, ¹²³⁸ died on 25 May 1990 in Melbourne, Victoria, Australia¹²³⁹ at age 5, and was buried on 31 May 1990 in Fawkner Crematorium And Memorial Park, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia.¹²⁴⁰

General Notes: He died as a result of a road accident. A funeral mass was held for him at St Vincent de Paul's Church Strathmore. He was to be buried at Northern Memorial Park, Hadfield. This is a part of the Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park. The undertaker was M Dubock Pty Ltd West Brunswick.

557. Living (John Harrie⁵, John Ernest⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Living

Children from this marriage were:

626 F i. **Kelly Marie Gordon** was born on 22 Mar 1973 in Coburg, Victoria, Australia,¹²⁴¹ died on 23 Mar 1973 in Parkville, Victoria, Australia,¹²⁴¹ and was buried on 30 Mar 1973 in Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia.¹²⁴¹

General Notes: Her death certificate shows her usual place of residence was Flat 4, 5 Thistle St Essendon. She died aged 24 hours from aspiration pneumonia. The undertaker was L Mann. The witnesses at her burial were S Gillespie and M Tobin.

627 F ii. **Melissa Ann Gordon** was born on 10 Feb 1975 in Coburg, Victoria, Australia¹²⁴² and died on 30 Mar 1980 in Royal Children's Hospital, Parkville, Victoria, Australia¹²⁴³ at age 5.

General Notes: At the time of her death she was living at 31 Gallipoli Pde Pascoe Vale South. She died from spinal cord compression, 3 months, and stage 4 retinoblastoma, 12 months. Her funeral was held at the Mulqueen Pty Ltd Funeral Home, North Coburg.

565. Living (Ivon Walter⁵, John Ernest⁴, Joseph³, Joseph², William¹)

Living married Living

Children from this marriage were:

628 F i. Living

629 M ii. Living

605. Kenneth D Whimpey (*Donald* L⁵, *John Newbern*⁴, *Isaac Lewis*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) was born on 1 Mar 1932 in Lehi, Utah, United States, ¹²¹¹ died on 15 Dec 1986 in Lehi, Utah, United States¹²¹¹ at age 54, and was buried after 15 Dec 1986 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

Kenneth married someone on 22 Feb 1950 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.

His child was:

M i. Neil K Whimpey was born on 3 Jul 1953 in Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States, ¹²⁴⁴ died on 22 Dec 1992 in Provo, Utah, Utah, United States¹²⁴⁵ at age 39, and was buried after 22 Dec 1992 in Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, Utah, United States.⁴⁷³

General Notes: Listed on Utah Cemetery Inventory as Neal. His last residence was Provo, Utah, UT.

618. Carma Lynn Whimpey (Blaine Lewis⁵, Lewis Miles⁴, William Henry³, Isaac², William¹) was born on 29 Dec 1933 in Genola, Utah, United States¹²²⁶ and died on 18 Jan 2007 in Wales, Sanpete, Utah, United States¹²²⁶ at age 73.

Carma married Alfred Lee Lamb on 13 Apr 1953 in Manti, Sanpete, Utah, United States. 1246

The child from this marriage was: + 631 M i. Living

Seventh Generation (4th Great-Grandchildren)

631. Living (*Carma Lynn Whimpey*⁶, *Blaine Lewis*⁵, *Lewis Miles*⁴, *William Henry*³, *Isaac*², *William*¹) Living married Living

Children from this marriage were: 632 M i. Living

633 F ii. Living

1. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, compiler, "William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 4K1Q-LJ, 4K1Q-MP, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

2. William Wimpey christening entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints, <i>International Genealogical Index. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints, Salt Lake City</i> (Microfiche.), William Whimpey; Microfiche. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

3. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree. FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Marriage Index: 1837-1915 (Name: Ancestry.com Operations Inc; Location: Provo, UT, USA; Date: 2006;), (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009), entry for William Whimpey, volume 5c, page 389, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1870, Frome district; citing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes. General Register Office, UK, "England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1915," database, *ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 17 Sep 2010), entry for William Whimpey, volume 5c, page 389, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1870, Frome district; citing the General Registration Indexes. General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes. General Register Office, UK, "England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1915," database, *ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 17 Sep 2010), entry for William Whimpey, volume 5c, page 389, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1870, Frome district; citing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes.

4. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

5. FindMyPast, "Peninsular Medal Roll 1793-1814," database*FindMyPast* (http://www.findmypast.com.au/ : accessed 21 Aug 2015), entry for William Whimpey. Ancestry.com, "Canada, British Regimental Registers of Service, 1756-1900," database*Ancestry.com.au* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 22 Aug 2015), entry for William Whimpey, b abt 1791; The National Archives; Kew, Surrey, England; Class Number: WO 25; Class Title: 32 Foot; Piece Number: 366; Piece Title: 32 Foot. Ancestry.com, " UK, British Army Muster Books and Pay Lists, 1812-1817," database, *Ancestry.com.au* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 22 Aug 2015), entry for William Whimpey, b abt 1791; The National Archives; Kew, Surrey, England; Class Number: WO 25; Class Title: 32 Foot; Piece Number: 366; Piece Title: 32 Foot. Ancestry.com, " UK, British Army Muster Books and Pay Lists, 1812-1817," database, *Ancestry.com.au* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 22 Aug 2015), entry for William Whimpey, start of muster 25 Sep 1815; The National Archives of the UK; Kew, Surrey, England; General Muster Books and Pay Lists; Class: WO 12.

6. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au/i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : 2006), Wine St, Frome, Somerset, folio 41, page 3, William Whimpey; digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au/i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/942/11.

7. England., <i>1851 census of England. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>, http://www.ancestry.com.au/: 2005), Fountain Lane, Frome, Somerset, folio 236, page 19, William Wimpey; digital images, Ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/1932.

8. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, " Somerset, England, Church of England Baptisms, 1813-1914," database and images*Ancestry.com* (accessed 25 Jan 2017); baptism entry for Elizabeth Clements, 24 Jun 1853 Frome St John, Somerset; omerset Heritage Service; Taunton, Somerset, England; Somerset Parish Records, 1538-1914; Reference Number: D\fr.jo/2/1/1.

9. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

10. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

11. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>, http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : 2006), Wine St, Frome, Somerset, folio 41, page 3, Elizabeth Whimpey (household of William Whimpey); digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/942/11.

12. England., <i>1851 census of England. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au/: 2005).

13. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 1334. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

14. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, compiler, "William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 4K1Q-LJ, 4K1Q-MP, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. ... LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

15. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, June quarter volume 11 page 186.

16. England., <i>1851 census of England. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au/<i> . http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : 2005), Prince Heath, Droxford, Hampshire, folio 252, page 11, William E. Edwards; digital images, Ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au//i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/1676.

17. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>, http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : 2006), 22 Prospect Place, Walcot, Somerset, folio 6, page 12, William Edward Edwards; digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/970/7.

18. England., <i>1861 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au/: 2005).

19. South Australia Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Office, death certificate Book 230 Page 141 (1895), John Whimpey.

20. Index, West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 32447.

21. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 7556 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Isaac Whimpey, birth certificate no. 11477 (1855), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, compiler, "William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 4K1Q-LJ, 4K1Q-MP, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

22. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 1820.

23. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 7556 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

24. Ancestry.com, "Somerset, England, Church of England Baptisms, Marriages, and Burials, 1531-1812," database and images*Ancestry.com* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 31 Jan 2017); burial entry for John Wimpey, 28 Nov 1824, Frome St John, Frome Selwood; Somerset Heritage Service; Taunton, Somerset, England; Somerset Parish Records, 1538-1914; Reference Number: D\fr.jo/2/1/30.

25. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 818. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

26. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, compiler, "William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 4K1Q-LJ, 4K1Q-MP, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

27. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree. Ancestry.com, "Somerset, England, Church of England Baptisms, Marriages, and Burials, 1531-1812," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 31 Jan 2017); burial entry for John Wimpey, 28 Nov 1824, Frome St John, Frome Selwood; Somerset Heritage Service; Taunton, Somerset, England; Somerset Parish Records, 1538-1914; Reference Number: D\fr.jo/2/1/30.

28. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 251. ... LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

29. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, compiler, "William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 4K1Q-LJ, 4K1Q-MP, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. ... LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991). England and Wales. Registrar General., <i>Death Certificates.</i>

30. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 1325. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

31. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 258 (1912), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229369/2229369_0000696.jpg. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991). Isaac Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

32. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 1921.

33. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 258 (1912), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229369/2229369_0000696.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1912002589. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

34. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 258 (1912), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229369/2229369_0000696.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

35. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 108. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

36. William Wimpy, death certificate no. 234 Merthyr Tydfil (1874), General Register Office, London, London, UK. Ancestry.com England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=8914">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=8914], accessed Various dates, December quarter Merthyr Tydfil district volume 11a page 276.

37. Family & Local History in Frome, David Smart online [http://www.fromeresearch.org.uk/], accessed 13 December 2007, No 1127. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991).

38. Victoria, Australia, "Assisted Immigration Victoria," John Whimpey; Microfiche Book 1 Page 224, State Library of Victoria/Coburg Library, Melbourne.

39. John Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

40. General Register Office, UK, <i>St Catherine's House Index. General Register Office, UK, Southport</i> (Microfiche.), entry for Whimpey John, volume 26, page 39, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1839, Abergavenny district; Microfiche. England and Wales, marriage certificate for John Whimpey and Caroline Griffiths, married 10 Jun 1839; citing 26/39/43, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1839, Abergavenny registration district; General Register Office, Southport.

41. Assisted Immigrant lists Victoria - Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 1 Page 224.

42. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 247 Page 286.

43. Index, West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

44. Parish of St James, Melbourne Baptisms, Elizabeth Whimpey: No 148, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Nelbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 13077 of 1842.

45. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 1 Page 113.

46. Parish of St James, Baptisms, Eliza Whimpey: No 2759, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14987 of 1846.

47. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 77 Page 395.

48. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 2 Page 38.

49. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 1 Page 106.

50. Index, West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 1635.

51. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 2 Page 159.

52. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 344 Page 431.

53. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 3 Page 349.

54. Joseph Whimpey, birth certificate no. Book 5 Page 194 (1855), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, Adelaide, South Australia, Au

55. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 2745 (1892), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

56. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 11 Page 179.

57. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 5 Page 459.

58. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 15 Page 15.

59. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

60. ancestry.com, "Victoria, Australia, Assisted and Unassisted Passenger Lists, 1839–1923," database and imagesancestry.com.au (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 15 Sep 2016); Jos Whimple, age 25 on the "Ward Chipman", arrival date 6 Dec 1841; Series: VPRS 14; Series Title: Register of Assisted Immigrants from the United Kindom (refer to microform copy, VPRS 3502); Original data: Inward Overseas Passenger Lists (British Ports). Microfiche VPRS 7666, copy of VRPS 947. Public Record Office Victoria, North Melbourne, Victoria. Inward Overseas Passenger Lists (Foreign Ports). Microfiche VPRS 7667, copy of VRPS 947. Public Record Office Victoria, North Melbourne, Victoria. Inward Overseas Passenger Lists (New Zealand Ports). Microfiche VPRS 13439, copy of VRPS 947. Public Record Office Victoria, North Melbourne, Victoria.

Victoria. Register of Assisted Immigrants from the United Kingdom. Microfiche VPRS 14. Public Record Office Victoria, North Melbourne, Victoria. Ancestry.com, "New South Wales, Australia, Assisted Immigrant Passenger Lists, 1828-1896," database and imageAncestry.com (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 15 Sep 2016); Joseph Whimple, age 25, arrival date 16 Dec 1841 on the "Ward Chapman"; State Records Authority of New South Wales; Kingswood New South Wales, Australia; Persons on bounty ships arriving at Port Phillip (Agent's Immigrant Lists); Series: 5318; Reel: 2144; Item: [4/4814].

61. England and Wales, marriage certificate for Joseph Whimpey and Margaret Price, married 15 January 1840; citing 26/9/968, March quarter 1840, Bedwelty registration district; General Register Office, Southport.

62. Isaac Whimpey, birth certificate no. 11477 (1855), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Sarah Ann Whimpey, birth certificate no. 1423 (1853), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

63. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 11843 of 1901. Edna & Ken Arnold, compiler, Tarnagulla & District - The Way It Was (Golden Square, Victoria, Australia: Crown Castleton Publishers, ISBN 1 875342 04 4 Hardback 1 875342 05 2 Softback), Pages 244-5.

64. Edna & Ken Arnold, compiler, Tarnagulla & District - The Way It Was (Golden Square, Victoria, Australia: Crown Castleton Publishers, ISBN 1

875342 04 4 Hardback 1 875342 05 2 Softback), Pages 244-5. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

65. 1841 census of Wales, Bedwelty, Monmouthshire, folio 16, page 24, Margaret Price; digital images, Ancestry.com Operations IncAncestry.com.au (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 13 Aug 2005); citing PRO HO 107/750/15.

66. Joseph Whimpey, 1841 Wales Census, Charles St, Uchlawrcoed, Bedwelty, Monmouthshire, Wales, Public Record Office Reference HO 107/750 /15; Public Record Office Origins.net website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter Abergavenny district volume 26 page 33.

67. Assisted Immigrant lists Victoria - Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 1 Page 224. Joseph Whimpey, 1841 Wales Census, Charles St, Uchlawrcoed, Bedwelty, Monmouthshire, Wales, Public Record Office Reference HO 107/750 /15; Public Record Office Origins.net website.

68. Parish of St James baptisms, John Whimpey: No 2756, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. John Whimpey, death certificate no. 9207 (1926), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14984 of 1846.

69. John Whimpey, death certificate no. 9207 (1926), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

70. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 7556 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Parish of St James, Baptisms, Elizabeth Whimpey: No 2757, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14985 of 1846.

71. New South Wales, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>Death Certificates</i>, death certificate 1942/019863 (1942), Elizabeth Stow.

72. Index, Sandgate Cemetery, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);. New South Wales, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>Death Certificates</i>, death certificate 1942/019863 (1942), Elizabeth Stow.

73. Parish of St James, Baptisms, William Whimpey: No 2758, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14986 of 1846.

74. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 4228 of 1846.

75. William Claude Whimpey, birth certificate no. 16383 (1895), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

76. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 15200 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

77. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 7556 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 09168/34279 of 1851. Victoria, Australia (Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne), Birth indexes, Early Church Records Book 1 Page 4 Births 1844-1853: Registration no 09168, Eliza Whimpey; Microfiche.

78. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

79. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Bendigo Cemeteries Trust, Bendigo Cemeteries Trust, online [http://www.bencemtrust.com.au/], Interment number 024902.

80. Sarah Ann Whimpey, birth certificate no. 1423 (1853), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

81. Sarah Ann Whimpey, death certificate no. 02668 (1861), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

82. Isaac Whimpey, birth certificate no. 11477 (1855), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

83. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. 5842 (1886), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

84. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au//:>. http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : 2006), Wine St, Frome, Somerset, folio 41, page 3, Mary Whimpey (household of William Whimpey); digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au//:> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/942/11.

85. Mary Ann Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

86. Edward Snelgrove, 1861 England Census, Little Whites Alley, Liberty of the Rolls, Middlesex, TNA Ref RG09-0181; Public Record Office, UK Image No 214 Folio No 113 Page No 20 Entry No 21.

87. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter volume 10 Page 339.

88. Mary Ann Snelgrove christening entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

89. <i>London, England, Marriages and Banns, 1754-1921. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>, http://www.ancestry.com.au), Source Citation: London Metropolitan Archives, Saint John The Evangelist, Lambeth, Register of marriages, P85/JNA3, Item 071.

90. <i>London, England, Births and Baptisms, 1813-1906. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au).

91. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991). Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Marriages, 1754-1940," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 27 Jan 2017); marriage entry for Thomas Prout and Elizabeth Clement Whimpey, 18 Mar 1845, St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A3/6.

92. Thomas Prout, 1861 Channel Islands Census, 43 Great Union Road, District 31, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website.

93. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Deaths and Burials, 1813-1940," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Thomas Prout, 21 July 1865; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A4/8.

94. Thomas Prout, 1861 Channel Islands Census, 43 Great Union Road, District 31, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Mary Jane Prout, baptism 31 Oct 1847; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/14.

95. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Mary Jane Prout, baptism 31 Oct 1847; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/14.

96. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Emma Elisa Prout, baptism 4 Nov 1849; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

97. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Deaths and Burials, 1813-1940," database and images*Incestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 27 Jan 2017); burial entry for Emma Eliza, daughter of Thomas Prout, Elizabeth Whimpy his wife, 23 December 1849, St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A4/7.

98. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Deaths and Burials, 1813-1940," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 27 Jan 2017); burial entry for Emma Eliza, daughter of Thomas Prout. Elizabeth Whimpy his wife, 23 December 1849, St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A4/7.

99. Thomas Prout, 1851 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Sarah Elisa Prout, baptism 23 Feb 1851; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

100. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Sarah Elisa Prout, baptism 23 Feb 1851; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

101. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Deaths and Burials, 1813-1940," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 1 Feb 2017); burial entry for Sarah Prout, femme de Thomas Francis Baudains 9 January 1901; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A4/10.

102. Elizabeth Prout, 1871 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Elizabeth Prout, baptism 6 March 1853; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

103. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Elizabeth Prout, baptism 6 March 1853; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

104. Thomas Prout, 1861 Channel Islands Census, 43 Great Union Road, District 31, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Emily Prout, baptism 18 Mar 1855; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

105. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Emily Prout, baptism 18 Mar 1855; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/15.

106. Elizabeth Prout, 1871 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Margaret Prout, baptism 20 Sep 1857; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

107. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Margaret Prout, baptism 20 Sep 1857; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

108. Thomas Prout, 1861 Channel Islands Census, 43 Great Union Road, District 31, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for John Thomas Prout, baptism 24 Aug 1859; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

109. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and imagesAncestry.com (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for John Thomas Prout, baptism 24 Aug 1859; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

110. Elizabeth Prout, 1871 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 27 Jan 2017); baptism entry for Fanny LeSecur(?) Prout, 11 February 1863, St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/17.

111. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/: accessed 27 Jan 2017); baptism entry for Fanny LeSecur(?) Prout, 11 February 1863, St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/17.

112. Elizabeth Prout, 1871 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Edmund Wimpey Prout, baptism 4 Jan 1866 (middle name indexed as Wimpy); Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16. Ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Edmund Wimpey Prout, baptism 22 Jan 1865; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

113. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and imageAncestry.com (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Edmund Wimpey Prout, baptism 22 Jan 1865; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/16.

114. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au/: 2006), Wine St, Frome, Somerset, folio 41, page 3, Isaac Whimpey (household of William Whimpey); digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/942/11.

115. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," databas *EamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org : accessed 6 Apr 2017), entry for Isaac Whimpey, person ID KWJH-JZ8.

116. LaRae Eddington, "Family Group Sheet for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Clements," supplied 1979 by Eddington; copy sent to Ivon Whimpey 6 Jan 1979, now held by Lois Willis (1991). Wales, marriage certificate for Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis, married 5 July 1847; Crickhowell registration district.

117. Isaac Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Bedwas, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Lela Vivian Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 1X0G-JM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

118. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Lela Vivian Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 1X0G-JM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

119. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. 66 (1869), Probate Court, Columbiana, Ohio, Columbiana, Ohio, USA. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

120. Find a Grave, "Find a Grave," database, Find a Grave (http://www.findagrave.com/: accessed 2 Jun 2014), Mary Whimpey.

121. Isaac Whimpey, birth certificate no. 302 (Volume 26 Page 332) (1849), General Register Office, London, London, UK. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter Crickhowell district volume 26 Page 33 [2].

122. Isaac L Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1500 (1914), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229568/2229568_0001082.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1914003895.

123. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.... Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Lela Vivian Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 1X0G-JM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

124. Isaac Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Bedwas, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter Crickhowell district volume 11b page 118. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Lela Vivian Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 1X0G-JM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

125. Find a Grave, "Find a Grave," database Find a Grave (http://www.findagrave.com/: accessed 2 Jun 2014), John Whimpy 1853-1880.

126. Isaac Wimpey, 1870 US Census, Salem, Columbiana, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. William Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Winter Quarters, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Lela Vivian Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Mary Lewis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 1X0G-JM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

127. Isaac Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Bedwas, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website. Mary Jane Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

128. Mary Jane Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ohio Death Certificate Index, Ohio

Historical Society online [http://www.ohiohistory.org/dindex/index.cfm?message=needname], Volume #5926 Certificate #1764.

129. Isaac Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Bedwas, Monmouthshire.; Ancestry.com website. Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State file no 13 (1946), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4116311/4116311_00001369.jpg.

130. Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State file no 13 (1946), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4116311/4116311_00001369.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1946002647.

131. Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State file no 13 (1946), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4116311/4116311_00001369.jpg.

132. Isaac Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Bedwas, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website. Ruth Farish, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 109 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229970_0000200.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemetery_burials/].

133. Ruth Farish, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 109 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229970/2229970_0000200.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

134. Ruth Farish, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 109 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229970/2229970_0000200.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemter/cemetery_burials/]. Utah State Department of Health, <i>"Utah Death Index, 1905-1951," database, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com</i> </i> (http://www.ancestry.com/), accessed 19 Jan 2004), Ruth Farish; State file number 1919003594.

135. Isaac Wimpey, 1870 US Census, Salem, Columbiana, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. Rachel Whimpey Worthen, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 259 (1926), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259479/2259479_0001136.jpg.

136. Rachel Whimpey Worthen, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 259 (1926), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259479/2259479_0001136.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file no 1926000603.

137. Rachel Whimpey Worthen, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 259 (1926), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259479/2059479_0001136.jpg.

138. Lemuel Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 351 (1939), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260366/2260366_0000881.jpg. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter Newport M District volume 11a page 215. Lemuel Whimpey and Lucy Britton tombstone, Lehi City Cemetery, Lehk, Utah, USA ();.

139. Lemuel Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 351 (1939), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260366/2260366_0000881.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1939003215.

140. Lemuel Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 351 (1939), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260366/2260366_0000881.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

141. Jesse Whimpey, death certificate no. 68 (1869), Probate Court, Columbiana County, Ohio, Columbiana, Ohio, USA. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Jesse Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

142. Jesse Whimpey, death certificate no. 68 (1869), Probate Court, Columbiana County, Ohio, Columbiana, Ohio, USA. Jesse Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

143. Find a Grave, "Find a Grave," database Find a Grave (http://www.findagrave.com/ : accessed 2 Jun 2014), Jesse Whimpey.

144. Henry Whimpey, death certificate no. 67 (1869), Probate Court, Columbiana County, Ohio, Columbiana, Ohio, USA. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Henry Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), birth entry for Henry Whimpey; Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962.

- 145. Henry Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.
- 146. Find a Grave, "Find a Grave," database, Find a Grave (http://www.findagrave.com/: accessed 2 Jun 2014), Henry Whimpey.
- 147. Isaac Wimpey, 1870 US Census, Salem, Columbiana, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

148. Isaac Whimpey Sen and Elizabeth Callaway Butt tombstone, Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, USA; Photo of gravestone received by Lois Willis by email. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Elizabeth Callaway (Butt)"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

149. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Elizabeth Callaway (Butt)";

ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

150. Isaac Whimpey Sen and Elizabeth Callaway Butt tombstone, Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, USA; Photo of gravestone received by Lois Willis by email.

151. Isaac Whimpey Sen and Elizabeth Callaway Butt tombstone, Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi, Utah, USA; Photo of gravestone received by Lois Willis by email. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Elizabeth Callaway (Butt)"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

152. Joseph Whimpey 1871 birth entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 448 (1945), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260787/2260787_0001415.jpg.

153. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 448 (1945), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260787/2260787_0001415.jpg.

154. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 448 (1945), Utah State Archives website,

http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260787/2260787_0001415.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

155. Isaac Wimpey, 1880 US Census, Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio, Family History Library Film 1255068 NA Film Number T9-1068 Page Number 480B; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. Magdalene Glenn, no. 519-60-6479, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Magdalena Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

156. Magdalene Glenn, no. 519-60-6479, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Elizabeth Callaway (Butt)"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

157. Isaac Wimpey, 1880 US Census, Tuscarawas, Stark, Ohio, Family History Library Film 1255068 NA Film Number T9-1068 Page Number 480B; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. Elizabeth Whimpey 1877 entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

158. England., <i>1841 census of England. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>, http://www.ancestry.com.au/: 2006), Wine St, Frome, Somerset, folio 41, page 3, William Whimpey (household of William Whimpey); digital images, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: accessed 29 Jul 2009); citing PRO HO 107/942/11.

159. Thomas Salter, 1881 British Census, 10 Belle View Ter, Llantrisant, Glamorgan, Wales, Family History Library Film 1342275; Public Record Office, UK Public Records Office Reference RG11 Piece / Folio 5298 / 25 Page Number 44.

160. William Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Machen Upper, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website.

161. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, Jul-Aug-Sep quarter volume 11a page 910.

162. William Whimpy, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorganshire,; Ancestry.com website.

163. William Whimpey, 1861 Wales Census, Machen Upper, Monmouthshire,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter Merthyr Tydfil district volume 11a page 314.

164. William Whimpey, 1871 Wales Census, Aberdare, Glamorganshire,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 11a page 314.

165. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 1 Page 198.

166. Kevin Moore to Lois Willis, e-mail, 6 Feb 2011, "Comments"; privately held by Willis.

167. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 90 Page 205.

168. "Australia Death Index, 1787-1985," database, *ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 26 Aug 2010), Elsie Eliza Langley; Page number 202 Volume number 778.

169. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 124 Page 319.

170. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Book 475 Page 266.

171. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 155 Page 62.

172. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 72 Page 496.

173. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 175 Page 162.

174. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 77 Page 377.

175. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia; MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 55 Page 339.

176. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 29 Page 157.

177. Index, West Terrace Cemetery, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 9765.

178. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death.

179. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 383 Page 324.

180. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Volume 203 Page 864.

181. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Vol 628 Page 4044. George Nunn death notice article, The Advertiser, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, Tuesday September 3 1940.

182. Martha Gilson, death certificate no. 5536 (1917), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. South Australian Genealogy and Heraldry Society Inc, comp., <i>South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906</i>, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0947158 67 7. (Adelaide, South Australia: Macbeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 5 Page 354. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 5 Page 354.

183. Martha Gilson, death certificate no. 5536 (1917), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Third Schedule 1917 Deaths in the District of Mansfield in the State of Victoria registration no 5536.

184. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 280 Page 341.

185. Jessie Whimpey, birth certificate no. 19384 (1887), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 11966 of 1885.

186. Jessie Whimpey, birth certificate no. 19384 (1887), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 316 Page 485.

187. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 22055 of 1953. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

188. Index, Melbourne General Cemetery, Carlton, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

189. Jessie Whimpey, birth certificate no. 19384 (1887), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 355 Page 237.

190. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

191. Jessie Whimpey, birth certificate no. 19384 (1887), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

192. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 2370 of 1902.

193. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 2745 (1892), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 10046 of 1889.

194. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 12249 of 1953. May McIntosh, death certificate no. 12249 (1953), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

195. May McIntosh, death certificate no. 12249 (1953), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

196. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 23726 of 1880. (Ancestry.com, Public Member Trees (Provo, UT, USA, Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2006), www.ancestry.com.au, www.ancestry.com.au, Database online), Tree submitted by Lyn J Belcher.

197. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 2813 of 1941. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

198. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 2745 (1892), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 10666 of 1891.

199. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 7873 of 1965.

200. Bendigo Cemeteries Trust, Bendigo Cemeteries Trust online [http://www.bencemtrust.com.au/], Interment number 040854.

201. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 200 Page 302.

202. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

203. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 3294 of 1939.

204. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

205. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 239 Page 288.

206. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1229 of 1963.

207. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 278185.

208. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 239 Page 288.

209. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14708 of 1884. Glennis Radovic, "," e-mail message from <glennis> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 26 November 2005.

210. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 27735 of 1958. Interview with Martina Macey (Australia), by Lois Willis, 12 Dec 2005. Transcript held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

211. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 15898 of 1886.

212. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 10017 of 1962. James Alfred Gregson death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wed. June 6 1962.

213. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 17809 of 1888.

214. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 29882 of 1890.

215. Mary Eleanor Freame (nee Gregson) death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday April 11 1978.

216. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 431659.

217. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 6200 of 1893.

218. Certificate of Marriage Year 1920 Parish or Church District St Luke's, North Fitzroy Denomination Church of England - Athol Douglas Welsh and Jessie Una Gregson: Registration no 3884, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 16903/1895.

219. Mary Christina Gregson, death certificate no. 5287 (1909), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia:

MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 19892 of 1895.

220. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 18624 of 1898.

221. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 3128 of 1901.

222. Parish of St James baptisms, John Whimpey: No 2756, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14984 of 1846.

223. Certificate of Marriage District of Loddon - John Whimpey and Harriet Justin: Registration no 2649 of 1869, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

224. Harriet Whimpey, death certificate no. 6318 (1931), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

225. John Whimpey, death certificate no. 9207 (1926), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 11589 of 1870. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

226. Metropolitan Cemeteries Board, Metropolitan Cemeteries Board online [http://www.mcb.wa.gov.au/default.php]. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Western Australia, comp., Western Australian Death Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1257 Perth M.

227. Metropolitan Cemeteries Board, Metropolitan Cemeteries Board online [http://www.mcb.wa.gov.au/default.php]. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

228. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 12041 of 1872.

229. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 13490 of 1917. Index to various cemeteries in Australia - index on microfiche held at State Library of Victoria.

230. Index to various cemeteries in Australia - index on microfiche held at State Library of Victoria. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

231. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 19059 of 1877.

232. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 3205 of 1879.

233. John Whimpey, death certificate no. 9207 (1926), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 12110 of 1880.

234. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 4061 of 1949. Margaret Elizabeth Harricks death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 28 April 1949.

235. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 128768.

236. Parish of St James, Baptisms, Elizabeth Whimpey: No 2757, Parish of St James, Melbourne, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 14985 of 1846.

237. 1868 Marriages solemnized in the District of Inglewood in the Colony of Victoria - Joseph Bannister Stow and Elizabeth Whimpey: Registration no 7260, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

238. Joseph Bannister Stow, death certificate no. 11721 (1910), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

239. Joseph Bannister Stow, death certificate no. 11721 (1910), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Index, Sandgate Cemetery, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

240. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 5011 of 1869. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

241. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

242. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney,

New South Wales, Australia. Index, Sandgate Cemetery, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

243. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

244. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 31105/1955.

245. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1889/6124.

246. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 15230/1924.

247. New South Wales Marriage certificate - James Heap and Rebecca Jane Gray: Registration no 1935/019694, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

248. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 2793/1947.

249. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 1245 of 1872. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

250. FindMyPast, "New South Wales Will Books 1800-1952," database and images*FindMyPast* (http://www.findmypast.com.au/: accessed 3 Jan 2017); Sarah Eliza Armstrong, 1946; State Records Authority of New South Wales.

251. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 1154 of 1874. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

252. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 09874 of 1875. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

253. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 21634 of 1875. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

254. Harriet Ada Gregory, death certificate no. 31157 (1969), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

255. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1877/17189. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

256. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1878/7945. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

257. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1879/19141. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

258. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 20226/1948.

259. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 23519/1881. compiled by Suzanne O'Rourke, Westcourt, Queensland, Australia, <i>"Descendants of John Wimpey," supplied by O'Rourke, 26 July 2000.</i>

260. Eva Caroline Haslam death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Friday July 29 1960. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 24700/1960.

261. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 27672/1884. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

262. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online

[http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 14052/1962.

263. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 29280/1886. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

264. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 39383/1965.

265. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 31309/1886.

266. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 21697/1941.

267. Index, Sandgate Cemetery, Newcastle, New South Wales, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

268. Elizabeth Stow, death certificate no. 1942/019863 (1942), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Pioneer Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 31624/1888. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

269. Ancestry.com, 1841 England Census (Name: Ancestry.com Operations Inc; Location: Provo, UT, USA; Date: 2006;), Database online. Class: HO107; Piece 1271; Book: 9; Civil Parish: Wakefield; County: Yorkshire; Enumeration District: 9; Folio: 64; Page: 38; Line: 17; GSU roll: 464241.

270. William Norman Whimpey, birth certificate no. 7465 (1890), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Sarah Jane Sharp entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com, <i>"England and Wales, Civil Registration Index: 1837-1900," database, Ancestry.com, <i>Ancestry.com//i> </i> (http://search.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/sse.dll?db=freebmd : 1998-2002). England and Wales, birth certificate for Sarah Jane Sharp, born 3 January 1853; citing 09c/29/333, Jan-Feb-Mar quarter 1853, Wakefield Union registration district, Wakefield sub-district; General Register Office, Southport. Ancestry.com, "West Yorkshire, England, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1910," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 30 Apr 2017); baptism of Sarah Jane Sharp on 27 Jan 1856 at Wakefield, All Saints; West Yorkshire Archive Service; Wakefield, Yorkshire, England; Yorkshire Parish Records; Old Reference Number: D3/18; New Reference Number: WDP3/2/8.

271. Ancestry.com, "West Yorkshire, England, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1910," database and images*Ancestry.com* (http://home.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 30 Apr 2017); baptism of Sarah Jane Sharp on 27 Jan 1856 at Wakefield, All Saints; West Yorkshire Archive Service; Wakefield, Yorkshire, England; Yorkshire Parish Records; Old Reference Number: D3/18; New Reference Number: WDP3/2/8.

272. Sarah Jane Whimpey, death certificate no. 7287 (1906), Registry of Births, Death and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

273. Certificate of Marriage District of Dunolly - Frederick Nicholls and Jane Elizabeth Whimpey: 4863 of 1901, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 6151 of 1873. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

274. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 07448 of 1957. Jane Elizabeth Nicholls death and funeral notice articles, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Mon Jul 1 1957.

275. Jane Elizabeth Nicholls death and funeral notice articles, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Mon Jul 1 1957. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 220085. "BillionGraves," databas*BjllionGraves* (https://billiongraves.com/dashboard : accessed 19 Apr 2017), entry for Jane Elizabeth Nicholls, born 10 Jan 1873, died 29 Jun 1957, buried Springvale Botanical Cemetery.

276. Alfred Henry Whimpey, birth certificate no. 12594 (1874), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

277. Alfred Henry Whimpey, death certificate no. 117 (1933), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

278. Alfred Henry Whimpey, death certificate no. 117 (1933), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 44014.

279. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, birth certificate no. 24238 (1911), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 05755 of 1876. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

280. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 12584 of 1954. Joseph Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 29 October 1954.

281. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 126768.

282. Marriage solemnized in the District of Korong in the State of Victoria - Walter Whimpey and Ellen Vera Russell: Registration no 5725 in 1907, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer

Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 19766 of 1879. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

283. Walter Whimpey death and funeral notice articles, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 18 March 1969. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 07311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 5541 of 1969. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

284. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 195294.

285. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," databas*EamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org), entry for John Ernest Whimpey; citing John Ernest Whimpey, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989", https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3 : 9 December 2014), John Ernest Whimpey, 11 Oct 1960; citing Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, series 557, record 144, Public Record Office, Victoria.

286. John Ernest Whimpey, birth certificate no. 13277 (1884), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, birth certificate 13277 (1884), John Ernest Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

287. Interview with Ivon Whimpey (Australia), by Lois Willis, August 1991. Transcript held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia). Ivon is Lois' father. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," databas*EamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org), entry for John Ernest Whimpey; citing John Ernest Whimpey, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989", https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989," database with images, FamilySearch (http://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3, "December 2014), John Ernest Whimpey, 11 Oct 1960; citing Melbourne, Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 07311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, December 1998), Registration no 9319 of 1960. John Ernest Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Saturday July 16 1960.

288. John Ernest Whimpey death and funeral notice articles, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Sat. July 16 1960. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 153172.

289. Emily Whimpey, birth certificate no. 24382 (1887), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

290. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 14903 of 1897. Edna & Ken Arnold, compiler, Tarnagulla & District - The Way It Was (Golden Square, Victoria, Australia: Crown Castleton Publishers, ISBN 1 875342 04 4 Hardback 1 875342 05 2 Softback), Pages 244-5.

291. Ethelind Hannah Whimpey, birth certificate no. 26820 (1889), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

292. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 12850 of 1969. Ethelind Hannah Wilshusen death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 23 Jun 1969.

293. William Norman Whimpey, birth certificate no. 7465 (1890), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

294. William Norman Whimpey, death certificate no. 8375 (1891), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

295. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 15200 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 17990 of 1892. Letter from Lou Whimpey (Australia) to Lois Willis, 31 May 1995; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

296. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 24286 of 1965. Albert Roy Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday November 2 1965.

297. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);.

298. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, birth certificate 16383 (1895), William Claude Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

299. Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 15200 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Australian War Memorial, Australian War Memorial online http://www.awm.gov.au/. Commonwealth War Graves Commission, Commonwealth War Graves Commission online [http://www.cwgc.org/]. Australia., <i>"AIF 1914-1918." Australian War Memorial, Canberra</i>, William Claude Whimpey Service no 2613. Australia, "First Australian Imperial Force Personnel Dossiers, 1914-1920 (Series B2455)," file for William Claude Whimpey, service number 2013; digital images, National Archives of Australia/*ational Archives of Australia* (http://www.naa.gov.au/collection/search/index.aspx : accessed 25 Apr 2017).

300. Commonwealth War Graves Commission, Commonwealth War Graves Commission online [http://www.cwgc.org/].

301. Arthur Edgar Whimpey, birth certificate no. 23858 (1896), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marraiges, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

302. Arthur Edgar Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 12 April 1965.

303. Herbert Whimpey, birth certificate no. 6984 of 1898 (1897), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

304. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 01191 of 1975. Herbert Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 5 November 1974.

305. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 34279/9168 of 1851.

306. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 2255 of 1870.

307. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 8459 of 1926.

308. Bendigo Cemeteries Trust, Bendigo Cemeteries Trust online [http://www.bencemtrust.com.au/], Interment no 027020.

309. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 12097 of 1871. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

310. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 16432 of 1953. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

311. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 12414 of 1937.

312. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 20597 of 1873.

313. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 22205 of 1958. Eliza Margaret Flowerday death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday May 5 1958.

314. Eliza Latimer, death certificate no. 13217 (1920), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 12803 of 1875.

315. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 10826 of 1936. Frederick Sidney (Sid) Latimer death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday November 30 1936.

316. Index, Cheltenham Cemetery, Cheltenham, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

317. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 658 of 1863.

318. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 3110 of 1951.

319. Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. 5842 (1886), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 29317 of 1885.

320. Annie Smyth, death certificate no. 13135 (1959), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

321. Annie Smyth, death certificate no. 13135 (1959), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

322. <i>London, England, Marriages and Banns, 1754-1921. Digital images.</i> (ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au).

323. FamilySearch, "1881 British Census," database, FamilySearch *FamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org/ : accessed 24 Aug 2010), entry for John Griffiths, St Mary's Islington, London, England; Source Citation: Class: RG11; Piece: 268; Folio: 106; Page: 35; GSU roll: 1341058.

324. FamilySearch, "1881 British Census," database, FamilySearch*FamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org/ : accessed 24 Aug 2010), entry for Alice Griffiths, St Mary's Islington, London, England; Source Citation: Class: RG11; Piece: 268; Folio: 106; Page: 35; GSU roll: 1341058.

325. <i>London, England, Births and Baptisms, 1813-1906. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au), Source Citation: London Metropolitan Archives, Saint Peter, Saffron Hill, Register of baptisms, P82/PET, Item 001.

326. FamilySearch, "1881 British Census," database, FamilySearch*FamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org/ : accessed 24 Aug 2010), entry for William Griffiths, St Mary's Islington, London, England; Source Citation: Class: RG11; Piece: 268; Folio: 106; Page: 35; GSU roll: 1341058.

327. England and Wales, birth certificate for Sophie Emily Griffiths, born 7 oct 1889; citing 1b/693/950, Oct-Nov-Dec quarter 1889, Holborn registration district; General Register Office, Southport.

328. <i>London, England, Births and Baptisms, 1813-1906. Digital images.</i> (Ancestry.com. <i>ancestry.com.au</i>. http://www.ancestry.com.au), Source Citation: London Metropolitan Archives, Saint Mark, Walworth, Register of baptisms, P92/MRK, Item 004.

329. General Register Office, UK, "England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1915," database*ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 24 Aug 2010), entry for Emily Kezia Griffiths, volume 1d, page 72, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1901, St Saviour Southwark district; citing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes.

330. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Marriages, 1754-1940," database and images<u>Ancestry.com</u> (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Thomas Baudains and Sarah Prout, 20 Apr 1874; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersery; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/14/A2/2.

331. Sarah Baudains, 1881 Channel Islands Census, No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Arthur Thomas Claude Baudains, baptism 20 Jun 1875; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/18.

332. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Arthur Thomas Claude Baudains, baptism 20 Jun 1875; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/18.

333. Arthur Baudains, 1901 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website.

334. Sarah Baudains, 1881 Channel Islands Census, No 3 Old St, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Sarah Florence Baudains, baptism 8 Dec 1878; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/18.

335. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and imageAncestry.com (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Sarah Florence Baudains, baptism 8 Dec 1878; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/18.

336. Sarah Baindains, 1891 Channel Islands Census, St Helier, Jersey,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images, *Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Harold Beauchamp Baudains, baptism 25 Dec 1887; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/20.

337. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Births and Baptisms, 1813-1915," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Harold Beauchamp Baudains, baptism 25 Dec 1887; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/03/A2/20.

338. Ancestry.com Operations Inc, "Jersey, Church of England Marriages, 1754-1940," database and images*Ancestry.com* (https://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 21 Jan 2017); entry for Christopher George Smith and Margaret Prout, 29 Nov 1877; Jersey Heritage; St Helier, Jersey; Jersey Parish Registers; Reference Number: G/C/14/A2/2.

339. Christopher G Smith, 1881 England Census, 28 Norton St, Radford, Nottingham, England,; FamilySearch.org website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, September quarter volume 7b page 1_0.

340. Ancestry.com England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=8914], accessed Various dates, June quarter volume 7b page 159.

341. Christopher G Smith, 1881 England Census, 28 Norton St, Radford, Nottingham, England,; FamilySearch.org website.

342. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, September quarter volume 7b page 343.

343. Edmund Prout, 1891 England Census, Radford, Nottinghamshire,; Ancestry.com website.

344. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter volume 7b page 281.

345. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 7b page 302.

346. Ancestry.com England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=8914], accessed Various dates, December quarter volume 7b page 191.

347. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 7b page 374.

348. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, September quarter volume 7b page 372.

349. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/: [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter volume 7b page 302.

350. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 7b page 413.

351. Isaac Lewis Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

352. Alice Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 665 (1906), Utah State Archives website,http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg, Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online <a href="http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232, Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Alice Butt"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-NB, 1NNF-TK, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

353. Alice Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 665 (1906), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File no 1906001660.

354. Alice Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 665 (1906), Utah State Archives website,http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229075/2229075_0001161.jpg

355. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Mary Elizabeth Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 581 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2259764_0001460.jpg. Mary E Reese Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

356. Mary Elizabeth Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 581 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2001460.jpg.

357. Mary Elizabeth Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 581 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2259764_0001460.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online

358. Martha Whimpey, birth certificate no. 5074 (1874), Probate Court in and for Tuscarawas County, Ohio, Tuscarawas, Ohio, USA. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

359. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

360. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Alice Butt"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-NB, 1NNF-TK, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

361. Emily Whimpey, birth certificate no. 330 (1875), Probate Court in and for Tuscarawas County, Ohio, Tuscarawas, Ohio, USA. Emily Whimpey, birth certificate 66621 Volume 1 Page 275 (1875), Probate Court, New Philadelphia, Ohio, New Philadelphia, Tuscarawas, Ohio. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

362. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Henry Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 32 (1914), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229567/2229567_0001187.jpg. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Alice Butt"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-NB, 1NNF-TK, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

363. Henry Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 32 (1914), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229567/2229567_0001187.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1914000079.

364. Henry Lewis Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 32 (1914), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229567/2229567_0001187.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

365. Isaac Whimpey, 1880 US census, Mineral Point, Tuscarawas, Ohio, Family History Library Film 1255072 NA Film Number T9-1072 Page Number 330A; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. Cora A Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

366. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Alice Butt"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-NB, 1NNF-TK, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

367. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 52 25 0425 (1952), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

368. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 52 25 0425 (1952), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg.

369. Hyrum Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 52 25 0425 (1952), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. ... Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093455/4093455_0092.jpg. ... Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/database, Ancestry.com online http://wwww.archives.utah.gov/database, Ancestry.com online http://www.archives.utah.gov/database, Ancestry.com online http://wwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwww

href="http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

370. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. John Whimpey, no. 528-16-0501, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. <i>"Peterson1," May 2001.</i>, John Newbern Whimpey.

371. John Whimpey, no. 528-16-0501, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

372. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Isaac Whimpey and Alice Butt"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1X0G-NB, 1NNF-TK, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

373. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Charlotte Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

374. Isaac L Whimpey, 1900 US census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. Laura West, no. 528-36-0734, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

375. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Laura West, no. 528-36-0734, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

376. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

377. John Whimpey, 1880 US Census, Scott, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 300C; National Archives FamilySearch.org website.

378. John Whimpey, 1880 US Census, Scott, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 300C; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. ... Henry M Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. World War 1 Draft Registration Cards 1917-1918 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com]. (Ancestry.com, Public Member Trees (Provo, UT, USA, Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2006), www.ancestry.com.au, www.ancestry.com.au, Database online), Record for Henry Miles Whimpey.

379. Margaret A Whimpey, birth certificate no. 331 (1875), Probate Court in and for Tuscarawas County, Ohio, Tuscarawas, Ohio, USA. John Whimpey, 1880 US Census, Scott, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 300C; National Archives FamilySearch.org website.

380. John Whimpey, 1880 US Census, Scott, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 300C; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. World War 1 Draft Registration Cards 1917-1918 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com].

381. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), Lem Whimpey; Illinois, Deaths and Stillbirths 1916-1947.

382. William Henry Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for William Whimpey and Elizabeth Lewis; Ohio Marriages, 1800-1958.

383. William Whimpy, 1880 US Census, Oskaloosa, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 360D; National Archives Familysearch.org website. Millenium File - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://search.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/sse.dll?db=millind&so=2&gsfn=&gsln=whimpey&sx=&year=&yearend=&gskw=&gsco=1&gspl=1%2c+&prox=1&rank=0&db=&ti=0&ti.si=0&gsss=angs-c].

384. Millenium File - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://search.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/sse.dll?db=millind&so=2 &gsfn=&gsln=whimpey&sx=&year=&yearend=&gskw=&gsco=1&gspl=1%2c+&prox=1&rank=0&db=&ti=0&ti.si=0&gss=angs-c].

385. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints [LDS]., <i>"International Genealogical Index." Database.</i> (<i>FamilySearch</i>. http://www.familysearch.org : 1999), Record submitted after 1991 by a member of the LDS Church. No additional information is available. Ancestral File may list the same family and the submitter.

386. William Whimpy, 1880 US Census, Oskaloosa, Mahaska, Iowa, Family History Library Film 1254353 NA Film Number T9-0353 Page Number 360D; National Archives Familysearch.org website. John Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2209 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2000256.jpg.

387. John Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2209 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2259764_0000256.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1929005238.

388. John Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2209 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259764/2259764_0000256.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City

Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

389. Louis Miles Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 388 (1938), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260363/2260363_0000725.jpg.

390. Louis Miles Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 388 (1938), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260363/2260363_0000725.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1938003742.

391. Cora Elizabeth Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"

392. Lewis Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Mary Jane Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

393. Lewis Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

394. Ohio Death Certificate Index, Ohio Historical Society online [http://www.ohiohistory.org/dindex/index.cfm?message=needname], Volume #3890 Certificate #31021.

395. John Henry Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for John H. Geltz; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1953.

396. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for John H. Geltz; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1953.

397. Child Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

398. Mary Ann Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

399. Isaac Lewis Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

400. Ohio Deaths, 1908-1944 and 1958-2000 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://content.ancestry.com/iexec/?htx=List&dbid=5763 & offerid=0%3a7858%3a0].

401. William Lemuel Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). William Geltz, no. 294-12-610, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

402. William Lemuel Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ohio Deaths, 1908-1944 and 1958-2000 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://content.ancestry.com/iexec/?htx=List&dbid=5763&offerid=0%3a7858%3a0]. William Geltz, no. 294-12-610, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

403. Nellie Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Neala Andreas, no. 282-14-4027, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

404. Ohio Deaths, 1908-1944 and 1958-2000 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://content.ancestry.com/iexec/?htx=List&dbid=5763 &offerid=0%3a7858%3a0]. Neala Andreas, no. 282-14-4027, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

405. Ruthie Martha Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

406. Louis Geltz, 1900 US Census, Dover township, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

407. Enos Geltz entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Enos Geltz, no. 280-05-2336, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

408. Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1880 United States Federal Census (Name: Ancestry.com Operations Inc; Location: Provo, UT, USA; Date: 2005;), T9, roll 1057, Rendville, Perry, Ohio, enumeration district (ED) 214, p. 3058, Louis Wympi, accessed 20 Jan 2004.

409. <i>Whimpey family records.</i>, "History of Isaac Whimpey," 1979.

410. Alice Carrie Parks Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2 (1931), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg. ... Alice Carrie Parks Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

411. Alice Carrie Parks Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2 (1931), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg, Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1931000101.

412. Alice Carrie Parks Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 2 (1931), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259925/2259925_0000625.jpg

413. John Isaac Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 53 18 0825 (1953), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093489/4093489_0007.jpg.

414. Lewis Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Cleveland Precinct, Emery, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180].

415. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180].

416. Lewis Whimpey, 1900 US Census, District 197 Cleveland, Emery, Utah, Registrar's District 273 Enumerator's District 197 Street no 16; National Archives Ancestry.com website. Glenwood Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), birth entry for Glenwood Whimpey; Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962.

417. Carrie Edna Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemetery_burials/].

418. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

419. Carrie Edna Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

420. Raymond E Cowley, 1920 US Census, Storrs, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Raymond Edgar Cowley, death certificate no. State File no 184 (1947), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224521/2224521_0000085.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

421. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1947004966. Raymond Edgar Cowley, death certificate no. State File no 184 (1947), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224521/2224521_0000085.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

422. Raymond Edgar Cowley, death certificate no. State File no 184 (1947), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224521/2224521_0000085.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

423. Ruth Alice Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ruth Moran, no. 560-74-4232, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

424. Ruth Alice Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

425. William T Moran, 1930 US Census, El Paso, El Paso, Texas,; Ancestry.com website.

426. Ruth Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

427. Thomas Farish, 1880 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio, Family History Library Film 1255073 NA Film Number T9-1073 Page Number 4C; National Archives FamilySearch.org website. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/]. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Thomas Farish and Ruth Whimpy"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 5WCV-G5, 5WCV-HB, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

428. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online

[http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemtery_burials/]. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Thomas Farish and Ruth Whimpy"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 5WCV-G5, 5WCV-HB, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

429. Maud Verene Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

430. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

431. Bertha Floy Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"

432. Mary Elizabeth Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

433. Robert Thomas Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemter/cemtery_burials/].

434. Ruth Ellen Farish IGI entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

435. William Jones Johnstone entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

436. Charles Herbert Farish, death certificate no. State File no 1032 (1944), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260783/2260783_0000335.jpg. Edmund West, <i>"Family Data Collection - Births," database, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com, <i>(i) </i>(http://www.ancestry.com/), accessed 19 Jan 2004), Charles Herbert Farish.

437. Charles Herbert Farish, death certificate no. State File no 1032 (1944), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260783/2260783_0000335.jpg.

438. Charles Herbert Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

439. Essie Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

440. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

441. John Farish, death certificate no. Srate Board of Health File no 180 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259765/2059765_0000195.jpg.

442. John Farish, death certificate no. Srate Board of Health File no 180 (1929), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259765/2259765_0000195.jpg. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

443. Iris Alice Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

444. Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey marriage entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

445. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. John Worthing, 1870 US Census, Utah Territory,; Ancestry.com website. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. Andrew Jenson, <i>"LDS Biographical Encyclopedia: A Compilation of Biographical Sketches of Prominent Men and Women in the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints.," database, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com</i>

446. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1950002148.

447. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Rachel Edna Worthen entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

448. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. Utah Office of Vital Records & Statistics, death certificate 55 18 2225 (1955), Edna Worthen Ellis Williams; digital image, Utah Gov Services Division of Archives & Records Service (http://archives.utah.gov/index.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010).

449. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

450. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

451. Charles H Worthen , 1910 US Census, District 113 2-wd Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Charles H Worthen entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

452. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. John I Worthen entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

453. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Willard Worthen, no. 528-12-0848, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Willard Milton Worthen entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

454. Willard Worthen, no. 528-12-0848, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180].

455. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Joseph Worthen, no. 529-60-6696, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Bayles Family Tree - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Submitted by Yvonne Bayles online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:633433&id=I2104], accessed 27 January 2008.

456. Joseph Worthen, no. 529-60-6696, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

457. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ruth Sperry, no. 528-76-2408, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

458. Ruth Sperry, no. 528-76-2408, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

459. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Gwen Sheets, no. 528-58-5352, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Utah State Archives website, Utah State Archives online [http://historyresearch.utah.gov/digital/archives.htm], accessed 31 December 2007, Series 3922 Page number 80 Line number 3267 Page number 18.

460. Gwen Sheets, no. 528-58-5352, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, Lela Vivian Whimpey and Delna A Macfarlane, compiler, "Charles Herbert Worthen and Rachel Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1HRB-G7, 1HRB-HD, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

461. Mabel W Worthen, death certificate no. State Board of Health file no 406 635 (1905), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229073/2229073_0000050.jpg.

462. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Mabel W Worthen, death certificate no. State Board of Health file no 406 635 (1905), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229073/20200050.jpg.

463. Lemuel Whimpey, History of Isaac Whimpey, 1979; privately held by Lois Willis . 1991. Copy originally sent to Ivon Whimpey 1 March 1979.

464. Lemuel Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Lucy Britton Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 25 0011 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093669/4093669_0037.jpg. Ancestry.com -Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

465. Lucy Britton Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 25 0011 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093669/4093669_0037.jpg.

466. Lucy Britton Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 25 0011 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093669/4093669_0037.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

467. Lemuel Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah, Ancestry.com website.

468. Lemuel Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Lehi Precinct, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

469. Lemuel Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

470. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Lemuel Whimpey and Lucy Keisel Britton"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 1XDG-F4, 1X0G-G9, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

471. Lemuel Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Mae W Cowden, no. 528-44-9312, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

472. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Mae W Cowden, no. 528-44-9312, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

473. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

474. Henry Cowden, no. 528-22-1158, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Lehi City Cemetery Inventory online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

475. Lemuel Isaac Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Lemuel Whimpey, no. 528-76-1438, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

476. Lemuel Whimpey, no. 528-76-1438, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

477. Lemuel Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Martha Lucy Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

478. Lemuel Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, 4-wd Lehi, Utah, Utah, ; Ancestry.com website. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Viol W Cluff, no. 528-28-1174, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

479. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Viol W Cluff, no. 528-28-1174, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

480. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

481. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Clemm Turner, no. 528-12-1392, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

482. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

 $\label{eq:linear} Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.$

483. Lemuel Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"

484. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Bertha C Whimpey, no. 577-30-5854, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

485. Lemuel Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 25, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. David Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). David Whimpey, no. 223-03-3884, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

486. David Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). David Whimpey, no. 223-03-3884, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

487. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgibin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for Susanna M Whimpey, 2009, SS no. 229-03-9161, accessed 14 Oct 2009.

488. Stillborn Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 359 (1916), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229576/2229576_0000971.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1916003731.

489. Stillborn Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 359 (1916), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229576/2229576_0000971.jpg.

490. Arleen Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 345 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg.

491. Arleen Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 345 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg

492. Arleen Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 345 (1919), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229972/2229972_0000990.jpg

493. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

494. Alexander Glenn, 1930 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

495. Alexander Glenn, 1920 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Maggie Elvera Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Maggie Harker, no. 519-38-3406, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

496. Maggie Elvera Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Maggie Harker, no. 519-38-3406, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

497. Alexander Glenn, 1920 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. David Glenn, no. 519-10-8032, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

498. David Glenn, no. 519-10-8032, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

499. Alexander Glenn, 1920 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Rhoda Irene Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Rhoda Kimball, no. 519-44-3858, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

500. Rhoda Irene Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Rhoda Kimball, no. 519-44-3858, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

501. Alexander Glenn, 1920 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Newbern Glenn, no. 519-07-7650, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

502. Newbern Glenn, no. 519-07-7650, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Various including Lynn

Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

503. Alexander Glenn, 1920 US Census, Rigby, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Various including Lynn Lewis Whimpey, compiler, "Alexander Glenn and Magdalene Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 200N-HD, 2XSC-WM, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

504. Various family members including Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Marshall Roy Fox, compiler, "George Washington Webb and Elizabeth Ann Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 3JTS-K1, 31FV-3L, 35TF-10, 3NQ7-V5, 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, 775L-KM, 775L-LS, 775L-M0, 775L-N5, 775L-ST, 3NQ7-QH, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

505. George A Webb, 1930 US Census, District 30, Twin Falls, Twin Fals, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Various family members including Lela Vivian Whimpey, Delna MacFarlane, Marshall Roy Fox, compiler, "George Washington Webb and Elizabeth Ann Whimpey"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: 3JTS-K1, 31FV-3L, 35TF-10, 3NQ7-V5, 1X0G-HG, 262J-WJ, 775L-KM, 775L-LS, 775L-M0, 775L-N5, 775L-ST, 3NQ7-QH, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah.

506. Wilbert Webb, no. 529-07-8589, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Wilbert M Webb, 1930 US Census, District 121, Herriman, Salt Lake, Utah.; Ancestry.com website.

507. Wilbert Webb, no. 529-07-8589, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

508. Sylvia Elizabeth Webb entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Sylvia Nielson, no. 529-18-3992, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

509. George W Webb, 1920 US Census, American Fork, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ray Webb, no. 519-05-8840, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

510. Ray Webb, no. 519-05-8840, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

511. Joseph Isaac Webb, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 272 (1905), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229074/2229074_0000389.jpg.

512. Joseph Isaac Webb, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 272 (1905), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229074/2229074_0000389.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File no 1905001989.

513. Alta S Webb, no. 519-24-2176, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

514. George W Webb, 1920 US Census, American Fork, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

515. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 11a page 632.

516. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, September quarter volume 11a page 568.

517. Albert Cottrell, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan,; Ancestry.com website.

518. Albert Cottrell, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan;; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter Merthyr Tydfil district volume 11a page 499.

519. Albert Cottrell, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter volume 11 page 516.

520. Albert Cottrell, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 11a page 559.

521. Albert Cottrell, 1891 Wales Census, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, March quarter volume 11a page 595.

522. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Marriage Index: 1837-1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, December quarter volume 11a page 583.

523. William Blatchley, 1891 Wales Census, Llantrisant, Glamorganshire,; Ancestry.com website.

524. William Bletchley, 1881 Wales Census, Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales,; FamilySearch.org website.

525. William Blatchley, 1901 England Census, Ystradyfodwg Glamorgan,; Ancestry.com website.

526. William Bletchley, 1881 Wales Census, Harriet Town, Merthyr Tydfil, Glamorgan, Wales,; FamilySearch.org website. <i>"England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index, 1837-1915," database, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> </i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/), (http://www.ancestry.com.au/);

accessed 20 Dec 2009), entry for Priscilla Blatchly, volume 11a, page 468, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1881, Merthyr Tydfil district; citing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes.

527. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 49 Page 434.

528. "Australia Death Index, 1787-1985," database, *ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 26 Aug 2010), Alfred John Langley; Page number 412 Volume number 917.

529. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 505 Page 284.

530. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Vol 934 Page 944.

531. Centennial Park Adelaide, Centennial Park Adelaide online [http://www.centennialpark.org/].

532. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 543 Page 274.

533. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 366 Page 1150. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 726 Page 401.

534. Centennial Park Adelaide, Centennial Park Adelaide online [http://www.centennialpark.org/]. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Book 151A Page 5937.

535. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 366 Page 1150. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Volume 947 Page 137.

536. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 846 Page 45.

537. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia; MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 129 Page 278.

538. Annie Gordon death and funeral notices, The Advertiser, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, Tuesday August 5 1952.

539. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 625 Page 139.

540. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Book 753 Page 2478.

541. Frank Atkinson Gordon funeral notice article, The Advertiser, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, Wednesday May 31 1950.

542. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 676 Page 322.

543. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 735 Page 157.

544. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 322 Page 833.

545. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 765 Page 95.

546. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 375 Page 915.

547. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 808 Page 84.

548. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 838 Page 19.

549. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 373 Page 4506.

550. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 910 Page 486.

551. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 987 Page 309.

552. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0

947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 206 Page 292.

553. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths after 1916, Microfiche at State Library of Victoria, Vol 835 Page 7447.

554. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 670 Page 303.

555. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Western Australia, comp., Western Australian Marriage Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 42 of 1926.

556. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Department of the Attorney General - Searching Western Australian Online Indexes, Department of the Attorney General, Government of Western Australia online [http://www.justice.wa.gov.au/_apps/pioneersindex/default.aspx], Registration no 617 of 1905.

557. Metropolitan Cemeteries Board, Metropolitan Cemeteries Board online [http://www.mcb.wa.gov.au/default.php]. Gladys May Nunn death notice article, The West Australian, Perth, Western Australia, Australia, Tuesday July 14 1992.

558. Metropolitan Cemeteries Board, Metropolitan Cemeteries Board online [http://www.mcb.wa.gov.au/default.php].

559. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 696 Page 33.

560. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Deaths Registrations 1842 to 1915, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 53 87 1. (Adelaide, South Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, May 2000), Book 290 Page 436.

561. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 723 Page 340.

562. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 755 Page 152.

563. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 831 Page 403.

564. Alfred Harold Nunn death notice article, The Advertiser, Adelaide, South Australia, Australia, Friday November 23 1990. Centennial Park Adelaide, Centennial Park Adelaide online [http://www.centennialpark.org/].

565. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 880 Page 304.

566. Metropolitan Cemeteries Board, Metropolitan Cemeteries Board online [http://www.mcb.wa.gov.au/default.php]. John Leonard Nunn death notice article, The West Australian, Perth, Western Australia, Australia, Thursday May 15 1997.

567. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 17474 of 1876.

568. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 11886 of 1941. Joseph D McIntosh death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday Nov 18, 1941.

569. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 4613 of 1906.

570. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 9364 of 1909.

571. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 32474 of 1913.

572. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 10795 of 1970. Ivan (Mac) McIntosh death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday 21 April 1970.

573. Index, Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 200922.

574. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 154152.

575. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 18300 of 1809. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

576. Mary Alice Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 26 November 1971. Registry of Births, Deaths and

Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1211 of 1972.

577. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 209643.

578. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7310 of 1918. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *Nominal Roll*(Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no VX40501.

579. Clifford Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Thursday August 31 1989. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

580. Dorothy Whimpey (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia), interview by Lois Willis, 8 May 1995; transcript privately held by Lois Willis, [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE,] Numurkah, Victoria, Australia, 1995.

581. "Death notice Whimpey, Dorothy Olive,"*Herald Sun*, 3 September 2014, online archives (http://tributes.heraldsun.com.au/notice/68182090? random=1409693278467 : accessed 30 Apr 2017).

582. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7509 of 1919.

583. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 24743 of 1974. Keith Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 18 September 1974.

584. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 35893 of 1920. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia?*World War 2 Nominal Roll*, (Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service number VX57122.

585. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

586. Doris Duggan (nee Whimpey) death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday April 14 2006.

587. Harry Whimpey, death certificate no. 24395 (1960), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia. *World War 2 Nominal Roll* (Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/: 2002);), Service number VX151902.

588. Marriage solemnized in the District of ____ In the State of Victoria - Frederick Isaac Whimpey and Annie McIntosh: Registration no 871 of 1915, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

589. Marriage solemnized in the District of ____ In the State of Victoria - Frederick Isaac Whimpey and Annie McIntosh: Registration no 871 of 1915, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 05517 of 1893.

590. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 19721 of 1975.

591. Bendigo Cemeteries Trust, Bendigo Cemeteries Trust online [http://www.bencemtrust.com.au/], Interment number 044626.

592. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 5151 of 1916. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

593. Vernon Frederick Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday 2 June 1997. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

594. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference 623708.

595. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 29101 of 1918.

596. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 1567 of 1918.

597. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria,

Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 23432 of 1900. Interview with Martina Macey (Australia), by Lois Willis, 12 Dec 2005. Transcript held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

598. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7026 of 1917.

599. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 23400 of 1888.

600. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1553 of 1950. Victor Edmund Freame death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday February 3 1950.

601. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 1458252.

602. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 11774 of 1919.

603. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 00141 of 1871. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

604. William Henry Harricks death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 17 July 1945. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 9676 of 1945.

605. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 98832.

606. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 12313 of 1906. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

607. Edna Leathley (Harricks) death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday Oct 31 1975. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

608. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 26181 of 1963. John Leathley death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 18 December 1963.

609. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 283276.

610. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 13040 of 1910. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

611. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 11336 of 1962. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

612. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 270043.

613. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 29534/1889.

614. New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages., <i>Marriage Certificates.</i>, marriage certificate 1894/007361 (1894), Woodbine-Stow.

615. New South Wales Marriage Certificate - Robert Woodbine and Margaret Elizabeth Stow: Registration no 1894/007361, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 12264/1861.

616. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 16057/1936.

617. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1895/24913.

618. Robert Cecil Woodbine, death certificate no. 15775 (1961), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South

Wales, Australia.

619. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 8499/1898.

620. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1900/14917.

621. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 36266/1961.

622. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1902/34129.

623. Margaret Elizabeth Woodbine, death certificate no. 1945/018445 (1945), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1906/16168.

624. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1911/3113. "Deaths Woodbine,"*Newcastle Morning Herald and Miners' Advocate*, 21 May 1914, p. 4, col. 3; digital images, *Trove* (http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article137301041 : accessed 27 Dec 2016).

625. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 1914/7449. "Deaths Woodbine,"*Newcastle Morning Herald and Miners' Advocate*, 21 May 1914, p. 4, col. 3; digital images, *Trove* (http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article137301041 : accessed 27 Dec 2016).

626. New South Wales Marriage Certificate - William Armstrong and Sarah Stow: Registration no 1891/005786, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

627. Coral Bessie Armstrong, birth certificate no. 1901/027989 (1901), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

628. Coral Bessie Armstrong, birth certificate no. 1901/027989 (1901), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1892/25027.

629. Coral Bessie Armstrong, birth certificate no. 1901/027989 (1901), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1894/37178.

630. Coral Bessie Armstrong, birth certificate no. 1901/027989 (1901), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1896/27028.

631. Coral Bessie Armstrong, birth certificate no. 1901/027989 (1901), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1898/27002.

632. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 26747 of 1906.

633. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 6380 of 1909.

634. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 41273 of 1910.

635. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 22750/1938.

636. Phyllis Mary Gregory, birth certificate no. 1902/013984 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1901/3920.

637. Phyllis Mary Gregory, birth certificate no. 1902/013984 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 16678/1876.

638. Phyllis Mary Gregory, birth certificate no. 1902/013984 (1902), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

639. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 24762/1904.

640. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 31276 of 1908.

641. Ernest James Gregory, death certificate no. 20143 (1965), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

642. New South Wales Marriage Certificate - Thomas Henry Featherstone and Annie Maud Stow: Registration no 1898/004375, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

643. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 14166/1876.

644. Thomas Henry Featherstone, death certificate no. 1952/013093 (1952), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

645. Thomas Henry Featherstone, death certificate no. 1952/013093 (1952), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1898/35880.

646. Vera May Hartland, death certificate no. 80325 (1970), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

647. Thomas Henry Featherstone, death certificate no. 1952/013093 (1952), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1900/8723.

648. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 23699/1965.

649. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 7834/1925.

650. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 726/1899.

651. Thomas Henry Featherstone, death certificate no. 1952/013093 (1952), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 18171 of 1901.

652. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 12524/1922.

653. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 11332/1904.

654. Thomas Henry Featherstone, death certificate no. 1952/013093 (1952), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1903/8493.

655. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1756/1922.

656. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 31222/1901.

657. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1905/19075.

658. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1906/10822.

659. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 12654/1929.

660. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 1054/1930.

661. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 22031 of 1913.

662. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 6729/1937.

663. New South Wales Marriage Certificate - Leonard Clyde Bryant and Annie Maud Stow: Registration no 1928/014906, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

664. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 19813/1880. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

665. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 27070/1970. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow -

attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

666. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 36713 of 1900. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

667. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

668. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 25767/1898.

669. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 11435/1947.

670. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 17468 of 1903. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

671. Lillian May Haslam death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Saturday July 4 1981.

672. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 19043 of 1905. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

673. The Ryerson Death Index, Sydney DPS online [http://www.rootsweb.com/~nswsdps/dpsindex.htm]. Eric Loftus Haslam death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Friday September 20 1991. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

674. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 41925 of 1907. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

675. The Ryerson Death Index, Sydney DPS online [http://www.rootsweb.com/~nswsdps/dpsindex.htm]. Aubrey Victor Haslam death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, January 23 1993.

676. "England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index, 1837-1915," database.*ancestry.com.au* (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : accessed 19 Jun 2010), entry for Alice I-Laline Thompson, volume 1c, page 537, Apr-May-Jun quarter 1908, Poplar district; citing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes.

677. Alice Idaline Thompson death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, 11 January 1994.

678. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 17661 of 1910. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

679. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 8679 of 1906. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

680. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 29678 of 1912. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

681. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 6655 of 1917. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

682. Certificate of Marriage District of Dunolly - Frederick Nicholls and Jane Elizabeth Whimpey: 4863 of 1901, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 18104 of 1867. Edna & Ken Arnold, compiler, Tarnagulla & District - The Way It Was (Golden Square, Victoria, Australia: Crown Castleton Publishers, ISBN 1 875342 04 4 Hardback 1 875342 05 2 Softback), Page 221.

683. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1425 of 1930. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

684. Index, Eastern Cemetery Geelong, Geelong, Victoria, Australia (); Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria.

685. Alma Nicholls, birth certificate no. 230 (1903), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Western Australia, Perth, Western Australia, Australia. Department of the Attorney General - Searching Western Australian Online Indexes, Department of the Attorney General, Government of Western Australia online [http://www.justice.wa.gov.au/_apps/pioneersindex/default.aspx], Registration no 1148 of 02. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

686. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 13077 of 1978. Freda Munden article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 14 Jun 1978.

688. Alma Collings death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday August 13 1985. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 19212 of 1985.

689. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 368999.

690. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 8909 of 1910. Alfred Henry Whimpey, death certificate no. 117 (1933), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

691. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 24992 of 1885. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

692. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 26308 of 1974. Violet Hilda Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 11 October 1974.

693. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 224792.

694. Certificate of Marriage Year 1935 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Methodist - Robert Leslie Lyell Bull and Edna Hilda Whimpey: Registration no 14728, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 32514 of 1911. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

695. Alfred Henry Whimpey, death certificate no. 117 (1933), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 26836 of 1914. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia? (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no V69326.

696. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 3530 of 1951. William Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 7 April 1951.

697. Arthur Claude Whimpey and Muriel Adams entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 32732 of 1917. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*, en V52235.

698. Arthur Claude Whimpey and Muriel Adams entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Arthur Claude Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday March 2 1981.

699. Arthur Claude Whimpey and Muriel Adams entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 6493 of 1919.

700. Arthur Claude Whimpey and Muriel Adams entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

701. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, birth certificate no. 24238 (1911), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 26183 of 1882. Amanda Clarke, "Clarke Family Tree," e-mail message from <Amanda Clarke> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 5 July 2003.

702. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1311 of 1959. Margaret Jane Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 22 January 1959.

703. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 146087.

704. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, birth certificate no. 24238 (1911), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 31260 of 1909. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

705. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 13540 of 1955. Madge Lees death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday Oct 31 1955.

706. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 201545.

707. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 9650 of 1909.

708. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 3276 (1915), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, birth certificate no. 24238 (1911), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

709. Kenneth Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 3276 (1915), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

710. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 17299 of 1914. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*, "database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*, "database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*, "database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*," database, Commonwealth of Australia?

711. Stanley Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday July 18 1995. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

712. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 343771.

713. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Letter from Helen Hurley (Australia) to Lois Willis, About May 1995; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia). Descendants of Joseph Whimpey and Margaret Clarke.

714. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 8496 of 1973. Jean Florence Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 12 April 1973.

715. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 216601.

716. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7394 of 1919. Gwendoline Atkins (nee Whimpey) death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday March 13 1990.

717. Gwendoline Atkins (nee Whimpey) death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday March 13 1990.

718. Gwendoline Atkins (nee Whimpey) death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday March 13 1990. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria); Reference no 550182.

719. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Commonwealth of Australia Department of Defence, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, *World War 2 Nominal Roll* (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/), Douglas Roy Atkins; Service no F3002.

720. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 15477 of 1982. Douglas Roy Atkins death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday July 7 1982.

721. Douglas Roy Atkins death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday July 7 1982.

722. John Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 4822 (1925), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 1379 of 1921. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

723. John Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 4822 (1925), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

724. John Joseph Whimpey, death certificate no. 4822 (1925), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au , Register no 20601.

725. Marriage solemnized in the District of Korong in the State of Victoria - Walter Whimpey and Ellen Vera Russell: Registration no 5725 in 1907, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

726. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 00008 of 1957. Ellen Vera Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 13 December 1956.

727. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 136291.

728. Certificate of Marriage Year 1937 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Presbyterian - Vernon Walter Whimpey and Lillian Irene Dawson: Registration no 11104, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 5755 of 1909. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia@Vorld War 2 Nominal Roll(Name: (http://www.wv2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no 13979.

729. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 23026 of 1977. Vern Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 13 March 1977.

730. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 237439.

731. Certificate of Marriage Year 1937 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Presbyterian - Vernon Walter Whimpey and Lillian Irene Dawson: Registration no 11104, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

732. Certificate of Marriage Year 1937 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Presbyterian - Vernon Walter Whimpey and Lillian Irene Dawson: Registration no 11104, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>"Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records," database, New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records," database, New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records, 'i> (http://bdmhistoricalrecords.identityservices.govt.nz/search/), accessed 26 Jul 2009), Lilian Irene Dawson; Registration number 1907/22457.

733. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 07719 of 1980. Lillian Irene Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 1 April 1980.

734. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 253588.

735. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 35553 of 1913. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

736. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 388802.

737. Certificate of Marriage Year 1943 Parish or Church District Pascoe Vale Denomination Methodist - Claude Roy Whimpey and Ellen Vera Russell: No in register 50, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7194 of 1918. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia@orld War 2 Nominal Roll(Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no VX148969.

738. Claude Roy Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday January 19 1998. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

739. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 356933.

740. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria">http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 18932 of 1924. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

741. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 11879 of 1941. Clarence Joseph Whimpey death and funeral notice articles, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 21 November 1941.

742. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 76579.

743. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," databas*EamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org : accessed 19 Apr 2017), entry for John Ernest Whimpey, person ID KGSP-HT9. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," database, *FamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org), entry for John Ernest Whimpey; citing John Ernest Whimpey, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989", https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JVF4-WJ3, "Australia, Victoria, Index to Probate Registers, 1841-1989", https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JVF4-WJ3 : 9 December 2014), John Ernest Whimpey, 11 Oct 1960; citing Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, series 557, record 144, Public Record Office, Victoria.

744. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 6992 of 1914. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>Birth Certificates</i>, birth certificate 16233 (1917), Alan Arthur Whimpey.

745. Ivy May Harley, birth certificate no. 34304 (1890), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

746. Ivy May Harley death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Sat June 6, 1959. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 07311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 7148 of 1959.

747. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 147782.

748. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>Birth Certificates</i>, birth certificate 16233 (1917), Alan Arthur Whimpey.

749. Victoria, Australia. Melbourne., <i> <i> The Herald-Sun</i>, "(Rev) Alan Arthur Whimpey death notice," Wednesday January 2 1991.

750. Victoria, Australia. Melbourne., <i> <i> The Herald-Sun</i>, "(Rev) Alan Arthur Whimpey funeral notice," Wednesday January 2 1991.

751. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia *World War 2 Nominal Roll* (Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no V43485. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 380403. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 5213 of 1919.

752. John Harrie Whimpey death notice article, The Herald-Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday November 22, 2002. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 380403.

753. "BillionGraves," database, BillionGraves (https://billiongraves.com/dashboard : accessed 19 Apr 2017), entry for Cpl. J. H. Whimpey, died 21 Nov 2002.

754. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 22761 of 1920. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia*World War 2 Nominal Roll*, (Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no 54837.

755. Victoria, Australia. Melbourne., <i><i>Herald Sun</i></i>(http://www.news.com.au/heraldsun/: 2009), "Keith Harley Whimpey death notice," 3 August 2009, online edition (http://classifieds.news.com.au/Controller: accessed 4 Aug 2009).

756. Victoria, Australia. Melbourne., <i><i>Herald Sun</i></i></i>(http://www.news.com.au/heraldsun/: 2009), "Keith Harley Whimpey funeral notice," 4 August 2009, online edition (http://classifieds.news.com.au/Controller: accessed 4 Aug 2009).

757. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 4651 of 1923. Commonwealth of Australia Department of Defence, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, *World War 2 Nominal Roll* (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/), Ivon Walter Whimpey; Service no VX119096. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, birth certificate 63436/62 (1962), Lois Vivienne Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

758. <i>Personal knowledge of Lois Willis.</i>, Phone call from sister Christine and funeral service program. "Deaths Whimpey, Ivon Walter," *Herald Sun*, 18 Dec 2009, online archives (http://tributes.heraldsun.com.au/archivenotice/2827621/view?random=1481332780133 : accessed 10 Dec 2016). Victoria Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, death certificate 19506/2009 (2009), Ivon Walter Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

759. <i>Personal knowledge of Lois Willis.</i>, Present at funeral service and burial at cemetery. "Funerals Whimpey, Ivon Walter *Herald Sun*, 18 December 2009, online archives (http://tributes.heraldsun.com.au/archivenotice/2814896/view?random=1481332714982 : accessed 10 Dec 2016).

760. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of AustraliaWorld War 2 Nominal Roll(Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/: 2002);), Service no 72687.

761. Kenneth Appleton Twiggs death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Saturday August 21 2004. Lilydale Cemeteries Trust, Lilydale Cemeteries Trust, Lilydale Cemeteries Trust online [http://www.lilydalecemetery.com.au], accessed 31 July 2008, Register no 36968.

762. Lilydale Cemeteries Trust, Lilydale Cemeteries Trust online [http://www.lilydalecemetery.com.au], accessed 31 July 2008, Register no 36968.

763. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 196643.

764. Certificate of Marriage District Tarnagulla - George Alexander Wilshusen and Ethelind Hannah Whimpey: Registration no 4395 of 1915, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 34701 of 1891.

765. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch Family Tree," databas *EamilySearch* (http://www.familysearch.org : accessed 30 Apr 2017), entry for George Alexander Wilshusen, person ID LH2Q-N1B.

766. Rita Whimpey, death certificate no. 12012/1999 (1999), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 1942 of 1912. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

767. Rita Whimpey, death certificate no. 12012/1999 (1999), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

768. Rita Whimpey, death certificate no. 12012/1999 (1999), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference 640807.

769. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree. Ancestry.com (U.K.), "England & Wales, FreeBDM Birth Index: 1837-

1983," database, <i>ancestry.com.au</i> (http://www.ancestry.com.au/ : [AccessType] [AccessDate]), [ItemOfInterest]; citiing the General Register Office's England and Wales Civil Registration Indexes, Apr-May-Jun quarter volume 9b page 433.

770. Phyllis Whimpey death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday July 31 1981. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 17752 of 1981.

771. Phyllis Whimpey death and funeral notices, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Friday July 31 1981. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 304839.

772. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 28725 of 1920. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*, "database, Commonwealth of Australia? *World War 2 Nominal Roll*," database, Commonwealth of Australia? *Nominal Roll*, "http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service no 434299 RAAF V21191 Army.

773. Australian War Memorial, Australian War Memorial online http://www.awm.gov.au/. Commonweath War Graves Commission, <i>"Debt of Honour Register," database, Commonwealth War Graves Commission, <i>Commonwealth War Graves Commission, <i>(i) (http://www.cwgc.org/), accessed 23 Feb 2002), Geoffrey Roy Whimpey; Service number 434299. Queensland Government Search Historical Indexes Online, Department of Justice and Attorney-General Queensland online [http://www.justice.qld.gov.au/bdm/IndexSearch.htm], Registration no 1945/S3166.

774. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 175773.

775. Certificate of marriage Year 1923 Parish or Church District Wedderburn Denomination Presbyterian - Arthur Edgar Whimpey and Ella Mary Alexander: Registration no 8498, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 29596 of 1898. Genesreunited - family tree submitted by Kath Martin, Genesreunited online [http://www.genesreunited.co.uk].

776. Ella Mary Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 20 December 1987. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au. Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, "Family History Search," database,*Victoria State Government Justice and Regulation* (https://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/indexsearch.doj: accessed 20 Oct 2016), death entry for Ella Mary Whimpey; Registration no 31358 of 1987.

777. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 298543.

778. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 27433 of 1964. Peter Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 23 December 1964.

779. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 225127.

780. Certificate of Marriage Year 1922 Parish or Church District Port Melbourne Denomination Baptist - Herbert Whimpey and Mary Elizabeth Maude Ford: Registration no 12233, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

781. Certificate of Marriage Year 1922 Parish or Church District Port Melbourne Denomination Baptist - Herbert Whimpey and Mary Elizabeth Maude Ford: Registration no 12233, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 20529 of 1903.

782. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 3981 of 1952.

783. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 6795 of 1924. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia, World War 2 Nominal Roll(Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/ : 2002);), Service number VX126841.

784. Herbert Ernest Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 17 October 1984. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 24533 of 1984.

785. Index, Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 279144.

786. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 05631 of 1978. Ronald Joseph Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 4 March 1978.

787. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 13851 of 1862.

788. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 9698 of 1922.

789. Index, Kerang Cemetery, Kerang, Victoria, Australia; Microfiche at State Library of Victoria.

790. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 512 of 1910.

791. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 31293 of 1912. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

792. Robyn Suttie, "Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 10 May 2004.

793. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 24347 of 1916. Robyn Suttie, "Whimpeys and Flowerdays," e-mail message from <Robyn Suttie> (Australia) to Lois Willis, 15 December 2003.

794. Lesley Wade Flowerday (Bendle) death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday February 16 1993.

795. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 13952 of 1914.

796. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 16377 of 1877.

797. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1808 of 1940.

798. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i><i>Federation Index Victoria 1889-1901</i>. CD-ROM database</i> (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 10913 of 1901.

799. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 09851 of 1984.

800. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 9167 of 1908.

801. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 16695 of 1982.

802. Ernest Marsh, death certificate no. 5514 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Pioneer Index Victoria 1836-1888 Indexes to Births, Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5300 6. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Service, November 1998), Registration no 18133 of 1885.

803. Ernest Marsh, death certificate no. 5514 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

804. Ernest Marsh, death certificate no. 5514 (1919), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

805. Annie Smyth, death certificate no. 13135 (1959), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 29548 of 1906.

806. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 14059 of 1909.

807. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 6565 of 1909.

808. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 4523.

809. Annie Smyth, death certificate no. 13135 (1959), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 22491 of 1910.

810. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 20065 of 1912.

811. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 9824 of 1912.

812. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 21559 of 1913.

813. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in

Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 9245 of 1913.

814. Index, Coburg Cemetery, Coburg, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

815. Annie Smyth, death certificate no. 13135 (1959), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 31051 of 1914.

816. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 346847.

817. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage of Alma N. Reese and Mary E. Whimpey; Collection: Utah Marriages, 1887-1966 Indexing Project number M73486-1 Source Film number 483518 Reference no 2:3WDFSJF.

818. Alma Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 3 (1909), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg

819. Alma Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 3 (1909), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001100.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file no 1909000035.

821. <i>"RR Fox family tree," 31 July 1999.</i>, Alma Nephi Reese b 1866.

822. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Mary E Reese, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

823. Mary E Reese, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

824. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

825. Hazel Reese, death certificate no. State Board of Health file no 16 (1904), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2230661/2230661_0000410.jpg.

826. Inez Newman, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1548 (1937), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260358/20601460.jpg.

827. "Martha Ann Street," The Salt Lake Tribune, 13 Oct 1961, p. 53, col. 1; digital images, Newspapers.com (https://www.newspapers.com/ : accessed 4 Aug 2017).

828. John Street, death certificate no. State Board of Health file no 516 (1931), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259927/2259927_0000997.jpg.

829. John Street, death certificate no. State Board of Health file no 516 (1931), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259927/2259927_0000997.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

830. John Street, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"

831. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

832. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. ... Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

833. John Street, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Gladys E Bezzant, no. 529-44-7467, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

834. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Gladys E Bezzant, no. 529-44-7467, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

835. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. William Street, no. 529-03-2853, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

836. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. William Street, no. 529-03-2853, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

837. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Alice Street, no. 529-42-0388, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

838. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Alice Street, no. 529-42-0388, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

839. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Henry Street, no. 528-03-1667, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgibin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

840. Henry Street, no. 528-03-1667, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. ... Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/jgm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

841. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

842. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

843. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Lorin A. Walker and Vivian Street; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

844. John Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Evan E Street, no. 529-01-4648, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

845. Evan E Street, no. 529-01-4648, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

846. Elva K Street, no. 529-14-1815, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

847. Ann M Street, no. 528-14-5115, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

848. Latter-Day Saint Biographical Encyclopaedia - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/]. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

849. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Latter-Day Saint Biographical Encyclopaedia - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/]. <i>"Barry Evans Family," May 2001.</i>

850. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1944004301. Evans, Barry LGenealogy.com, <i><i>Genealogy.com</i></i>(http://www.genealogy.com/index_r.html), accessed 2 Oct 2002), Taliesin Thomas Evans.

851. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.... Rootsweb World Connect database submitted by Barry Evans, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:848603], accessed Abt 2000.

852. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online <a href="http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232</> http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Oscar W Evans, no. 528-03-2631, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

853. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Taliesin W Evans, no. 528-05-4023, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

854. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Vivian Naylor, no. 528-32-4473, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

855. Taliesien Evans, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Isaac Evans, no. 528-05-4065, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online

[http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

856. Isaac Evans, no. 528-05-4065, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

857. Taliesien Evans, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah, ; Ancestry.com website. Maude S McLatchie, no. 571-60-7127, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

858. Maude S McLatchie, no. 571-60-7127, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

859. Dewey McLatchie, no. 546-07-0009, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Dewey W McLatchie, 1930 US Census, District 406 (Districts 251-500) Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California,; Ancestry.com website.

860. Dewey McLatchie, no. 546-07-0009, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

861. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

862. Taliesien Evans, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Floyd Oscar Petty and Emily Jane Evans; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

863. Floyd Oscar Petty article, Standard Examiner, Ogden, Weber, Utah, 9 April 2005, http://ftp.rootsweb.com/pub/usgenweb/ut/weber/obits/se/2005/apr/se09apr2005.txt.

864. Taliesien Evans, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Lucille E Johnson, no. 528-54-8175, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

865. Lucille E Johnson, no. 528-54-8175, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

866. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

867. Talliasin Evans, 1930 US Census, District 1, Castle Dale, Emery, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Leo Farner Johnson and Lucile Evans; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

868. Henry L Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Christiana Peterson Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 18 1661 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2230661/2230661_0000410.jpg.

869. Christiana Peterson Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 18 1661 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2230661/2230661_0000410.jpg.

870. Christiana Peterson Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 54 18 1661 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2230661/2230661_0000410.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

871. Henry L Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Henry Earl Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health No 399 (1937), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260359/2060359_0001465.jpg.

872. Henry Earl Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health No 399 (1937), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260359/2260359_0001465.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1937003520.

873. Henry Earl Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health No 399 (1937), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260359/2260359_0001465.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

874. Henry L Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah, ; Ancestry.com website. Lynn Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

875. Mary Alice Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Mary Valpe, no. 529-70-5215, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

876. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. Mary Valpe, no. 529-70-5215, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

877. Mary Alice Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

878. Rice Valpe, no. 528-03-0127, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery

 $Inventory\ database,\ Ancestry.com\ online\ <a\ href="http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"</ap>$

879. Burt Wesley Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Burt Whimpey, no. 551-09-5358, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

880. Burt Whimpey, no. 551-09-5358, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

881. Rootsweb WorldConnect database submitted by Kerry Petersen, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi? op=GET&db=kerryap&id=I733], accessed 4 April 2008.

882. Fern S Whimpey, no. 547-42-2560, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Rootsweb WorldConnect database submitted by Kerry Petersen, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=kerryap&id=I733], accessed 4 April 2008.

883. Fern S Whimpey, no. 547-42-2560, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

884. Cora Alice Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

885. Lawrence S Peterson, 1930 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

886. Ellis Peterson, 1920 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

887. Ellis Peterson, 1920 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Family Data Collection - Births (Database at ancestry.com), Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com], accessed 19 January 2004.

888. Ellis Peterson, 1920 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. H Peterson, no. 526-05-5581, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

889. H Peterson, no. 526-05-5581, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

890. Ruth A Peterson, no. 519-09-5046, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

891. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180], Social Security # 518245044. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

892. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180], Social Security # 518245044.

893. Lawrence S Peterson, 1930 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Myrtle Bennett, no. 518-22-8533, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

894. Myrtle Bennett, no. 518-22-8533, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

895. Lawrence S Peterson, 1930 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Lorin Peterson, no. 519-18-7459, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

896. Lorin Peterson, no. 519-18-7459, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

897. Lawrence S Peterson, 1930 US Census, Heyburn, Minidoka, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Wanda Sillin, no. 518-30-3094, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

898. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Wanda Sillin, no. 518-30-3094, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

899. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. FamilySearch,

"FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for Franklin Milo Peterson; Idaho Death Certificates, 1911-1937.

900. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for Franklin Milo Peterson; Idaho Death Certificates, 1911-1937.

901. Hyrum Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 176, Mercur pct, Tooele,; Ancestry.com website.

902. Delos Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

903. Vera Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

904. Hyrum Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 20, Price, Carbon, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Fanny Whimpey, no. 529-28-8717, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

905. Fanny Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Fanny Whimpey, no. 529-28-8717, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

906. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... David Stephens - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=dsteph1], accessed abt October 2003.

907. Dorothy Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 196 (1922), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259286/2259286_0001359.jpg.

908. Dorothy Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 196 (1922), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259286/2259286_0001359.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1922005083.

909. Dorothy Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 196 (1922), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259286/2259286_0001359.jpg. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Ancestry.com, <i>"Utah Cemetery Inventory," database, <i>Ancestry.com</i> </i> (http://www.ancestry.com/), 22 Sep 2002, Dorothy Whimpey.

910. John N Whimpey, 1910 US Census, District 190, Lehi, Utah, Utah, ; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

911. John W Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

912. LaRae Whimpey Eddington, "John Newbern Whimpey and Irene Peterson family group sheet," compiled abt 1995 (Lehi, Utah, USA). LaRae is the youngest daughter of John and Irene.

913. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Warren M Russon, no. 528-03-1537, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

914. John W Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Don Whimpey, no. 528-14-7383, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

915. Don Whimpey, no. 528-14-7383, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

916. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. David Stephens - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=dsteph1], accessed abt October 2003.

917. Leta Elvirah Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 112 (1910), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229325/2229325_0001129.jpg.

918. Leta Elvirah Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 112 (1910), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229325/2229325_0001129.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1910000947.

919. Leta Elvirah Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 112 (1910), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229325/2229325_0001129.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

920. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Ancestry.com - Utah

Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

921. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Howard Franklin Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Howard Whimpey, no. 528-05-0956, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

922. John W Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah;; Ancestry.com website. Allen Dale Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," database</i> <i>Online archives</i> (http://ssdi.ancestry.com/ : 1999), entry for A Whimpey, 1970, SS no. 528-14-8051, accessed 2 Jul 2009.

923. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," database</i> <i>Online archives</i> (http://ssdi.ancestry.com/: 1999), entry for A Whimpey, 1970, SS no. 528-14-8051, accessed 2 Jul 2009.

924. John Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 22, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. "Ruth W. Glover obituary*The Argus Observer*, 6 December 2005, online archives (http://www.argusobserver.com/obituaries/ruth-w-glover/article_ae23cfdf-2184-5f20-9aef-aa3daaa74b1b.html : accessed 12 Sep 2016).

925. IdahoStatesman.com, IdahoStatesman online [http://nl.newsbank.com/nl-search/we/Archives? s_site=idahostatesman&f_site=idahostatesman&f_sitename=Idaho+Statesman%2C+The+%28Boise%2C+ID%29 &p_theme=gannett&p_product=IDSB&p_action=search&p_field_base-0=&p_text_base-0=ruth+glover&Search=Search&p_perpage=10&p_maxdocs= 200&p_queryname=700&s_search_type=keyword&p_sort=_rank_%3AD&p_field_date-0=YMD_date&p_params_date-0=date%3AB% 2CE&p_text_date-0], accessed December 2005. "Ruth W. Glover obituary,"*The Argus Observer*, 6 December 2005, online archives (http://www.argusobserver.com/obituaries/ruth-w-glover/article_ae23cfdf-2184-5f20-9aef-aa3daaa74b1b.html : accessed 12 Sep 2016).

926. Wing Mortuary, "Obituaries," database, *Wing Mortuary* (http://www.wingmortuary.com/fh/home/home.cfm?&fh_id=10655 : accessed 2 Jun 2014), Obituaries John LaMar Hutchings.

927. Morris J Martell, 1920 US Census, Lemhi Junction, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Rootsweb World Connect Database submitted by David Stephens, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:2404827], accessed abt 2000.

928. Rootsweb World Connect Database submitted by David Stephens, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi? op=GET&db=:2404827], accessed abt 2000.

929. Morris J Martell, 1920 US Census, Lemhi Junction, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

930. The Sprague Project, Richard E (Dick) Weber & Albert Arnold Sprague online accessed October 2003 at www.spraguedatabase.org/01/f1119.htm#f42141 - page has since moved to http://sprague-database.org/genealogy/getperson.php?personID=I114703 &tree=SpragueProject">http://sprague-database.org/genealogy/getperson.php?personID=I114703 &tree=SpragueProject

931. Morris J Martell, 1920 US Census, Lemhi Junction, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Wayne I Martell, no. 529-01-7835, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

932. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Wayne I Martell, no. 529-01-7835, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

933. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1929002519.

934. Morris J Martell, 1920 US Census, Lemhi Junction, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Rootsweb World Connect Database submitted by David Stephens, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:2404827], accessed abt 2000.

935. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Earl D Martell, no. 529-24-0698, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Rootsweb WorldConnect tree submitted by Jason Skillings, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:961899], accessed 25 November 2004.

936. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Earl D Martell, no. 529-24-0698, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

937. Fredrick Thorne, 1930 US Census, Pleasant Grove, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Frederick Thorne, no. 528-10-7155, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Rootsweb World Connect Database submitted by David Stephens, Rootsweb online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:2404827], accessed abt 2000. <i>"Jason Skillings," May 2001.</i>, Frederick "Fred" Thorne.

938. Frederick Thorne, no. 528-10-7155, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

939. Obituary: Earl Max Johnson article, Deseret News (Salt Lake City), Salt Lake City, July 6 2006, Online - http://findarticles.com/p/articles/mi_qn4188/is_20060706/ai_n16531994.

940. Idaho Marriages 1842-1906 - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://search.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/sse.dll&db=idmarriages_ga&so= 2&gsfn=&gsln=whimpey&sx=&yearend=&gskw=&gsco=1&gspl=1%2c+&prox=1&rank=0&db=&ti=0&ti.si=0&gss=angs-c], accessed, Volume 2 Page 164.

941. Irving D West, 1930 US Census, South Gate, Los Angeles, California,; Ancestry.com website. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Irving D West, death certificate no. State File no 51-250255 (1951), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224973/2224973_0001115.jpg.

942. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number: 1951002281. Irving D West, death certificate no. State File no 51-250255 (1951), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224973/2224973_0001115.jpg.

943. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169]. Irving D West, death certificate no. State File no 51-250255 (1951), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2224973/20201115.jpg.

944. Irving D West, 1920 US Census, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

945. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Lyean Irving Johnson and Sytha Mary West; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

946. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Alice West, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 231 (1909), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322_0001317.jpg.

947. Irving D West, 1930 US Census, South Gate, Los Angeles, California,; Ancestry.com website. Lloyd Rufus West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Lloyd R West, no. 555-07-8280, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

948. Lloyd Rufus West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Lloyd R West, no. 555-07-8280, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

949. Lloyd Rufus West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

950. Olive Laura West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Olive L Ott, no. 571-40-8855, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180], Social Security # 571408855.

951. Olive Laura West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

952. Irving Glen Williams West, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1780 (1916), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229574/2229574_0001343.jpg. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

953. Irving Glen Williams West, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1780 (1916), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229574/2229574_0001343.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1916004377. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

954. Irving D West, 1930 US Census, South Gate, Los Angeles, California,; Ancestry.com website. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree.

955. Irving D West, 1930 US Census, South Gate, Los Angeles, California,; Ancestry.com website. Katherine Jeanne West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Katherine Pierson, no. 528-22-0962, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

956. Katherine Jeanne West entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Katherine Pierson, no. 528-22-0962, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

957. Iowa Marriages 1851-1900 - database at ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=4460].

958. Henry M Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Henry M Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website.

959. Henry M Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Albia, Monroe, Iowa,; Ancestry.com website. Henry M Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website.

960. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," database</i> <i>Rootsweb ancestry.com</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/ssdi.cgi), entry for Henrietta Gantz, 1967, SS no. 529-28-3814, accessed 26 Dec 2009.

961. Henry M Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Henry M Whimpey, 1900 US Census, Caitlin, Vermillion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. John Whimpey, no. 344-05-5718, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

962. John Whimpey, no. 344-05-5718, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

963. Henry M Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Harry Whimpey, no. 330-05-3734, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

964. Harry Whimpey, no. 330-05-3734, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

965. Henry M Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Albia, Monroe, Iowa,; Ancestry.com website.

966. Henry M Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Albia, Monroe, Iowa,; Ancestry.com website. Lem Whimpey, no. 331-07-7019, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

967. Lem Whimpey, no. 331-07-7019, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

968. Henry M Whimpey, 1930 US Census, District 42, Alpha, Henry, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Wm Whimpey, no. 344-07-5161, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

969. Wm Whimpey, no. 344-07-5161, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

970. Edgar A (Mac) McDonald obituary article, The Rock Island Argus, Rock Island, Rock Island, Illinois, USA, 27 November 2003, Online - Rock Island Argus Online.

971. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Mary Whimpey and John Reed; Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992.

972. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage of John Reed and Mary Whimpey; Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992.

973. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Lemuel J. Whimpey and Eva Pearl Boughman; Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992 indexing project number M02724-4 source film number 1887842 p 257 cn 10221.

974. LemuelWhimpey, 1930 US Census, District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Eva Whimpey, no. 329-44-3266, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Elizabeth Juhala-Borders, "Proposed Change: Eva --?--," e-mail message from <via website http://www.loiswillis.com> to Lois Willis, 8 February 2008.

975. Eva Whimpey, no. 329-44-3266, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

976. Lem Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Pleasant, Monroe, Iowa,; Ancestry.com website.

977. LemuelWhimpey, 1930 US Census, District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website.

978. LemuelWhimpey, 1930 US Census, District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database, *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), Edwin Lewis Whimpey; Illinois, Deaths and Stillbirths 1916-1947.

979. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), Edwin Lewis Whimpey; Illinois, Deaths and Stillbirths 1916-1947.

980. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for Vivian Jennie Whimpey; Illinois Deaths and Stillbirths, 1916-1947.

981. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), L. Whimpey; Illinois, Deaths and Stillbirths 1916-1947.

982. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for Eva Whimpey; Illinois Deaths and Stillbirths, 1916-1947.

983. LemuelWhimpey, 1930 US Census, District 8, Catlin, Vermilion, Illinois,; Ancestry.com website. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for John Whimpey, 2008, SS no. 356-20-7565, accessed 14 Oct 2009.

984. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgibin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for John Whimpey, 2008, SS no. 356-20-7565, accessed 14 Oct 2009.

985. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgibin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for Carol Wimpey, 1985, SS no. 486-24-5277, accessed 14 Oct 2009.

986. Lewis Whimpey, 1930 US Census, Eureka, Juab, UT,; Ancestry.com website. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169].

987. Louis Whimpey, 1920 US Census, Silver City, Juab, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Evelyn Kay, no. 528-64-0323, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

988. Evelyn Kay, no. 528-64-0323, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Utah State History Cemetery

Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/centery_burials/].

989. California Death Records - database at Rootsweb.com, Rootsweb.com online [http://vitals.rootsweb.com/ca/death/search.cgi]. William H Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

990. California Death Records - database at Rootsweb.com, Rootsweb.com online [http://vitals.rootsweb.com/ca/death/search.cgi].

991. Lewis Whimpey, 1930 US Census, Eureka, Juab, UT,; Ancestry.com website. Blaire Lewis Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

992. Baby Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 81 (1909), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229322/2229322_0001025.jpg.

993. Amanda Elizabeth Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Amanda W May, no. 565-32-8111, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

994. Amanda Elizabeth Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

995. Lewis Whimpey, 1930 US Census, Eureka, Juab, UT,; Ancestry.com website. Elva Louise Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

996. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Otis P Tillery entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Otis Tillery, no. 700-03-2121, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

997. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Charles S. Noakes and Shirley C. Tillery; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

998. James William Tillery entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

999. Robert P Tillery, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 17 (1915), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229570/2229570_0001029.jpg.

1000. Robert P Tillery, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 17 (1915), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229570/2229570_0001029.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1001. Isaac Geltz, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

1002. Isaac Geltz, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. Robert Geltz, no. 284-24-0927, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1003. Robert Geltz, no. 284-24-0927, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1004. Isaac Geltz, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. Paul Geltz, no. 276-24-4755, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1005. Paul Geltz, no. 276-24-4755, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1006. Descendants of Martin Andreas and Anna Elizabeth Vautrin - database at Rootsweb Worldconnect, Submitted by Ann M Phillips online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=ann_m_phillips&id=I31824], accessed 5 November 2005.

1007. Howard Andreas, 1920 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

1008. Howard H Andreas, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

1009. Howard Andreas, 1920 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. Dale I Andreas, no. 280-05-0644, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1010. Dale I Andreas, no. 280-05-0644, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1011. Enos Geltz, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website.

1012. Enos Geltz, 1930 US Census, Dover, Tuscarawas, Ohio,; Ancestry.com website. Harold E Geltz, no. 268-18-9822, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1013. Harold E Geltz, no. 268-18-9822, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1014. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for John Whimpey and Sadie Mcmullen; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

1015. Sarah McMullin Whimpey, death certificate no. State File no 5 204 0020 (1952), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093470/4093470_0019.jpg.

1016. Douglas Glenwood Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Glenwood Whimpey, no. 528-01-7174, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1017. Caroline Whimpey, no. 528-74-9187, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1018. Florence Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 10 (1911), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001236.jpg.

1019. Florence Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 10 (1911), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001236.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1911000367.

1020. Alice Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 8 (1911), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg

1021. Alice Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 8 (1911), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg">http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229364/2229364_0001234.jpg

1022. John Otho Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 99 (1913), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2229370/2229370_0000364.jpg.

1023. Donna Maxine Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Donna M Hamilton, no. 528-30-8471, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1024. Donna M Hamilton, no. 528-30-8471, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1025. Hortense Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Hortense Chapman, no. 528-04-5675, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1026. Hortense Chapman, no. 528-04-5675, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1027. Blanch Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1028. Family member in USA, "Louis Wesley Whimpey and Donna Clara Petty family group sheet," compiled Abt 1995 (Utah, USA). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

1029. <i>1920 U.S. census, <i>ancestry.com</i>, Digital images</i> (http://www.ancestry.com/: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), T625, roll 1862, Price City, Carbon, Utah, enumeration district (ED) 44, p. 1B, Bertha James, accessed 19 Jan 2004.

1030. 1930 US Federal Census, Ancestry.com online [http://content.ancestry.com/iexec/?htx=List&dbid=6224&ti=0], accessed January 2004, T626, roll 2415, Price, Carbon, Utah, enumeration district (ED) 21, p. 9B, Bertha James, accessed 19 Jan 2004.

1031. Bertha Floy Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1032. Bertha Floy Farish entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemetery_burials/].

1033. Bertha James, 1920 US Census, Price, Carbon, Utah.; Ancestry.com website. Family Data Collection - Births (Database at ancestry.com), Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com], accessed 19 January 2004.

1034. Bertha James, 1920 US Census, Price, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1035. Bertha James, 1920 US Census, Price, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Family Data Collection - Births (Database at ancestry.com), Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com], accessed 19 January 2004. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints., <i>"Ancestral File," database</i> (<i>FamilySearch</i>. http://www.familysearch.org : n.d.), accessed 7 Dec 2009), Fred Mcclure Reynolds (1G29-97F) and Charlotte James (5WCV-QJ) family group record; submission no. AF83-006756, Beula Jean James Hodgson, Spanish Fork, Utah, USA.

1036. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints., <i>"Ancestral File," database</i> (<i>FamilySearch</i>. http://www.familysearch.org : n.d.), accessed 7 Dec 2009), Fred Mcclure Reynolds (1G29-97F) and Charlotte James (5WCV-QJ) family group record; submission no. AF83-006756, Beula Jean James Hodgson, Spanish Fork, Utah, USA. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1037. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints., <i>"Ancestral File," database</i> (<i>FamilySearch</i>, http://www.familysearch.org : n.d.), accessed 7 Dec 2009), Fred Mcclure Reynolds (1G29-97F) and Charlotte James (5WCV-QJ) family group record; submission no. AF83-006756, Beula Jean James Hodgson, Spanish Fork, Utah, USA.

1038. Utah, USA State Board of Health, <i>Death Certificates</i>, death certificate 51-182211 (1951), John Henry James Jr.

1039. Utah Utah State Archives, <i>Death Certificates</i>, death certificate 82 (1923), Beulah James.

1040. Calvin LeRoy Bunnell entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1041. Calvin Bunnell, 1920 US Census, Ogden, Weber, Utah, USA,; Ancestry.com website.

1042. Calvin Bunnell, 1930 US Census, Ogden, Weber, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1043. Bayles Family Tree - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Submitted by Yvonne Bayles online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:633433&id=I2104], accessed 27 January 2008.

1044. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Bayles Family Tree - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Submitted by Yvonne Bayles online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:633433 &id=I2104], accessed 27 January 2008. <i>"Bayles Family Tree," May 2001.</i>

1045. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

1046. Charles H Worthen, 1920 US Census, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Alma E Haltiner, no. 528-14-7416, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1047. Alma E Haltiner, no. 528-14-7416, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232 Bayles Family Tree - database at Rootsweb WorldConnect, Submitted by Yvonne Bayles online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:633433&id=I2104], accessed 27 January 2008.

1048. Gaylan Rulon Gerber, Douglas G Fisher, Betty Jo Christensen, compiler, "Otto Haltiner and Alma Edna Ellis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: H4G5-HH, 3T5H-0D, 3T5H-1K, 81M0-Z9, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. FamilySearch, "Utah, County Marriages, 1887-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ : accessed 12 Sep 2016), Otto Walter Haltiner and Alma Edna Ellis, 1937; Reference ID 75424 GS Film Number 000429156 Digital Folder Number 004706031 Image Number 00366.

1049. Gaylan Rulon Gerber, Douglas G Fisher, Betty Jo Christensen, compiler, "Otto Haltiner and Alma Edna Ellis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: H4G5-HH, 3T5H-0D, 3T5H-1K, 81M0-Z9, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. Otto Haltiner, no. 529-07-6520, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/].

1050. Gaylan Rulon Gerber, Douglas G Fisher, Betty Jo Christensen, compiler, "Otto Haltiner and Alma Edna Ellis"; ancestral file number(s) AFN: H4G5-HH, 3T5H-0D, 3T5H-1K, 81M0-Z9, Ancestral File, Family History Library [FHL], Salt Lake City, Utah. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_cemetery_burials/].

1051. Alma Ek, no. 526-09-8960, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1052. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Utah State History Cemetery Burials Database, Utah State Divisions of Archives & History online [http://history.utah.gov/utah_history_research_center/cemetery_burials/]. Alma Ek, no. 526-09-8960, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1053. Charles Worthen snr, 1910 US Census, District 113 2 ward Salt Lake City Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1054. Nellie Jane Peck Worthen, death certificate no. State File no 18-0437 (1949), Utah State Archives Website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259479/2259479_0001136.jpg.

1055. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. ... Nellie Jane Peck Worthen, death certificate no. State File no 18-0437 (1949), Utah State Archives Website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259479_0001136.jpg.

1056. Charles H Worthen, 1910 US Census, District 113 2-wd Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1057. Ancestry.com - Passport Applications January 2 1906 - March 31 1925(M1490), Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com], accessed January 2008.

1058. California Death Records - database at Rootsweb.com, Rootsweb.com online [http://vitals.rootsweb.com/ca/death/search.cgi], SSN 558-09-0272.

1059. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180], SSN 529055289.

1060. Willard M Worthen, 1930 US Census, District 1829 (Districts 1751-1976) Chicago, Cook, Illilnois,; Ancestry.com website. Jewel Worthen, no. 529-22-4250, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1061. Jewel Worthen, no. 529-22-4250, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1062. Arthur J Sperry, 1920 US Census, Salt Lake City, Salt Lake, Utah, Roll T625_1866 Page 9B ED 113 Image 0895; National Archives Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232.

1063. Laurence Sheets, no. 528-12-6944, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1064. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Arthur C Peck, no. 543-10-5351, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1065. Maggie Elvera Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1066. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Joseph Clarence Harker and Maggie Elvera Glenn; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

1067. Rhoda Irene Glenn entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1068. Chase W Kimball, 1930 US Census, District 7, Labelle, Jefferson, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website.

1069. Vina N Webb, no. 528-02-2618, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Wilbert M Webb, 1930 US Census, District 121, Herriman, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1070. Vina N Webb, no. 528-02-2618, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1071. Sylvia Elizabeth Webb entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1072. Sylvia Elizabeth Webb entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid= 5232. ... Archie Nielson, no. 529-05-2970, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1073. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Archie Nielson, no. 529-05-2970, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1074. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 266 Page 809.

1075. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 996 Page 355.

1076. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births after 1906, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Book 33A Page 579.

1077. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 280 Page 427.

1078. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Marriages, Microfiche. (: Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria,), Book 295 Page 293.

1079. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, South Australia, comp., South Australian Births Registrations 1842 to 1906, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 947158 07 7. (Adelaide, South Australia, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, September 1998), Book 628 Page 118.

1080. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 224410.

1081. Phyllis Annie Whimpey, death certificate no. 05029/1990 (1990), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 10583 of 1940.

1082. Phyllis Annie Whimpey, death certificate no. 05029/1990 (1990), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 32271 of 1916. Letter from Lorraine Ketchell (Australia) to Lois Willis, About May 1995; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia). Descendants of Keith Whimpey and Phyllis Annie Norman.

1083. Phyllis Annie Whimpey, death certificate no. 05029/1990 (1990), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

1084. Phyllis Annie Whimpey, death certificate no. 05029/1990 (1990), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 312567.

1085. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 7754 of 1950.

1086. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 33666 of 1920. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1087. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1088. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference 680085.

1089. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1090. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 1570 of 1972. Grant Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 21 September 1971. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1091. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference 365729.

1092. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 14747 of 1983. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1093. Photograph; digital image . 2015; Photo of headstone attached to email from Jenny Freeman 24 November 2015

1094. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 19050 of 1981.

1095. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 4755 of 1970.

1096. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 18514 of 1953.

1097. Helen Whimpey article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday 21 Jun 1989. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1098. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference no 542044.

1099. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 16016 of 1983.

1100. Christopher John Whimpey funeral notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday 29 December 1982. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);.

1101. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 37205/1894.

1102. Robert Cecil Woodbine, death certificate no. 15775 (1961), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 3415/1928.

1103. William Robert Fawcett King, death certificate no. 58990 (1973), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>"Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records," database, New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records," database, New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records," database, New Zealand Government The Department of Internal Affairs, <i>Birth, Death & Marriage Historical Records, 'i> (http://bdmhistoricalrecords.identityservices.govt.nz/search/), Registration no 1892/15603.

1104. William Robert Fawcett King, death certificate no. 58990 (1973), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia.

1105. William Robert Fawcett King, death certificate no. 58990 (1973), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. Robyn Terrey, New South Wales, Australia to Lois Willis, e-mail, 9 Dec 2010, "Proposed Change Jack King (I12460)"; privately held by Willis. NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>"Search Historical Indexes," database, NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>(i></i>

1106. William Robert Fawcett King, death certificate no. 58990 (1973), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>"Search Historical Indexes," database, NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>NSW Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, <i>(i) (http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/), Registration no 20001/1969.

1107. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 17274/1937.

1108. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 07311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 7393/1917.

1109. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 16050/1893.

1110. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 54614/1971. The Ryerson Death Index, Sydney DPS online [http://www.rootsweb.com/~nswsdps/dpsindex.htm].

1111. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 19784/1937.

1112. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 19664/1930.

1113. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 35012/1894.

1114. Vera May Hartland, death certificate no. 80325 (1970), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 4521/1955.

1115. Vera May Hartland, death certificate no. 80325 (1970), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 24952/1966.

1116. Vera May Hartland, death certificate no. 80325 (1970), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia. NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages, NSW Registry of Births Deaths & Marriages online [http://www.bdm.nsw.gov.au/familyHistory/search.htm], Registration no 13009/1934.

1117. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, New South Wales, comp., NSW Federation Index, Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria, Registration no 4485 of 1904. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

1118. Ada Essie (Mardie) Haslam nee Mears death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Wednesday July 25 2001. Ryerson Index Inc, <i>"The Ryerson Index," database, rootsweb, <i>rootsweb, <i>(i) (http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~nswsdps/), accessed Mach 2003), Ada Essie Haslam; SMH 25 Jul 2001.

1119. Ada Essie (Mardie) Haslam nee Mears death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Wednesday July 25 2001.

1120. Ada Essie (Mardie) Haslam nee Mears death notice article, The Sydney Morning Herald, Sydney, New South Wales, Australia, Wednesday July 25 2001. Descendants of Elizabeth Whimpey and Joseph Bannister Stow - attached to letter from Suzanne O'Rourke (Queensland) to Lois Willis, 26 Jul 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir).

1121. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 243870.

1122. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 55 of 1902. Letter from Ralph Munden (Australia) to Lois Willis, 3 March 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

1123. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 24193 of 1977. Raymond Walter Munden death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 12 October 1977.

1124. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 240619.

1125. Letter from Ralph Munden (Australia) to Lois Willis, 21 March 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

1126. Thelma Hilda Munden death and funeral notice articles, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday 4 Nov 1992. Letter from Ralph Munden (Australia) to Lois Willis, 21 March 2000; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia).

1127. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

1128. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 23906 of 1978. Max Munden death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday Oct 16 and Tuesday Oct 17 1978.

1129. Certificate of Marriage Year 1928 Parish or Church District Elsternwick St Kilda Denomination Methodist - Harold Vernon Collings and Alma Nicholls: Registration no 2692, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1130. Harold Vernon Collings, birth certificate no. 16474 (1900), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1131. Harold Vernon Collings article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday Nov 16 1971. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 27152 of 1971.

1132. Necropolis Crematorium, Springvale, Victoria, Australia (Index on microfiche held at the State Library of Victoria);, Reference no 367247.

1133. Raymond Charles Pinnick, death certificate no. 1744/2000 (2000), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007.

1134. Raymond Charles Pinnick, death certificate no. 1744/2000 (2000), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Necropolis Crematorium Springvale, Necropolis Crematorium Springvale online [http://www.necropolis.com.au/mainindex.htm], accessed Deceased search index currently not available @ 29 Nov 2007, Reference 646473.

1135. Bunurong Memorial Park, Bunurong Memorial Park online [http://www.bunurong.com/search.html], accessed June 2008.

1136. Certificate of Marriage Year 1935 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Methodist - Robert Leslie Lyell Bull and Edna Hilda Whimpey: Registration no 14728, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1137. Certificate of Marriage Year 1935 Parish or Church District Brunswick Denomination Methodist - Robert Leslie Lyell Bull and Edna Hilda Whimpey: Registration no 14728, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 26026 of 1910. Commonwealth of Australia,

"World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of AustraliaWorld War 2 Nominal Roll(Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/: 2002);), Service no V307349.

1138. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 12762 of 1944. Lorraine Bull death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday December 12 1944.

1139. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 88629.

1140. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Edwardian Index Victoria 1902-1913 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0614 8. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, August 1997), Registration no 22976 of 1910.

1141. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 352279.

1142. Patricia Ellen Heffernan death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday 16 February 1989. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 2618 of 1959.

1143. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 146411.

1144. Certificate of Marriage Year 1943 Parish or Church District Pascoe Vale Denomination Methodist - Claude Roy Whimpey and Ellen Vera Russell: No in register 50, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Great War Index Victoria 1914-1920 Indexes to Births Deaths and Marriages in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 0616 4. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services Pty Ltd, August 1997), Registration no 15368 of 1919. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

1145. Gwendoline Myrtle Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday May 29 1991. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au.

1146. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 320898.

1147. Joan Gladys Ware death notice article, The Herald-Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 1 January 1998.

1148. Joan Gladys Ware (nee Whimpey) funeral notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 1 January 1998.

1149. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 380403.

1150. Letter from John Harrie Whimpey (Pascoe Vale South) to Lois Willis, 12 May 1992; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir). John died in 2002.

1151. Hazel Dawn Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 11 November 2008, Herald Sun online http://www.news.com.au/heraldsun/.

1152. Hazel Dawn Whimpey funeral notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 11 November 2008, Herald Sun online http://www.news.com.au/heraldsun/.

1153. "Approaching Marriages (O'Neill-Whimpey),"*The Argus*, 3 November 1944, p. 8, col. 4; digital images, *Trove* (http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11368639 : accessed 10 Dec 2016).

1154. Historical Index Search Form, Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria online http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria">http://online.justice.vic.gov.au/bdm/index-search?action=getHistIdxSearchCriteria The site has been updated and the births now only go to 1906, Registration no 5627 of 1921. Letters and interviews between Ivon and his daughter Lois Willis, various dates.

1155. Joyce Lillian Whimpey death notice, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday May 19 1948. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 6221 of 1948. Inquest into death of Joyce Lillian Whimpey Ref 735 (1948).

1156. Joyce Lillian Whimpey funeral notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday May 19 1948.

1157. Lynda Carol Whimpey, birth certificate no. 3042/1957 (1957), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Letters and interviews between Ivon and his daughter Lois Willis, various dates. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, birth certificate 63436/62 (1962), Lois Vivienne Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

1158. Edith Jean Marr, birth certificate no. 17058 (1922), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1159. Jean Whimpey death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday April 11 1990. Victoria Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, death certificate 08857/1990 (1990), Edith Jean Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

1160. Victoria Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, death certificate 08857/1990 (1990), Edith Jean Whimpey; Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

1161. Victoria, Australia Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, birth certificate 63436/62 (1962), Lois Vivienne Whimpey; Registry of Births,

Deaths and Marriages, Melbourne.

1162. Lynda Carol Whimpey, birth certificate no. 3042/1957 (1957), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. ... Letters and interviews between Ivon and his daughter Lois Willis, various dates.

1163. Lynda Carol Whimpey, death certificate no. 6605 (1957), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1164. Commonwealth of Australia, "World War 2 Nominal Roll," database, Commonwealth of Australia *Vorld War 2 Nominal Roll* (Name: (http://www.ww2roll.gov.au/: 2002);), Service no 163550.

1165. Rita Whimpey, death certificate no. 12012/1999 (1999), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Bunurong Memorial Park, Bunurong Memorial Park online [http://www.bunurong.com/search.html], accessed June 2008.

1166. Brian Whimpey (White) death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 24 February 2005. Bunurong Memorial Park, Bunurong Memorial Park online [http://www.bunurong.com/search.html], accessed June 2008.

1167. Noel Whimpey, death certificate no. 113 of 1938 (1937), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1168. Noel Whimpey, death certificate no. 113 of 1938 (1937), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 62455.

1169. Jan Whimpey death notice article, The Herald Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, 29 August 2006.

1170. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 9537 of 1948.

1171. Edwin Street, 1920 US Census, Lehi, Utah, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232">http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>

1172. Mabel Helen Street Kolan, death certificate no. State File no 54 25 0012 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093669/4093669_0038.jpg.

1173. Mabel Helen Street Kolan, death certificate no. State File no 54 25 0012 (1954), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4093669/4093669_0038.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232"

1174. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232 Keith Street, no. 528-30-3964, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1175. Olga Pretra Street, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 120 (1934), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260097/2260097_0001335.jpg.

1176. Olga Pretra Street, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 120 (1934), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2260097/2260097_0001335.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1177. Cottrell & Merrill & Workman & Culp - database at Ancestry.com, Submitted by Dora Workman online [http://awt.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi? op=GET&db=rgcottrell&id=I12644], accessed abt 2005.

1178. Cottrell & Merrill & Workman & Culp - database at Ancestry.com, Submitted by Dora Workman online [http://awt.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi? op=GET&db=rgcottrell&id=I12644], accessed abt 2005. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Madge Street, no. 529-32-0588, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1179. Cottrell & Merrill & Workman & Culp - database at Ancestry.com, Submitted by Dora Workman online [http://awt.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi? op=GET&db=rgcottrell&id=I12644], accessed abt 2005. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1180. Orald Bezzant, no. 528-03-2401, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1181. Orald M Bezzant, 1930 US Census, District 106, Garfield, Salt Lake, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1182. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Pearl W Street, no. 528-32-7255, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1183. Database at RootsWeb World Connect, Submitted by RRFox online [http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=:a26821], accessed June 2000 Some of this information downloaded has since been privatised. This information has not been added to this tree. Henry G Street, no. 529-24-2288, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1184. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232>. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file number 1930000934. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

1185. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Rex Burnham, no. 527-50-1690, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1186. Vivian H Evans, no. 528-64-9439, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1187. Tally W Evans, 1930 US Census, District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website.

1188. Catherine Evans Turner Monson article, Sun Advocate, Price, Carbon, Utah, USA, Tuesday August 17 1999, http://www.sunad.com/index.php? tier=3&page=1999-08-17&pub=oldpubs. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Catherine Monson, no. 592-84-3167, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1189. Catherine Evans Turner Monson article, Sun Advocate, Price, Carbon, Utah, USA, Tuesday August 17 1999, http://www.sunad.com/index.php? tier=3&page=1999-08-17&pub=oldpubs. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1190. Catherine Evans Turner Monson article, Sun Advocate, Price, Carbon, Utah, USA, Tuesday August 17 1999, http://www.sunad.com/index.php? tier=3&page=1999-08-17&pub=oldpubs.

1191. Tally W Evans, 1930 US Census, District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Hannah Roberts, no. 592-18-1210, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

1192. Hannah Roberts, no. 592-18-1210, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

1193. Arlys J Evans, no. 592-28-2914, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1194. Tally W Evans, 1930 US Census, District 36, Columbia, Carbon, Utah,; Ancestry.com website. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Gerald Evans, no. 720-14-9823, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1195. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Gerald Evans, no. 720-14-9823, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1196. <i>Ray Orion Webb</i> (http://www.byhigh.org/cgi-bin/ez-directory/dispCatAssoc.cgi?35&X329586&100 Brigham Young University High School Class of 1911 H.S.), Taliesen whimpey Evans.

1197. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180]. Beth Eldridge, no. 529-12-3927, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration. Barry L Evans family, Barry L Evans online [http://familytreemaker.genealogy.com/users/e/v/a/Barry-L-Evans/index.html], accessed 2 October 2002.

1198. California Death index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5180]. Beth Eldridge, no. 529-12-3927, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1199. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Glenwood Naylor, no. 546-40-9058, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1200. Clyde Turner Evans, death certificate no. State File no 103 (1942), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4105000/4105000_00000493.jpg.

1201. Clyde Turner Evans, death certificate no. State File no 103 (1942), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/4105000/4105000_00000493.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State file no 1942003287.

1202. Utah, USA. Salt Lake City., <i><i>Deseret News</i></i></i>(i>(http://www.deseretnews.com/:), Edna Whimpey obituary 18 Feb 2010.

1203. Edna Rosa Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Baby Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1043 (1930), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259766/2259766_0001385.jpg.

1204. Edna Rosa Whimpey entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library). Baby Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1043 (1930), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259766/2259766_0001385.jpg. Utah Death Index 1905-1951 - database at ancestry.com, ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=6967], State File number 1930002459.

1205. Baby Whimpey, death certificate no. State Board of Health File no 1043 (1930), Utah State Archives website, http://images.archives.utah.gov/data/81448/2259766/2259766_0001385.jpg. Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232

1206. Fred Peterson, 1930 US Census, District 14, Burley, Cassia, Idaho,; Ancestry.com website. Florence V Peterson, no. 518-20-7347, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1207. Florence V Peterson, no. 518-20-7347, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1208. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage of Don L. Whimpey and Vera Creer; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

1209. Family member in US, "Don L Whimpey and Vera Creer family group sheet," compiled abt 1995 (Utah, USA). Copy of sheet sent to Lois by Colin Ware - don't know who the original sender was. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for Vera Whimpey, 2009, SS no. 528-32-4059, accessed 17 Oct 2009.

1210. Social Security Administration, <i>"Social Security Death Index," online database</i> <i>Rootsweb</i> (http://ssdi.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgibin/ssdi.cgi : Originally accessed at ancestry com in 1999 http://ssdi.ancestry.com, not sure when it moved to above url.), entry for Vera Whimpey, 2009, SS no. 528-32-4059, accessed 17 Oct 2009.

1211. Family member in US, "Don L Whimpey and Vera Creer family group sheet," compiled abt 1995 (Utah, USA). Copy of sheet sent to Lois by Colin Ware - don't know who the original sender was. ... Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. K Whimpey, no. 529-36-9231, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1212. Judy Whimpey obituary article, The Daily Herald, Provo, Utah, USA, 9 September 2004, D4 - http://www.harktheherald.com/. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007.

1213. Lehi City Cemetery, Lehi City Cemetery online [http://www.lehicity.com/pages/cemetery/files/1872thru2004.pdf], accessed 19 December 2007. Utah, USA. Provo., <i><i>The Daily Herald</i></i> (http://www.heraldextra.com/:), "Judy Whimpey," online archives (http://www.harktheherald.com/moducles.php?op=modload&name=News&file=article&.... : accessed 9 Sep 2004), p. D4.

1214. "Ruth W. Glover obituary,"*The Argus Observer*, 6 December 2005, online archives (http://www.argusobserver.com/obituaries/ruth-w-glover/article_ae23cfdf-2184-5f20-9aef-aa3daaa74b1b.html : accessed 12 Sep 2016).

1215. "Glen W. Glover obituary," *The Argus Observer*, 20 September 2006, online archives (http://www.argusobserver.com/obituaries/glen-w-glover/article_fe837b2f-1625-5b00-aefd-6def87fd197f.html : accessed 12 Sep 2016).

1216. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), death entry for Richard Paul Eddington; Utah Death Certificates, 1904-1956. Utah Office of Vital Records & Statistics, death certificate 56 25 0490 (1956), Richard Paul Eddington; digital image, Utah Gov Services Division of Archives & Records Service, Utah Gov Services Division of Archives & Records Service (http://archives.utah.gov/index.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010).

1217. Utah Office of Vital Records & Statistics, death certificate 56 25 0490 (1956), Richard Paul Eddington; digital image, Utah Gov Services Division of Archives & Records Service (http://archives.utah.gov/index.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010).

1218. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for A. B. Gantz and Henrietta Whimpey; Iowa Marriages, 1809-1992.

1219. State Historical Society of Utah, <i>"Iowa State Census Collection, 1836-1925," database, ancestry.com, <i>ancestry.com</i> </i> (http://www.ancestry.com), accessed 26 Dec 2009), Henrietta Gantz; Roll: IA1925_1856 Line 2. Utah Utah State Archives, Utah State Archives and Record Service, <i>Digital Images of Death Certificates Division of Archives & Records Service</i> (http://www.archives.state.ut.us/research/indexes/20842.htm :n.d.), Utah State death certificate," death certificate State File no 04-0061 (1949), Abe B. Gantz, accessed 26 Dec 2009.

1220. Utah Utah State Archives, Utah State Archives and Record Service, <i>Digital Images of Death Certificates Division of Archives & Records Service</i> (http://www.archives.state.ut.us/research/indexes/20842.htm :n.d.), Utah State death certificate," death certificate State File no 04-0061 (1949), Abe B. Gantz, accessed 26 Dec 2009.

1221. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), Eva Whimpey; Illinois, Deaths and Stillbirths 1916-1947.

1222. Owen Kay and Evelyna Whimpey marriage entry, International Genealogical Index [IGI] (Salt Lake City: Family History Library).

1223. Utah, USA. Salt Lake City., <i><i>Deseret News</i>(i)</i>(http://www.deseretnews.com/:), "Death: Don Kay," Tuesday, March 23, 2004, online archives (http://www.deseretnews.com/article/1247109/ : accessed 17 Oct 2009).

1224. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database *FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Wm. Henry Whimpey and Clotiel Wilson; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

1226. Utah, USA. Salt Lake City., <i>>i>Deseret News</i>>/i>(http://www.deseretnews.com/:), "Obituary: Carma Lynn Whimpey Webb," Monday January 22 2007, online archives (http://www.deseretnews.com/article/1108258/ : accessed 17 Oct 2009).

1227. Utah County, Utah Cemetery Index - database at Ancestry.com, Ancestry.com online [http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3169], Infant Whimpey.

1228. FamilySearch, "FamilySearch Record Search," database*FamilySearch* (http://search.labs.familysearch.org/recordsearch/start.html : accessed 2 Sep 2010), marriage entry for Blaine L. Whimpey and Donna A. Mickelson; Utah Marriages, 1887-1966.

1229. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Letter from Lorraine Ketchell (Australia) to Lois Willis, About May 1995; held by Lois Willis (Reservoir, Victoria, Australia). Descendants of Keith Whimpey and Phyllis Annie Norman.

1230. Raymond Leonard Ketchell death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Wednesday 21 March 1973. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne,

Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 16712 of 1973.

1231. Index, Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);.

1232. Raelene Ketchell death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Saturday October 28 1989.

1233. Index, Fawkner Cemetery, Fawkner, Victoria, Australia (Microfiche held at State Library of Victoria);, Register no 310682.

1234. Mark Stephen Ware, death certificate no. 00762/1992 (1992), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. History of the Whimpey family compiled by Colin Ware in 1995. More information on the Whimpey family is contained in this history that has not been added to this tree.

1235. Mark Stephen Ware, death certificate no. 00762/1992 (1992), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1236. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 26563 of 1973.

1237. Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, comp., Death Index Victoria 1921-1985 Index to Deaths in Victoria, Digger CD Rom ISBN 0 7311 5302 2. (Melbourne, Victoria, Australia: MacBeth Genealogical Services, December 1998), Registration no 03585 of 1981.

1238. Year of birth calculated from age at time of death. Letter from Sue McNulty.

1239. Christopher Luke McNulty death notice, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Tuesday May 29 1990. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au. Letter from Sue McNulty.

1240. Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park, Fawkner Crematorium and Memorial Park online http://www.fcmp.com.au, Register no 314182.

1241. Kelly Marie Gordon, death certificate no. 7648/73 (1973), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1242. Melissa Ann Gordon, birth certificate no. 9796/1975 (1975), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

1243. Melissa Ann Gordon, death certificate no. 7324/80 (1980), Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, Victoria, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia. Melissa Ann Gordon death notice article, The Sun, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia, Monday March 31 1990.

1244. Family member in USA, "Kenneth D Whimpey and Lexia Fern Ault family group sheet," compiled abt 1995 (Utah, USA). Ancestry.com - Utah Cemetery Inventory database, Ancestry.com online http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=5232. Neil K Whimpey, no. 529-84-3361, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1245. Family member in USA, "Kenneth D Whimpey and Lexia Fern Ault family group sheet," compiled abt 1995 (Utah, USA). Neil K Whimpey, no. 529-84-3361, Social Security Death Benefits Index of the U.S. Social Security Administration.

1246. Utah, USA. Salt Lake City., <i><i>Deseret News</i>(i)</i>(http://www.deseretnews.com/:), "Obituary Carma Lynn Whimpey Lamb," 22 January 2007, online archives (http://www.deseretnews.com/article/1108258/: accessed 10 Oct 2009).

Name Index

(No Surname) Catherine, 16, 115 Charlotte, 16, 114 Lucianne Marie Betty, 9, 87 Adams Alma Summers, 10, 88 Muriel, 6, 80 Alexander Ella Mary, 8, 84 Andreas Dale Isaac, 16, 115 Howard H, 16, 115 Angus Myrtle, 17, 58 Armstrong Ada Elizabeth, 4, 76 Alma Sarah, 4, 76, 131 Chesley William, 4, 76 Coral Bessie, 4, 76 Isabella, 4, 76, 132 Ruby Mary, 4, 76, 131 Stanley Joseph, 4, 76 Thomas, 4, 76 William, 4, 76 Atkins Douglas Roy, 7, 81 Atkinson Annie, 1, 69 Baird Lillian, 1, 70 **Baudains** Arthur Thomas Claud, 9, 46 Harold Beauchamp, 9, 47 Sarah Florence, 9, 46 Thomas, 9, 46 Baughman Eva Pearl, 14, 109 Bendle Lesley Wade Lorraine, 8, 85 Bezzant Orald Mathew, 11, 139 Blatchley Edith Maud, 20, 67 Emma Ann, 20, 67 Priscilla, 20, 67, 126 William, 20, 67

Name Index

Blatchley William John, 20, 67 Britton Lucy Keisel, 18, 61 Brook Richard Frank, 1, 129 **Bryant** Leonard Clyde, 5, 78 Bull Lorraine Irene, 134 Robert Leslie Lyell, 6, 133 Bunnell Calvin Leroy, 17, 119 Burbridge Leah, 18, 60 Burnet Lewis George, 6, 40 Burnham Rex Merrill, 11, 140 Burnley Walter Sharp, 6, 40 **Butler** Arlys Jean, 141 Butt Alice Callaway, 10, 49 Cafe Allen Charles, 4, 132 Cyril Allen, 132 Callaway Elizabeth, 19, 32 Campbell Allan K, 5, 78 Carpenter Elizabeth Phoebe Grace, 4, 131 Carr Irene M, 5, 77 Carter Margaret Ellen, 2, 70 Chamberlain Elizabeth, 81 Emily, 80 Clarke Joseph, 80 Margaret Jane, 6, 80

Thelma, 5, 77

Name Index

Cleary Mary Louise, 10, 48 Clement Elizabeth, 1, 22 Collings Harold Vernon, 6, 133 Valma Elizabeth, 133 Conrow Joseph H., 16, 55 Cookson Sidney Marmaduke, 1, 69 Cottrell Albert, 20, 66, 67 Emma, 20, 66 Isaac John, 20, 67 Jonah, 20, 67 Mary Elizabeth, 20, 67 Rebecca, 20, 67 Sarah J, 20, 67 William J, 20, 66 Cowden Henry Hope, 18, 62 Cowley Raymond Edgar, 16, 55 Creer Vera, 13, 143 Crofts Marion, 18, 123 Culph Dorothy Olive, 2, 72 Curby Thelma C, 5, 77 Davey Thelma Violet, 7, 82 Davies David, 20, 65 Dawson Lillian Irene, 7, 81 Dimond Annie Mary Chadder, 8, 86 Docwra Edith Meriden, 135 Dredge Rebekah, 21

Duffin

Lynn Kelsey, 11, 138

Duffin

Lynn Street, 138 Duggan Barry Raymond, 130 Glenn James, 130 James, 2, 130 Robert Gordon, 130 Eddington Richard Paul, 145 **Edwards** William Edward, 1, 22 Ek Alma August Mathew, 17, 120 Mary M, 17, 120 Ellis Alma Arthur, 17, 120 Alma Edna, 17, 120 Susan Worthen, 17, 120 **Evans** Catherine, 141 Clyde Turner, 142 Emily Jane, 12, 91 Gerald Naylor, 141 Hannah, 141 Isaac Whimpey, 11, 91, 142 Ivor Whimpey, 12, 91 Lucille, 12, 92 Oscar Whimpey, 11, 90, 140 Susannah Maude, 11, 91 Taliesin Thomas, 11, 90 Taliesin Whimpey, 11, 91, 141 Vivian Alice, 11, 91, 141 Farish Bertha Floy, 17, 57, 117 Charles Herbert, 17, 57 Edward, 17, 58

Edward, 17, 58 Edward, 17, 58 Essie, 17, 58, 119 Iris Alice, 17, 58 John, 17, 58 Mary Elizabeth, 17, 57 Maud Verene, 17, 57 Robert Thomas, 17, 57 Thomas, 17, 57

Featherstone

Doris Irene, 5, 78

Featherstone Edith Florence, 5, 78 Elsie Melville, 5, 77 Herbert S, 5, 77 Mabel E, 5, 77 Sylvia Maud, 5, 78 Thomas, 5, 77 Thomas Henry, 5, 77 Vera May, 5, 77, 132 Florance Isabella Mary, 8, 42 Flowerday Alan Henry, 8, 85 Geoffrey Alan, 136 George Frederic, 8, 85 Robert John, 8, 85 Robert Latimer, 8, 85, 136 Ford Mary Elizabeth Maude, 8, 85 Fox Alice, 11, 89 Marshall Earl, 11, 140 Franz Helen Mae, 14, 102 Freame Victor Edmund Mitchell, 3, 73 Freeman Martha, 2, 36 Frost Florence Valera, 12, 143 Gantz Abe B., 14, 146 Geltz Child, 16, 53 Enos, 16, 53, 115 Harold E, 16, 115 Isaac Lewis, 16, 53, 114 Iva, 16, 53 John Henry, 16, 53 Lewis, 16, 53 Mary Ann, 16, 53 Neala R, 16, 53, 114 Paul, 16, 114 Robert, 16, 114 Ruthie Martha, 16, 53 William Lemuel, 16, 53

Glenn

Albert Alexander, 19, 63 Alexander, 19, 63 Alta May, 19, 64 David Osborne, 19, 63 Joseph Meryl, 19, 64 Maggie Elvera, 19, 63, 124 Newbern Isaac, 19, 64 Rhoda Irene, 19, 64, 125 Glover Glen Webb, 13, 144 Goodenough Elsie Emily, 10, 47 Ernest, 10, 47 John George, 10, 47 Gordon Allan Andrew, 1, 70 Andrew, 1, 35 Benjamin Alfred, 1, 70 Elsie Eliza, 1, 35, 69 Elsie Mary, 1, 69 Frank Atkinson, 1, 69, 129 Frank Howard, 1, 35, 69 Harold Edward, 1, 70 Isaac, 1, 35 John Howard, 1, 69 Kelly Marie, 154 Melissa Ann, 154 Osmond Glen, 1, 70 Robert Lindsay, 1, 70 William Andrew, 1, 35 Gray Robert, 4, 39 Gregory Ernest Arthur, 4, 77 Ernest James, 5, 77 Essie, 4, 77 Phyllis Mary, 4, 77 Gregson Arthur Henry, 3, 37, 38, 73 Catherine Alice, 3, 37 Emily Bertha, 3, 38 Frank, 3, 38 James Alfred, 3, 38, 73 Jessie Una, 3, 38 Margaret, 3, 37

Gregson

Mary Eleanor, 3, 38, 73 Phyllis Lillian, 3, 38, 74 Robert Walter, 3, 38 Griffiths Alice Hannah, 9, 45 Edward, 9, 45 Emily Kezia, 9, 45 John, 9, 45 John Edward, 9, 45 Mary, 9, 45 Sophie Emily, 9, 45 William, 9, 45 Hafey Mary Jane, 9, 46 Hale Arbon Clyde Alfred, 8, 86 Hales Sarah Fern, 12, 94 Hall John Reginald, 5, 78 Haltiner Otto Walter, 17, 120 Hamilton John Andrew, 16, 117 Hansen Olga Pretra, 10, 137 Harker Joseph Clarence, 19, 124 Harley Alexander Alexander, 82 Ivy May, 7, 82 Harricks Edna Agnes, 3, 74

Harold William, 4, 74 Henry Dudley, 74 William Henry, 3, 74

Harris

Vivian Marguerite, 11, 140

Hartland

Edward, 5, 132 Keith Edward, 132 Shirley B, 132

Hartmann

Avis Audrey, 1, 70

Aubrey Victor, 5, 78

Harvey

Annie, 3, 73

Haslam

Cyril Frederick, 5, 78 Elsa Myra, 5, 78 Eric Loftus, 5, 78, 132 Eric Raymond, 132 Eva Thelma, 5, 78 Frederick Loftus, 5, 78 William Keith, 5, 78 Haw Mary Alice, 2, 72 Hawkins Annie Daphne, 9, 87 Неар James, 4, 39 Hedley Hornby, 9, 28 Heffernan Patricia Ellen, 134 Patrick James, 7, 134 Hill Robert O, 4, 77 Hoagland James Andrus, 18, 123 Holmes William E, 5, 78 Hoole Lillian May, 5, 78 Hutchings John Lamar, 13, 99 James Beulah, 17, 118 Charlotte J, 17, 118 John Henry, 17, 118 Phoeby Mae, 17, 118 Ruth, 17, 118 Jennings Emily, 20, 32 Jensen Kirsten Elore, 11, 141 Johnson Earl Max, 13, 100 Leo Farner, 12, 92 Lyean Irving, 13, 101

Johnson Ruth Amanda, 12, 94 Johnstone William Jones, 17, 57 Jones Caroline, 1, 25 Thomas Edward, 20, 127 Thomas William, 20, 127 Justin Harriet, 3, 38 Kay Owen, 15, 149 Owen Don. 149 Ketchell Raelene, 153 Raymond Leonard, 153 Kierstead Myrtle M, 12, 96 Kimball Chase W, 19, 125 King Coral Bessie, 131 Harriet Lucille, 13, 99 John "Jack", 131, 153 Joyce, 2, 130 Norma Mary, 131, 153 William, 131 William Robert Fawcett, 4, 131 Kirkman Elva, 11, 90 Lamb Alfred Lee, 154 Langley Alfred John, 1, 69 Alma Elsie, 1, 69 Doris May, 1, 69, 129 Elwyn Joan, 129 Kenneth Douglas, 129 Stanley Frank, 1, 69, 129 Verner Gordon, 1, 69 Larsen Vina Naomi, 19, 125 Latimer Eliza Margaret, 8, 42, 85 Frederick, 8, 42

Frederick Sidney, 8, 42, 86

Latimer George Whimpey, 8, 42 Leonard Lancaster, 8, 86 Maurice Frederick Samuel, 8, 86 Leamaster Caroline, 16, 117 Leathley John, 3, 74 Lees William Baxter Leslie, 6, 80 Lewis Elizabeth, 15, 51 Maria, 14, 50 Mary, 10, 30 Lindsay Unnamed Female, 153 Lingard Evelyn L, 4, 75 Mace Belinda Sue, 153 Macey Myrtle Regina Amelia, 3, 73 Marr

Edith Jean, 7, 135 Wilfred Palmer, 135

Marsh

Annie Flora, 9, 86 Ernest Ronald, 9, 86 Ernest William Joseph, 8, 86 Gladys Winifred, 9, 86 Harold, 8, 86 Ina May, 8, 86 Mildred, 9, 86

Martell

Earl Delos, 13, 100 Eleanor Callaway, 13, 100 Grace, 13, 100 Melvin, 13, 100 Morris Jenkins, 13, 99 Morris Whimpey, 13, 99 Wayne Isaac, 13, 99 Mayberry Melvin Adrian, 11, 138 Neola, 138 McArthur Flora, 8, 42

McDaniell Susanna M, 19, 63 **McDonald** Edgar A, 14, 106 **McInnes** Alexander, 6, 79 **McIntosh** Annie, 2, 73 Grace May, 2, 72 Ivan Linton, 2, 72 Joseph Daniel, 2, 71 Thomas Henry, 2, 37 **McLatchie** Dewey Wilford, 11, 91 McMullin Sarah, 16, 116 McNeill Florence Jean, 5, 78 McNulty Christopher Luke, 154 Mears Ada Essie, 5, 132 Mickelson Donna A., 15, 151 Miller Jan, 136 Moran William Thomas, 17, 55 Mowbray Margaret E, 5, 77 Munden Maxwell Frederick, 133 Raymond Walter, 6, 133 Naylor Beth Elaine, 141 Glenwood Ray, 142 Hannah, 11, 141 Ray H, 11, 141 Nicholls Alma, 6, 79, 133 Freda, 6, 79, 132 Frederick William, 6, 79 Nielson Archie Waldner, 20, 126 Noakes Charles S., 15, 113

Clarence James, 2, 70

Norman Phyllis Annie, 2, 129 Nunn Alfred Harold, 2, 71

Edward George, 1, 2, 35, 71 Eileen Holden, 2, 71 George, 2, 36, 70 John Leonard, 2, 71 Marjorie, 2, 71 Okey Lester C, 11, 138 Oldroyd Jane Elizabeth, 41 **O'neill** Joyce Lillian, 7, 135 Opie Gladys Mary, 2, 71 Ott Carl Lewis, 14, 102 Pagett John A, 5, 77 **Papps** Ida Maud, 1, 129 Parks Alice Carrie, 16, 54 Peck Arthur Clarence, 18, 124 Judith, 144 Nellie Jane, 18, 121 Peterson Christiana, 12, 93 Cora, 12, 94 Franklin Milo, 12, 95 Henry Earl, 12, 94 Irene, 13, 97 John Frederick, 12, 94, 142 Lawrence S, 12, 94

John Frederick, 12, 94, 1 Lawrence S, 12, 94 Lela Elvera, 12, 95 Leroy Whimpey, 12, 94 Lillian Alice, 12, 94 Lorin Thomas, 12, 95 Mabel Annette, 10, 136 Myrtle L, 12, 95 Wanda Helen, 12, 95

Pettey

Donna Clara, 16, 117

Petty

Floyd Oscar, 12, 91

Pickford

Frederick, 3, 74

Pinnick

Raymond Charles, 133

Poole

William, 4, 39

Porter

Ann, 11, 90

Price

John, 26

Margaret, 3, 26

Prout

Ada Dorothy, 10, 48 Alfred George, 10, 48 Annie Evelyn, 10, 48 Edmund Charles, 10, 48 Edmund Wimpey, 10, 29, 47 Elizabeth, 9, 29 Emily, 9, 29 Emma Eliza, 9, 29 Fanny, 10, 29, 47 Florence Louise, 10, 48 John Thomas, 10, 29 Margaret, 9, 29, 47 Mary Jane, 9, 29, 45 Reuben Thomas, 10, 48 Sarah Eliza, 9, 29, 45 Thomas, 9, 29 William Adolphus, 10, 48 Winifred Maud, 10, 48

Reed

Gladys, 14, 108 Helen R., 14, 108 John, 14, 107 John A., 14, 108 Ruth, 14, 108, 146

Reese

--?--, 10, 87 Alma Nephi, 10, 87 Hazel, 10, 88 Inez, 10, 88 Sarah Alice, 10, 88

Reese Violet May, 10, 87 Reynolds Fred Mcclure, 17, 118 Richards Elizabeth, 14, 104 Rielly Violet Hilda, 6, 79 Rogers Helen Nancy, 3, 131 Root Carol, 15, 111 Russell Charles, 81 Ellen Vera, 7, 81 Henrietta Louisa, 82 Russon Warren Melbourne, 13, 97 Schmidt Jean Florence, 6, 80 Sharp Henry, 41 Sarah Jane, 6, 41 Sheets Laurence Musser, 18, 124 Shuey Gwendoline Myrtle, 7, 134 Simmons Alta, 20, 65 Smith Beatrice M, 9, 47 Christopher George, 9, 47 Edmund George, 9, 45 Elizabeth, 9, 45 Emily A., 9, 45 Fanny, 12, 96 Frederick William, 9, 45 Jewel M, 18, 123 John Henry, 9, 45 Lorena, 15, 151 Louisa M., 9, 45 Paul Edward, 15, 112 Smyth John Thomas Joseph, 9, 87

John William, 9, 87

Snelgrove Edward, 9, 27 Emily, 9, 28, 42 Mary Ann, 9, 27 Spedding Grace, 83 Sperry Arthur Joy, 18, 124 Steadman Nellie, 3, 74 Steele Amanda Elizabeth "Libby", 15, 111 Stow Alice Maud, 4, 40 Annie Maud, 5, 40, 77 Edith Minnie, 6, 40, 78 Eva Caroline, 5, 40, 78 Harriet Ada, 4, 40, 76 Herbert William, 6, 40 John Whimpey, 5, 40 Joseph Bannister, 4, 39 Mabel Florence, 6, 40 Margaret Elizabeth, 4, 39, 74 Minnie, 4, 75 Rebecca Jane, 4, 39 Sarah Eliza, 4, 40, 75 Street Alice, 10, 89, 138 Edwin Isaac, 10, 89, 136 Evan Earl, 11, 90 Gladys Elizabeth, 11, 89, 139 Henry Butt, 11, 89, 139 Henry Grant, 140 John, 10, 89 John W., 10, 89, 137 Keith Jiggs, 137 Mabel Helen, 137 Mary Ann, 11, 89, 138 Van W, 137 Violet, 11, 89, 140 Vivian, 11, 89 William Thomas, 11, 89 Stroud Hazel Dawn, 7, 135 Symes Winifred Hazel, 4, 75

Taylor Florence Annie, 1, 129 Thacker Bertha, 19, 63 Thompson Alice Idaline N., 5, 78 Thorne Frederick, 13, 100 Tillery James William, 15, 113 Otis P, 15, 113 Robert P, 15, 114 Shirley C., 15, 113 Toomey Eileen R, 4, 75 Trice Thelma Hilda, 133 Truesdale Martha, 74 Tucker Harriet, 20, 33 Turner Clemon Clemix, 19, 62 Olive Rebecca, 11, 142 Wade F, 141 Twiggs Kenneth Appleton, 7, 82 Valpe Rice Henry, 12, 93 Van Wagoner Delia Madge, 10, 137 Vandorn Earl, 14, 149 Vawser Laurel May, 1, 69 Viney Nelson, 4, 132 William, 132 Walker Lorin A., 11, 89 Walsh Phyllis, 8, 83 Ware Mark Stephen, 153 Webb

Blain, 20, 65

Webb

Clarence Riley, 20, 65 George Washington, 19, 64 Joseph Isaac, 20, 65 Raymond George, 20, 64 Sylvia Elizabeth, 20, 64, 126 Wilbert Marles, 19, 64, 125 Welsh Athol Douglas, 3, 38 West Alice, 14, 102 Irving David, 13, 101 Irving Glen Williams, 14, 102 Katherine Jeanne, 14, 103 Lloyd Rufus, 14, 102 Olive Laura, 14, 102 Reva Avelda, 14, 102 Sytha Mary, 13, 101 Whimpey Ada, 3, 39 Alan Arthur, 7, 82, 134 Albert, 19, 62 Albert Roy, 8, 41, 83 Alfred Henry, 6, 41, 79 Alice, 16, 117 Allen Dale, 13, 98 Amanda Elizabeth, 15, 111 Andrew James, 130 Anne, 20, 33, 67 Annie, 8, 15, 42, 51, 86 Arleen, 19, 63 Arnold, 2, 72 Arthur Claude, 6, 80 Arthur Edgar, 8, 41, 84 Blaine Lewis, 15, 111, 150 Blanch, 16, 117 Brian Robert, 136 Bruce Leonard, 130 Burt Wesley, 12, 94 Carma Lynn, 151, 154 Carrie Edna, 16, 55 Charlotte Callaway, 13, 49, 99 Christopher John, 131 Clarence Joseph, 7, 82 Claude Roy, 7, 82, 134 Clifford, 2, 72

Whimpey

Cora Alice, 12, 49, 94 Cora Elizabeth, 15, 52, 113 David William, 19, 63 Delos, 12, 96 Donald L, 13, 98, 143 Donna Maxine, 16, 117 Doris, 2, 72, 130 Dorothy, 12, 96 Douglas Glenwood, 16, 116 Edith Alice, 2, 36 Edna Hilda, 6, 79, 133 Edna Rosa, 142 Edwin Lewis, 14, 109 Eileen Anna, 7, 82, 134 Eliza, 1, 2, 3, 8, 25, 27, 35, 36, 39, 41, 71 Eliza Clements, 1, 22 Elizabeth, 1, 3, 4, 25, 27, 39 Elizabeth Ann, 19, 32, 64 Elizabeth Clement, 2, 9, 23, 25, 28 Elva Louise, 15, 112 Emily, 7, 20, 33, 41, 65 Emily Jane, 11, 49, 90 Ethelind Hannah, 7, 41, 83 Eva, 15, 110, 146 Evelyn, 15, 111, 149 Florence, 16, 117 Frederick Isaac, 2, 37, 73 Geoffrey Roy, 8, 83 Glenwood O., 16, 55 Grant Raymond, 130 Gwendoline, 7, 81 Harry, 2, 36, 72 Harry E, 14, 105, 146 Henrietta M, 14, 105, 145 Henry, 19, 31 Henry Earl, 12, 93 Henry Lewis, 12, 49, 92 Henry Miles, 14, 50, 103 Herbert, 8, 41, 85 Herbert Ernest, 8, 85 Hortense, 16, 117 Howard Franklin, 13, 98 Hyrum Isaac, 12, 49, 95 Infant, 151 Isaac, 8, 9, 10, 23, 27, 29, 42

Whimpey

Isaac Lewis, 10, 30, 48 Ivon Walter, 7, 82, 135 Jacob, 3, 26 Jane Elizabeth, 6, 41, 79 Jesse, 19, 31 Jessie, 2, 36 Joan Gladys, 134, 153 John, 1, 3, 14, 15, 23, 25, 27, 30, 38, 50, 111 John Ernest, 7, 41, 82 John H., 15, 52 John Harrie, 7, 82, 135 John Isaac, 16, 54, 115 John Joseph, 7, 81 John Newbern, 12, 49, 96 John Otho, 16, 117 John Wallaham, 14, 105 John William, 3, 39, 74 Joseph, 2, 3, 6, 19, 21, 23, 25, 26, 27, 32, 36, 40, 41, 80 Keith, 2, 72, 129 Keith Harley, 7, 82 Kenneth D, 144, 154 Kenneth Joseph, 6, 80 Kenneth Ray, 13, 98 L., 15, 110 Laura Rebecca, 13, 49, 100 Lela Vivian, 13, 97 Lemuel, 18, 31, 61 Lemuel A, 14, 105 Lemuel Isaac, 18, 62 Lemuel John, 14, 50, 108 Leta Elvirah, 13, 98 Lewis, 16, 31, 53 Lewis Miles, 15, 52, 111 Lindsay Stuart, 130 Lynda Carol, 135 Lynn, 12, 93, 142 Madge, 6, 80 Magdalene, 19, 32, 63 Margaret Elizabeth, 3, 39, 74 Martha Ann, 10, 49, 88 Martha Lucy, 18, 62, 124 Mary A, 14, 50, 106 Mary Alice, 12, 93 Mary Ann, 9, 23, 27 Mary Elizabeth, 10, 16, 49, 54, 87

Whimpey Mary Jane, 3, 15, 18, 26, 31, 37, 52, 61 Maude, 3, 37 May, 2, 37 Meryl Elizabeth, 7, 82 Miles William, 14, 105 Neil K, 154 Nellie May, 3, 73 Noel, 136 Peter Gordon, 8, 84 Rachel, 15, 17, 19, 31, 50, 58, 62 Rachel M, 14, 106 Raymond, 2, 72, 130 Rebecca, 20, 23, 33, 65 Rita, 7, 83, 135 Ronald Joseph, 8, 85 Rosa May, 18, 61 Ruth, 13, 14, 15, 17, 31, 50, 52, 55, 99, 144 Ruth Alice, 16, 55 Sarah Ann, 1, 8, 25, 27, 35 Stanley Frederick, 6, 80 Stillborn, 19, 63 Thelma S, 14, 105 Vera, 12, 96 Vernon Frederick, 3, 73, 130 Vernon Walter, 7, 81 Violet, 19, 62 Vivian Jennie, 15, 110 Walter, 7, 41, 81 William, 1, 6, 20, 21, 23, 25, 27, 32 William Alfred, 1, 35 William Claude, 8, 41 William Edgar Henry, 6, 79 William Henry, 15, 30, 50, 111, 149 William J. "John", 15, 110 William Norman, 7, 41 Whinney William, 6, 79 White Robert Vincent, 7, 136 William Harold Glenthorn, 9, 86 Wilkin Pearl, 11, 140 Williams Colin J, 5, 78

Edna Emily, 12, 142

Williams Eliza, 19, 31 George A., 17, 120 Wilshusen George Alexander, 7, 83 Henrich, 83 Wilson Clotiel, 15, 150 Wirthlin Rex Douglas, 15, 113 Woodbine Albert T, 4, 75 Allen James Stow, 4, 75 Arthur Joseph, 4, 75 Cecil R, 131 Frank Weyman, 4, 75 Harry, 4, 75 Robert, 4, 75 Robert Cecil, 4, 75, 131 Worthen Charles Herbert, 17, 59 Charles Herbert Jr, 18, 59, 121 Charles Wayne, 18, 121 Edna Marion, 18, 123 Gwenllyan, 18, 60, 124 John Isaac, 18, 59, 121 John W, 18, 123 Joseph Franklin, 18, 59 Mabel Whimpey, 18, 60 Mary Ellen, 17, 59, 120 Rachel Edna, 17, 59, 119 Raymond Whimpey, 18, 60 Ruth, 18, 60, 123 Sidney Eugene, 18, 123 Willard Milton, 18, 59, 123